

2018/19 HEAD OFFICE OPERATIONAL PLAN



EASTERN CAPE DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION

2018/19

HEAD OFFICE OPERATIONAL PLAN

Eastern Cape Department of Education: Vote 6: 2018/19 Head Office Operational Plan

TABLE OF CONTENTS

| 1. | Foreword by Accounting Officer5 |
|-----|--|
| 2. | General Information7 |
| 2.1 | Vision7 |
| 2.2 | Mission7 |
| 2.3 | Values7 |
| 2.4 | Goals and Objectives8 |
| 3. | Performance Information11 |
| 3.1 | Programme 1: Administration11 |
| 3.2 | Programme 2: Public Ordinary School Education67 |
| 3.3 | Programme 3: Independent School Subsidies97 |
| 3.4 | Programme 4: Public Special School Education |
| 3.5 | Programme 5: Early Childhood Development 108 |
| 3.6 | Programme 6: Infrastructure Development113 |
| 3.7 | Programme 7: Examinations and Education Related Services |
| Anr | nexure B: Glossary |

Eastern Cape Department of Education: Vote 6: 2018/19 Head Office Operational Plan

1. Foreword by Accounting Officer

The Head Office Operational Plan details the Department's planned activities, budget allocations and targets for 2018/19. The plan gives expression to the department's commitment to achieving the goals set out in the 2014 to 2019 Medium-Term Strategic Framework (MTSF), Revised 2015/16 to 2019/20 Strategic Plan and the 2018/19 Annual Performance Plan (APP) as well as the priorities expressed in the State of the Province Address and the MEC's Performance Agreement with the Premier.

The Head Office Operational Plan informs the District Operational Plans in the applicable budget programmes and the priority areas of the Department of Education including those that are Provincial determined as Mid Term Strategic Framework (MTSF): These can be summed up under the following headings:

- Universalisation of Early Childhood Development in particular focusing on learners accessing Grade R;
- Continuous improvement in pass rates for Languages and Mathematics in the General Education and Training (GET) Band – Grades 1 to 9 to achieve 90% by 2030;
- Improvement not only in the number of National Senior Certificate (NSC) passes, but also in the quality thereof as demonstrated by increased pass rates in Mathematics and Science and eligibility for Bachelor degrees;
- Support for quality education through the timely provisioning of qualified teachers, adequate Learner Teacher Support Material (LTSM) and school infrastructure, including innovatively addressing backlogs on an ongoing basis;
- Continued focus on Mathematics and Science in all schools, including Mathematics, Science and Technology (MST) Grant schools;
- Facilitating access to education for learners from poor households through the National School Nutrition Programme (NSNP);
- Focusing on learner well-being through not only nutrition but also Physical Education and the Integrated School Health Programme and school sport and culture;
- Continued rationalisation of very small and small schools and realignment of Combined or Junior Secondary Schools; and
- Enhancing support to schools through an appropriate Service Delivery Model and the establishment actual Circuits, functional and realigned Districts and Head Office.

I present this Head Office Operational Plan as a record of our commitment to improving the life chances of all the children of the province. The Department will strive in all we do to ensure that the activities and targets are achieved and the budgets allocated are prudently spent. To ensure accountability to the public, the Department will report on a quarterly basis on progress on the 2018/19 Operational Plan.

This Operational Plan was developed by the Eastern Cape Department of Education under the guidance of the Member of the Executive Council for Education in the Province. It was prepared in line with the current Revised 2015/16 – 2019/20 Strategic Plan and 2018/19 Annual Performance Plan of the Eastern Cape Education Department; and accurately reflects the performance targets which the programme will endeavour to achieve given the resources made available in the budget for 2018/19.

MR T KOJANA ACCOUNTING OFFICE

.....

PART A

GENERAL INFORMATION

2. General Information

2.1 Vision

To provide learners with opportunities to become productive and responsible citizens through quality basic education.

2.2 Mission

To achieve the vision, we will **implement** appropriate and relevant educational programmes through quality teaching and learning, **mobilise** community and stakeholder support through participation and **institutionalise** a culture of accountability at all levels of the Department.

2.3 Values

The vision and mission are supported by values of the Constitution of the Republic of South Africa (Act 108 of 1996) and the **Batho Pele** principles.

As officials of the Department of Education and servants of the public we pledge to:

- serve with **Empathy**
- endeavour at all times to treat learners, colleagues and all stakeholders with **Dignity** and courtesy
- ensure in the spirit of teamwork, to continuously strive for **Unity** as we focus on quality education for all.

We also undertake to

- inspire **Confidence** in government service and
- fulfil the fundamental principles of **Access** and equity as enshrined in the Constitution of the Republic
- engender **Trust** in all we do
- display a high level of **Integrity** and accountability in our daily operations
- instill a culture of **Ownership** and humility as we make our contribution to molding the future leaders of our beloved **Nation**

The letters of the acronym "EDUCATION" are employed as the first letters of the nine (9) values:

Empathy Dignity Unity Confidence Access Trust Integrity Ownership Nation

2.4 Goals and Objectives

The following are the seven strategic goals of the Department and their justification is provided in tables that follow:

| Strategic Goal 1: | Improved quality of teaching and learning through timeous supply and effective utilisation and development of teachers |
|-------------------|--|
| Strategic Goal 2: | Adequate quality infrastructure provided on the basis of a data-driven infrastructure plan |
| Strategic Goal 3: | Provision of quality Learning and Teaching Support Materials (LTSM) and furniture to all schools through data-driven planning and provisioning |
| Strategic Goal 4: | Improved assessment for learning |
| Strategic Goal 5: | Improved quality of Grade R teaching and learning through training of teachers and provision of readers |
| Strategic Goal 6: | Improved school functionality through effective governance, management and monitoring |
| Strategic Goal 7: | Improved learning outcomes through partnerships and stakeholder engagement |

The strategic outcome orientated goals each have strategic objectives as found in the table below:

| STRATEGIC GOAL(SG) Strategic Goal 1 | STRATEGIC OBJECTIVES (SOS) |
|--|---|
| Improved quality of teaching and learning through timeous supply and effective utilisation and development of teachers | SO 1.1: To develop and enhance the professional and technical capacity and performance of educators through demand-driven training at decentralised venues which are fit for purpose SO 1.2: To develop the skills of the Department's workforce at all levels SO 1.3: To promote instructional leadership development for improved quality of teaching and learning SO 1.4: To increase access to education in public ordinary |
| | and independent schools |
| Strategic Goal 2 Adequate quality infrastructure provided on the basis of a data-driven infrastructure plan | SO 2.1: To develop and implement a data driven infrastructure plan which includes new schools, extensions to existing schools and maintenance plans for all schools |
| Strategic Goal 3 Provision of quality Learning and Teaching Support Materials (LTSM) and furniture to all schools through data- driven planning and provisioning | • SO 3.1: Provide texts, stationery, assessment exemplars, furniture and Norms and Standards funding to all schools in sufficient numbers and on time through data-driven planning and provisioning |
| Strategic Goal 4 Improved assessment for learning | SO 4.1: To increase the percentage of learners performing at required levels in language and Mathematics in all grades. SO 4.2: To increase the number of Grade 12 learners who become eligible for a Bachelors Programme at a university SO 4.3: To increase the number of Grade 12 learners who pass Mathematics and Physical Sciences SO 4.4: To increase the number of Grade 12 learner who passed the National Senior certificate. SO 4.5: To improve systems for monitoring of learner performance, administration of assessments and utilisation of examination question banks across the system |
| Strategic Goal 5 Improved quality of Grade R teaching and learning through training of teachers and provision of readers | SO 5.1: To improve access of children to quality Early Child Development (ECD) |
| Strategic Goal 6 Improve school functionality through effective governance, management and monitoring | SO 6.1: To increase school functionality through recruitment, selection and training of principals and support of school management teams SO 6.2: To improve the quality of monitoring and support provided to schools by the Department SO 6.3: To improve systems for effective management and administration of schools |
| Strategic Goal 7 Improved learning outcomes through partnerships and stakeholder engagement | SO 7.1: To promote youth development and inculcation of positive values through arts, culture, heritage and sports in all institutions SO 7.2: To communicate education plans and commitments to all stakeholders |

PART B

PERFORMANCE INFORMATION

3. **Performance Information**

3.1 **Programme 1: Administration**

Purpose

To provide overall management of, and support to, the education system in accordance with the National Education Policy Act, the Public Finance Management Act and other relevant policies.

Analysis per programme

The objective of the programme is to provide good governance, financial management and assurance services. The management of the programme includes public funded goods, services and resources, in particular educators, non-educators and office items, utilised for governance, management, research and administration, in the provincial head office, districts and circuit offices.

Key Achievements from the previous year

- 99% of the submitted databases submitted by schools were uploaded to LURITS.
- Introduction of a web based dashboard (Data Driven Districts DDD) was developed and implemented - 97% of schools loaded term 2 data directly to the Data Driven Districts system (electronic monitoring system).
- A school administration application which is a reporting tool for all principals was loaded on all Principal's laptops to report on school nutrition.
- Districts were rationalised from 23 to 12 in line with municipal boundaries. The reduction in Districts allows for a more focused support service to be provided to schools.
- Appointment of 33 Circuit Managers to provide support to schools within the National norms and standards of 1:25.
- Appointment of 100 subject advisors to provide support to educators.
- Service Delivery Model and Organogram developed and is in the consultation phase.
- School level promotion posts (principals, deputy principals HODs) were advertised and filled
- Training of SGBs, principals and teachers took place.
- Schools received their post allocations for 2017 by September 2016.
- Re-prioritised the budget to acquire subsidised motor vehicles for field workers. This was done to monitor and support circuits and schools.
- Provided District Offices with the tools of trade (laptops with 3G cards and phones).
- In order to support the audit process, audit controllers were appointed in all branches and relevant Chief Directorates. As a result, the responses to the audit requests improved as compared to prior years.
- The Internal Control Unit was strengthened by appointing an Acting Chief Director.
- Capacitation of the internal audit function the Chief Audit Executive position was advertised and the process is at the interview phase.
- 10 interns qualified in internal audit is being utilised within the control environment to gain experience and further strengthen the internal audit function.
- Developed and adopted a strategic risk register and operational risk register to assist in mitigating the identified high risk areas.

Key Priorities

The following are key priorities to improve governance, accountability and compliance and will support quality learning and teaching:

- Implementation of the approved Service Delivery Model (SDM) and finalisation and population of the Organogram to support the SDM.
- Appointment to key strategic administration posts.
- Strengthen the Internal Audit, Internal Control and Risk Management Units.
- Review and formulate appropriate responses to internal and external findings.
- Improve governance, accountability and compliance by strengthening efficiency in general management and development (including executive support services) that will support quality learning and teaching.
- Strengthen Finance, Supply Chain and Human Resources operations.
- Strengthen employer-employee relations and relationships with all stakeholders
- Support to District Offices through:
 - the development of an electronic reporting system that manages the data from visits to schools conducted by district officials.
 - the provision of infrastructure in the form of office space for newly established cluster district offices, circuit management centres and circuit offices.
 - o strengthening monthly finance accountability sessions at all levels.
 - o election and training of school governing bodies.
 - o approval of the District Service Delivery Models.
 - o training and support to circuit managers and subject advisors.

Challenges/Risks with regard to implementation and Measures to address Risks/Challenges

| Description of the risk | Measures to mitigate its effects |
|---|---|
| The developed Service Delivery Model is not approved | Approve the Service Delivery Model |
| Not all Districts may be ready for the implementation of the new Service Delivery Model (SDM) | Approve the District Service Delivery Model Make provision in the infrastructure plan to accommodate the District Offices, Circuit Management Centres and Circuit Offices |
| Negative MPAT Findings on support services and overall organisational management | Development of MPAT improvement plans and continuous reporting of progress made on MPAT findings to improve support services and overall organisational management |
| Negative Audit Outcomes | Reduction of qualifications by strengthening the control environment and leadership and oversight Improve governance Strengthen Technical Support Fill key posts in Finance, Contract and Asset Management |
| Risk Management and Fraud Prevention system not fully implemented | Improve the current structures and functions within risk management and upscale the implementation of risk management across the Department |
| Aging personnel in the system | Recruit unemployed graduates in post level 1 educator positions |

Dependencies

- Office of the MEC
- Office of the Superintendent-General
- Chief Director Institutional Management Development and Governance
- Cluster Chief Directors and District Directors
- Chief Director: Human Resources Management & Development
- Chief Director: Strategic Management Monitoring & Evaluation
- Chief Financial Officer

Total Budget: R3 012 024

Sub-programmes

| Sub-Programme | Sub-Programme purpose | | | | | |
|---|---|--|--|--|--|--|
| | To provide for the functioning of the office of the | | | | | |
| 1.1 Office of the MEC | Member of the Executive Council (MEC) for | | | | | |
| | education | | | | | |
| | To provide management services that are not | | | | | |
| 1.2 Corporate Services | education specific for the education system and to | | | | | |
| 1.2 Corporate Cervices | make limited provision for, and maintenance of | | | | | |
| | accommodation | | | | | |
| 1.3 Education Management | To provide education management services for the | | | | | |
| | education system | | | | | |
| 1.4 Human Resource Development | To provide human resource development for office- | | | | | |
| 1.4 Human Resource Development | based staff | | | | | |
| 1.5 Education Management Information System | To provide education management information in | | | | | |
| (EMIS) | accordance with the National Education Information | | | | | |
| | Policy | | | | | |

| PPM 102: | Number of p | ublic schoo | Is that can be o | contacted | | Annu | al | Quarter 1 | Quarter | 2 0 | Quarter 3 | Quarter 4 | | |
|-------------------------|---|-------------|------------------|--|--|------------|-------------|-----------|------------|-----------|------------|------------|--|--|
| electronica | ally (e-mail) | | | | Target Quarterly | | 5320 | 53 | 20 53 | 320 | 5320 | 5320 | | |
| | | | | | Budget | | 150 000 000 | 37 500 0 | 00 37 | 7 500 000 | 37 500 000 | 37 500 000 | | |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | Q | uarter 2 | | C | uarter 3 | | | Quarter 4 | | | |
| Month | nth April May June July | | | | August | September | October | November | December | January | February | March | | |
| Target | - | - | 5320 | - | - | 5320 | - | - | 5320 | - | - | 5320 | | |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 37 500 000 | 0 | 0 | 37 500 000 | 0 | 0 | 37 500 000 | 0 | 0 | 37 500 000 | | |
| Key montl Budget ind | hly activities clude | s covered l | by this | Monitor aConveneManage | y Invoices for SASAMS and Teachers Mobile Data Devices nitor and Support Email and device usage nvene ICT Forum meeting for coordination of email usage and other ICT projects nage Software licences on Microsoft EES y Microsoft EES licences Year 4 | | | | | | | | | |
| List of sch | of Evidence ools with act ble Chief Dir | tive emails | . | | | | | | | | | | | |

| Strategic Goa | al 6: Impro | ve school f | functionality | through effe | ective governa | nce, managen | nent and mo | onitorina | | | | | | | |
|----------------|-------------|-------------|---------------|-------------------------------|------------------|-----------------|--|-----------|-----------|-----------|-----------|-----------|--|--|--|
| Strategic Obj | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| PPM 103: Per | | | | | | | | Annual | Quarter 1 | Quarter 2 | Quarter 3 | Quarter 4 | | | |
| non-personne | • | | | 0 0 | | Target | | 20% | - | - | - | 20% | | | |
| | | | | | | Annual | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | Budget | | 6 763 101 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 6 763 101 | | | |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarter 4 | | | | |
| Month | April | May | June | July | August | September | October | November | December | January | February | March | | | |
| Target | - | - | - | - | - | - | - | - | | | - | 20% | | | |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 0 | 0 | 6 763 101 | | | |
| Key monthly | activities | covered b | by this | Coordin | ate and facilita | ate budget pro | cess | | | | | | | | |
| Budget inclue | de | | | Manage | expenditure f | or all non-pers | onnel items | 6 | | | | | | | |
| | | | | Facilitat | e Budget Stee | ring Committe | e meetings | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | Monitor | Budget and E | xpenditure by | enditure by programme managers and reporting thereof (IYM) | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | Cash Fl | ow Manageme | ent | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | Manage | ement and repo | ort on revenue | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | ment of transf | | | | | | | | | | |
| Portfolio of E | vidence | | | . 0 | | | | | | | | | | | |
| In-Year Monito | oring (IYM) | Reports | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Responsible | Chief Dire | ctorate: F | inancial M | anagement | | | | | | | | | | | |

| | Goal 6: Improv Objective 6.3: | | | | | | | ring | | | | |
|-----------------------|----------------------------------|----------------|---------------|-------------|----------------------------------|--------------|---------|----------------------------|-----------|--------|------------|-----------|
| PPM 105 | Percentage of | 7 to 15 year o | olds attendin | q | | Ann | ual | Quarter 1 | Quarter 2 | 2 0 | Quarter 3 | Quarter 4 |
| | institutions | , | | | Target Annual | | 91% | | - | - | - | 91% |
| | | | | | Budget | | 0 | | 0 0 | | 0 | 0 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | (| Quarter 2 | | Q | uarter 3 | | | Quarter 4 | |
| Month | April | May | June | July | August | September | October | November | December | Januar | y February | March |
| Target | - | - | - | - | - | - | - | - | - | | | 91% |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | (| 0 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 0 |) 0 |
| Key mont Budget in | hly activities of clude | covered by t | his | | te and monitor implementation | • | | admission polic schools | у | | | |
| Portfolio d | of Evidence | | | | • | • • | | | | | | |
| SASMS re | eport on list of | learners age | 7 to 15 year | olds attend | ing education | institutions | | | | | | |
| Posponsil | hla Chiaf Dira | ctorato: Insti | itutional Ma | nagement | Development | and Govern | anco | | | | | |

| Strategic Objective | | | | <u> </u> | | | · · · | | Quarter | 2 | Ourseter 2 | 0 | nton A | |
|--------------------------------------|----------------|---------------|----------------------------|---------------|---------------|-------------------|---------------------------------------|----------------|------------------|-----------|------------------|----------|----------|--|
| PPM 104: Percenta | | | | a year by | | _ | Annual | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 3 | | rter 4 | |
| district officials for m | nonitoring ar | nd support p | urposes | | Targe | | 1009 | % 10 | 0% | 100% | ы́ 100% | | 100% | |
| | | | | | Quart | | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | | | | | | | |
| - | | - | | | Budg | | | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 | |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter | | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarter 4 | | | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | November | December | Janua | ry Februa | ry I | March | |
| Target | - | - | 100% | - | - | 100% | - | - | 100% | | - | - | 100% | |
| Budget 0 0 0 0 | | | | | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 | 0 | |
| Key monthly activi | ties covere | d by this | Develo | p school v | isit plan and | monitoring tool | | | | | | | | |
| Budget include | | | Condu | ct support | programmes | to equip EDOs | with necessar | y information | in order to rend | ler them | effective in the | e execu | ution of | |
| | | | their m | andate | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | Verify | isits to sc | hools through | n sampling of sc | hools that are | reported to ha | ave been visite | d and als | o based on th | e kind (| of | |
| | | | - | ntion still r | • | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | Monito | r effective | teaching and | l learning in sch | ools | | | | | | | |
| Portfolio of Eviden | ce | | | | <u>J</u> = | J | | | | | | | | |
| · List of schools vis | ited by distri | ict officials | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Signed and stamp | • | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| 5 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |

| | | | nool functionality | | | | | | | | | |
|-------------------------|-----------------------------------|----------------------------|---|------------|------------------|--------------------------------|--------------------------------------|------------------|------------|------------|----------------|----------------|
| - | • | | nprove systems f ers having access | | managem | ent and adminis | | S Quarter 1 | Quarter 2 | Quart | er 3 | Quarter 4 |
| | tivity (oth | | adband) and; | Та | rget Jarterly | | a) 5% b)10% | a) 5% | б a) | 5% 10% | a) 5% b)10% | a) 5% b)10% |
| | | | | | Idget | | 125 000 000 | 31 250 000 | | | 1 250 000 | 31 250 000 |
| Quarter | | Quarte | | 0 | Quarter 2 | | | arter 3 | | | Quarter 4 | |
| Month | April | Мау | | | September | October | November | December January | | Februar | | |
| Target | - | - | a) 5% | - | - | a) 5% | - | - | a) 5% | - | | - a) 5% |
| | - | - | b)10% | - | - | b)10% | - | - | b)10% | - | | - b)10% |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 31 250 000 ed by this | 0 | 0 | 31 250 000 ation of Smart L | 0 | 0 | 31 250 000 | 0 | | 0 31 250 000 |
| a) Connec b) Broadba | dit of lear tivity (oth and | ners having er than bro | g access to adband) and; dband/ICT servic | • Repo | ort on imple | mentation of Sn | mart Content to nart Labs (ICT, e | | | velopment) | | |
| | | Directora | | es paid on | benair or so | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | |

| PPM 107 | : The per | centage of | school principa | ls | | Annual | | Quarter | 1 | Quarter 2 | | Quarter 3 | | uarter 4 | |
|--|-------------|--|-------------------|---------------------------|---------------------------|---------------------|--------|---------|---------|-----------|----------|-----------|---------|----------|--|
| rating the satisfacto | | ervices of E | Districts as bein | | get nual | | 70% | - | | - | | - | | - 70% | |
| | | | | Bu | dget | 4 | 3 542 | | 0 | | 0 | 0 | | 43 542 | |
| Quarter | | Quarter | [.] 1 | | Quarter 2 | | | | Quarter | 3 | | | 4 | | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | Ine July August September | | | | ber | Novembe | er | December | January | Februar | / March | |
| Target | - | - | - | - | - | - | | - | | - | - | - | | 70% | |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | C | 0 0 | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | 0 | 0 | |) 43 542 | |
| Key mon Budget i | - | ties cover | ed by this | | ct online surve e data | on Service Sta y | ndards | i | | | | | | | |
| List cSchoRepo | ol survey c | s who parti on District S ey conduct | Support ed | | | and Evaluatio | | | | | | | | | |

| I 101 MEC: Num takeholders at all f the department the process | levels | to galvanize | support for imp | olementation | Target | Annua | | Quart | | Quarter 2 | Quarte | | Quarter 4 |
|---|-----------|--------------|-----------------|--------------|----------------|----------------|----------|---------|---------------|----------------|-------------|----------|-----------|
| ne process | al polici | es, program | mes and solicit | | Taryet | | 33 | | 8 | | 9 | 7 | 9 |
| · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | | | | feedback in | Quarterly | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | Budget | 1 566 | 6 0 0 0 | | 483 000 | 300 (| 000 | 191 500 | 591 500 |
| Quart | er | | Quart | er 1 | | Quarter 2 | | | Q | uarter 3 | | Quarte | er 4 |
| lonth Apri | I | May | June | July | August | September | Octo | ber | November | December | January | February | / March |
| arget | - | | 8 | - / | - | 9 | | - | - | 7 | - | | - 9 |
| udget | 0 | (| 483 000 | 0 | 0 | 300 000 | | 0 | 0 | 191 500 | 0 | | 0 591 500 |
| ey activities co | vered b | y this Bud | jet • | Organise s | structure sess | ion with major | r stakeł | nolders | s, EXCO, Ou | treach program | mes and Imb | izos | |
| nclude | | | • | Develop ar | nd organise s | uccessful ME | C Cons | titueno | cy programm | e, | | | |
| | | | • | Mobilize so | ciety to impro | ove Provincial | l Educa | tion ou | utcomes in th | e Eastern Cap | е | | |
| Portfolio of Evid | ence | | | | | | | | | | - | | |
| opies of constitu | encv pr | ogrammes | | | | | | | | | | | |

| Strategic Goal 7 | 7: Improve | d learning c | outcomes th | rough pa | rtnerships and | stakeholder er | ngageme | ent | | | | | | | | | |
|---|-------------|------------------|-------------|-------------|----------------|--|-----------|-------------------|-------|------------|--------|-----------|----------|------|---------------------|-----------|---|
| Strategic Objec | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| PI 102 MEC: Nu | mber of Ca | abinet and I | Parliamenta | ary | | | Α | nnual | | Quarter | 1 | Quarte | r 2 | Quar | ter 3 | Quarter 4 | |
| engagements | | | | | Targe Quart | | | | 17 | | 4 | | 3 | | 6 | | 4 |
| | | | | | Budge | et | | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter | 2 | | | Qu | uarter 3 | | | | | Quarter | 4 | |
| Month | April | May | June | July | August | September | Octob | er | Nov | vember | Dece | ember | Janu | ary | February | March | |
| Target | - | - | 4 | - | - | 3 | | - | | - | | 6 | | - | | - | 4 |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | 0 |
| Key monthly ac Budget include Portfolio of Evi | | vered by t | nis | • Coo | ordinate and p | rovide timely an rovide timely an us response to | nd qualit | / respo | onses | s to the P | rovinc | ial Execu | utive | | | | |
| Proof of subm Responsible Ch Strategic Goal 7 Strategic Objec | nief Direct | orate: Offic | ce of the M | nrough pa | | | | ent | | | | | | | | | |
| PI 103 MEC: Nu | | | | | | | | nnual | | Quarter | 1 | Quarte | r 2 | Quar | ter 3 | Quarter 4 | |
| handled. | | | | ,, | Targe Quart | erly | | | 20 | | 5 | | 5 | | 5 | | 5 |
| 0 | | 0 | _ | | Budge | | | _ | 0 | Jarter 3 | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 |
| Quarter Month | April | Quarter 1 May | June | July | Quarter | 2 September | Octob | or | | vember | Deed | ember | Janu | 071/ | Quarter February | | |
| Target | Арп | Iviay | 5 | July | August | 5 September | OCIOD | - | NUV | ember | Dece | 5 | Janu | ary | rebiuary | Iviarcii | 5 |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | 0 |
| Key monthly ac Budget include | tivities co | Ŭ | v | Dev Co | velop and mai | intain effective / amentary consti / petitions and r | tuency s | mechar ervices | 5 | n to the M | | | tion pla | | | ~ | 0 |
| Portfolio of Evi List of appea List of subm | als submitt | | | ell as resp | oonse to Publi | c participation | olatform | | | | | | | | | | |

Responsible Chief Directorate: Office of the MEC

| PI 104 SG: | Number of H | IEDCOM and | CEM | | Annu | al | Quarter 1 | | Quarte | er 2 | Quarter 3 | Q | uarter 4 | |
|---|--------------|--------------|------|---|--------------|----------------|---------------|--------|--------|----------|-----------|---------|----------|--|
| resolutions | implemented | ł | Т | arget | | 10 | | 3 | | 2 | | 2 | 3 | |
| | | | G | luarterly | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | B | udget | | 174 000 | 49 | 9 800 | | 37 200 | 3 | 7 200 | 49 800 | |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | | | Qua | rter 3 | | | Quarter | 4 | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | Nove | mber | December | January | Februar | y March | |
| Target - - 2 - - 3 Budget 0 0 49,800 0 37,200 0 0 37,200 0 49,800 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Budget 0 0 49 800 0 0 37 200 0 37 200 0 49 800 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Key month Budget inc | | covered by t | • Co | end HEDCOM mmunicate re mitor impleme | solutions em | anating from o | committee mee | etings | | | | | | |
| Portfolio o | of Evidence | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Invitation | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Attendary | ce registers | | | | | | | | | | | | | |

| PI 105 SG: Nu | imber of consu | Itative engag | gements with | | | A | nnual | Quarter 1 | Quarter | 2 Qua | rter 3 0 | Quarter 4 |
|---|-----------------|---------------|--------------|--|-------------------------------|--|---------------------------------|-----------------------|----------------|---------------|-----------|-----------|
| oversight struct stakeholders | tures, organise | ed labour and | other key | | rget Jarterly | | 54 | | 16 | 11 | 11 | 16 |
| | | | | Bu | udget | | 572 000 | 150 0 | 00 130 | 6 000 | 136 000 | 150 000 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarter 4 | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | November | December | January | February | March |
| Target | - | - | 16 | - | - | 11 | - | - | 11 | - | - | 16 |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 150 000 | 0 | 0 | 136 000 | 0 | 0 | 136 000 | 0 | 0 | 150 000 |
| Key monthly a Budget includ | | ered by this | • F • M | Provide accur Manage and requiring the | record imple co-ordinatior | agements eous secretaria mentation of al n/management lementation of | I related decis of the SG/HC | sions/resolutic DD | ons of meeting | gs chaired by | | |
| Portfolio of Ev Invitation Attendance | | | | | | | | | | | | |

| Strategic Goal 6: | Improve so | chool functi | onality throu | igh effectiv | e governanc | e, management | and monitorir | ng | | | | | |
|--------------------------------|-------------|--------------|---------------|----------------------------|----------------|--------------------|---------------|--------------|-----------|---------|---------|-------|---------|
| Strategic Objectiv | | | | | | | | 0 | | | | | |
| PI 106 SG: Numbe | er of Top/B | road manag | gement mee | tings held | | | Annual | Quarter 1 | Quarter 2 | Quart | ter 3 | Quart | ter 4 |
| | | | | | Targe | | 6 | 64 1 | 6 | 16 | 16 | | 16 |
| | | | | | Quar | | | | | | | | |
| - | | - | | | Budg | | 1 500 00 | | 0 375 | 000 3 | 75 000 | | 375 000 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Per Quart | ter 2 | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarter | | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | November | December | January | Februar | ry 🗌 | March |
| Target | - | - | 16 | - | - | 16 | - | - | 16 | - | | - | 16 |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 375 000 | 0 | 0 | 375 000 | 0 | 0 | 375 000 | 0 | | 0 | 375 000 |
| Key monthly activ | vities cove | ered by this | s Budget | Organ | ise SLMC/D | EXCO and Top I | Management | meetings | | | | | |
| include | | | | Provid | le secretaria | t services for all | meetings | | | | | | |
| | | | | Keep | minutes and | develop a decisi | on matrix for | all meetings | | | | | |
| | | | | Follow | up on the d | ecisions taken in | the meetings | 3 | | | | | |
| | | | | Monito | or resolutions | s implemented | | | | | | | |
| Portfolio of Evide | ence | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Invitation | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Attendance Reg | gisters | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Responsible Chie | of Director | ate: Office | of the Sup | erintender | nt General | | | | | | | | |

| | Percentage of | f documents a | assessed for c | ompliance | | An | nual | Quarter 1 | Quarter 2 | Quarter | '3 Q | uarter 4 |
|-----------------------------|----------------|----------------|------------------------------|---|---|------------------|---------------------------|--|----------------|---------|-----------|----------|
| n non-COE | related transa | actions (Pre-c | orders & Pre-F | ayments) | Target Quarterly | | 100% | 100% | 100 | 0% | 100% | 100% |
| | | - | | | Budget | | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 | 0 |
| luarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarter 4 | |
| lonth | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | November | December | January | February | March |
| arget | - | - | 100% | - | - | 100% | | | 100% | - | - | 100% |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 |
| čey monthly Budget inclu | | overed by thi | una • Pro and • Ver | uthorized exp vide support a complied wit | penditure and monitorin h inancial trans | ng for districts | to ensure t adequacy o | DE related exper that applicable le f supporting doc | egislation and | - | | |
| Portfolio of | Evidence: | | | | | | | | | | | |
| ianed conies | s of reports o | n assessmen | ts conducted | | | | | | | | | |

| PI 108 ICU: Number of policies, procedures and circulars developed Image: Comparison of the policies, procedures and circulars in line with existing law set of the policies, procedures and circulars in line with existing law set of the policies, procedures and circulars in line with existing law set of the policies, procedures and circulars in line with existing law set of the policies, procedures and circulars in line with existing law set of the policies, procedures and circulars in line with existing law set of the policies, procedures and circulars in line with existing law set of the policies, procedures and circulars in line with existing law set of the policies, procedures and circulars in line with existing law set of the policies, procedures and circulars in line with existing law set of the policies, procedures and circulars in line with existing law set of the policies, procedures and circulars in line with existing law set of the policies, procedures and circulars in line with existing law set of the policies, procedures and circulars in line with existing law set of the policies, procedures and circulars in line with existing law set of the policies, procedures and circulars in line with existing law set of the policies, procedures and circulars in line with existing law set of the policies, procedures and circulars in line with existing law set of the policies, procedures and circulars in line with existing law set of the policies, procedures and circulars in line with existing law set of the policies, procedures and circulars in line with existing law set of the policies, procedures and circulars in line with existing law set of the policies, procedures and circulars in line with existing law set of the policies, procedures and circulars in line with existing law set of the policies, procedures and circulars in line with existing law set of the policies, procedures and circulars in line with existing law set of the policies, procedures and circulars | - 0 |
|---|--------|
| Quarterly Image: Constraint of the system | - 0 |
| Budget 0 0 0 0 Quarter Quarter 1 Quarter 2 Quarter 3 Quarter 4 Month April May June July August September October November December January February Target - - - - - 1 - | 0 |
| Quarter Quarter 1 Quarter 2 Quarter 3 Quarter 4 Month April May June July August September October November December January February Target - - 1 - - - 1 - - - 1 -< | 0 |
| MonthAprilMayJuneJulyAugustSeptemberOctoberNovemberDecemberJanuaryFebruaryTarget11Budget000000000000Key monthly activities covered by this Budget include•Make inputs on policies, procedures and circulars to be developed•••• | |
| Target - <th></th> | |
| Budget 0 <th>March</th> | March |
| Key monthly activities covered by this • Make inputs on policies, procedures and circulars to be developed Budget include • Make inputs on policies, procedures and circulars to be developed | - |
| Budget include • Monitor compliance of developed policies, amendments and circulars in line with existing laws | 0 |
| Budget include Monitor compliance of developed policies, amendments and circulars in line with existing laws | |
| Portfolio of Evidence: | |
| | |
| Signed copy of approved checklist, policy or circular | |

| Strategic Go Strategic Ob | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
|--|--------------|---------------|--------------|-----------------------------|---------------------|------------|---------|---------|--------|-----------|-----------|---------|-----------|-----------|
| PI 109 ICU: F | | | | | | | Annu | | | rter 1 | Quarter 2 | Quarte | r 3 | Quarter 4 |
| compliance | Ū | | | | Target Quarterly | | | 100% | | 100% | 100 | % | 100% | 100% |
| | | | | | *Budget | | 64 | 0 000 0 | | 100 000 | 60 00 | 00 2 | 280 000 | 200 000 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | 2 | | | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarte | r 4 |
| Month | April | May | June | July | August | Septem | nber | Octob | ber | November | December | January | Februar | y March |
| Target | - | - | 100% | - | - | / . | 100% | | - | - | 100% | - | | - 100% |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 100 000 | 0 | 0 | 0 000 0 | | 0 | 0 | 280 000 | 0 | | 0 200 000 | |
| Key monthly activities covered by this • Conduct pre and post audit of source documents, compensation of employees and Household employee benefits | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Budget inclu | ıde | | | Enforce | compliance | on policie | s and p | procedu | ures | | | | | |
| | | | | Organis | se and attend | cluster a | nd acc | ountabi | lity m | eetings | | | | |
| Portfolio of | Evidence: | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Quarterly rep | orts | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Responsible | e Chief Dire | ectorate: Int | ernal Contro | ol unit | | | | | | | | | | |

| on alogio o | bjective 6.3 | :To improve : | systems for e | effective mar | nagement and | a administra | ation of scho | ools | | | | | | |
|---------------|---------------|---------------------------------|---------------|---------------|---------------------|--------------|---------------|------|-----------|-----------|---------|--------|---------|------|
| PI 110 ICU: | Percentage | of post-paym | ent for non- | CoE | | A | nnual | Qua | arter 1 | Quarter 2 | Quarte | r 3 | Quarter | 4 |
| related expe | nditure audi | t reports subr | nitted | | Farget | | 100% | | 100% | 100 |)% | 100% | | 100% |
| | | | | | Quarterly | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | 0 | | |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Budget Quarter 2 |) | 0 | | Quarter 3 | | 0 | Quarte | r 1 | 0 |
| Month | April | May | June | July | August | Septembe | er Octol | or | November | December | January | Februa | | irch |
| Target | | - Iviay | 100% | July | August | | 0% | | November | 100% | January | IEDIUA | iy ivia | 100% |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 10 | 0 | 0 | - | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0010 |
| | opies of pos | t-payment au egular, fruitle | | | uthorized_exp | penditure | | _ | | | | | | |
| | | ectorate: Inte | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Budget for th | is PI is shar | ed with PI 10 | 9 | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Strategic G | oal: 6: Effic | ient administ | ration throug | h good corp | orate governa | ance and m | anagement | | | | | | | |
| Strategic O | bjective 6.3 | :To improve | systems for e | effective mar | nagement and | d administra | ation of scho | ools | | | | | | |
| PI 111 ICU: | Number of I | District Office | s visited for | | | A | nnual | C | Quarter 1 | Quarter 2 | Quar | ter 3 | Quarte | r 4 |
| monitoring a | nd support | | | | rget Jarterly | | 1 | 2 | : | 3 | 3 | 3 | | 3 |

| | | | | Quarte | eriy | | | | | | | |
|----------------------|------------------|--------------|-----------|--------|----------------|--|---------------|------------------|-------------------|---------|-----------|--------|
| | | | | Budge | t | 14 | 6 400 | 36 600 | 36 600.0 | 0 | 36 600 | 36 600 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarter 4 | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | November | December | January | February | March |
| Target | - | - | 3 | - | - | 3 | - | - | 3 | - | | . 3 |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 36 600 | 0 | 0 | 36 600 | 0 | 0 | 36 600 | 0 | (| 36 600 |
| Key month include | ly activities co | overed by th | is Budget | Conduc | t on-site-insp | entation of res ection to deter lerstanding an | mine the leve | l of control and | d status of opera | itions | | |

Portfolio of Evidence:

• List of District Offices visited for monitoring and support

• Reports on District visits

Copies attendance registers
 Responsible Chief Directorate: Internal Control unit

| Target Quarterly 12 1650 000 1 350 Quarter Quarter 2 Quarter 3 Quarter 4 Month April May July August September October November December March Target - 12 - 1 0 Month April May July August September October November December 10 - | | | | ation through goo | | | | | | | | | | |
|--|--|--|------------------------|-------------------|---|---|--|---------|---------|-------|-----------|-----------|-----------|-----------|
| effectiveness of internal controls, risk management and governance processes in the planned financial year | - | - | | | <u> </u> | ent and admir | | | Q | uarte | r 2 | Quarter 3 | | Quarter 4 |
| Quarter Quarter 1 Quarter 2 Quarter 3 Quarter 4 Month April May June July August September October November December January February March Target - - 12 - - 12 - - 10 - - Budget 0 0 1800 000 0 0 1650 000 0 0 1 350 Key monthly activities covered by this Budget include Co-sourcing of Internal Audit Audit Committees meetings Treasury Internal Audit Meetings Chief Audit Executive Forums Progress Steering Committee meetings Protfolio of Evidence: - Approved Annual Internal Audit Plan • Approved Audit Committee Charter | effectiven | ess of internal | controls, risk n | nanagement and | | - | | | | | | | | 9 |
| Month April May June July August September October November December January February March Target - - 12 - - 10 - - - Budget 0 0 1800 000 0 0 1650 000 0 0 1500 000 0 0 1350 Key monthly activities covered by this Budget include Co-sourcing of Internal Audit Audit Committees meetings - | | | | | | Budget | 6 300 000 | 1 80 | 0 000 | | 1 650 000 | | 1 500 000 | 1 350 000 |
| Target - 12 - 12 - 10 - - Budget 0 0 1800 000 0 0 1650 000 0 0 1500 000 0 0 1350 Key monthly activities covered by this Budget include • | Quarter | | Qua | rter 1 | | Qua | rter 2 | Qua | arter 3 | | | Quart | er 4 | |
| Budget 0 0 1 800 000 0 1 650 000 0 0 1 500 000 0 0 1 350 Key monthly activities covered by this Budget include • Co-sourcing of Internal Audit • Audit Committees meetings • Treasury Internal Audit Meetings • Treasury Internal Audit Meetings • Chief Audit Executive Forums • Progress Steering Committee meetings • Progress Steering Committee meetings • Performance of audits in house Portfolio of Evidence: • Approved Annual Internal Audit Plan • Approved Audit Committee Charter • Forum • Forum <td>Month</td> <td>April</td> <td>Мау</td> <td></td> <td>July</td> <td>August</td> <td>September</td> <td>October</td> <td>Novemb</td> <td>er I</td> <td>December</td> <td>January</td> <td>February</td> <td>March</td> | Month | April | Мау | | July | August | September | October | Novemb | er I | December | January | February | March |
| Key monthly activities covered by this Budget include • Co-sourcing of Internal Audit • Audit Committees meetings • Treasury Internal Audit Meetings • Chief Audit Executive Forums • Progress Steering Committee meetings • Performance of audits in house • Performance of audits in house | • | - | - | | - | - | | - | | _ | | | - | 9 |
| Audit Committees meetings Treasury Internal Audit Meetings Chief Audit Executive Forums Progress Steering Committee meetings Performance of audits in house | | Ũ | 9 | | 0 | 0 | 1 650 000 | 0 | | 0 | 1 500 000 | 0 | 0 | 1 350 000 |
| Approved Annual Internal Audit Plan Approved Audit Committee Charter | | | | | TreasuryChief AudProgress | Internal Audit lit Executive I Steering Con | : Meetings Forums nmittee meetin | gs | | | | | | |
| Issued audit reports Responsible Directorate: Internal Audit | Approv Approv Comple Issued | ved Annual Inte ved Audit Comr ete teammate f audit reports | nittee Charter ïles | | | | | | | | | | | |

| | | | unctionality the | | | | | | | | g | | | | | | |
|-------------------------|-----------------------|--------------|------------------|---------------------------|---|----------|--------------------|--------------|--------------|----------|----------|----------|------------|------------|------|-----------|------------|
| | | | e systems for | | | | nd admini | stratio | n of scho | ols | | | | | | | |
| PI 113 RM: | Number of f | raud allegat | ions investiga | ted and | reported of | on | | | | Ann | ual | Quarte | er 1 Qu | uarter 2 | Q | uarter 3 | Quarter 4 |
| | | | | | | | | Targ Quar | et rterly | | 44 | | 12 | | 2 | 10 | 10 |
| | | | | | | | | Budg | get | 13 | 84 950 | 378 | 000 | 378 0 | 00 | 324 975 | 303 975 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quart | er 2 | | | | Qı | uarter 3 | | | | | Quarter 4 | I |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | Sep | tember | Oct | ober | Nove | mber | Dece | mber | Janua | y F | ebruary | March |
| Target | - | - | 12 | - | - | | 12 | | - | | - | | 10 | | - | - | 10 |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 378 000 | 0 | 0 | | 378 000 | | 0 | | 0 | / | 324 975 | | 0 | 0 | 303 975 |
| | ly activities | covered by | y this | | stigate alle | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Budget inc | lude | | | | duct advo | | | | | | | nd anti- | corruptior | n; and Eth | nics | | |
| | | | | Perfe | orm risk a | ssessm | ents and | Quart | erly moni | toring ı | report | | | | | | |
| Portfolio of | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | egations repo | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | isk assessm | | | | | | | | | / | | | | | | | |
| Responsib | le Directora | te: Risk Ma | inagement | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | unctionality th | | | | | | | | g | | | | | | |
| | | | e systems for | | U | | nd admini | stratio | | DOIS | • | . 4 | | | • | | 0 |
| | | | in the numbe | r of litiga | ition matte | ers in | | | Annual | | Quarter | 1 | Quarte | r 2 | Quar | ter 3 | Quarter 4 |
| the planned | l financial ye | ar | | | | Ī | Target Quarterl | v | | 20% | | 5% | | 5% | | 5% | 5% |
| | | | | | | | *Budget | | 40 000 | 000 | 10 0 | 000 000 | 10 0 | 000 000 | 10 | 000 000 | 10 000 000 |
| Quarter | | Quarter | 1 | | | Quarte | er 2 | | | | Quarte | er 3 | | | | Quarter 4 | 1 |
| Month | April | May | June | July | 1 | August | t Septen | nber | Octo | ber | Novemb | oer D | ecember | Janu | ary | February | March |
| Target | - | - | · 59 | % | - / | | - | 59 | % | - | | - | 5% | | - | - | 5% |
| Budget | 0 | • | 10 000 00 | 0 | 0 | | 0 10 (| 00 000 | 00 | 0 | | 0 1 | 0 000 000 |) | 0 | 0 | 10 000 000 |
| Key month Budget inc | ly activities lude | covered by | y this • | Ensu | senior ma re efficien tively defe | it and e | ffective in | npleme | entation o | of court | orders | | | | | | |
| Portfolio of | f evidence: | | | | | | <u> </u> | | 0 | - | | | | | | | |
| • List of cu | urrent litigatio | on matters | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | nce registers | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | - | | | | | | | | | | |
| Responsib | la Chiaf Dire | actorato. St | atutory Advi | corv and | d Protoce | n Sarw | icas | | | | | | | | | | |

The budget covers legal costs and operational costs only.

| | Objective 1.2 | | | | | at all levels | | - | - | | | | - |
|-----------|----------------|-------------|---|---|-----------|--------------------|-----------|-----------|----------|-------|-------|-----------|-----------|
| PI 115 S/ | APS: Number | of empowerm | ent programm | es implement | ed for | | Annual | Quarter 1 | Quarter | 2 | Quart | er 3 | Quarter 4 |
| women an | nd people with | disability | | | | arget Quarterly | 8 | | 2 | 2 | | 3 | 1 |
| | | | | | E | Budget | 1 518 722 | 379 68 | 30 47 | 9 682 | | 379 680 | 279 680 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | ! | | Quarter 3 | | | | Quarter 4 | 4 |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | Septembe | r October | November | December | Janua | ary | February | March |
| Target | - | - | 2 | - | | - | 2 - | - | 3 | | - | | - 1 |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 379 680 | 0 | (| 0 479 68 | 82 0 | 0 | 379 680 | | 0 | | 0 279 680 |
| | | | Africa da Mandela Woman' Children Internati | i day s day 's day onal day for po | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | • | of activism ag onal women d | | n and child a | abuse | | | | | | |
| Portfolio | of evidence | | • | | | n and child a | abuse | | | | | | |

| Strategic Goal 7: Impr Strategic Objective 7. PI 116 SAPS: Number campaigns and internal | 2: To commu of public rela | inicate educat | | | ents to all stake | | | | | | | | |
|---|-------------------------------|-----------------|--------------------------------------|---|--|--|--|---|-----------------|--------|---------------|--------------|--------|
| | | | | | | | | - | | - | _ | - | |
| campaigns and internal | corporate p | 1 12 12 | - | | Annual | | Quarter 1 | Quarter 2 | | Quarte | | Quarter 4 | |
| | oorporato p | ublications | Target Quarte | erly | | 12 | 3 | 3 | 3 | | 3 | | 3 |
| | | | Budge | et | 11 | 932 360 | 2 983 090 | 2 983 | 090 | | 2 983 090 | 2 98 | 33 090 |
| Quarter | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter | 2 | | Quarter 3 | | | | Quarter | 4 | |
| Month April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | November | December | Janu | ary | February | March | 1 |
| Target - | - | 3 | - | - | 3 | | · - | 3 | | - | | - | 3 |
| Budget 0 | 0 | 2 983 090 | 0 | 0 | 2 983 090 | C | 0 0 | 2 983 090 | | 0 | | 0 2 98 | 33 090 |
| Portfolio of evidence | | • | Design pr Photograp Set up a c | int products ohic coverag call centre a | as well as advi ge of events and nd strengthenin | ce on the d video do g walk-in o | are accessible on use of departmen cumentation of de capacity in order ne Presidential H | t's corporate id epartmental eve to adequately re | lentity ents | to con | nplaints & er | nquiries tha | at |
| Snapshot of policies | oaded on we | ebsite | | | | | | | | | | | |
| List of publications | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| • List of queries resolve | ed/referred to | o relevant dire | ctorates | | | | | | | | | | |
| Responsible Chief Dir | ectorate: St | atutory Advis | sory and P | rotocol Ser | vices | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | | |

| Strategic Go | al 7: Improve | ed learning o | outcomes th | rough partner | ships and sta | akeholder eng | agement | | | | | |
|--------------------------------|----------------|---------------|--------------|---|---|---|----------------------------------|--|-------------------|---|---------|-----------|
| Strategic Ob | jective 7.2: | To communi | cate educat | ion plans and | commitment | ts to all stakeh | olders | | | | | |
| PI 117 SAPS | : Number of | consultative | engagemer | nts with | | | Annual | Quarter 1 | Quarter 2 | Quarte | er 3 | Quarter 4 |
| stakeholders | to involve the | em in educa | tion program | | Target Quarterly | | 36 | 6 | 10 | 10 | 9 | 7 |
| | | | | | Budget | | 2 027 500 | 507 5 | 00 620 0 | 000 ! | 530 000 | 370 000 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | | | Quarter 3 | - | | Quarter | 4 |
| Month | April | Мау | June | JulyAugustSeptemberOctoberNovemberDecemberJanuaryFebruaryN10109 | ry March | | | | | | | |
| Target | - | - | 10 | JuneJulyAugustSeptemberOctoberNovemberDecemberJanuaryFebruaryI10109 | - 7 | | | | | | | |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 507 500 | 0 | 0 | 620 000 |) 0 | 0 | 530 000 | 0 | | 0 370 000 |
| Key monthly Budget inclu | | overed by t | his | Co-ordiCo-ordiCo-ordi | nate the Edu nate MEC's a nate implem | ication Advisor and HoD's Cor entation of Soc | ry Council proo mmunity Mobil | grammes lization and out on Programmes | ective functional | , ,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,, | ort | |
| Portfolio of e Attendance R | egisters | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Responsible | Chief Direc | torate: Stat | utory Advis | sory and Pro | tocol Servic | es | | | | | | |

| PI 118 SAPS | : Number of I | Donor fundii | ng partnersh | ips | | | Annual | Quarter 1 | Quarter 2 | Quarter | 3 Q | uarter 4 |
|-----------------------------|---------------|--------------|--------------|---------------|---------------------|---------------|-----------------|--------------------|-----------------|---------------|-----------|----------|
| entered into v | vith the Depa | rtment at al | levels | | Target Quarterly | | 15 | 4 | 4 | | 4 | 3 |
| | | | | | Budget | | 52 500 | 13 125 | 15 750 | 1 | 5 750 | 7 875 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarter 4 | 1 |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | November | December | January | February | / March |
| Target | - | - | 4 | - | - | 4 | 4 - | - | 4 | - | | - 3 |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 13 125 | 0 | 0 | 15 750 | 0 0 | 0 | 15 750 | 0 | (| 7 875 |
| Key monthly Budget inclu | | overed by t | his | Co-ordination | on of Donor I | Funding and p | artnerships act | ivities with vario | us stakeholders | at all levels | | |
| Portfolio of e | evidence | | | | | | | | | | | |
| List of do | onors | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Copy of t | the MOU | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Attendan | ce Register | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Responsible | | | | | | | | | | | | |

| | | | | | | e, managemen l administratior | | ng | | | | |
|-----------------------------|---------------------------------------|---------------|--------------|--------------|---------------------|----------------------------------|---------------|---------------|---------------|---------|--------|-----------|
| PI 119 SAPS | | | | | agementana | | Annual | Quarter 1 | Quarter 2 | Quarter | 3 | Quarter 4 |
| positions | , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , | 0 | | | Target Quarterly | | 50% | 50% | 50% |) | 50% | 50% |
| | | | | | Budget | | C |) (|) (|) | 0 | 0 |
| | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarte | er 4 |
| Months | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | November | December | January | Februa | ary March |
| Target | - | - | 50% | - | - | 50% | - - | - | 50% | - | | - 50% |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 |) 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 0 |
| Key monthly Budget inclu | | overed by th | nis | Monitor the | recruitment p | process to ensi | ure adherence | to employment | equity policy | | | · |
| Portfolio of E | vidence | | | | | | | | | | | |
| List of women | in SMS pos | itions | | | | | | | | | | |
| Responsible | Chief Direc | torate: State | utory, Advis | sory and Pro | otocol Servic | es | | | | | | |

| | | | | | | | t and monitorir | ng | | | | |
|-----------------------------|----------------|---------------|-------------|---------------|---------------|-----------------|-----------------|---------------|---------------|---------|---------|------------|
| Strategic Ob | jective 6.3: 7 | Γo improve s | ystems for | effective man | agement and | d administratio | n of schools | | | | | |
| PI 120 SAPS | (MTSF 16): | Percentage | of women ir | า | | | Annual | Quarter 1 | Quarter 2 | Quarter | 3 | Quarter 4 |
| Principalship | posts | | | | Target | | 50% | 50% | 50% | | 50% | 50% |
| | | | | | Quarterly | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | Budget | | C | 0 0 | 0 0 | | 0 | 0 |
| | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarter | r 4 |
| Months | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | November | December | January | Februa | ry March |
| Target | - | - | 50% | - | - | 50% | ~ - | - | 50% | - | | - 50% |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | (| 0 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 0 |
| Key monthly Budget inclu | | overed by th | nis | Monitor the | recruitment p | process to ens | ure adherence | to employment | equity policy | | | |
| Portfolio of E | Evidence | | | | | | | | | | | |
| List of women | in Principals | ship posts | | | | | | | | | | |
| Responsible | Chief Direct | torate: Statu | utory, Advi | sory and Pro | tocol Servic | ces | | | | | | |

| | | | | | gement and a | administration c | | 0 | | O urset and | | |
|---------------------------|--------------------|-------------|------------|-------------|---------------|------------------|---------------|---------------|---------------|--------------------|---------|----------|
| PI 121 SAP | S (MTSF 17): | Percentage | of women e | mpioyees | | 1 | Annual | Quarter 1 | Quarter 2 | Quarter | - | uarter 4 |
| | | | | | Target | | 50% | 50% | 50% | , D | 50% | 50% |
| | | | | | Quarterly | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | Budget | | 0 | 0 |) () |) | 0 | 0 |
| | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarter | 4 |
| Months | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | November | December | January | Februar | y March |
| Target | - | - | 50% | - | - | 50% | - | - | 50% | - | | - 50% |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 0 |
| Key monthl Budget incl | y activities coude | overed by t | his | Monitor the | recruitment p | process to ensu | ire adherence | to employment | equity policy | | | |
| Portfolio of | Evidence | | | • | | | | | | | | |
| List of wome | en employed | | | | | | | | | | | |

| Strategic | Goal 6: Improve se | chool functior | nality through e | ffective gov | ernance, ma | anagement ar | nd monitoring | | | | | |
|--|---|----------------------------------|--|--------------|--------------------|--|---------------|-----------|-----------|---------|-----------|-----------|
| Strategic | Objective 6.2: To | improve the o | quality of monite | oring and su | upport provi | ded to schools | s by the Depa | rtment | | | | |
| PI 122 LI | EPU: Number of sc | hools to imple | ement Mother T | ongue | | | Annual | Quarter 1 | Quart | er 2 (| Quarter 3 | Quarter 4 |
| Based Bil | ingual Education (N | VITBBE)per | District each ye | ear | Target Quarter | rly | 650 | 1 | 63 | 163 | 162 | 162 |
| | | | | | *Budge | et | 19 000 000 | 3 500 0 | 00 6 50 | 000 00 | 7 500 000 | 1 500 000 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | 2 | | Quarter 3 | • | | Quarter 4 | ļ |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | November | December | January | February | March |
| Target | - | - | 163 | - | - | 163 | - | - | 162 | | | 162 |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 3 500 000 | 0 | 0 | 6 500 000 | 0 | 0 | 7 500 000 | | 0 0 | 1 500 000 |
| - | thly activities cove get include | ered by | Train EduCapacita | | /ITBBE imple ls | n Policy (199 ⁻ ementation | () | | | | | |
| AttenList oAtten | of Evidence dance register for A f schools implemen dance Registers of U LTSM Catalogue | iting the strate workshops (F | egy . | | | mbers | | | | | | |
| Respons | ible Chief Director | ate: Statutor | ry Advisory an | d Protoco | Services | | | | | | | |
| D 1 1 1 | an this DI is descent | 1. 1. 1 | | | | // | | | | | | |

* Budget for this PI is decentralised to districts.

| - | Objective 6.2: To | • | | | | | | | | | | |
|----------------------------|---------------------|----------------|----------------|------------------|----------------|-----------------|---------|-----------|----------|---------|-----------|-----------|
| | EPU: Number of so | | | nental | | | Annual | Quarter 1 | l Quart | :er 2 Q | uarter 3 | Quarter 4 |
| ntroducti | on of African Lang | uages (IIAL) | each year | | Target | | 650 | 1 | 63 | 163 | 162 | 162 |
| | | | | | Quarter | ly | | | | | | |
| | | | | | *Budget | t | 0 | | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | 2 | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarter 4 | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | November | December | January | February | March |
| Target | - | - | 163 | - | - | 163 | - | - | 162 | - | - | 162 |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 |
| | thly activities cov | vered by | Advoca | ating Langua | ge in Educati | on Policy (1997 | ·) | | | | | |
| this Budg | get include | | Trainin | g Educators | in MTBBE im | plementation | | | | | | |
| | | | Capac | itation of offic | cials | | | | | | | |
| | | | Ensuri | ng LTSM pro | visioning | | | | | | | |
| Portfolio | of Evidence | | | • | • | | | | | | | |
| Atten | dance register for | Advocacy se | ssions with pe | rsal numbers | 5 | | | | | | | |
| List o | of schools impleme | nting the stra | tegy | | | | | | | | | |
| Atten | dance Registers o | f workshops (| Provincial and | d Districts) wi | ith persal nun | nbers | | | | | | |
| | U LTSM Catalogue | | | , | · | | | | | | | |
| | ible Chief Directo | | ny Advisory | and Protocy | | | | | | | | |

*PI 123 shares the same budget with PI 122

| | | | nental vehicles | not | | | Annual | Qua | arter 1 | Quarter 2 | Quar | ter 3 | Quarter 4 |
|-----------|--|---------------|--|-----------------------------|---|--|-------------------------|---------|-----------|-----------|---------|-----------|-----------|
| exceeding | g the monthly | limit of 3125 | km per month | | Target Quarterly | | 60% | | 60% | 60% | % | 60% | 60% |
| | | | | | Budget | | 33 600 000 | 8 | 3 400 000 | 8 400 00 | 0 84 | 000 000 | 8 400 000 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | | | Quart | ter 3 | | | Quarter 4 | ļ. |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | N | lovember | December | January | February | March |
| Target | - | - | 60% | - | - | 60% | | - | - / | 60% | - | - | 60% |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 8 400 000 | 0 | 0 | 8 400 000 | | 0 | 0 | 8 400 000 | 0 | 0 | 8 400 000 |
| Kov mon | thly activitie | s covered by | / Diotri | huto rocour | oog boogd o | n accorded of | arood pormo | | 0 | | • | | 0.00000 |
| his Bud | thly activitie get include of Evidence | es covered by | MoniEnsuRepo | tor usage of re departmo | f vehicles an ental vehicles ged and lost | n accepted ag d compliance s are maintair vehicles i.e. a | with monthly limit oned | of 3,12 | | | | | |

| PI 125 A&L : | Number of R | econciled Asse | et Registers a | nd the | | Ann | ual | Quarter 1 | Quarter 2 | 2 Qu | arter 3 | Quarter 4 |
|--------------------------------|----------------|------------------|----------------|--------------------------------|-----------------|---------------|---------|-----------|-----------|---------|-----------|-----------|
| General ledge | rs | | | | rget arterly | | 4 | 1 | 1 | | 1 | 1 |
| | | | | *B | udget | 2 000 0 | 00 | 500 000 | 500 000 |) 50 | 000 00 | 500 000 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarter 4 | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | November | December | January | February | March |
| Target | | | 1 | - | - | 1 | - | · _ | 1 | - | - | 1 |
| Budget | (| 0 0 | 500 000 | 0 | 0 | 500 000 | 0 | 0 0 | 500 000 | 0 | 0 | 500 000 |
| | | | Rep | port lost asse port donated | ts | the General I | Lodgor | | | | | |
| Portfolio of E | vidence | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Signed co | py of the rec | onciliation repo | ort | | | | | | | | | |
| Signed lis | t of disposed | assets | | | | | | | | | | |
| | t of lost asse | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | Chief Direct | orate: Supply | Chain Manag | gement | | | | | | | | |
| Responsible | | | | | | | | | | | | |

| Strategic | Oh la atluce 0.4 | | | | governance, | | | • | | | | |
|---|-----------------------|---|---|--|--|--|-------------------------------------|---|---|-----------------------------------|---|---|
| - | - | | | nonitoring a | na support pro | vided to schoo | | · | Ossenter | | | 0 |
| | S&DM: Numbe | | | _ | | | Annual | Quarter 1 | Quarter | | arter 3 | Quarter 4 |
| cleaning, s | security and g | ardening serv | lices | | rget arterly | | 13 | 13 | 1 | 3 | 13 | 13 |
| | | | | Bu | dget | 41 8 | 397 016 | 10 474 254 | 10 474 25 | 64 10 4 | 74 254 | 10 474 254 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarter 4 | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | November | December | January | February | March |
| Target | - | - | 13 | - | - | 13 | | | 13 | - | - | 1: |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 10 474 254 | 0 | 0 | 10 474 254 | | 0 0 | 10 474 254 | 0 | 0 | 10 474 254 |
| Signed Copy Responsi Strategic | : Goal 6: Impr | registers ectorate: Sup | oply Chain Ma | | | | / | | | | | |
| | S&DM: Numb | 2: To improve | | monitoring a ded Ta | and support pro | ovided to schoo | | • | Quarter 20 | 2 Qu 52 | Jarter 3 262 | |
| PI 127 OS | S&DM: Numb | 2: To improve | the quality of | monitoring a ded Ta Qu | and support pro | ovided to schoo | ols by the D | Department Quarter 1 | | 62 | | 262 |
| PI 127 OS | S&DM: Numb | 2: To improve | the quality of | monitoring a ded Ta Qu | and support pro | ovided to school | ols by the D Annual 262 | Department Quarter 1 262 | 20 | 62 | 262 | 262 |
| PI 127 OS (photocop | S&DM: Numb | 2: To improve er of lease eq | the quality of | monitoring a ded Ta Qu | and support pro irget uarterly udget | ovided to school | ols by the D Annual 262 | Quarter 1 262 2 280 000 Quarter 3 | 20 | 62 | 262 280 000 | 262 |
| PI 127 OS (photocop Quarter | S&DM: Numb piers) | 2: To improve er of lease eq Quarter 1 | the quality of uipment provi June 262 | monitoring a ded Ta Qu Bu | and support pro irget uarterly idget Quarter 2 | ovided to school 9 September 262 | Annual 262 120 000 October | Quarter 1 262 2 280 000 Quarter 3 | 2 280 00 2 280 00 December 262 | 52 00 2 2 | 262 280 000 Quarter 4 | 262 |
| PI 127 OS (photocop Quarter Month Target Budget | S&DM: Numb piers) | 2: To improve er of lease eq Quarter 1 May - 0 | the quality of uipment provi June 262 2 280 000 | monitoring a ded Ta Qu Bu July C | and support pro | ovided to school 9 September 262 2 280 000 | Annual 262 120 000 October | Quarter 1 262 2 280 000 Quarter 3 | 2 280 00 2 280 00 December 262 2 280 000 | 52 00 2 2 January - 0 | 262 280 000 Quarter 4 February - 0 | 262 2 280 000 March 262 2 280 000 |

| Target Quarterly 100% 100 | - | Objective 6. | | ione lines prov | <u> </u> | | | Annual | Quarter 1 | Quarte | er 2 Qu | uarter 3 | Quarter 4 |
|--|---------------------------|---------------|-----------------|-----------------|----------------|-------------------|-----------|------------|-------------------|-----------|---------|-----------|-----------|
| Quarter Quarter 1 Quarter 2 Quarter 3 Quarter 4 Month April May June July August September October November December January February March Target - - 100% - - <td< th=""><th></th><th></th><th>5 1</th><th>·</th><th>Та</th><th>-</th><th></th><th>100%</th><th>100%</th><th>10</th><th>0%</th><th>100%</th><th>100%</th></td<> | | | 5 1 | · | Та | - | | 100% | 100% | 10 | 0% | 100% | 100% |
| Month April May June July August September October November December January February March Target - - 100% - - 100% - - | | | | | В | udget | 21 8 | 340 000 | 5 460 000 | 5 460 0 | 000 54 | 460 000 | 5 460 000 |
| Target - - 100% - 100% - | Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarter 4 | |
| Budget 0 0 5 460 000 0 5 460 000 0 0 5 460 000 0 0 5 460 000 0 0 5 460 000 0 0 5 460 000 0 0 5 460 000 0 0 5 460 000 0 0 5 460 000 0 0 5 460 000 0 0 5 460 000 0 0 5 460 000 0 0 5 460 000 0 0 5 460 000 0 0 5 460 000 0 0 5 460 000 0 0 5 460 000 0 0 5 460 000 0 0 0 5 460 000 0 0 0 5 460 000 0 0 0 5 460 000 0 0 0 5 460 000 0 <t< th=""><th>Month</th><th>April</th><th>Мау</th><th>June</th><th>July</th><th>August</th><th>September</th><th>October</th><th>November</th><th>December</th><th>January</th><th>February</th><th>March</th></t<> | Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | November | December | January | February | March |
| Key monthly activities covered by this • Verify shortage and surplus Budget include • Facilitate the provision of telephone lines in respective districts and head office • Portfolio of Evidence • Monitor utilisation and maintenance • Signed list of telephone register • Verify shortage and surplus | Target | - | - | 100% | | | 100% | | | 100% | - | - | 100% |
| Budget include • Facilitate the provision of telephone lines in respective districts and head office • Fortfolio of Evidence • Signed list of telephone register | Budget | 0 | 0 | 5 460 000 | (| 0 0 | 5 460 000 | | 0 0 | 5 460 000 | 0 | 0 | 5 460 000 |
| Signed list of telephone register | - | - | s covered by | ■ Fa | cilitate the p | provision of tele | | respective | districts and hea | ad office | | | |
| | Portfolio | of Evidence | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Signed report on telephone utilization | • | | • | | | | | | | | | | |
| | Signe | d report on t | elephone utiliz | ation | | | | | | | | | |

| Strategic | Goal 6: Impro | ove school fur | nctionality throu | ugh effective | governance, r | nanagement a | nd monitor | ing | | | | |
|-----------------------|---------------------------|----------------|-------------------|----------------|-----------------------------------|--------------|------------|-----------------|---------------|-------------|----------------|-----------|
| | | | the quality of r | | | | | | | | | |
| PI 129 OS | S&DM: Numbe | er of documen | its created, | | | | Annual | Quarter 1 | Quarte | er 2 Qu | uarter 3 | Quarter 4 |
| retrieved, | disposed and | archived | | Targe Quart | | | 100% | 100% | 10 | 0% | 100% | 100% |
| | | | | Budge | et | 2 9 | 40 000 | 735 000 | 735 (| 000 | 735 000 | 735 000 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarter 4 | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | November | December | January | February | March |
| Target | - | - | 100% | - | - | 100% | | | 100% | - | - | 100% |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 735 000 | 0 | 0 | 735 000 | | 0 0 | 735 000 | 0 | 0 | 735 000 |
| Key mont Budget in | thly activities nclude | covered by | Re Dis | trieve docum | ents upon req ents in line wit | | - | Service Act and | Public Financ | ce Manageme | nt Act as pres | cribed |
| | of Evidence | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Screensho | ot of database | of document | s created, retri | eved, dispose | ed and archive | ed | | | | | | |
| Responsi | ible Chief Dir | ectorate: Sup | oply Chain Ma | nagement | | | | | | | | |

| | | | nctionality throu | • | | | | <u> </u> | | | | |
|---|---|---------------|---|--|-----------------------------|--|-------------|------------------------|-----------|---------|-----------|-----------|
| - | | | the quality of r d for goods an | | d support prov | | Is by the D | epartment Quarter 1 | Quarte | er 2 Qu | arter 3 | Quarter 4 |
| services | | | <u> </u> | Targ | jet rterly | | 13 | 2 | | 5 | 3 | 3 |
| | | | | Bud | | 5 0 | 02 000 | 770 000 | 1 924 (| 000 1 1 | 154 000 | 1 154 000 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarter 4 | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | November | December | January | February | March |
| Target | - | - | 2 | - | - | 5 | | | 3 | - | - | 3 |
| Budget | 0 thly activities | 0 | 770 000 | 0 | 0 | 1 924 000 | | 0 0 | 1 154 000 | 0 | 0 | 1 154 000 |
| | | | Ad Fac Evaluation | vertise Bids cilitate and co aluate and Av | oordinate bids vard Bids | bid starting at committee me hin ninety (90) | etings | - | | | | |
| ApproList ofSigne | of Evidence oved procurem f appointed bid ed bid register dance Registe | d committee n | nembers | | | | | | | | | |
| Responsi | ible Chief Dire | ectorate: Sup | oply Chain Ma | nagement | | | | | | | | |

| | | | | • | • | , management a | | • | | | | |
|-----------|-----------------|-----------------|------------------|---------------|----------------|--|--------------|-----------|----------|---------|-----------|-----------|
| Strategic | Objective 6.2 | 2: To improve | the quality of | monitoring ar | nd support pr | ovided to schoo | ols by the D | epartment | | | | |
| PI 131 A0 | CQ: Number c | of Quotations f | finalised for go | ods | | | Annual | Quarter 1 | Quarte | r2 Qi | uarter 3 | Quarter 4 |
| and servi | ces | | | | get arterly | | 2000 | 500 | 5 | 500 | 500 | 500 |
| | | | | Buc | lget | | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 | 0 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | 2 | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarter 4 | |
| Month | April | May | June | July | August | September | October | November | December | January | February | March |
| Target | · · | - | 500 | | | 500 | | | 500 | | | 500 |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | C |) 0 | (| 0 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 |
| | | | • Ev | aluate and A | ward Quotat | otations commi ions tions within ten | | | | | | |
| Portfolio | of Evidence | | | | - | | | | | | | |
| Appro | oved demand | management | plan | | | | | | | | | |
| | f appointed qu | - | - | rs | | | | | | | | |
| | of quotations | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Respons | ible Chief Dire | ectorate: Sup | oply Chain Ma | anagement | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | - | | | | | | | | |
| | | wo ophool fur | otionality thro | uab effective | dovernance | management | and monitor | ina | | | | |
| Strategic | Goal 6: Impro | school lui | ictionality thro | ugn enective | governance | manayementa | | ing | | | | |
| | | | | <u> </u> | . | ovided to schoo | | | | | | |

ıy Target 100% 100% system 100% 100% 100% Quarterly Budget 0 0 0 0 0 Quarter 2 Quarter 3 Quarter 4 Quarter Quarter 1 Month April June July September November December February March May August October January Target 100% 100% 100% 100% -------Budget 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 Key monthly activities covered by this . Monitor commitments cleared in the system **Budget include** . Conduct workshops for Chief Users Facilitate accountability meetings with Chief Users . Compile monthly commitment reports • Portfolio of Evidence Attendance registers ٠ • Commitment reports

Responsible Chief Directorate: Supply Chain Management

| - | | | | • | ive governance, | • | | | g | | | | |
|-------------|-------------------------------|------------------|---|----------------------|---|----------------------------|---------|----------|----------|-----------|---------|---------|-----------|
| Strategic | Objective 6.3 | : To improve | systems for el | fective ma | anagement and a | dministration of | of scho | ools | | | | | |
| PI 133 FIN | I: Percentage | e of transfers p | aid within | | | Annual | | Quar | ter 1 | Quarter 2 | Quarter | 3 | Quarter 4 |
| legislated | timeframe and | d transfer docu | uments produc | | Target Quarterly | - | 100% | | 100% | 100 | % | 100% | 100% |
| | | | | 1 | Budget | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | 0 | 0 |
| Quarter | Quar | ter 1 | | Quarte | er 2 | | Qu | uarter 3 | 3 | | Qu | arter 4 | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | Oct | ober | November | December | January | Februa | ry March |
| Target | - | - | 100% | | | 100% | | - | /- | 100% | - | | - 100% |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 0 |
| - | hly activities jet include | covered by | Process pMonitor a | ayments nd suppor | f transfers to sch of leave gratuities t Districts on revi nool quarterly fina | and departmews of financia | ental a | gencie | s | | | | |
| List of sch | | of learners, b | | | e funds transferre | d | | | | | | | |

| | | | ctionality thro | | - | | | | | | | | | | |
|---|---|-------------------|--|-----------------------------------|--|-----------------|-------------------|----|-----------|-----------|-----|--------|-----------|------|-------|
| Strategic | Objective 6.3 | : To improve | systems for e | ffective manag | gement and a | dministration o | of schools | | | _ | | | | | |
| PI 134 FIN | I: Percentage | of financial c | bligations paid | d within 30 | | Annua | al | Qu | uarter 1 | Quarter 2 | | Quarte | r 3 | Quar | ter 4 |
| days as leo 8.2.3) | gislated timefr | ame. (in term | s of Treasury | Regulations | Target Quarterly | , | 100% | | 100% | 1(| 0% | | 100% | | 100% |
| | | | | | Budget | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | | | | Quarter 3 | | | | Quarter 4 | 4 | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | Octobe | er | November | December | Jai | nuary | Februar | у | March |
| Target | - | - | 100% | - | - | 100% | | - | /- | 100% | | - | | - | 100% |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | 0 |
| Key montl Budget in | hly activities clude | covered by t | P M M M | onitor the prog onitor the con | nt of goods an entation of fin gress on payn opliance issue | | lls of goods a | | | | | | | | |
| Copy ofCopy ofCopy of | of Evidence Creditor's reco Circular No 34 report on com ble Chief Dire | 1 mitments and | | ement | | | | | | | | | | | |

| Strategic G | ioal 6: Im | prove school | functiona | ality th | rough effecti | ive governance | , manage | ement | and mon | itorir | ng | | | | | | ٦ |
|--------------|-------------|-----------------|------------|----------|---------------|-----------------|-----------|---------|------------|--------|-----------|-----------|----|---------|---------|-----------|---|
| Strategic O | bjective | 6.3: To improv | ve syste | ms for | effective ma | anagement and | ladminist | tratior | n of schoo | ls | | | | | | | |
| PI 135 FIN: | Number | of Financial S | Statemer | nts tha | t | | | Annı | Jal | Qu | arter 1 | Quarter 2 | | Quarter | 3 | Quarter 4 | |
| accurately r | eflect the | financial posit | tion of th | ne Dep | artment | Target | | | 4 | | 1 | | 1 | | 1 | 1 | Г |
| as required | by Sectio | on 40 of the PF | FMA | | | Quarterly | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | Budget | | | 0 | | 0 | // | 0 | | 0 | C |) |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | l | | | Quarter 2 | | | | | Quarter 3 | | | | Quarter | 4 | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | | July | August | Septem | ber | October | ٢ | November | December | Ja | nuary | Februar | March | |
| Target | - | - | | 1 | - | | | 1 | | - | - | 1 | | - | | - 1 | Ī |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 |) 0 | | 0 | | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 | | 0 0 |) |
| Key month | ly activiti | ies covered b | у | • P | repare Interi | m and Annual F | Financial | State | ments | | | | | | | | |
| this Budge | t include | | | • M | anage and N | Monitor departm | nental Ba | nk Ac | count | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | • M | anage and r | monitor suspen | se accour | nts | | | | | | | | | |
| Portfolio o | f Evidend | ce | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Interim Fina | ancial Sta | tements and A | Audited I | Financ | ial Statemer | nts | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Responsib | le Chief I | Directorate: F | inancia | I Mana | agement | | | | | | | | | | | | |

| Strategic Goal 6 | 6: Improve | school fund | ctionality thr | ough effect | ive govern | ance, managem | ent and monit | oring | | | | | |
|---|-------------|---------------|----------------|---|--|--|---|-----------|-------|--------------|-------------|-----------|-----------|
| Strategic Object | tive 6.3: ⊺ | o improve s | systems for | effective ma | anagemen | t and administra | tion of schools | 6 | | | | | |
| PI 136 FIN: Com | pliance wi | th the subm | nission of In | -year- | | | Annua | I Quarte | er 1 | Quarte | er 2 C | Quarter 3 | Quarter 4 |
| monitoring (IYM) | and subm | nissions of b | oudget | | Targ Quar | | 12 | 2 | 3 | | 3 | 3 | 3 |
| <u> </u> | | | | | Budg | | (| - | 0 | | 0 | 0 | 0 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter | | | Quarter 3 | | | | Quarter 4 | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | November | Dec | ember | January | February | March |
| Target | - | - | 3 | - | - | 3 | - | - | | 3 | - | - | 3 |
| Budget Key monthly act | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 |
| Portfolio of Evic Minutes of IY Monthly finar | M meeting | | dance Regis | Prepar Coordii Write a Provide Embarl | e and subr nate, prepa narrative variance | nit budget estim nit Section 40(4) are and load buc on budget assur explanation repo sits to check valu |)- cash flows Iget nptions and gr orts on a mont | | ubmit | to Provincia | al Treasury | | |
| Copy of BAS Responsible Ch | | orate: Fina | ncial Mana | gement | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | | |

| | A: Percentage | | eism manage | ed effectively | | | Annual | Quarter 1 | Quart | er 2 | Quarter 3 | Quarter 4 |
|-------------------------|---------------------------|-----------|-------------|---|-------------------------------|---|---------|-----------|----------|------|------------------|-----------|
| and efficien | ntly in the dep | artment | | | Target Quarter | ly | 100% | 100 | % | 100% | 100% | 100% |
| | | | | | Budget | | 0 | | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarter | 4 |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | November | December | Janu | ary Februa ry | March |
| Target | - | - | 100% | - | - | 100% | - | /- | 100% | | | 100% |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 0 | 0 |
| Key month Budget inc | nly activities o clude | overed by | this | Capture :Clear susSensitize | submitted lea spense files | e registers with I ave forms on Pe on issues of inc | ersal | | | | | |

| PI 138 HRM: | Percentag | ge of posts ad | vertised throu | gh Annual | | | Annual | Quarter | 1 Quart | er 2 | Quarter 3 | Quarter 4 |
|--------------|-----------|------------------|----------------|--------------------------|---------------|---------------|--|-----------|----------|---------|-----------|-----------|
| Recruitment | Plan (ARP |) in line with R | esolution 1/20 | 007 | Target | | 100% | 100 |)% | 100% | 100% | 100% |
| | | | | | Quarterly | , | | | | | | |
| | | | | | Budget | | 880 000 | 220 0 | 00 2: | 20 000 | 220 000 | 220 000 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarter 4 | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | November | December | January | February | March |
| Target | - | - | 100% | - / | - | 100% | - | - | 100% | | | 100% |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 220 000 | 0 | 0 | 220 000 | 0 | 0 | 220 000 | (| 0 0 | 220 000 |
| Budget inclu | ude | s covered by | this • | Compile an Manage the | e recruitment | lvertisements | of posts whilst nt processes (s ndidates | | | S | | |
| Portfolio of | | l for school ba | • | Manage ap | • | | | | | | | |
| | | ectorate: Hui | | | | | | | | | | |

| Strategic Go | al 6: Impro | ove school fur | ctionality thr | ough effective | governance | , managemer | nt and mor | nitoring | | | | | | | |
|---|--|----------------------------------|----------------|---|--|--|--|---|---|---|---|---------------------------------------|-----------------|----------------------------|-----------|
| Strategic Ob | jective 6.3 | B: To improve | systems for | effective mana | igement and | | | ols | | | | | | | |
| | | e of non-educ | ator staff em | ployed in publ | | | | Annua | | Quarte | | Quarter | | Quarter 3 | Quarter 4 |
| ordinary scho | ols | | | | Targ Qua | get Irterly | | | 100% | 1 | 100% | 10 | 00% | 100% | 100% |
| | | | | | Bud | get | | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | 0 | C |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | Qı | uarter 2 | | | | Quarter | | · | | | Quarte | r 4 |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | Septembe | r Octo | ober | Novembe | er De | ecember | Jan | nuary | February | March |
| Target | | - | - 1004 | | - | - 100 | | - | | - | 1009 | | | - | - 100% |
| Budget | | - | | 0 0 | | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 0 |) C |
| | | covered by | | mpile the vaca | | | | | ent | | | | | | |
| Budget inclu | | | ● Fa | cilitate recruitn | nent and pla | cement of no | n-educato | r staff | | | | | | | |
| Portfolio of | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| List of appoi | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Responsible | e Chief Di | rectorate: Hu | man Resour | ce Managemo | ent & Devel | opment | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | / | | | | | | | |
| Strategic G | oal 1: Impr | oved quality o | f teaching ar | d learning thro | ough timeou | s supply and | effective u | ıtilisatio | on and dev | /elopm | nent of te | achers | | | |
| Strategic O | ojective 1. | 2: To develop | the skills of | he Departmer | nt's workforc | e at all levels | | | | | | | | | |
| PI 140 HRD: | Number c | of Office-base | d employees | attended | | Α | nnual | | Quarter | 1 | Quart | er 2 | C | Quarter 3 | Quarter 4 |
| | | grammes (Wo | | | Target | | 11 | 00 | | 300 | | 275 | | 250 | 275 |
| Personal De | velopment | Plans) in the | planned fina | ncial year | Quarterly | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | Budget | | 23 704 8 | | 6 464 | | 5 92 | 26 223 | | 5 387 475 | 5 926 223 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | | | | Quarter 3 | | | | | Quarter 4 | |
| | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | Octobe | er No | ovember | Dec | cember | Janu | lary | February | March |
| Target | - | - | 300 | - | - | 275 | | - | | - | 250 | | - | - | 275 |
| Budget | 0 | • | 6 464 969 | 0 | 0 | 0 0 2 0 2 2 0 | | 0 | | | 387 475 | | 0 | 0 | 5 926 223 |
| Budget incl | ude | s covered by | this • | short skills In ho pract Provide Co Enrol mana | t courses su programme ouse training tices, Labou ompulsory In agers on spe | and up-skill e ch as Educati es e.g. Assess l, like Supply (r Relations fo induction Progrecial Advance ssessment for | on Manag or and Mo Chain Mar r Practition amme to d Develop | jement, oderato nageme ners, etc newly a oment a | Governar r, ICT and ent process c. appointed and Leade | nce an I Finar ses an emplo rship p | nd Leade ncial Mar nd proced byees programm | rship De lageme dures, H nes | nt & B Iuman | Budgeting n Resource Ma | nagement |
| DepartnAttendaList of T | ice Skills P nent Trainii nce registe rainees (ei | ng Plan ers mployees traiı | | ce Managemo | ent & Devel | onment | | | | | | | | | |

| Strategic Goal 1: Imp | | | | | | effective utilisati | on and devel | opment | t of teache | ers | | |
|---|--|--------|---|---|--|---|--|---------------------------------------|--|-----------------------|--------------------|--------------------|
| Strategic Objective 1 | | | | nt's workford | | | | 4 | • | | 0 | 0 |
| PI 141 HRD: Number skills development pro | | | | Target | A | nnual 5 403 | Quarter | 1 351 | Quarte | 1 351 | Quarter 3 1 350 | Quarter 4 1 351 |
| Personal Developmen | | | | Quarterly | , | 5 403 | | 1 351 | I | 1 351 | 1 350 | 1 35 1 |
| | | | iai yeai | Budget | | 116 434 110 | 29 10 | 8 528 | 29 108 | 3 528 | 29 108 527 | 29 108 527 |
| Quarter | Quarter | 1 | | Quarter 2 | 2 | | Quarter 3 | | 20100 | | Quarter | |
| Month April | May | June | July | August | September | October | November | Decer | mber | Januar | y February | March |
| Target | - | 1 351 | - | - | 1 351 | - | - | | 1 350 | | | 1 351 |
| Budget 0 | - | | 0 | 0 | | 0 | - | | 108 527 | | 0 0 | 29 108 527 |
| Key monthly activitie Budget include Portfolio of Evidence Workplace Skills F Department Train Attendance regist Nomination forms List of Trainees (e Responsible Chief D | Plan ng Plan ers mployees tra | • • | shor Bud skills cour In he Provide C Provide co | rt courses su geting for P s programm 'ses for SM ouse training ompulsory I ompetency a | uch as Educati rincipals es e.g. Assess Ts g in SCM proc nduction Prog assessment fo | employees at He ion Managemen sor and Moderat esses and proce ramme for newly r principals and | it, Leadership tor, ICT, Curr edures, HRM y appointed e | Develo iculum practic mploye | opment, a Managem es, etc. fo ees | nd Finan nent, and | content-subjec | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | |

| CI 142 HK | D: Number of u | undergraduates | s awarded | | | Annual | Quarte | er 1 | Quarter 2 | Quarter | 3 | Quarter 4 |
|--|----------------|----------------|---|--|---|---|--|------------------------------|--|--------------|---------------|-----------|
| B Ed bursa | aries | _ | | Targ Qua | get rterly | 803 | | 803 | 803 | | 803 | 80 |
| | | | | Bud | | 72 371 000 | 72 3 | 71 000 | 72 371 000 | 72 37 | 1 000 | 72 371 00 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | - | | Quart | - | | Quarter 3 | | - | Quarter 4 | T == - |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | November | | January | February | March |
| Target | - | - | 803 | - | | - 803 | - | - | 803 | - | - | 80 |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 72 371 000 | 0 | C |) 72 371 000 | 0 | C | 72 371 000 | 0 | 0 | 72 371 00 |
| | | | | | | | | | scarce and critic | | | |
| | | | PI • A m • R • Vi | nase; Inter warded bu aterials ar e-register sit HEIs to | rsen Phas Irsaries to nd school- 303 contir | es; Mathematics; successful Grade based experientia nuing B Ed studen students' academi | Sciences; Ac 12 bachelors I training ts | counting; T s to cover tu | echnical; Langua lition fees, accor | ages and LSE | N for Mainstr | eaming) |
| | of Evidence | | PI • A • M • R • Vi • St | nase; Inter warded bu aterials ar e-register sit HEIs to | rsen Phas Irsaries to Ind school- 303 contir D monitor s | es; Mathematics; successful Grade based experientia nuing B Ed studen students' academi | Sciences; Ac 12 bachelors I training ts | counting; T s to cover tu | echnical; Langua lition fees, accor | ages and LSE | N for Mainstr | eaming) |
| List of | 2018 Matthew | r Goniwe Bursa | PI • A • M • R • Vi • St | nase; Inter warded bu aterials ar e-register sit HEIs to | rsen Phas Irsaries to Ind school- 303 contir D monitor s | es; Mathematics; successful Grade based experientia nuing B Ed studen students' academi | Sciences; Ac 12 bachelors I training ts | counting; T s to cover tu | echnical; Langua lition fees, accor | ages and LSE | N for Mainstr | eaming) |
| List ofProof of | | | PI • A • M • R • Vi • St | nase; Inter warded bu aterials ar e-register sit HEIs to | rsen Phas Irsaries to Ind school- 303 contir D monitor s | es; Mathematics; successful Grade based experientia nuing B Ed studen students' academi | Sciences; Ac 12 bachelors I training ts | counting; T s to cover tu | echnical; Langua lition fees, accor | ages and LSE | N for Mainstr | eaming) |

| | Objective 1.2: | | | | | | | • | | | 0 | 0 |
|--|---|--|--|--|--|---|---|---|---|----------------|---|--------------------------------|
| | | Top Achieve | rs awarded ME | C bursary in the | | | Annual | Quarter | | rter 2 | Quarter 3 | Quarter 4 |
| planned fin | ancial year | | | | Target Quarte | | 78 | | 78 | 78 | 78 | 78 |
| | | | | | Budge | et | 7 800 000 | 7 800 | 000 78 | 300 000 | 7 800 000 | 7 800 000 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | - | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarter 4 | ļ |
| Month | April | May | June | July | August | Septembe | r October | November | December | Januar | y February | March |
| Target | - | | - 78 | - | - | - 78 | 8 - | - | 78 | | - | - 78 |
| Budget | 0 |) (| 7 800 000 | 0 | 0 | 7 800 00 | 0 0 | 0 | 7 800 000 | | 0 0 | 7 800 000 |
| include | | | | materials Re-regist | and practic er 54 contin s to monitor | cal. nuing Top Ach students' aca | | | | accommoc | lation, meals, lea | arner support |
| Academie | | otoroto, Hu | | Managaman | | amont | | | | | | |
| Academic Responsit Strategic (| c Records ble Chief Dire Goal 1: Improv | ved quality of | man Resource | learning throug | , h timeous s | supply and eff | fective utilisation | n and develop | oment of tead | chers | | |
| Academic Responsit Strategic C Strategic C | c Records ble Chief Dire Goal 1: Improv Objective 1.2: | ved quality of : To develop | f teaching and I the skills of the | learning throug | , h timeous s | supply and eff at all levels | | | | _ | arter 3 | Quarter 4 |
| Academic Responsit Strategic (Strategic (PI 144 HRI | c Records ble Chief Dire Goal 1: Improv | ved quality of To develop Office-based | f teaching and I the skills of the employees | learning throug Department's Target | , h timeous s | supply and eff | fective utilisatio | | oment of tead uarter 2 700 | _ | arter 3 | Quarter 4 700 |
| Academic Responsit Strategic (Strategic (PI 144 HRI | c Records ble Chief Dire Goal 1: Improv Objective 1.2: D: Number of | ved quality of To develop Office-based | f teaching and I the skills of the employees | learning throug Department's Target Quarterly | gh timeous s workforce a | supply and eff at all levels Annual 700 | Quarter 1 | Q (700 | uarter 2 700 | Qu | 700 | 700 |
| Academic Responsit Strategic C Strategic C PI 144 HRI awarded bu | c Records ble Chief Dire Goal 1: Improv Objective 1.2: D: Number of | ved quality of To develop Office-based | f teaching and I the skills of the employees | learning throug Department's Target Quarterly Budget | yh timeous s workforce a | supply and eff at all levels Annual | Quarter 1 11 200 | 700 000 | uarter 2 | Qu | 700 | 700 |
| Academic Responsit Strategic C Strategic C PI 144 HRI awarded bu Quarter | c Records ble Chief Dire Goal 1: Improv Objective 1.2: D: Number of ursaries in the | ved quality of To develop Office-based planned fina Quarter 1 | f teaching and I the skills of the employees incial year | learning throug Department's Target Quarterly Budget | timeous s workforce a 1' uarter 2 | supply and eff at all levels Annual 700 1 200 000 | Quarter 1 | Q 700 000 Quarter 3 | uarter 2 700 | Qu | 700 11 200 000 Quarter 4 | 700 |
| Academic Responsit Strategic C Strategic C PI 144 HRI awarded bu Quarter Month | c Records ble Chief Dire Goal 1: Improv Objective 1.2: D: Number of ursaries in the | ved quality of To develop Office-based planned fina Quarter 1 | f teaching and I the skills of the employees incial year | learning throug Department's Target Quarterly Budget | timeous s workforce a 1' uarter 2 | supply and eff at all levels Annual 700 1 200 000 | Quarter 1 | Q 700 000 Quarter 3 | Jarter 2 700 11 200 000 | Qu | 700 11 200 000 Quarter 4 | 700 11 200 000 |
| Academic Responsit Strategic C Strategic C PI 144 HRI awarded bu Quarter Month Target Budget | c Records ble Chief Dire Goal 1: Improv Objective 1.2: D: Number of ursaries in the April - 0 | ved quality of To develop Office-based planned fina Quarter 1 May - 0 | f teaching and I the skills of the employees incial year June 700 11 200 000 | learning throug Department's Target Quarterly Budget Quarterly Aug - 0 | timeous s workforce a uarter 2 ust Sept 0 1 | supply and eff at all levels Annual 700 1 200 000 tember 700 1 200 000 | Quarter 1 11 200 October No - 0 | Quarter 3 vember [0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 | Jarter 2 700 11 200 000 December 700 11 200 000 | Qu January | 700 11 200 000 Quarter 4 y February - 0 | 70 11 200 00 March |
| Academia Responsit Strategic C Strategic C PI 144 HRI awarded bu Quarter Month Target Budget Key month include | c Records ble Chief Dire Goal 1: Improv Objective 1.2: D: Number of ursaries in the April | ved quality of To develop Office-based planned fina Quarter 1 May - 0 | f teaching and I the skills of the employees incial year June 700 11 200 000 | Target Quarterly Budget Quarterly Budget Quarterly C Quarterly Budget Quarterly Aug - 0 - 0 - 0 - 0 - 0 - 0 - 0 - 0 - 0 - | timeous s workforce a uarter 2 ust Sept - 0 1 on for 350 c 300 new em | supply and eff at all levels Annual 700 1 200 000 tember 0 1 200 000 ontinuing officion ployees regis District PS s | Quarter 1 11 200 October No - | Qi 700 000 Quarter 3 vember 0 oyees at High us specific job | Jarter 2 700 11 200 000 December 700 11 200 000 er Education -related qual | Qui January | 700 11 200 000 Quarter 4 y February - 0 0 0 | 70 11 200 00 March 70 |

| PI 145 HF | RD: Number o | of School - ba | sed | | | Annual | Quarter | 1 0 | Quarter 2 | Quarter | 3 (| Quarter 4 |
|--|--|-----------------|-----------------|---------------------|--------------|-------------------------------------|-------------------|-----------------|--|---------|-----------|------------|
| employee financial y | es awarded bu year | ursaries in the | planned | Target Quarterly | | 1 200 | 1 | 200 | 1 200 | | 1 200 | 1 200 |
| | | | | Budget | | 19 200 000 | 19 200 | 000 0 | 19 200 000 | 19 20 | 000 0 | 19 200 000 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarter 4 | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | November | December | January | February | March |
| Target | - | - | 1 200 | - | - | 1 200 | - | - | 1 200 | - | - | 1 200 |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 19 200 000 | 0 | 0 | 19 200 000 | 0 | 0 | 19 200 000 | 0 | 0 | 19 200 000 |
| Key mon include | thly activities | s covered by | this Budget | Monit Regis | or employees | s registered for educators for E | r specific job-re | elated qualific | 500 new intake ation courses & Science; Ma | at HEIs | | utions |
| List cProof | of Evidence of Employees f of Registration sible Chief Di | (Bursary-hold | lers) granted b | | ont & Dovelo | opment | | | | | | |

| | | | | | ITTELL 2 WOLKIO | rce at all levels | | | | | | |
|---|---|------------|----------------|-------------|---------------------|--|------------|------------|--------------------------------------|-----------|---------|------------|
| PI 146 HR | RD: Number of | unemplo | oyed graduates | placed | | Annual | Quarte | er 1 | Quarter 2 | Quarter 3 | Q | uarter 4 |
| at worksta | ations for the ir | nternship | programme | | Target Quarterly | 9 | 00 | 900 | 900 | | 900 | 900 |
| | | | | | Budget | 54 000 0 | 00 | 54 000 000 | 54 000 000 | 54 (| 000 000 | 54 000 000 |
| Quarter Quarter 1 Quarter 2 Quarter 3 Quarter 4 | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Month April May June July August September October November December January February March | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Target | - | - | 900 | | - / - | 900 | - | | - 900 | - | - | 900 |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 54 000 000 | | 0 0 | 54 000 000 | 0 | (| 54 000 000 | 0 | 0 | 54 000 000 |
| Key activ include | ities covered | by this | Budget • | Continue | d placement of | ew intake of uner 400 interns until special skills prog | August 201 | 8 | ernship programm arriers of Entry | es | | |
| Adver Master Quart Acade | of Evidence rt for the recru er list/ List of re terly Reports/ emic Record T Approval | ecruited (| unemployed gra | duates (Int | terns) place | | | | | | | |

Responsible Chief Directorate: Human Resource Management & Development

| | ercentage of I | Performance / | Agreements : | signed by | | Annual | | Quarter 1 | Quarter 2 | 2 Quar | ter 3 | Quarter 4 |
|--------------------------------|-----------------|---------------|--------------|--------------------------|---------------------|---|------------|----------------------------------|-----------|---------|-----------|-----------|
| April in the pla | nned financial | year | | | Target Quarterly | | 100% | 100% | 100 | 0% | 100% | 100% |
| | | | | - | Budget | | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 | (|
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | | Ŭ | Quarter 3 | 6 | | Quarter 4 | |
| Month | April | May | June | July | August | September | Octobe | r November | December | January | February | March |
| Target | - | - | 100% | - | - | 100% | | | 100% | - | - | 100% |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | (|
| | | | | Advocate Visit distri | | mplementatio , monitor and | n of revis | ed PMDS policy. PMDS document | ations. | | | |
| Portfolio of E | vidence | | - | <u>easini qa</u> | | <u>, </u> | | | | | | |
| | ice agreement | | ned. | | | | | | | | | |
| | ind reviews for | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Contract a | | าร | | | | | | | | | | |
| Contract a | sessment form | | | | | | | | | | | |

| Strategic Goal | 7: Improved | d learning ou | utcomes thro | ugh partner | ships and | l stak | eholder engage | ement | | | | | | | | | |
|---------------------------|---------------|---------------|---------------|-------------|------------|---------------|------------------|---------|-----|-----------|------|--------|-------|-----|---------|-----|----------|
| Strategic Object | tive 7.2: To | o communica | ate educatior | n plans and | commitm | ents | to all stakehold | ers | | | | | | | | | |
| PI 148 LR: Num | nber of colle | ective bargai | ining meeting | gs attended | | | | Annual | | Quarte | er 1 | Quarte | er 2 | Qua | arter 3 | Qı | larter 4 |
| | | | | | | Targo Quar | et terly | | 4 | | 1 | | 1 | | 1 | | 1 |
| | | | | | | Budg | get | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quar | ter 2 | | | Q | Quarter 3 | | | | | Quarter | · 4 | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | | September | October | Nov | ember | Dece | ember | Janua | ary | Februar | у | March |
| Target | - | - | 1 | - / | | - | 1 | - | | - | | 1 | | - | | - | - |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | 0 |
| Key monthly ac include | tivities co | vered by th | is Budget | Attend ba | rgaining r | neeti | ing with stakeho | olders | | | | | | | | | |
| Portfolio of Evi | dence | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| List of collective | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Responsible Ch | nief Directo | orate: Huma | an Resource | Managem | ent | | | | | | _ | | | | | | |

| 149 LR: | | | 1 7 | | <u>v</u> 11 | JILPI | | ol by the Depart | | | | | | | | |
|---|-------------------------------------|---|--|-----------------------|--|----------------|--|--|---------------------------|----------------------------|------------------|--------------|-----------|---------|---|--------------------|
| | Percentage | of discipli | nary matt | ers resolve | d | | | Annual | | Quarter 1 | | Quarter 2 | 2 | Qua | rter 3 | Quarter 4 |
| | | | | | | | arget Juarterly | 1 | 00% | 10 | 0% | | 100% | | 100% | 100% |
| | | | | | | В | ludget | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | (|
| Quarter | Q | uarter 1 | | | Quarte | er 2 | | | Qu | arter 3 | | | | | Quarter 4 | ļ |
| <i>l</i> ionth | April | May | June | July | August | | September | October | No | vember | Dec | ember | Janua | ry | February | March |
| arget | - | - | 100% | | - | - | 100% | | - | - | | 100% | | - | | - 100% |
| Budget | 0 y activities | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 | 0 | (| 0 | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 0 |
| Budget inclu | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| ist of discip | linary matter | s for the o | uarter | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | esource M | anagement a | and D | Development | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Strategic O | bjective 6.2 | : To impro | ove quality | / of monito | | | ance, managem rovided to scho | ol by the Depar | | 1 | | | | | | |
| Strategic O | | : To impro | ove quality | / of monito | | ort p | rovided to scho | ol by the Depar Annual | tment | Quarter | | Quarter | | Qua | arter 3 | Quarter 4 |
| Strategic O | bjective 6.2 | : To impro | ove quality | / of monito | | ort p | rovided to scho Target Quarterly | ol by the Depar Annual | tment | | 00% | Quarter | 100% | Qua | 100% | 100% |
| Strategic O PI 150 LR: | bjective 6.2 | : To impro of grievar | ove quality nces resol | / of monito | ring and supp | ort p | Target Quarterly Budget | ol by the Depar Annual | tment 100% 0 | 1 | | Quarter | | Qua | 100% | 100% |
| Strategic O PI 150 LR: Quarter | bjective 6.2 Percentage | : To impro of grievar Quarte | ove quality nces resol | ved | ring and supp | ort p | Target Quarterly Budget 2 | ol by the Depar | tment 100% 0 Qua | 1 arter 3 | 00% | | 100% 0 | | 100% 0 Quarter 4 | 100% |
| Strategic O PI 150 LR: Quarter Month | bjective 6.2 | : To impro of grievar | ove quality nces resol | ved | ring and supp | ort p | Target Quarterly Budget 2 September | ol by the Depar Annual | tment 100% 0 Qua | 1 | 00% | mber | 100% | | 100% | 100% (March |
| Strategic O PI 150 LR: Quarter Month Target | bjective 6.2 Percentage April | : To impro of grievar Quarte May | ove quality nces resol er 1 June - | ved J 100% | ring and supp Qua uly August | ort p arter | rovided to scho Target Quarterly Budget 2 September 100% | ol by the Depar Annual | tment 100% 0 Qua | arter 3 ember | 00% | mber 100% | 100% 0 | ry - | 100% 0 Quarter 4 February - | 100% |
| Strategic O PI 150 LR: Quarter Month Target Budget | bjective 6.2 Percentage | : To impro of grievar Quarte May | er 1 June - | ved J 100% 0 | ring and supp Qua uly August - 0 | arter | Target Quarterly Budget 2 September | ol by the Depar Annual October - 0 | 100% 0 Qua Nove | arter 3 ember - 0 | 00% 0 Dece | mber | 100% 0 | | 100% 0 Quarter 4 | 100% (March |

Responsible Chief Directorate: Human Resource Management and Development

| Strategic Ol | | | | | | ce, management wided to school b | | nt | | | | | | |
|---|------------------------------------|---|--|--|--|---|--------------------------------------|------------------------|-----------------------------|-----------------------|-------------|----------|---------------------------------------|------------------------------|
| | | of disputes re | | intering and | | | Annual | | Quarter 1 | Quarter | 2 | Qua | rter 3 | Quarter 4 |
| | | | | | | arget Quarterly | 100 | | 100% | | 100% | | 100% | 100% |
| | | | | | B | Budget | | 0 | |) | 0 | | 0 | 0 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarte | er 2 | | Q | uarter 3 | | | | Quarter 4 | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | No | vember | December | Janua | ary | February | March |
| Target | - | - | 100% | | - | - 100% | , o - | | - / | 100% | | - | | - 100% |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | C | | 0 | 0 0 | | 0 | 0 | | 0 | | 0 0 |
| include | y activities (| covered by th | lis Budget | wonitor ti | ne implemer | ntation of awards | and settlement | agre | ements | | | | | |
| Portfolio of List of disput | es for the qu | larter ctorate: Hum | an Posouro | o Managan | nont and D | avalanmant | | | | | | | | |
| | | e school iuni | | uun eneunv | e dovernan | ce, management | and monitoring | | | | | | | |
| | | To improve s | systems for e | ffective mar | nagement ai | ce, management nd administration | | | Ouerter 1 | Querter | 2 | 0.00 | nton 2 | Questor 4 |
| PI 152 HRP | (MTSF12) N | | systems for e | ffective mar | nagement ai | nd administration | | | Quarter 1 | Quarter | 2 | Qua | rter 3 | Quarter 4 |
| | (MTSF12) N | To improve s | systems for e | ffective mar | nagement ar ning T | nd administration arget Quarterly | of schools Annual | 1 | | 1 | 1 | Qua | 1 | 1 |
| PI 152 HRP norms in line | (MTSF12) N | To improve s umber of Dec | systems for e | ffective mar | nagement ar ning T C B | nd administration arget Quarterly Budget | of schools | 1 | 120 00 | 1 | | Qua | 1 120 000 | 1 120 000 |
| PI 152 HRP norms in line Quarter | (MTSF12) N with policy | To improve s umber of Dec Quarter 1 | systems for e laration of po | ffective man | nagement an ning T G B Quarter | nd administration arget Quarterly Budget 2 | of schools Annual 120 00 | 1)0 Qu i | 120 00 arter 3 | 1 D 12 | 1 20 000 | | 1 120 000 Quarter 4 | 1 120 000 |
| PI 152 HRP norms in line Quarter Month | (MTSF12) N | To improve s umber of Dec | systems for e | ffective man | nagement ar ning T C B | nd administration arget Quarterly Budget | of schools Annual | 1)0 Qu i | 120 00 arter 3 | 1 | 1 | | 1 120 000 | 1 120 000 |
| PI 152 HRP norms in line Quarter Month Target | (MTSF12) N with policy April | To improve s umber of Dec Quarter 1 May | systems for e laration of po June 1 | ffective man ost provision July Au - | nagement ar ning T G Quarter Igust - | nd administration arget Quarterly Budget 2 September 1 | of schools Annual 120 00 October - | 1)0 Qu i | 120 00 arter 3 vember | 0 12 December 1 | 1 20 000 | ary - | 1 120 000 Quarter 4 February | 1 120 000 March - 1 |
| PI 152 HRP norms in line Quarter Month Target Budget | (MTSF12) N with policy April | To improve s umber of Dec Quarter 1 May 0 0 | June 120 000 | ffective man ost provision July Au - 0 | nagement ar ning T Quarter Igust -/ 0 | nd administration arget Quarterly Budget 2 September 1 120 000 | of schools Annual 120 00 | 1)0 Qu i | 120 00 arter 3 | 1 D 12 | 1 20 000 | | 1 120 000 Quarter 4 February | 1 120 000 |
| PI 152 HRP norms in line Quarter Month Target Budget | (MTSF12) N with policy April | To improve s umber of Dec Quarter 1 May | June 120 000 | ffective man ost provision July Au - 0 • Facili • Facili • Facili | nagement an ning G Quarter Igust - 0 tate Consult tate Declara | arget Quarterly Budget 2 September 1 120 000 tation by MEC tition of posts by N | of schools Annual 120 00 October - 0 | 1)0 Qu i | 120 00 arter 3 vember | 0 12 December 1 | 1 20 000 | ary - | 1 120 000 Quarter 4 February | 120 000 March |

Declaration letter by MEC
 Minutes of Distribution workshops
 Responsible Chief Directorate : Human Resource Management and Development

| Quarter Quarter 1 Quarter 2 Quarter 3 Quarter 4 Month April May June July August September October November December January February March Target - - 1 - - 1 - - - | PI 153 HRP | (MTSF13) Cle | ear roles and | I functions for | district offices | | | | Annua | ıl | Qua | rter 1 | Quart | ter 2 | Quarter 3 | Quarter 4 |
|---|-------------|----------------|----------------|-----------------|------------------|--------------|-----------------|----------|-----------|---------|------|---------|----------|-------------|-------------|-----------|
| QuarterQuarter 1Quarter 2Quarter 3Quarter 4MonthAprilMayJuneJulyAugustSeptemberOctoberNovemberDecemberJanuaryFebruaryMarchTarget1110Budget001 000 00001 000 0000001 000 00001 000 000Key monthly activities covered by this Budget | and minimur | m competenci | es for distric | t officials | | <u> </u> | | | | 1 | | 1 | | 1 | 1 | 1 |
| MonthAprilMayJuneJulyAugustSeptemberOctoberNovemberDecemberJanuaryFebruaryMarchTarget1111Budget001 000 000001 000 000001 000 00001 000 000Key monthly activities covered by this Budget | | | | | | Budge | et | | 1 00 | 0 000 | 10 | 000 000 | 1 0 | 00 000 | 1 000 000 | 1 000 000 |
| Target - - 1 - - 1 - <th>Quarter</th> <th></th> <th>Quarter 1</th> <th></th> <th>(</th> <th>Quarter 2</th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th>Quart</th> <th>er 3</th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th>Quarter</th> <th>4</th> | Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | (| Quarter 2 | | | | Quart | er 3 | | | | Quarter | 4 |
| Budget 0 0 1 000 000 0 1 000 000 0 1 000 000 0 1 000 000 0 1 000 000 0 1 000 000 0 0 1 000 000 0 <th>Month</th> <th>April</th> <th>May</th> <th>June</th> <th>July</th> <th>August</th> <th>September</th> <th>Octo</th> <th>ober</th> <th>Noveml</th> <th>ber</th> <th>Decemb</th> <th>er J</th> <th>January</th> <th>February</th> <th>March</th> | Month | April | May | June | July | August | September | Octo | ober | Noveml | ber | Decemb | er J | January | February | March |
| Key monthly activities covered by this Budget | Target | - | - | 1 | - | - | 1 | | - | | - | / | 1 | | | 1 |
| | Budget | 0 | 0 | 1 000 000 | 0 | 0 | 1 000 000 | | 0 | | 0 | 1 000 0 | 000 | | 0 0 | 1 000 000 |
| | | y activities c | overed by t | his Budget | Advocate Cle | ar roles and | functions for a | district | offices a | and min | imum | compete | encies f | for distric | t officials | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |

| | P: Number of | | | esting (HC | Г) and | | Annual | Quarter 7 | I Quarte | 2 Qua | irter 3 | Quarter 4 |
|-----------------------------|--------------|--------------|---------|--------------------------------------|------------------------------|-------------------|---------|-----------|----------|----------------|-----------|-----------|
| Disease Scre | ening campa | igns held an | inually | | - | irget Jarterly | ; | 34 | 7 | 10 | 11 | 6 |
| | | | | | B | udget | 757 50 | 00 159 | 500 1 | 33 500 | 345 500 | 69 000 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarte | r 2 | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarter 4 | 4 |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | November | December | January | Februar | y March |
| Target | - | - | 7 | - | - | 10 | - | - | 11 | - | | - 6 |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 159 500 | 0 | 0 | 183 500 | 0 | 0 | 345 500 | 0 | | 0 69 000 |
| Key monthly Budget inclu | | overed by th | nis | DistrCond | ibute Condon duct HCT ses | - | - | | | inicable disea | ases | |
| Portfolio of I | Evidence: | | | | | | | | | | | |

Medical AID report indicating the number of employees registered for Disease Management Programme
Responsible Chief Directorate: Human Resource Management & Development

| Strategic (| Objective | 1.4: | To increa | se access to edu | ucation | in public ordi | nary and indep | endent schoo | ls | | · · | | teachers | | | |
|----------------------|-------------|-------|--------------|------------------|------------|----------------------------|---|------------------------|-----|--------------|---------|--------|----------|-----|-----------|-----------|
| PI 155 EH | WP: Numb | er c | of Officials | trained on Gend | er-Base | ed | | Annual | | Quarter 1 | | Quarte | er 2 | Qua | arter 3 | Quarter 4 |
| Violence (0 | GBV) | | | | | Targe Quar | | 45 | 50 | | 100 | | 150 | | 100 | 100 |
| | | | | | | Budg | et | 1 350 00 | 00 | 300 | 000 0 | | 450 000 | | 300 000 | 300 000 |
| Quarter | | | Quarter | 1 | | Quarte | r 2 | | 0 | Quarter 3 | | | | | Quarter 4 | |
| Month | April | | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | No | ovember | Dece | ember | January | 1 | February | March |
| Target | | - | - | 100 | - | - | 150 | - | | - | | 100 | | - | - | 100 |
| Budget | | 0 | 0 | 300 000 | 0 | 0 | 450 000 | 0 | | 0 | 3 | 00 000 | | 0 | 0 | 300 000 |
| Key montl include | hly activit | ies (| covered b | y this Budget | • E • H | mpowering e old Women's | ender Based Vi employees to id s Health confere ealth conference | entify and cor ence | nba | at gender ba | ased vi | olence | | | | |
| Portfolio (| | | | | | | | | / | | | | | | | |
| Responsit | ble Chief [| Dire | ctorate: H | luman Resource | e Mana | aement & D | evelopment | | | | | | | | | |

| Strategic Goal 1 | : Improved qu | uality of teach | ning and learr | ning thro | ugh timeous sup | ply and effectiv | ve utilisa | ation and developr | ment of teache | ers | | | |
|---------------------------|------------------------------------|-----------------|-----------------|----------------------|--|------------------------|------------|--------------------|----------------|---------|---------|-----------|-----|
| Strategic Object | | | | | | | | • | | | | | |
| PI 156 EHWP: N | lumber of OH | S awareness | s programmes | s and | | Annual | | Quarter 1 | Quarter 2 | Quarter | 3 | Quarter 4 | ł |
| activities conduct | ed | | | | Target Quarterly | | 240 | 75 | 1 | 35 | 30 | | - |
| | | | | | Budget | 2 | 52 200 | 46 500 | 200 3 | 00 | 5 400 | | 0 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarter | | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | / August | September | Octo | ber November | December | January | Februa | ry Ma | rch |
| Target | - | - | 75 | | | 135 | | | 30 | - | | - | - |
| Budget Key monthly act | 0 | 0 | 46 500 | | 0 0 | 200 300 | | 0 0 | 5 400 | 0 | | 0 | 0 |
| | | | • | Facilita Refill e | ate Training of Heating expiring First AID ase 200 new first | ealth and Safe Kits | ty Com | | | | | | |
| Portfolio of Evic | dence | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| • | rtmental servio related injurie | • | | | | | | | | | | | |
| List of report | ted injuries/illr | nesses on du | ity for which C | Compens | ation have been | awarded | | | | | | | |
| Record of di | stribution of F | irst Aid Kits | (New / Refill) | | | | | | | | | | |
| Training atte | endance regis | ters | | | | / | | | | | | | |
| Responsible Ch | ief Directora | te: Human R | Resource Ma | nageme | nt & Developme | ent | | | | | | | |

| | Goal 1: Impro | | | | | | | | tion an | d develop | ment of te | eache | ers | | | |
|---|---|---|---|--|---|---|--|---------------------------------------|----------------------|---|-----------------------|------------------|--------------------|---------------------------------------|-----------------|----------------------------|
| | Objective 1.4 | | | | | dinary and | | | | | | | | | | |
| | HWP: Number | | | | nd | | | Annual | | Quarter | 1 (| Quar | ter 2 | Quarter 3 | | Quarter 4 |
| curative as | ssistance for ir | idividual and g | Iroup challen | ges | | Target Quarterl | у | 1 | 6 040 | | 4010 | 4 | 010 | 40 | 10 | 4010 |
| | | | | | | Budget | | 7 44 | 8 000 | 1 8 | 04 500 | 18 | 804 500 | 2 034 5 | 00 | 1 804 500 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Qı | uarter 2 | | | Q | uarter 3 | | | | Quarte | er 4 | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | Aug | ust S | September (| October | Nov | ember | Decemb | er | January | Februa | ry | March |
| Target | - | - | 4 010 | - | | - | 4 010 | - | | - | | 010 | | - | - | 4 010 |
| Budget | 0 thly activities | 0 | 1 804 500 | 0 | | 0 | 1 804 500 ness workshop | 0 | | 0 | 2 034 5 | 500 | (|) | 0 | 1 804 500 |
| Statis Atten Responsi Strategic | of Evidence: stics of utilisation idance register ible Chief Dire Goal 6: Impro | ectorate: Hum | tionality throu | Facilita Facilita Facilita Facilita Managem ugh effective | ate Indi ate Edu ate Hea nent & e gover | ividual and ucational ev alth promot Developm rnance, ma | ion sessions ent nagement and | / Wellnes | ss inter | | | | | | | |
| | | : I o Improve s | vstems for ei | tective man | ademe | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | AND C. Numba | | | | lagonie | and and aut | ninistration of s | | Quarta | r 1 | Quartar | 2 | Quar | tor 2 | | ortor A |
| | | r of Annual Pe | | | | | Annual | (| Quarte | | Quarter | | Quar | | Qua | arter 4 |
| | IM&E: Numbe d and published | r of Annual Pe | | | Targe | et | | | Quarte | r 1 1 | Quarter | | Quar | ter 3 1 | Qua | arter 4 1 |
| | | r of Annual Pe | | | | et terly | Annual | (| | | | | 1 | | Qua | |
| | | r of Annual Pe | rformance PI | | Targe Quar | et terly | Annual 3 00 | 1 | | 1 | | | 1 | 1 | | 1 |
| developed | | r of Annual Pe វ | rformance PI | | Targe Quar Budg | et terly jet | Annual 3 00 | 1 | (| 1 750 000 | | 50 00 | 1 | 1 750 000 | er 4 | 1 |
| developed Quarter | d and published | r of Annual Pe | rformance PI | ans | Targe Quar Budg | et terly jet Quarter 2 | Annual 3 00 | 1 0 000 | (| 1 750 000 Quarter 3 | 7 | 50 00 | 1 | 1 750 000 Quarte | er 4 | 1 750 000 |
| developed Quarter Month | d and published | r of Annual Pe | rformance PI | ans July 1 | Targe Quar Budg | et terly jet Quarter 2 | Annual 3 00 September 1 | 1 0 000 | (| 1 750 000 Quarter 3 | 7 | 50 00 er 1 | 1 00 January | 1 750 000 Quarte | er 4 | 1 750 000 |
| developed Quarter Month Target Budget Key mont Budget in | d and published | Quarter Quarter May - 0 Covered by th | I June - 0 750 00 | ans July 1 Develop Distribute Conduct Finalise a | Targe Quari Budg - 0 Annual e templ review and prir | et terly jet Quarter 2 August - 0 I Performar ate to Mana sessions for the Annu | Annual 3 00 September 1 | 0 000 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 | (er No - 0 | 1 750 000 Quarter 3 ovember - 0 0 | 79 Decemb 750 0 | 50 00 er 1 | 1 00 January | 1 750 000 Quarte Februa - | er 4 ry - | 1 750 000 March 1 |
| developed Month Target Budget Key mont Budget in Portfolio Copy of A | d and published | Quarter May - 0 covered by th | 1 June - 0 750 00 his • | ans July 1 Develop Distribute Conduct Finalise a Submit A | Targe Quari Budg - 0 Annual e templa review and prir nnual I | et terly jet Quarter 2 August - 0 Performar ate to Mana sessions for the Annu Performano | Annual 3 00 September 1 750 000 agers requestir or quality assu- al Performance ce Plans per sta | 0 000 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 | (er No - 0 | 1 750 000 Quarter 3 ovember - 0 0 | 79 Decemb 750 0 | 50 00 er 1 | 1 00 January | 1 750 000 Quarte Februa - | er 4 ry - | 1 750 000 March 1 |

| - | - | - | - | ffective manag | gement | and a | dministration | n of schools | | | | | | | |
|---|--|--|---|--|--|---|---|---|------------------------|---------------------------------------|--------------------------------|----------------------|----------|----------------------|------------------------|
| PI 159 SN | IM&E: Numbe | r of Head Offi | ice | | | Ann | nual | Quarter 1 | | Quarte | er 2 | Quarter 3 | | Quarte | er 4 |
| Operation | al Plans devel | oped and pub | lished | Target Quarterly | | | 1 | | 1 | | 1 | | 1 | | 1 |
| | | | | *Budget | | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quart | | | | | rter 3 | | | | rter 4 | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | Augus | st | September | | Nove | ember | December | January | Febr | ruary | March |
| Target | - | - | 1 | - | | - | | - | | - | 1 | - | | - | 1 |
| Budget | 0 thly activities | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 | , |) 0 Ite for Head Offi | | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 |
| | | | | DistributionConductionFinalise | ite Temp at review and pri | plate t v sess int the | to Managers ions for qua Operationa | ce Operational I for inputs lity assurance I Plan as per sta ational Plans as | atutory | | | | | | |
| Responsi | Head Office Op ible Chief Dire | ectorate: Stra | | ement Monito | oring ar | nd Fv | aluation | | | | | | | | |
| Strategic | | ve school fun | ctionality thro | ugh effective | governa | ince, r | managemen | t and monitoring |) | | | | | | |
| Strategic Strategic | Goal 6: Impro Objective 6.3 | ove school fun : To improve | ctionality thro systems for e | ugh effective | governa | ince, r and a | managemen Idministratio | n of schools |) | Quarte | er 2 | Quarter 3 | | Quarte | er 4 |
| Strategic Strategic PI 160 SN | Goal 6: Impro | ve school fun To improve or of District O | ctionality thro systems for e | ugh effective | governa | ince, r | managemen Idministratio | | 12 | Quarte | er 2 12 | Quarter 3 | 12 | Quarte | e r 4 12 |
| Strategic Strategic PI 160 SN | Goal 6: Impro Objective 6.3 | ve school fun To improve or of District O | ctionality thro systems for e | ugh effective (ffective manag | governa | ince, r and a | managemen Idministration | n of schools | | Quarte | - | Quarter 3 | 0 | | 12 |
| Strategic Strategic PI 160 SW Plans dev Quarter | Goal 6: Impro Objective 6.3 IM&E: Numbe reloped and pu | ve school fun To improve of District O blished Quarter 1 | ctionality thro systems for e perational | ugh effective g ffective manag Target Quarterly *Budget | governa gement Quart | ance, r and a Ann ter 2 | managemen idministration nual 12 0 | n of schools | 12 0 Qua | rter 3 | 12 0 | | 0 Qua | rter 4 | 12 |
| Strategic Strategic PI 160 SW Plans dev Quarter Month | Goal 6: Impro Objective 6.3 | ove school fun To improve or of District O blished | ctionality thro systems for e perational June | ugh effective g ffective manag Target Quarterly | governa gement | ance, r and a Ann ter 2 | managemen idministration nual 12 0 September | n of schools Quarter 1 October | 12 0 Qua | | 12 0 December | Quarter 3 January | 0 Qua | | 12 0 March |
| Strategic Strategic PI 160 SW Plans dev Quarter Quarter Month Farget | Goal 6: Impro Objective 6.3 IM&E: Number reloped and put April | ove school fun To improve r of District O blished Quarter 1 May - | ctionality thro systems for e perational June 12 | ugh effective g ffective manag Target Quarterly *Budget July | governa gement Quart | ance, r and a Ann ter 2 st | managemen idministration iual 12 0 September 12 | Quarter 1 October | 12 0 Qua | rter 3 ember | 12 0 December 12 | January - | 0 Qua | rter 4 ruary - | 12 |
| Strategic Strategic PI 160 SW Plans dev Quarter Month Target Budget | Goal 6: Impro Objective 6.3 IM&E: Numbe reloped and pu | ove school fun To improve r of District O blished Quarter 1 May - 0 | ctionality thro systems for e perational June 12 0 | ugh effective g ffective manag Target Quarterly *Budget July - 0 • Develop • Conduc • Distribu • Conduc • Finalise | Quart Quart Augus o Opera ot Works the Temp ot review a and pri | ance, r and a Ann ter 2 st 0 tional shop c plate t v sess int the | managemen Idministration Iual 12 0 September 12 0 Plan templa on District Opto ions for qual p District Opto | Quarter 1 Quarter 1 October 2 - 0 0 tte for districts perational Plan | 12 0 Qua Nove | rter 3 ember - 0 statutor | 12 0 December 12 0 | January - 0 | 0 Qua | rter 4 | 12 (March 12 |

*This PI shares budget with PI 158

| PI 161 SM | IM&E: Numbe | r of Annual R | eports | | | Annual | | Qua | arter 1 | Quarter 2 | | Quarter | r 3 | Quarter | 4 |
|-------------|-----------------|---------------|--------------|--|---|---|---------------------|-----|-----------|-----------|-----|---------|--------|---------|----|
| developed | l and published | ł | | Target Quarterly | 1 | | 1 | | 1 | | 1 | | 1 | | |
| | | | | *Budget | | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | | (|
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | I | | Quarter 2 | • | | | Quarter 3 | | | | Quarte | | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | Octobe | er | November | December | Jan | uary | Februa | ry Ma | ch |
| Target | - | - | 1 | - | - | 1 | | - | - | 1 | | - | | - | 1 |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | C |
| | (= | | | SubmitFinaliseTable response | 3 draft copies the Annual R port to Legis | ions for quality to OTP and I Report as per s lature rt to all releva | DBE statutory of | | date | | | | | | |
| | of Evidence | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | nnual Report | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | ble Chief Dire | | ategic Manag | ement Monito | oring and Ev | aluation | | | | | | | | | |
| fhis PI sha | ares budget wi | th PI 158 | | | | | | | | | | | | | |

| | | | | | ffective manag | gement and | auministra | llion | 01 3010013 | | | | | | | | |
|------------|--------------|-----------------|-----------|-------|---|----------------|--|-----------------|---|-----------|----|-----------|------|-------|----------|--------|-----|
| PI 162 SM | IM&E: Numb | er of Statutory | Quarterly | y Per | formance | | | An | nual | Quarter 1 | | Quarter 2 | 2 | Quart | er 3 | Quarte | r 4 |
| Reports de | eveloped and | published | | | | Targe Quart | | | 4 | | 1 | | 1 | | 1 | | 1 |
| | | | | | | *Budo | get | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | | Quarter 2 | | | | Quarter 3 | | | | | Quarter | 4 | |
| Month | April | May | June | | July | August | Septemb | er | October | November | De | ecember | Janu | ary | February | Mar | ch |
| Target | - | - | | 1 | - | - | | 1 | - | - | | 1 | | - | | - | 1 |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | 0 |
| include | - | s covered by | this Bud | get | Distribu Conduct Submit Submit Submit | ite template | to Manage sions for o P ME gislature | ers ro quali | teport templa equesting inp ty assurance s | outs | | | | | | | |
| Copies of | | arterly Perforn | | | ement Monito | oring and E | valuation | | | | | | | | | | |

*This PI shares budget with PI 158

| | | | systems for e | | | | nnual | Quarter 1 | Quarter | 2 | Quarte | ar 3 | Quarter 4 |
|-----------|----------------|----------------|--------------------------------|--|---|----------------|----------|-----------|----------|------|--------|---------------------------------------|-----------|
| | d and publishe | • | | | Targe | | 1 | Quarter 1 | Quarter | - 1 | Quarte | | |
| developed | | ² u | | | Quart | | I | | - | 1 | | - | - |
| | | | | | *Budo | | 0 | | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | | <u> </u> | Quarter 3 | • | | | Quarter 4 | 1 |
| Month | April | May | June | July | August | September | October | November | December | Janu | arv | February | |
| Target | - | - | - | - | - | 1 | - | - | - | | - | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 | | 0 0 |
| include | | | | Conduct Table t Submit | ct review ses o Legislature report to Pro | sions for qual | • | | | | | | |
| Copies of | | Monthly Fina | incial Reports ategic Manag | • | | valuation | | | | | | | |

| Strategic | Goal 6: Impro | ove school fun | ictionality thro | ugh effective of | governance, | managem | ent a | and monitorin | g | | | | | | | |
|---------------------|----------------------|----------------------|------------------|--------------------------------|----------------|-------------|--------|---------------------------------------|-----------|------|-----------|------|-------|-----------|---------|---|
| Strategic | Objective 6.3 | B: To improve | systems for e | ffective manag | gement and a | administrat | tion (| of schools | | | | | | | | |
| PI 164 SN | IM&E: Numbe | er of Head Off | ice Quarterly | Performance | | | An | nual | Quarter 1 | C | Quarter 2 | 2 | Quart | er 3 | Quarter | 4 |
| Reports de | eveloped and | published on | Operational F | Plans | Targe Quart | | | 4 | | 1 | | 1 | | 1 | | 1 |
| | | | | | Budg | et | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | | | | Quarter 3 | | | | | Quarter 4 | 4 | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | Septemb | er | October | November | Dece | ember | Janu | lary | February | Marc | h |
| Target | 1 | - | | 1 | - | | - | - | 1 | | - | | - | | 1 | - |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | 0 |
| Key mont include | thly activities | covered by t | this Budget | Distribute Analyse | | to Manage | ers re | eport templat equesting inpu es | | | | | | | | |
| Copies of | | Quarterly Per | | oorts develope ement Monite | | - | erat | ional Plans | | | | | | | | |

| | Goal 6: Impro | | | | | | | | | | g | | | | | | | |
|---|--|-----------|------------|-------------|--------------------------|--|--|--|-----------------------------|-------------------------|-----------------------------------|-----|-----------|----------|--------|------------------|------|---------------------|
| | Objective 6.3 | | | | | | ent and ad | ministra | | | 0 | | | | | | | |
| | IM&E: Numbe I and publishe | | | | mance Rep | orts | Target Quarter | y | Annu | ai 4 | Quarter 1 | 1 | Quarter 2 | 1 | Quart | er 3 1 | Qua | arter 4 1 |
| | | | | | | | Budget | | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 |
| Quarter | | Quarter | r 1 | | | Qı | uarter 2 | | | | Quarter 3 | | | | | Quarte | r 4 | |
| Month | April | Мау | Jun | ne | July | Au | gust S | eptemb | er (| October | November | D | ecember | Janu | lary | Februa | ry | March |
| Target | 1 | | - | - | 1 | | - | | - | - | 1 | | - | | - | | 1 | - |
| Budget | 0 | | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | 0 |
| include | | | | | Analy | se Re | port | C | | esting inputers and Dis | its strict Director | S | | | | | | |
| Copies of Responsi | of Evidence: District Quart ble Chief Dir Goal 6: Impro | ectorate: | Strategi | c Manage | ement Moni | itoring | g and Eval | uation | | | | | | | | | | |
| | Objective 6.3 | | | | | | | | | | 9 | | | | | | | |
| | IM&E: Numbe | | | | | agem | | Annu | | | rter 1 | Qu | larter 2 | Q | uarter | 3 | Quar | ter 4 |
| held | | | | | | Targe Quart | erly | | | 11 | 3 | | | 3 | | 2 | | 3 |
| | | | | | | Budg | | | 150 | 000 | 37 500 | | 37 50 | 0 | | 37 500 | | 37 500 |
| Quarter | | | arter 1 | | | | Quarter 2 | | | | Quarter | | | <u> </u> | | Quarte | | <u></u> |
| Month | April | Ma | ıy | June | July 3 | _ | August | Septer | | October | November | L | December | Jan | uary | Februar | ry | March |
| Target Budget | | - | - 0 | 37 50 | | - | - 0 | 2 | 3 7 500 | | - | - 0 | 2 37 500 | | - 0 | | - | 37 500 |
| | hly activities aclude | Ŭ | • | • | Receive an Prepare pr | nd scr resent releva docui cate re | een applica ations for t ant logistics ments) esponse to | ations to he Rese s (venue applicar | ensure earch C bookir | e they mee ommittee | t the criteria vitations, conf | • | | , ensu | | 1 | | |
| Copy ofList of a | of Evidence Attendance F pplicants and ble Chief Dire | approved | l requests | s for resea | nops held arch | | | • | | | | | | | | | | |

| | 1 oroontago | of policies | revi | ewed | | | | | Ann | ual | Quarter 1 | Quarter 2 | Quarter | 3 | Quarter 4 |
|------------------|---------------|-------------|------|-----------|---------|--------------|---------------|-----------|--------|------------|------------------|-----------|---------|----------|-----------|
| | | | | | | Targ | | | | 100% | 100% | 100 | % | 100% | 100% |
| | | | | | | Quar Budg | | | | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 | 0 |
| Quarter | | | | Quarter 2 | 2 | | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarter | 4 | | | |
| lonth | April | Мау | | June | Jul | y | August | Septem | ber | October | November | December | January | February | / March |
| arget | - | | - | 1009 | % | - | - | 1 | 00% | - | - | 100% | - | | - 100% |
| Budget | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 0 |
| Key monthly ac | tivities cove | ered by th | is | • | Receiv | e policie: | s from units, | identify | gaps a | and recomm | nend policy revi | ew | | | |
| Budget include | 1 | | | • | Proces | s reques | ts in liaison | with affe | cted u | nits | | | | | |
| | | | | • | Provide | advice | on policy rev | view proc | cess | | | | | | |
| Portfolio of Evi | idence: | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| ist of reviewed | policies | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |

| PI 168 SMM&I | E: Number of v | vorkshops he | ld for | | | Annua | al | Quarter 1 | Quarter 2 | Quarter 3 | 3 Qı | uarter 4 |
|--------------------------------|----------------|---------------|---------|------|-------------------|-----------------------------------|---------|----------------|------------------|----------------|-----------|----------|
| development o | f departmenta | I planning do | cuments | | irget Jarterly | | 1 | 1 | | 1 | 1 | 1 |
| | | | | Βι | udget | | 0 | 0 | | C | 0 | C |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | 2 | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarter 4 | ļ |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | November | December | January F | ebruary | March |
| Target | - | - | 1 | | | 1 | - | - | 1 | - | - | - 1 |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 |) 0 |
| Key monthly a Budget includ | | ered by this | | | | evelopment of S onal plans and | | cuments includ | ling Five Year S | Strategic Plan | , Annual | |

Minutes

Responsible Chief Directorate: Strategic Management Monitoring and Evaluation

| Strategic | Goal 6: Impro | ve school fun | ctionality thro | ugh effective g | governance, | management a | nd monitoring | g | | | | | | |
|--|--|----------------|---------------------------------|--|--|--|-------------------|---------|------------|-------|-----------|---------|--------|----------------|
| Strategic | Objective 6.2 | To improve t | he quality of n | nonitoring and | support prov | vided to schools | by the Depa | artment | | | | | | |
| PI 169 QP | : Number of se | chools in whic | ch the monitor | ing | | Annual | Quarter | 1 | Quarter 2 | | Quarter 3 | | Quarte | er 4 |
| | lementation of | recommenda | ations from | Target | | 1 | 9 | 8 | | 6 | | 5 | | - |
| external W | /SE is done | | | Quarter | 1 | | | | | | | | | |
| - | | | | Budget | | 143 82 | 7 | 66 953 | | 5 462 | | 31 412 | | 0 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | | | Quarte | | | | Quarte | | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | Novemb | er Decem | ber | January | Februar | ry N | / larch |
| Target | - | - | 8 | - | - | 6 | - | | - | 5 | - | | - | - |
| Budget | 0 hly activities | 0 | 66 953 | 0 | 0 | 45 462 | 0 | | 0 31 | 412 | 0 | | 0 | 0 |
| Budget in | | | • 4 • M • C • C • F | Monitor implen Compile report Compile a com Print the Provi | itoring of Imp nentation of I ts on schools nprehensive ncial report | blementation of MOIR in district s monitored Provincial repor ort on monitorin | s and school t | | WSE (MOIR) | | | | | |
| List of so Copy of Copy of | of Evidence: chools monitor attendance re reports ble Chief Dire | gisters | ategic Manag | ement Monito | oring and Ev | valuation | | | | | | | | |

| PI 170 QP | P: Number of d | | <u> </u> | nonitoring and | | Annual | Quarter | | Quarter 2 | Quarter 3 | Qu | arter 4 |
|--------------------------------|---|-----------|-------------------|---|-----------------------------------|----------------|---------|-----------|------------------|-----------|-----------|---------|
| | e with service | • | | Target Quarter | | 1 | | 3 | 6 | | 3 | - |
| | | | | Budget | - | 143 00 | 0 | 30 928 | 74 596 | | 23 960 | 13 516 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | | | Quarter 3 | 3 | | Quarter 4 | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | November | December | January | February | March |
| Target | - | - | 3 | - | - | 6 | - | | - 3 | - | - | - |
| Budget | 0 thly activities | 0 | 30 928 | 0 | 0 | 74 596 | 0 | | 23 960 | 0 | 0 | 13 516 |
| | | | • (• F • [| Compile report Print comprehe Disseminate D | s ensive Annu istrict Stand | ard Survey Rep | ort | | ervice standards | 3 | | |
| List of di | of Evidence: listricts monitor attendance re reports | | | | | | | | | | | |

| | | | | onitoring and | l support pr | ovided to school | s by the Depa | artment | | | | |
|-----------|---------------------|----------------|-------------------|---|--|------------------|---------------|---------|-------------|-----------|-----------|---------|
| PI 171 QP | : Number of S | Service Charte | r documents | | | Annual | Quarter | 1 | Quarter 2 | Quarter 3 | Qu | arter 4 |
| developed | l | | | Target Quarter | ·ly | 1 | 2 | 3 | 6 | | 3 | - |
| | | | | Budget | | 75 00 | 0 | 12 500 | 37 500 | | 12 500 | 12 500 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | 2 | | Quarte | r 3 | | Quarter 4 | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | Novemb | er December | January | February | March |
| Target | - | - | 3 | - | | - 6 | - | | - 3 | - | - | - |
| Budget | 0 hly activities | 0 | 12 500 | 0 | | 0 37 500 | 0 | | 0 12 500 | 0 | C | 12 500 |
| | | | • F • D • S | rint Service C istribute Service Service | Charter post vice Charter erly reports s | | OTP | | | | | |
| Portfolio | of Evidence | | | | | | | | | | | |

| Strategic | Goal 6: Improv | ve school fund | ctionality throu | ugh effective g | jovernance, | management a | nd monitoring | g | | | | | | |
|-------------------------------|---|----------------------------|------------------|-----------------|----------------|--|---------------|-----------|-------|-----------------|-----------|-------|-----------|--------|
| | | | | | | vided to schools | s by the Dep | artment | | | | | | |
| | : Number of S | | y Improvemei | | | Annual | Quarter | ter 1 | | arter 2 | Quarter 3 | | Quarter 4 | |
| Plan (SDIF | P) documents of the second se second second sec | developed | | Target | | | 1 | 1 | | 1 | | 1 | | 1 |
| | | | | Quarter | | | | | | | | | | |
| • | | • • • | | Budget | | 75 00 | 0 12 | 2 500 | | 37 500 | 1 | 2 500 | | 12 500 |
| Quarter | Amril | Quarter 1 | luna | l l | Quarter 2 | | Ostahar | Quarte | | December | Quart | | | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | Novem | ber | December | January | Febru | uary | March |
| Target Budget | - 0 | - 0 | 1 12 500 | - 0 | 0 | 37 500 | - 0 | | - | 12 500 | - 0 | | - 12 50 | |
| | hly activities | | | ž | | DIP developme | - | | 0 | 12 500 | 0 | | 0 | 12 500 |
| Budget in | | core of the officer of the | | | | tings with releva | | head te | Offic | a laval and Die | stricts | | | |
| Buugerin | onddo | | | | | • | • | | | | SIIICIS | | | |
| | | | | • | | 9-21 using the | | templates | s and | guidelines | | | | |
| | | | | | | OTP and DPSA | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | • | mental website | | | | | | | | |
| | | | • 5 | Submit approv | ed SDIP for | printing | | | | | | | | |
| | | | • N | lonitor implen | nentation of | Service Deliver | y Improveme | nt Plan | | | | | | |
| | | | • 5 | Submit Quarte | rly report sig | gned by SG to C | TP | | | | | | | |
| | | | • F | Report annuall | v to DPSA, | OTP and MPAT | | | | | | | | |
| Portfolio of | evidence | | | • | | | | | | | | | | |
| | attendance reg | aisters | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | of meetings | 9.01010 | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| SDIP | <u>-</u> | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Quarterly | v Reports | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Annual F | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | ble Chief Dire | ctorate: Stra | tegic Manage | ement Monito | oring and E | valuation | | | | | | | | |
| neepenen | | | | | <u></u> | - and a state of the state of t | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |

| PI 173 QP | QP: Number of schools monitored on School | | | | | A | Annual | Quarter | Quarter 1 Q | | Quarter 3 | Qua | Quarter 4 | |
|---|---|--------------|------------------------|-----|---------|-------------------------------|--------------------------------|---------------|-----------------|---------|-----------|----------|-----------|--|
| Self Evaluation (SSE) / School Improvement Plan | | | | | Target | | 40 | 0 | 100 | | 00 | 100 | 100 | |
| (SIP) imple | ementation | | | | Quarter | ly | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | 143 82 | 7 | 30 000 | 44 4 | 13 | 44 414 | 4 25 000 | |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | er 1 Quarter 2 Quarter | | | r 3 | | Quarter 4 | Quarter 4 | | | | | |
| Month | April | May | June | J | luly | August | September | October | October Novembe | | January | February | March | |
| Target | 0 | - | 1 | 100 | - | - | 100 | - | | - 10 | - C | - | 100 | |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 30 0 | 000 | 0 | 0 | 44 413 | 0 | | 0 44 41 | 4 0 | 0 | 25 000 | |
| Key mont Budget in | hly activities | covered by t | his | | | upport impler ts on monito | mentation of SS red schools | SE/SIP in sch | nools | | | | | |
| Portfolio | of Evidence: | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |

Responsible Chief Directorate: Strategic Management Monitoring and Evaluation

3.2 Programme 2: Public Ordinary School Education

Purpose:

The purpose of the program is to provide quality basic education to all learners in Grades R to 12 enrolled in Public Ordinary Schools, in accordance with the South African Schools Act and the White Paper 6 on inclusive education.

Analysis per programme

The programme is responsible for the provisioning of quality public Basic Education for Grades 1 to 12 through ensuring the following objectives:

- Funding of schools and No Fee schools at required norms and standards.
- Improving learner: textbook access ratio for every learning area/ subject.
- Provisioning of school furniture and other teaching and learning requisites.
- Monitoring and evaluation of public schools programmes and interventions to ensure maximum impact.
- Enhance learning capacity of learners through provisioning of a nutritious meal to deserving learners on all school's days through NSNP.
- Improving competency levels and capacity of school principals and Senior Management Teams to ensure functional schools.
- Developing professional capacity of teachers and accountability.
- Expanding Inclusive Education opportunities to support learners experiencing barriers to learning
- Enhance the Governance capacity of public schools and the creation of conducive teaching and learning environment.
- Managing the schooling landscape of the Province and align all small and unviable schools.
- Full-Service Schools:
 - Continue to provide to the thirty identified Full Service Schools to meet the needs of learners who require moderate levels of support by providing in the support package as it relates to the training of educators, assistive devices, curriculum differentiation and once of financial support
 - Registration of high level support programmes, as a long-term intervention strategy, at Full Service Schools, to meet the educational needs of learners with high support needs placed at Full Service Schools
 - Plan a budget for the allocations of the four levels of support package of these programmes as it relates to personnel allocations, three stream curriculum provisioning, assistive devices and training of personnel;
 - Define the high support programmes in relation to specific domains of specialization at Full Service Schools;
 - Identify additional 30 Full Service Schools to meet the demands of moderate level support programmes within the Province;
 - Extension of the CAPS curriculum at specific Full Service Schools, with high level support programmes, to the Adaptive Occupational Curriculum
 - Track the placement of learners on low, moderate and high levels of support at Full Service Schools;
 - o Monitor the linkage of Special Schools to Full Service Schools;
 - Upgrade the infrastructure of Full Service Schools;
 - Ensure that each learner placed at a Full Service School has an Individual Support Plan that addresses his educational needs;
 - o Training of teachers' assistants on skills based subject support.

Key Achievements from previous year

- First tranche payment of R353 million, benefitting 1 548 239 learners in all quintiles (1-5), paid to 5 283 schools
- A 10% cash payment was made to 5 142 schools, totalling R169 million, benefitting 1 441 216 learners in quintiles 1, 2 and 3 schools
- 71% (3 787) of Section 21 schools submitted audited Annual Financial Statements
- Conducted awareness Programmes on learner admissions including:
 - the launch of the admission period by the Honourable MEC for Education, in King Williams Town on 30 May 2017
 - o local radio interviews with the Honourable MEC for Education
- 150 principals were trained on Curriculum Management in OR Tambo Inland
- 1 004 Departmental Heads were trained on instructional leadership and curriculum management
- 160 principals from Sara Baartman, Chris Hani West, Alfred Nzo East, OR Tambo Inland, Chris Hani East, Buffalo City Metro and Nelson Mandela were visited to establish support
- 158 principals were trained on financial management in OR Tambo Coastal and Chris Hani West
- Held accountability sessions with 14 schools in East London, Uitenhage and Mthatha
- 275 principals were trained on curriculum coverage and assessment in Port Elizabeth, East London and Mthatha
- Developed and distributed circular 10 of 2017 detailing learner admissions. Circular 10 was distributed to 5 057 officials from 2 528 schools
- Posters and leaflets were printed in English, Afrikaans, Xhosa and Sesotho
- School Governing Bodies (SGB) functionality tools were distributed to all schools
- Appointing and inducting 22 mentors to provide support
- Improving the system for the management of data utilised for the National School Nutrition Programme with the aim of effective reporting, implementation and monitoring of the programme
- Improved systems for the management and monitoring of conditional grants
- The roll out of Deworming and WASH programmes through collaborative partnerships with the Department of Health and the Department of Social Development
- Implemented school tuckshop and school vendor guidelines to promote healthy eating habits and lifestyles, as well as food safety
- The provision of textbooks to 5109 schools
- The provision of stationery packs to 5 335 schools
- All GET learners received workbooks for terms 1 and 2
- The Provincial South African Schools Choral Eistedford (SASCE) was held from 24 27 May 2017 in Port Elizabeth in preparation for the National SASCE
- Participation in the National Winter games where the Eastern Cape was placed 4th
- 112 school safety patroller contracts were renewed to guarantee the safety of learners, teachers and school properties in areas identified as crime hot spots.

Key Priorities

- Improving the quality of teaching and learning through the supply, development and effective utilisation of teachers.
- The provisioning of adequate, quality infrastructure in order to provide a conducive environment for teaching and learning.
- The adequate supply of Learning and Teaching Support Materials (LTSM) so that learners have access to textbooks for every subject.
- The adequate provisioning of school furniture so that every learner has a desk.
- Improving the quality of teaching and assessment to ensure quality and efficiency in academic achievement in a conducive and safe environment.
- Strengthening accountability, improving management and governance at school, community and district levels
- Providing management, governance development and institutional support to ensure school functionality, effective teaching and learning

- Forging partnerships for education reform and improved attainment of Provincial Targets.
- Ensuring that schools are resourced in terms of norms and standards, fee exemptions and accountability thereof
- Strengthening the implementation of the National Strategy for Learner Attainment
- Ensuring that eligible learners continue to benefit from the "No Fee Policy"
- Managing and monitoring the National School Nutrition Programme (NSNP) so that learners in Quintiles 1-3 ("No Fee") Public Ordinary Schools continue to benefit - including attached Grade R and targeted Special Schools through the daily serving of quality nutritious meals that cover pre-arranged extra formal structured classes.
- Provisioning of hostels for cluster schools to mediate and supplement access to education.
- Teacher Development for strengthened Mathematics & Sciences teaching, including support to underperforming schools & ICT integration
- Holistic development learners through School Enrichment Programmes by:
- Establishing school centres for community life through mass participation of learners in school enrichment programmes.
- Promoting positive values and attitudes amongst learners through properly coordinated school portals.
- Ensuring Community mobilisation for the effective functioning of schools through elimination of crime and violence.
- Consolidating all efforts to eliminate drugs and substance abuse to make schools places of safety.
- Provide the necessary infrastructure, i.e. electronic devices (e.g. computers) and connectivity for ICTs integration in teaching, learning, assessment and administration to enhance the professional development of teachers, curriculum content development and distribution as well as monitoring and support.
- Increased access amongst learners to a wide range of media, including computers, which enrich their education.
- Improve capacity of Full Service Schools to become Remedial Centres to public ordinary schools supporting learners screened and assessed through the SIAS Policy and incremental placement of Teacher/Therapeutic Assistants
- School Based Support Teams beyond the general objectives for mainstream schools:
 - Monitor the establishment of School Based Support Teams at Ordinary Mainstream Schools (inclusive of FSS);
 - Monitor the standards of service of SBST as it relates to operational matters;
 - Track the support provisioning of learners through the SIAS process by documenting the various levels of support;
 - Monitor the support provisioning and facilitation of curriculum differentiation, assistive devices, training of personnel of SBST;
 - Monitor the submission of SBST reports to DBST.

| Challenge/Risk Identified | Measure to address/mitigate identified challenge/risk: |
|--|--|
| Attrition rate: Supply and demand of teachers | Reduce the turnaround time for the filling of vacant teaching positions |
| Contestation of newly appointed SGBs | Ensure the SGB election process includes an effective induction programme |
| Baselines for furniture supply to schools | |
| Infrastructure: Supply, number of schools below the national norms | Ensure that the infrastructure plan makes provision for National Norms |
| Rate of closure of the small/unviable schools | Fast track the rate at which schools identified for closure is rationalised |
| Migration patterns: mobility of children | |
| The National Norms and standards on an Inclusive Education System is not yet approved | Approve the National Norms and Standards for the Inclusive Education System |
| The allocation of Human Resource to Full Service Schools are done without appropriate norms | Approve the National Norms and Standards for the Inclusive Education System |
| Specialised Support Provisioning is problematic at | Appoint additional specialised support |
| Full Service Schools due to a limited number of specialists and vehicles at district offices. | subsidised vehicles for Education Development Officers |
| Appropriate resourcing of schools through Norms and Standards and school fee exemption policy. | Timeous transfer of funds to schools |

Challenges/Risks with regard to implementation and Measures to address Risks/Challenges

Dependencies

- CFO Office
- Human Resource Chief Directorate
- Examination and Education Chief Directorate
- District Offices

Budget R28 057 586

Sub-programmes

| Sub-Programme | Sub-Programme purpose |
|--|---|
| Public Primary Schools | To provide public primary ordinary schools with resources required for quality education in Grades 1 to 7. |
| Public Secondary Schools | To provide public secondary ordinary schools with resources required for quality education in Grades 8 to 12. |
| Human Resource Development | To provide services required for the professional development of educators and non-educators in public ordinary schools. |
| School sport, culture and media services | To provide departmentally managed sporting, cultural and heritage activities in public ordinary schools. |
| Conditional Grant School | To provide for projects specified by the Department of Basic Education and funded by conditional grants: To provide a nutritious meal to all targeted learners on every school day through the National School Nutrition Programme (NSNP). To improve performance of learners in Mathematics, Science and Technologies (MST) through targeted resourcing of specific public ordinary schools. To contribute to the skills development training, create jobs in educational institutions through Expanded Public Works Programme (EPWP) to develop sustainable communities. |

| Strategic Goal 1: Ir | | | | | | | | | | ia develo | pillo | III UI LEACHEIS |) | | | |
|---|--|--|---|---|--|--|--|----------------|-------------------|--------------------------------|-------------------|-------------------------------------|----------------------|----------------------|-------------------------|------------------------------------|
| Strategic Objective | | | | | c ordii | nary and in | | | • | | • | | | | • | |
| PPM 201: Number | | e Schools se | rvicing learne | ers | _ | | Annual | | Quarte | r 1 | Qua | arter 2 | Quarter 3 | 5 | Qua | rter 4 |
| with learning barrier | S | | | | Targ Ann | | | 50 | | - | | - | | - | | 50 |
| | | | | | Bud | get | 6 970 0 | 00 | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | | 6 970 000 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | | Quarter 2 | | | | Quarte | er 3 | | | Quar | ter 4 | |
| Month | April | May | June | July | | August | September | Oct | tober | Novembe | er [| December | January | Februa | ary | March |
| Target | - | - | - | | - | - | - | | - | | - | - | - | | - | 50 |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 6 970 000 |
| Key monthly activi | ties covered | by this Bud | get • Id | entify o | ordinar | y schools a | s Full Service | Schoo | ols | | | | | | | |
| Portfolio of Eviden | | | • In | troduce | e skills | programm | curriculum diff es at FSS ort programmes | | | assistive c | devic | ces and trainir | ng; | | | |
| Letters to 30 FSS | | cu 30110013 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Responsible Chief Strategic Goal 4: In Strategic objective system | mproved asse 4.5: To impro | Education S essment for le ove systems | arning for monitorin | | | erformance | · | | | | | | <u> </u> | | | |
| Responsible Chief Strategic Goal 4: In Strategic objective system PPM 202: The perc | Directorate: mproved asse 4.5: To impro- entage of chil | Education S essment for le ove systems dren who turr | arning for monitorin ned 9 in the | g of lea | | erformance | Annual | | assessn Quarte | | | sation of exa Jarter 2 | mination qu | | | across the |
| Responsible Chief Strategic Goal 4: In Strategic objective system | Directorate: mproved asse 4.5: To impro- entage of chil | Education S essment for le ove systems dren who turr | arning for monitorin ned 9 in the | g of lea | Targ | jet ual | Annual | 9% | | er 1 - | | uarter 2 | | 3 - | | rter 4 69% |
| Responsible Chief Strategic Goal 4: In Strategic objective system PPM 202: The perc previous year and w higher grade) | Directorate: mproved asse 4.5: To impro- entage of chil | Education S essment for le ove systems dren who turr ntly enrolled ir | arning for monitorin ned 9 in the | g of lea | rner p Targ | jet ual get | Annual 69 | | | e r 1 - 0 | Qu | | | 3 - 0 | Qua | rter 4 |
| Responsible Chief Strategic Goal 4: In Strategic objective system PPM 202: The perc previous year and w higher grade) Quarter | Directorate: mproved asse 4.5: To impro entage of chil /ho are currer | Education S essment for le ove systems dren who turr ntly enrolled ir Quarter 1 | earning for monitorin ned 9 in the n Grade 4 (o | g of lea r a | Targ | jet ual get Quarter 2 | Annual 69 | 9% 0 | Quarte | r 1 - 0 Quarter | Qu r 3 | uarter 2 - 0 | Quarter | 3 - 0 Quart | Qua er 4 | rter 4 69% 0 |
| Responsible Chief Strategic Goal 4: In Strategic objective system PPM 202: The perc previous year and w higher grade) Quarter Month | Directorate: mproved asse 4.5: To impro- entage of chil | Education S essment for le ove systems dren who turr ntly enrolled ir | arning for monitorin ned 9 in the | g of lea | Targ | jet ual get | Annual 69 | 9% 0 | Quarte | e r 1 - 0 | Qu r 3 | uarter 2 - 0 | | 3 - 0 | Qua er 4 | rter 4 69% 0 March |
| Responsible Chief Strategic Goal 4: In Strategic objective system PPM 202: The perc previous year and w higher grade) Quarter Month Target | Directorate: mproved asse 4.5: To impro entage of chil /ho are currer | Education S essment for le ove systems dren who turr ntly enrolled ir Quarter 1 | earning for monitorin ned 9 in the n Grade 4 (o | g of lea r a | Targ | jet ual get Quarter 2 | Annual 69 2 September | 9% 0 | Quarte | r 1 - 0 Quarter | Qu r 3 | uarter 2 - 0 | Quarter | 3 - 0 Quart | Qua er 4 | rter 4 69% 0 |
| Responsible Chief Strategic Goal 4: In Strategic objective system PPM 202: The perc previous year and w higher grade) Quarter Month Target Budget Key monthly activi include: | Directorate: mproved asserved as a served as a ser | Education S essment for le ove systems dren who turr ntly enrolled ir Quarter 1 May - 0 | arning for monitorin ned 9 in the n Grade 4 (o June - 0 get | g of lea r a July • Adv • Mor | Targ Ann Bud | et ual get Quarter 2 August - - - 0 admission nplementat | Annual 69 2 September - 0 | 0 0 Octo | Quarte | r 1 - Quarter Novembe | Qu r 3 er I | Jarter 2 - 0 December - | Quarter : January | 3 - 0 Quart | Qua er 4 ary - | rter 4 69% 0 March 69% |
| Responsible Chief Strategic Goal 4: In Strategic objective system PPM 202: The perc previous year and w higher grade) Quarter Month Target Budget Key monthly activit | Directorate: mproved asse 4.5: To impro- entage of chil /ho are currer April - 0 ities covered ist of childrer | Education S essment for le ove systems dren who turn ntly enrolled in Quarter 1 May - 0 by this Bud | arning for monitorin ned 9 in the n Grade 4 (o June - 0 get 9 in the prev | g of lea r a July • Adv • Mor • Mor • Mor | Targ Ann Bud - 0 vocate nitor in nitor in | et ual get Quarter 2 August - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - | Annual 69 September 5 - 6 0 of learners ion of school a ion of progress | 0 0 Octo | Quarte | r 1 0 Quarter Novembe | Qu r 3 er I | Jarter 2 - 0 December - | Quarter : January | 3 - 0 Quart | Qua er 4 ary - | rter 4 69% 0 March 69% |

Strategic Goal 4: Improved assessment for learning

| PPM 203: | : The percenta | ge of childrer | n who turned 1 | 2 in | | Ann | ıal | Qua | irter 1 | Quarter 2 | Quarte | r 3 | Quarter 4 |
|-----------|-----------------|----------------|------------------|-------------|-----------------|---------------|------------|--------|-----------|-----------|---------|----------|-----------|
| the prece | ding year and | who are curre | ently enrolled i | n Ta | rget | | 55% | | - | | - | - | 55% |
| Grade 7 (| or a higher gra | ade) | | An | nual | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | Bu | ldget | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | 0 | (|
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | | | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarter | 4 |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | Septembe | Octob | er | November | December | January | February | / March |
| Target | - | - | - | - | - | | • | - | - | | - | | - 55% |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | (|) | 0 | 0 | 0 0 | 0 | | 0 |
| Key mon | thly activities | covered by | this Budget | Advoca | te admission o | of learners | | | | • | • | | • |
| nclude: | | | _ | Monitor | r implementatio | on of school | admissior | policy | v | | | | |
| | | | | Monitor | · implementatio | on of progres | sion polic | vbvs | chools | | | | |

Responsible Chief Directorate: Institutional Management Development and Governance

Strategic Goal 1: Improved quality of teaching and learning through timeous supply and effective utilisation and development of teachers

Strategic Objective 1.1: To develop and enhance the professional, technical capacity and performance of educators through demand-driven training at decentralised venues which are fit for purpose

| PPM 204: media reso | Number of sc | hools provide | d with multi - | | | | Annual | | Quart | er 1 | Quarter 2 | | Quarter 3 | 3 | Quar | rter 4 |
|--|--------------------------|---------------|----------------|---------------------------------|-----------------------------|---|--|------------------|-----------|-----------|-----------|-----|-----------|--------|------|------------|
| | ources | | | | Targe Annu | | 1 | 000 | | - | | - | | - | | 1 000 |
| | | | | ĺ | Budg | jet | 32 800 | 000 | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | | 32 800 000 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | | Quarter 2 | | | | Quarter 3 | | | | Quart | er 4 | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | | August | September | Oct | ober | November | Decembe | r . | January | Februa | ary | March |
| Target | - | - | - | | - | - | - | | - | | | - | - | | - | 1 000 |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 | C |) | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 32 800 000 |
| Key activi include: | ities covered | by this Budg | • | Procure Train eo Train te | library ducato achers | / resources for rs in Library n s on National | edia Centre re or schools nanagement a guidelines for \$ brary manager | nd Inte Schoo | ergration | | | | | | | |
| PortfolioProof of | of Evidence: purchase | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |

Delivery note

Attendance Registers

Responsible Chief Directorate: Curriculum Management

| Strategic Go | al 6: Improv | e school fun | ctionality thro | ough effectiv | e governanc | e, management | and monit | orino | 2 | | | | | |
|----------------------------|---------------|--------------|-----------------|---------------|------------------------------|---|------------|-------|-----------|-----------|-----------|--------|--------|-------|
| | | | | | | d administration | | | | | | | | |
| PPM 205: Le | | | 2 | | | Annual | | | arter 1 | Quarter 2 | Quarter | 3 | Quarte | er 4 |
| | | | | | Target Quarterly | | 4% | | 4% | 4 | % | 4% | | 4% |
| | | | | | Budget | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | 0 | | 0 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | 2 | | | Quarter 3 | | | Quar | er 4 | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | | November | December | January | Febr | Jary | March |
| Target | - | - | 4% | - | - | 4% | | - | - | 49 | | | - | 4% |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 | | 0 0 | | 0 | 0 |
| Key monthly Budget incl | | overed by t | his | | attendance b submissions | y learners of SASAMS rep | ort by sch | ools | | | | | | |
| Strategic Go | oal 6: Improv | e school fun | ctionality thro | ough effectiv | e governanc | t and Governal e, management d administration | and monit | |] | | | | | |
| PPM 206: Te | | | <u>,</u> | | <u> </u> | Annual | | arte | r1 Qu | uarter 2 | Quarter 3 | | Quart | er 4 |
| | | | | | Target Quarterly | | 6% | | 6% | 6% | | 6% | | 6% |
| | | | | | Budget | | 0 | | 0 | (|) | 0 | | 0 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter | 2 | | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarte | r 4 | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | Octobe | r | November | December | January | Februa | ry I | March |
| Target | - | - | 6% |) | - | - 6% | | - | - | 6% | - | | - | 6% |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | C |) | 0 | 0 0 | | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 |
| Key monthly Budget incl | | overed by t | his • | | endance by o omissions of | educators SASAMS repor | by school | s | | | | | | |
| Portfolio of SASAMS rep | ort of educat | | | |)evelopmen | t and Governa | ice | | | | | | | |

| PPM 207: N | lumber of le | earners in pub | lic ordinary | | | Annual | Quarter 1 | | Quarter 2 | | Quarter 3 | Quarter 4 |
|----------------------------|---------------|------------------|---------------|-----------|------------------|-------------------|---------------|------------|-----------|---------|-----------|---------------|
| schools ber | nefiting from | the "No Fee | School" polic | су | Target Annual | 1 611 245 | | - | | - | | 1 611 245 |
| | | | | | Budget | 1 602 512 810 | | 0 | | 0 | | 1 602 512 810 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quart | er 2 | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarter 4 | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | November | December | January | February | March |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Target | - | - | - | - | - | - | - | - | - | - | - | 1 611 245 |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 1 602 512 810 |
| Key month | ly activities | s covered | Transfe | er of bud | get to scho | ols | | | | | | <u></u> |
| by this Buc | dget includ | e: | | | ance to poli | | | | | | | |
| | | | | • | • | overning Bodies i | n financial r | nanagement | | | | |
| Portfolio of | f Evidence | | | | | Ū. | | 0 | | | | |
| Resour | ce targeting | a table | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | d reflecting lea | arner numbe | rs and b | udget paid | | | | | | | |
| | | . | | | e 1 | opment and Gov | ornanco | | | | | |

| PPINI 208: | Number of ec | lucators traine | ed on | | | Annual | Quar | ter 1 | Quarter 2 | Quarter 3 | B Qu | arter 4 |
|------------|---------------|-----------------|-------|---|--|---|--|----------------------|-----------------------------|-----------------|-----------|-----------|
| Literacy/L | anguage conte | ent methodolo | ogy | Tar Anr | | 4 | 700 | - | | - | - | 4 70 |
| | | | | Buc | lget | 4 800 | 000 | 0 | | 0 | 0 | 4 800 000 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarter 4 | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | November | December | January | February | March |
| Target | - | - | - | - | - | - | - | | - | - | - | 4 700 |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | C | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 4 800 00 |
| include: | ities covered | υγ της σααί | Jei • | Cover all the Implement Provide Previde Previde Amonitor and Previde Previde Previde Prevident | eacher Trainin he topics and s quality Schoo ovincial Exami d support serv | skills in the cur Based Asses nations for Gra | riculum per t sments ades 3, 6,7, 9 by Curriculur | erm 9,10,11 and 1 | 2 learners and districts | the analysis th | nereof | |

| PPINI 209 | Number of ed | ucators traine | ed on | | | Annual | Quarte | er 1 | Qua | arter 2 | Quarter 3 | Quarte | r 4 |
|-----------|---------------|----------------|---|---|---|--|--------------------------------------|--------|------|----------|----------------|-----------|-----------|
| Numerac | //Mathematics | content and r | nethodology. | Targe Annu | - | 4 | 300 | - | | - | | - | 4 300 |
| | | | | Budg | et | 3 100 | 000 | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | 3 100 000 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | - | | Quarter 2 | - | | Quarte | er 3 | - | | Quarter 4 | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | Novemb | ber | December | January | February | March |
| Target | - | - | - | - | - | - | - | | - | - | - | | 4 300 |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 3 100 000 |
| include: | ities covered | , . | Co Co Im Pro | ver all the topi plement quality pvide Provincia pnitor and supp | r Training and ics and skills y School Bas al Examinatio | d Developmen in the curriculu ed Assessmer ns for Grades provided by C | um per term nts 3, 6,7, 9,10,1 | | | | nalysis therec | f | |

| | The average h | | | | | | Annual | | Quarte | r 1 | Quarter 2 | Quarter 3 | Q | uarter 4 |
|------------------------|--|--------------|---------------------|------------------------------------|-------------------------------|--|---|------------------|----------|-----------|----------------|--------------|-----------|------------|
| teachers o | n professional | developmen | t activities | | Target Annua | - | | 30 | | - | | - | - | 30 |
| | | | | , | *Budg | et | 11 000 | 000 | | | | | | 11 000 000 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | | Quarter 2 | | | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarter 4 | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | | August | September | Oct | ober | November | December | January | February | March |
| Target | - | - | - | | - | - | - | | - | - | - | - | - | 30 |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 | C | 0 | 0 | 0 | 11 000 000 |
| Key activi include: | ties covered | by this Budg | • Ti • P • Ti | ain Maste an and o ain teach | er Trai rganize ners an | ners e training to i id monitor pr | s and Material meet the requi ofessional dev assure inform | ired h /elopr | nent pro | • | meet the minin | num required | hours | |
| Attend | of Evidence: dance registers base of educate | | | | | | ities | | | | | | | |

*This budget and target is inclusive of the budgets and targets set on PPM 208 and 209

| PPM 211: | Number of tea | achers who ha | ave written the | e Self | | Annual | | Quarte | r1 (| Quarter 2 | Quarter 3 | G Qua | arter 4 |
|------------------------|---------------|---------------|-----------------|-------------------------|--|--------------------------|-----|--------|-------------|-----------------|----------------|------------|---------|
| - Diagnost | tic Assessmen | ts | | - | irget inual | | 300 | | - | | - | - | 300 |
| | | | | В | ıdget | | 0 | | 0 | (|) | 0 | 0 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | | | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarter 4 | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | Oct | ober | November | December | January | February | March |
| Target | - | - | - | | | - | | - | - | - | - | - | 300 |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 |
| Key activi include: | ities covered | by this Budg | • De • Ar | evelop Pre alyze and | s on subject cor and Post assess result the Pre ar | sments nd Post assess | | | Post assess | ments (Self - D | liagnostic Ass | sessments) | |

Responsible Chief Directorate: Curriculum Management

| | ich are fit for percentage of | | eting requi | red | | | Annual | | Quarte | r 1 | Quarter 2 | Quarter 3 | Qı | arter 4 |
|-----------------------------|-------------------------------|----------------|-------------|------------|---------------|------------|--------------------------|--------|---------|-----------|------------|-----------|-----------|---------|
| content kn | owledge level | s after suppoi | t | | Targe Annu | | 5 | 5% | | - | | - | - | 55% |
| | | | | | Budg | et | | 0 | | 0 | (|) | 0 | 0 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | | Quarter 2 | | | | Quarter 3 | 3 | | Quarter 4 | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | | August | September | Oct | ober | Novembe | r December | January | February | March |
| Target | - | - | | - | - | - | - | | - | | | - | | - 55% |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 | | 0 0 | 0 | (| 0 |
| Key activi include: | ties covered | by this Budg | • | Compile | tests re | | test ne tests results | s com | piled | | | | | |
| | of Evidence: | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | ding the trainir | ng pro | ogramme | S | | | | |
| List/St | ummary of res | ults on asses | sment per | training p | rogram | me session | | | | | | | | |
| Deenenail | bla Chief Dire | ectorate: Cur | rioulum M | anadama | | | | | | | | | | |

| PPM 213 | Percentage o | f learners in s | schools with a | t | | Annual | Quarte | er 1 | Quarter 2 | Quarter 3 | Qu | arter 4 |
|--|--|-----------------|--|-------------------------------|---|--|---------------|-----------|-----------|-----------|-----------|-----------|
| least one | educator with | specialist trai | ning on inclus | ion Targe Annu | | | 2% | - | | - | - | 2% |
| | | | | Budg | et | 3 000 (| 000 | 0 | (| C | 0 | 3 000 000 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | | | Quarter 3 | 3 | | Quarter 4 | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | November | December | January | February | March |
| Target | - | - | - | - | - | - | - | | | - | - | 2% |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 0 | 0 | 0 | 3 000 000 |
| Key activ include: | ities covered | by this Bud | Ident Train Moni | ify personnel educators at | to be trained school level nentation of t | nnel at school on inclusive e he training pro ators | ducation | | | | | |
| List ofFormal | of Evidence: public ordinary qualifications q and Develor | of educators | (Persal Printo | | at least one | educator was t | rained on inc | lusion | | | | |

Responsible Chief Directorate: Education Social Support Services

| | | percentage o | | | | | nd independer Annual | | Quarte | r 1 | Quarter 2 | Quarter 3 | | Quarter 4 |
|-----------|-----------------|-----------------|-------------|------------|----------|----------------|-------------------------|-------|------------|--------------|-----------------|-----------|----------|-----------|
| | | in schools with | | | Targe | et | | 449 | | | | | | 449 |
| | pletion of stud | | | | Annu | al | 10 | 0% | | - | | - | - | 100% |
| | | | | | Budg | et | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | 0 | 0 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | | Quarter 2 | | | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarter | 4 |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | | August | September | Oct | tober | Novembe | r December | January | February | March |
| Target | - | - | | - | - | - | - | | - | | | - | | - 449 |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | | | 100% |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 | (| 0 0 | 0 | | 0 0 |
| | ities covered | by this Budg | jet 🔸 | Monitor p | laceme | ent of Funza L | _ushaka bursa | ry ho | Iders with | nin 6 month | s of completion | | | |
| include: | | | • | Monitor in | nductior | n of new Funz | za Lushaka gra | adua | tes at Dis | strict level | | | | |
| | | | • | Submit qu | uarterly | report | | | | | | | | |
| Portfolio | of Evidence | | | | | • | | | | | | | | |
| List c | of placed Funz | a Lushaka Bu | irsary-hold | ers | | | | | | | | | | |
| List c | of schools whe | ere placement | has been | effected | | | | | | | | | | |
| D ! | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |

Responsible Chief Directorate: Human Resource Management

| | | | | | | | through time n public ordina | | | | | | evelopine | | auners | | | | |
|------------------------------|-----------|-----------|---------|--------|-----------|-----------|--|-----------|---------|----------|--------|-------|-----------|------|---------|---|-----------|----------|--------|
| PPM 215 H | | | | | | | | iry and i | Idepend | Annua | | Quart | er 1 | Quar | ter 2 | Q | uarter 3 | Qua | rter 4 |
| teachers ag service as te | ed 30 and | below, er | ntering | g the | public | | arget Innual | | | , united | 3 150 | quuit | - | 444 | | - | - | <u> </u> | 3 150 |
| year | | | | | | В | ludget | | | | 0 | | 0 | | (|) | 0 | | 0 |
| Quarter | Qu | arter 1 | | | (| Quarter | 2 | | | | Quar | ter 3 | | | | | Quarter 4 | 4 | |
| Month | April | May | Jun | е | July | Augus | st Septen | ber | Octo | ber | Novemb | ber | Decembe | r | January | / | February | | March |
| Target | - | - | | - | - | | - | - | | - | | - | | - | | - | | - | 3 150 |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | 0 |
| Key month by this Bud | | | d • | Ap | point qua | ified edu | ed teachers u ucators aged bassadors | | | 30 | | | | | | | | | |
| Portfolio of | | - | uaata | oro oo | ged 30 an | d bolow | | | | | | | | | | | | | |

| PPM 216: Pe | rcentage of le | earners who a | are in classes | with no more | | | | Annua | al | Qua | rter 1 | Qua | rter 2 | Quarter 3 | Quarter 4 |
|-----------------------------|----------------|---------------|----------------|--------------------------------|-----------------|---------------|--------|-------|-------|-------|--------|-----|---------|-----------|-----------|
| than 45 learn | ers expresse | d as a percer | tage | | Target Annua | | | | 64% | | - | | - | - | 64% |
| | | | | | Budge | t | | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | 0 | 0 |
| Quarter | Qu | arter 1 | | Qua | rter 2 | | | | Quart | ter 3 | | | | Quarter | 4 |
| Month | April | May | June | July | August | September | Octo | ober | Novem | ber | Decemb | er | January | February | March |
| Target | - | - | - | - | - | - | | - | | - | | - | | - | 64% |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 0 | 0 |
| Key monthly Budget inclu | | overed by thi | | ocate admission itor adherence | 1 2 | o admission (| policy | | | | | | | | |
| Portfolio of E | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| SASAMS | S Report | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| • 0/10/100 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |

Responsible Chief Directorate: Institutional Management Development and Governance

| PPM 217 HR | A: Percentag | ge of schools | where a | llocate | ed teaching | | | | Annua | al | Qua | rter 1 | Quar | rter 2 | Quarter 3 | Quarter 4 |
|-------------------------------|----------------|---------------|---------|---------|-------------------|----------------|----------------|------|-------|-------|------|--------|------|---------|-----------|-----------|
| oosts are all t | filled | | | | | Targe Annua | | | | 100% | | - | | - | - | 100% |
| | | | | | | *Budg | et | | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | 0 | 0 |
| Quarter | Qı | uarter 1 | | | Qua | rter 2 | | | | Quart | er 3 | | | | Quarter | 4 |
| Month | April | May | June | | July | August | September | Octo | ober | Novem | ber | Decemb | er | January | February | March |
| Target | - | - | | - | - | - | - | | - | | - | | - | | | 100% |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 0 | 0 |
| Key monthly | / activities c | overed by thi | s • | Issue | e bulletins | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Budget inclu | ıde | | • | Ensu | ire the selection | on processe | s are complete | ed | | | | | | | | |
| | | | • | Pay a | appointed edu | ucators | | | | | | | | | | |
| Portfolio of | Evidence | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Copy of t | he bulletin | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| 1.2 | pointed educ | atore | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |

| FFIVIZIO. F | Percentage of | learners prov | vided with r | equired | | Annua | ıl | Quarter 1 | Quarter 2 | Quarter 3 | Quarte | r 4 |
|-------------------------|--------------------------|----------------|--------------|---------|------------------|-----------------|-------------|---|------------------|--------------|-----------|-------------|
| textbooks in | all grades an | d in all subje | ects per ann | num | Target Annual | | 90% | - | - | | - | 90% |
| | | | | | Budget | 400 | 000 000 000 | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 400 000 000 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | 2 | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarter 4 | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | November | December | January | February | March |
| Target | - | - | - | - | - | - | | | - | - | - | 90% |
| Budget | (| 0 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 400 000 000 |
| Key month Budget inc | ly activities o lude: | overed by t | his | Captu | re requisitior | ns; consolidate | required qu | er requisition tools antities; request fo ; issue orders to s | or quotations wh | ere necessar | У | |

Copy of the confirmation of receipt of textbooks at schools
 Responsibility: Chief Directorate FET Band and Extracurricular Programmes

| he system | - | • | - | no complete the | • | | Annual | ssessments and Quarter 1 | Quarter 2 | | Quarter 3 | Quarter 4 |
|-------------|----------------------------|-----------|---------------|-----------------|------------------|--------------|--------------------|-----------------------------|----------------|---------|-----------------|---------------------------------|
| whole curri | culum each y | /ear | | | Target Annual | | 1 508 226 (87%) | - | | - | - | 1 508 226 (87%) |
| | | | | | Budget | | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 | 0 |
| Quarter | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | | | | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarter 4 |
| Month | April | May | June | July | August | Septemb | ber October | November | December | Janua | ry Februar | y March |
| Farget | - | | - | | - | | - | | - | | - | ⁻ 1 508 226 (87%) |
| Budget | 0 | | 0 | 0 0 | 0 | | 0 (| 0 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 0 |
| Key month | ly activities | covered b | y this Budget | Monitor co | overage of the | e curricului | m through lesso | on trackers, pace | esetters and t | he Annu | al Teaching Pla | an (ATP) |
| | f Evidence: ovided by s | | SVEVME | | | | | | | | | |

| PPM 220: manageme | | | | | | ninimum set | of | | Annual | Quarter 1 | | Quarter 2 | | Quart | ter 3 | Quarter | 4 |
|-----------------------|-------------|--------|----------|-----------|-------|-------------|-----------------|------------------|-----------------|----------------|------|-----------|--------|---------|------------|----------|-----|
| manayem | | IEIIIS | alaitequ | ineu stan | uaru | | Target Annua | | 80% | | - | | - | | - | 809 | % |
| | | | | | | | Budge | t | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | | C |
| Quarter | | Q | uarter 1 | | | | Quarter 2 | 2 | | Quarter 3 | | | | | Quarter | 4 | |
| Month | April | N | lay | June | | July | August | September | October | November | De | cember | Janu | iary | Februar | y Mar | ch |
| Target | | - | - | | - | - | - | - | - | - | | - | | - | | - 8 | 30% |
| Budget | | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 | C | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | C |
| Key mont Budget in | | ties c | overed | by this | | Monitor sch | nools that co | mply with manag | gement docume | nts | | | | | | | |
| Portfolio | of Evider | ice | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Monit | oring tools | S | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Monit | oring Rep | orts | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | e mar | nagement do | cuments, su | ch as, School In | nprovement plar | n, Annual Acad | emic | performan | ice Re | port, S | chool Time | e Table, | |
| | ssion Reg | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Responsi | ble Chief | Direc | torate l | nstitutio | nal I | lanagemen | t Developm | ent and Goverr | ance | | | | | | | | |

| PPIN 221: | : Number and | percentage of | of School | Governing I | Bodies in | | Annual | Quarter 1 | Quarte | er 2 | Quarter 3 | Quarter 4 |
|-----------------------|-----------------|---------------|---------------|-------------|-------------------------------------|-----------|---------|-----------|----------|---------|-----------|------------|
| | schools that m | | n criteria ir | terms of | - | larget | 530 | | | | | 530 |
| effectiven | ess every yea | ır | | | | Annual | 10% | - | | - | - | 10% |
| | | | | | | Budget | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 | 0 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter | 2 | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarter 4 | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | November | December | January | February | March |
| Target | - | - | - | - | | | · - | - | - | - | - | 530 10% |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | (|) 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | |
| Key mont Budget in | thly activities | s covered by | this | • Train S | o training mod GB's GB indaba | ules | · | | | | | |

| Strategic | Objective | 6.3: To in | nprove sys | tems for e | ffective mana | | anagement and mo ministration of scho | | | | | | |
|-----------------------------|-------------|------------|--------------|------------|---------------|------------------|--|-----------|-----------|-----------|-----------|---------|-----|
| PPM 222: | | | | | ne financial | | Annual | Quarter 1 | Quarter 2 | Quarter 3 | Qu | arter 4 | |
| responsibil | lity on the | basis of a | ssessment | | | Target Annual | 80% | - | - | - | | | 80% |
| | | | | | | Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | | | 0 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | I | | Quarter | 2 | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarter 4 | | |
| Month | April | May | June | July | August | September | October | November | December | January | February | March | |
| Target | - | - | - | - | - | - | - | - | - | - | - | | 80% |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | C | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 |
| Key montl this Budge | | | ed by | Monit | or compliance | e to norms and s | standards | | | | | | |
| Portfolio o | of Eviden | ce | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Resource | ce Targeti | ng Table | excluding s | ection 20 | schools | | | | | | | | |
| Submitt | ted Audite | d Financia | al Statemer | nts | | | | | | | | | |
| Responsi | ble Chief | Directora | ate: Institu | tional Ma | nagement De | evelopment and | d Governance | | | | | | |

| Strategic | | | | | or effective ma | | | | ent and mon tion of schoo | | | | | |
|----------------------|----------|----------------------|--------|------|---|-----------|-------|-------------|------------------------------|------------|-----------|-----------|---|-----------|
| | | entage of lear | | | | <u> </u> | Annu | | | uarter 1 | Quarter 2 | Quarter 3 | 3 | Quarter 4 |
| that are fu | unded a | t a minimum | level | | Target Annual | | | | 0% | - | | - | - | 0% |
| | | | | | Budget | | | | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 | 0 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarte | r 2 | | | Quarter 3 | 6 | | Quarter 4 | | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | Septen | nber | October | November | December | January | February | ľ | March |
| Target | - | - | - | | | | - | - | - | - | | - | - | 0% |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 0 | | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 | 0 |
| Key mon this Bude | | ivities cover ude | red by | • N | ransfer of buc Ionitor compli rain struggling | ance to p | olicy | ning Bodies | in financial ı | nanagement | | | | |
| | Financia | l year Resou | | | le Management | Develo | | | | | | | | |

| Strategic | Goal 6: Impro | ove school fu | nctionality | hrough effect | tive governan | ce, managemer | nt and i | monito | oring | | | | | |
|-----------------------|--------------------------|---------------|-------------|---------------|---|------------------|-----------|--------|--------------|--------------|---------|---------|-------|-----------|
| | | | | | nanagement ai | nd administratio | on of so | chools | | | | | | |
| PI 201 IME | DG: Number of | of schools co | mpensated | in terms of | | Annual | | Qua | rter 1 | Quarter 2 | Quarte | er 3 | Qua | arter 4 |
| the fee exe | emption policy | / | | | Target | | 97 | | 97 | ç | 97 | 97 | | 97 |
| | | | | | Annual | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | Budget | 6 00 | 0 000 0 | | 1 500 000 | 1 500 00 | 00 1 | 500 000 | | 1 500 000 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | 2 | | | Quarter 3 | | | Qua | arter | 4 |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | Octo | ber | November | December | January | Februa | ry | March |
| Target | - | - | 9 | 7 | | 97 | | - | - | 97 | | - | - | 97 |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 1 500 00 | 0 | 0 0 | 1 500 000 | | 0 | 0 | 1 500 000 | (|) | 0 | 6 000 000 |
| Key mont Budget in | hly activities clude: | covered by | this • • | Monitor con | budget to scho opliance to poli gling School Go | | s in fina | ancial | managemen | t | | | | |
| | of Evidence | d data on the | implemen | ation of the | Fee Exemptior | policy reflectir | ng num | ber of | learners and | amounts paid | l | | | |
| | | | | | | nt and Governa | <u> </u> | | | • | | | | |

| | | | ve school fund To increase | | | | | | | | | support of scho | ol manage | ment team | S | |
|------------------------|-------------|-------|-------------------------------|--------------|---|---------------|-----------|------------|-------|-----|-----------|-----------------|-----------|-----------|------|---------|
| | | | f principals tra | | | 0 | | Annual | | | rter 1 | Quarter 2 | Quart | | | arter 4 |
| and Mana | | | | | | Targe Quar | | | 2 500 | | 625 | 62 | 25 | 625 | | 625 |
| | | | | | | Budg | get | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | 0 | | 0 |
| Quarter | | | Quarter 1 | | | Q | Quarter 2 | | | | Quarter 3 | | | Quart | er 4 | |
| Month | April | | Мау | June | July | A | ugust | September | Octo | ber | November | December | January | Februa | ry | March |
| Target | | - | - | 625 | | - | - | 62 | 5 | - | - | 625 | | - | - | 625 |
| Budget | | 0 | 0 | 0 | (| 0 | 0 | |) | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 | 0 |
| Key mont Budget in | | ies (| covered by t | • Id | evelop train entify traine onitor impac | es | aterial | | | | | | | | | |
| Portfolio Attendanc | | | n persal numb | oers | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Responsi | ble Chief I | Dire | ctorate: Insti | tutional Mar | agement D | evelo | opment a | nd Governa | nce | | | | | | | |

| PI 203 IIVI | ID&G: Numbe | er of School | Governing Bo | odies trained in | | Annu | ial | Quarter 1 | Quarter 2 | Qua | rter 3 | Quarter 4 |
|-----------------------|---------------------------|--------------|--------------|---|------------------|-----------|---------|-----------|-----------|---------|-----------|-----------|
| school gov | vernance | | | | Target Quarte | | 4000 | 1 000 | 1 0 | 00 | 1 000 | 1 000 |
| | | | | | Budget | t 65 | 500 000 | 1 625 000 | 1 625 0 | 00 1 0 | 625 000 | 1 625 000 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarter 4 | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | November | December | January | February | March |
| Target | - | - | 1 000 | - | - | 1 000 | | | 1 000 | - | - | 1 000 |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 1 625 000 | 0 | 0 | 1 625 000 | (| 0 0 | 1 625 000 | 0 | 0 | 1 625 000 |
| Key mont Budget in | thly activities aclude | s covered by | / this | Develop tra Identify trai Monitor implication | | ial | | | | | | |

| PI 204 C | UR: Percentag | ge of teachers | who are able | to | | Annual | | Quarte | er 1 | Quarter 2 | Quarter 3 | C | uarter 4 |
|----------|---------------------------------|----------------|--------------|-------------------|-----------|----------------|-----|--------|-----------|-----------|-----------|----------|----------|
| | nimum standar sessments of t | | | e- Targe Quate | | 3 | 30% | | 30% | 30% | , D | 30% | 30% |
| | | | | Budg | et | | 0 | | 0 | (|) | 0 | 0 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | | | | Quarter 3 | 3 | | Quarter | 4 |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | Oct | ober | November | December | January | February | March |
| Target | - | - | 30% | - | - | 30%- | | - | | - 30% | - | | - 30% |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 | | 0 0 | 0 | | 0 0 |
| 0 | | 1 | | • | • • | self-assessmei | | | 1 | 1 | | 1 | |

| PI 205 IMDG: Nur | nber of selec | ted public o | ordinary schoo | ols that | | Annual | C | Quarter 1 | Quarter 2 | Quart | er 3 🛛 | Quarter 4 |
|---|---------------|--------------|----------------|-------------------------|-------------------------------------|----------------|-----------------------------|---|-----------------------|-----------|--------------|-----------|
| are resourced, ma | | | improve lear | ner | Target | | 500 | 100 | 1(| 00 | 40 | 260 |
| achievement in the | e planned fin | ancial year | | | Quarterly | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | *Budget | 26 33 | 39 222 | 4 788 947 | 7 183 42 | 24 7 | 183 424 | 7 183 424 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarter | 4 |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | November | December | January | February | March |
| Target | - | | 100 | - | | 100 | | | 40 | | - | 260 |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 4 788 947 | 0 | 0 | 7 183 424 | (| 0 0 | 7 183 424 | 0 | 0 | 7 183 424 |
| Key monthly acti include | vities cover | ed by this B | udget • | Compile d Monitor ar | atabase of all p nd support func | oublic ordinar | y schools t entified pul | on private prop that are suppor blic ordinary sc on 14 Agreeme | ed in order to nools. | cope with | multi- grade | settings |
| Portfolio of EvidDatabase of the | | public ordin | ary schools b | eing manage | ed to improve le | earner results | (PSOPPs | and MGT scho | ools) | | | |

Reports on Multi Grade Teaching interventions (MGT)
Responsible Chief Directorate: Institutional Management Development and Governance

*Budget is decentralised to districts.

| PI 206 IMDG: Nur | mber of distric | ts with appr | oved submiss | sions to | | Annual | | Quarter 1 | Quarter 2 | Quarte | r3 Q | uarter 4 |
|-----------------------------|-----------------|---------------|--------------|-------------------------------------|---------------------|--|-----------------|--------------------|--------------|------------------|-----------------------|-----------|
| effect reconfigurat | | | | | Target Quarterly | | 500 | 100 | 1 | 00 | 40 | 260 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Budget Quarter 2 | | 0 | 0 Quarter 3 | | 0 | 0 Ouerter 4 | 0 |
| Month | April | May | June | Julv | | September | Octobe | | December | January | Quarter 4 Februarv | March |
| Target | | - | 100 | - | | 100 | 00000 | | 40 | - | | 260 |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | - | 0 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 |
| Key monthly acti include | vities covere | ed by this Bi | udget • | schooling Process th Communic | sector by 31 M | ay 2018/19 blication forms ved submissic | s ons to all | ation applications | nd districts | districts for tr | ie recontigu | ration of |
| Portfolio of Evide | | | • | | | ion of the app | novais D | y the relevant us | 501000 | | | |

| PI 207 ESSS | : Number of le | arners ben | efitting from the | | | Annual | Quarter | 1 (| Quarter 2 | Quarter 3 | 3 0 | uarter 4 |
|---------------------------|-------------------------|------------|-------------------|-------------|-------------------|-------------------|-----------|------------|---------------|--------------|--------------|---------------|
| National Sch | ool Nutrition P | rogramme | (NSNP) | | irget uarterly | 1 670 14 | 2 1 670 | 142 | 1 670 142 | 1 6 | 70 142 | 1 670 142 |
| | | | | Bu | udget | 1 160 392 47 | 292 | 434 095 | 301 365 051 | 261 2 | 07 251 | 305 359 073 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarter | 4 |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | Novembe | er December | January | Februar | / March |
| Target | - | - | 1 670 14 | - | - | 1 670 142 | - | | - 1670142 | - | | - 1 670 142 |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 292 434 095 | 0 | 0 | 301 365 051 | 0 | (| 261 207 251 | 0 | | 0 305 359 073 |
| Key monthl Budget incl | y activities co ude: | vered by t | | Food Handle | ers | to School for pro | | | Ū | and provisio | oning of a s | tipend for |
| | 2018/19 Condi | | t Framework (Di | | ational Schoo | l Nutrition Progr | amme (NSN | P)/Data-ba | se (Soft conv | | | |

Responsible Chief Directorate: Education Social Support Services

| - | | | | | | nd independent | | | - | | | |
|---|--|--|--|---|---|---|--|---|--|------------------------------------|---|---|
| | SS: Number | of learners b | enefitting in L | earner Transpo | | Annua | | Quarter 1 | Quarte | | Quarter 3 | Quarter 4 |
| Subsidy | | | | | Target Quarter | ly | 153 544 | 153 54 | 4 15 | 53 544 | 153 544 | 153 544 |
| | | | | | Budget | | 0 | | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | | | Quarter 3 | } | | Quarter 4 | 1 |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | Novembe | Decembe | er Janua | y Februar | y March |
| Target | - | - | 153 544 | - | - | 153 544 | | - | - 153 54 | 44 | - | - 153 544 |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 0 |
| Key activit | ties covere | d by this Bu | dget | Identify, ver | ify and prioriti | zation of deserv | ving | | | | | |
| include: | | | | Liaise with I | key stakehold | ers e.g. DoT | C C | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | ne through s | pot checks and | school visits | | | |
| | | | | | | | | n collaboration | | irectorates (| IDM&G) | |
| | | | | | | ransport Policy | | | | | iemae) | |
| Portfolio o | of Evidence | ·- | | 2010.000 | | | | | | | | |
| | | - | | -l. / | | | | | | | | |
| | amers bene | fitting from tr | ansdort sudsi | 11/ | | | | | | | | |
| | D! | | | a y | | | | | | | | |
| | | s of meeting | 3 | - | | | | | | | | |
| Responsi | ble Chief D | irectorate: E | ducation So | cial Support Se | ervices | | | | | | | |
| Responsi | ble Chief D | irectorate: E | ducation So | - | ervices | | | | | | | |
| Responsi The budge | ble Chief D et for this PI | irectorate: E resides with t | ducation So he department | cial Support Se | | | | | | | | |
| Responsi The budge Strategic | ble Chief D et for this PI Goal 6: Imp | irectorate: E resides with t rove school f | ducation So he departmen unctionality th | cial Support Se at of transport. rough effective | governance, | management ar | | | | | | |
| Responsi The budge Strategic of Strategic of | ble Chief D et for this PI Goal 6: Imp Objective 6 | irectorate: E resides with t rove school f .2: To improv | ducation So he departmen unctionality th e the quality | cial Support Se at of transport. rough effective of monitoring an | governance, | vided to school | s by the Dep | partment | | | | |
| Responsi The budge Strategic (PI 209 ESS | ble Chief D et for this PI Goal 6: Imp Objective 6 SS: Number | irectorate: E resides with t rove school f .2: To improv | ducation So he departmen unctionality th | cial Support Se at of transport. rough effective of monitoring an | governance, | | s by the Dep | Dartment Quarter 1 | Quarter 2 | Qua | arter 3 | Quarter 4 |
| Responsi The budge Strategic (Strategic (| ble Chief D et for this PI Goal 6: Imp Objective 6 SS: Number | irectorate: E resides with t rove school f .2: To improv | ducation So he departmen unctionality th e the quality | cial Support Se at of transport. rough effective of monitoring an | governance, i id support pro Target | vided to school Annual | s by the Dep | partment | Quarter 2 16 1 | | irter 3 16 184 | |
| Responsi The budge Strategic (Strategic (PI 209 ESS | ble Chief D et for this PI Goal 6: Imp Objective 6 SS: Number | irectorate: E resides with t rove school f .2: To improv | ducation So he departmen unctionality th e the quality | cial Support Se at of transport. rough effective of monitoring an | governance, i d support pro | vided to school: Annual | s by the Dep 6 184 | Dartment Quarter 1 16 184 | 16 1 | 184 | 16 184 | 16 184 |
| Responsi The budge Strategic (Strategic (PI 209 ESS | ble Chief D et for this PI Goal 6: Imp Objective 6 SS: Number | irectorate: E resides with t rove school f .2: To improv | ducation So he departmen unctionality th e the quality | cial Support Se at of transport. rough effective of monitoring an | governance, i id support pro Target | vided to school Annual | s by the Dep 6 184 | Dartment Quarter 1 | | 184 | | Quarter 4 16 184 36 264 459 |
| Responsi The budge Strategic (Strategic (PI 209 ESS | ble Chief D et for this PI Goal 6: Imp Objective 6 SS: Number | irectorate: E resides with t rove school f .2: To improv | the department unctionality the e the quality enefiting from | cial Support Se at of transport. rough effective of monitoring an | governance, i d support pro Target Quarterly | vided to school: Annual | s by the Dep 6 184 | Dartment Quarter 1 16 184 | 16 1 | 184 | 16 184 | 16 184 |
| Responsi The budge Strategic (Pl 209 ESS accommod | ble Chief D et for this PI Goal 6: Imp Objective 6 SS: Number | irectorate: E resides with t rove school f .2: To improv of learners b | the department unctionality the e the quality enefiting from | cial Support Se at of transport. rough effective of monitoring an | governance, i d support pro Target Quarterly Budget | vided to school: Annual | s by the Dep 6 184 | Dartment Quarter 1 16 184 38 818 295 Quarter 3 | 16 1 37 796 7 | 184 | 16 184 667 556 | 16 184 |
| Responsi The budge Strategic (PI 209 ESS accommod | ble Chief D et for this PI Goal 6: Imp Objective 6 SS: Number dation | irectorate: E resides with t rove school f .2: To improv of learners b Quarter | Aucation So ducation So he department unctionality the ethe quality enefiting from | cial Support Sent of transport. rough effective of monitoring an hostel | governance, i d support pro Target Quarterly Budget Quarter 2 | vided to school Annual | s by the Dep 6 184 2 000 | Dartment Quarter 1 16 184 38 818 295 Quarter 3 | 16 1 37 796 7 | 184 760 31 | 16 184 667 556 Quarter 4 | 16 184 36 264 459 |
| Responsi The budge Strategic (PI 209 ESS accommod Quarter Month Target | ble Chief D et for this PI Goal 6: Imp Objective 6 SS: Number dation | irectorate: E resides with t rove school f .2: To improv of learners b Quarter May - | Aucation So ducation So he department unctionality the e the quality of the enefiting from the sector of the enefiting from 1 June - 16 18 | cial Support Sent of transport. rough effective of monitoring and hostel | governance, i d support pro Target Quarterly Budget Quarter 2 August | Vided to school Annual 10 145 112 September 16 184 | s by the Dep 6 184 2 000 | Dartment Quarter 1 16 184 38 818 295 Quarter 3 November - | 16 1 37 796 7 December 16 184 | 184 760 31 January - | 16 184 667 556 Quarter 4 February - | 16 184 36 264 459 March 16 184 |
| Responsi The budge Strategic O Strategic O PI 209 ESS accommod Quarter Month Target Budget | ble Chief D et for this PI Goal 6: Imp Objective 6 SS: Number dation April | irectorate: E resides with t rove school f .2: To improv of learners b Quarter May - 0 | s ducation So he department unctionality the e the quality of the energiting from 1 June - 16 18 0 38 818 2 | cial Support Sent of transport. rough effective of monitoring and hostel July 4 - 95 0 | governance, i d support pro Target Quarterly Budget Quarter 2 August - 0 | Vided to school Annual 10 145 112 September 16 184 37 796 760 | s by the Dep 6 184 2 000 October - 0 | Dartment Quarter 1 16 184 38 818 295 Quarter 3 November 0 0 | 16 1 37 796 7 December 16 184 31 667 556 | 184 760 31 January - 0 | 16 184 667 556 Quarter 4 | 16 184 36 264 459 March |
| Responsi The budge Strategic (PI 209 ESS accommod Quarter Month Target Budget Key montl | ble Chief D et for this PI Goal 6: Imp Objective 6 SS: Number dation April | irectorate: E resides with t rove school f .2: To improv of learners b Quarter May - 0 | Aucation So ducation So he department unctionality the e the quality of the enefiting from the sector of the enefiting from 1 June - 16 18 | cial Support Sent of transport. rough effective of monitoring and hostel July 4 - 95 0 | governance, i d support pro Target Quarterly Budget Quarter 2 August - 0 | Vided to school Annual 145 112 September 16 184 37 796 760 ostels: - Provid | s by the Dep 6 184 2 000 October - 0 e daily main | Dartment Quarter 1 16 184 38 818 295 Quarter 3 November - 0 tenance of host | 16 1 37 796 7 December 16 184 31 667 556 | 184 760 31 January - 0 | 16 184 667 556 Quarter 4 February - | 16 184 36 264 459 March 16 184 |
| Responsi The budge Strategic (PI 209 ESS accommod Quarter Month Target Budget Key mont | ble Chief D et for this PI Goal 6: Imp Objective 6 SS: Number dation April | irectorate: E resides with t rove school f .2: To improv of learners b Quarter May - 0 | s ducation So he department unctionality the e the quality of the energiting from 1 June - 16 18 0 38 818 2 | cial Support Sent of transport. rough effective of monitoring and hostel July 4 - 95 0 | governance, i d support pro Target Quarterly Budget Quarter 2 August - 0 | Vided to school Annual 145 112 September 16 184 37 796 760 ostels: - Provid 0 | s by the Dep 6 184 2 000 October - 0 e daily main Provide Sec | Dartment Quarter 1 16 184 38 818 295 Quarter 3 November 0 tenance of host curity service | 16 1 37 796 7 December 16 184 31 667 556 el/ Running co | 184 760 31 January - 0 | 16 184 667 556 Quarter 4 February - | 16 184 36 264 459 March 16 184 |
| Responsi The budge Strategic (PI 209 ESS accommod Quarter Month Target Budget Key mont | ble Chief D et for this PI Goal 6: Imp Objective 6 SS: Number dation April | irectorate: E resides with t rove school f .2: To improv of learners b Quarter May - 0 | s ducation So he department unctionality the e the quality of the energiting from 1 June - 16 18 0 38 818 2 | cial Support Sent of transport. rough effective of monitoring ar hostel July July 4 - 95 0 t • Resour | governance, i d support pro Target Quarterly Budget Quarter 2 August - 0 rce School Ho | Vided to school Annual 145 112 September 16 184 37 796 760 ostels: - Provid o o | s by the Dep 184 100 184 2000 0ctober - 0 e daily main Provide Sec Provide Equ | Dartment Quarter 1 16 184 38 818 295 Quarter 3 November 0 tenance of host curity service uipment/Machin | 16 1 37 796 7 December 16 184 31 667 556 el/ Running co | 184 760 31 January - 0 | 16 184 667 556 Quarter 4 February - | 16 184 36 264 459 March 16 184 |
| Responsi The budge Strategic O Strategic O PI 209 ESS accommod Quarter Month Target Budget | ble Chief D et for this PI Goal 6: Imp Objective 6 SS: Number dation April | irectorate: E resides with t rove school f .2: To improv of learners b Quarter May - 0 | s ducation So he department unctionality the e the quality of the energiting from 1 June - 16 18 0 38 818 2 | July July 4 95 0 • Resourd • Pay box | governance, i d support pro Target Quarterly Budget Quarter 2 August - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - | Vided to school Annual 145 112 September 16 184 37 796 760 ostels: - Provid 0 | s by the Dep 5 184 2 000 October - 0 e daily main Provide Sec Provide Equation for the s | Dartment Quarter 1 16 184 38 818 295 Quarter 3 November 0 tenance of host curity service uipment/Machin | 16 1 37 796 7 December 16 184 31 667 556 el/ Running co | 184 760 31 January - 0 | 16 184 667 556 Quarter 4 February - | 16 184 36 264 459 March 16 184 |

Portfolio of Evidence:

List of learners benefiting from hostel accommodation
Signed monthly reports from districts
Responsible Chief Directorate: Education Social Support Services

٠

Monitor and Support through hostel visits & reporting thereof

| PI 210 LTSM | 1 (MTSF 30) | : Percenta | ige of target so | hools | | Annua | | Quarter 1 | Quarter 2 | Quarter 3 | Qua | ter 4 |
|---|-------------------------|--------------|---|---|--------------------------------|--------------------------------|--------------|---|------------|------------------|-----------|------------|
| supplied with | n improved r | esource pa | acks | | Target Quarterly | | 100% | 100% | 100% | 100 | % | 100% |
| | | | | | Budget | 350 | 000 000 | 87 500 000 | 87 500 000 | 87 500 0 | 00 | 87 500 000 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 7 | 1 | | Quarter 2 | 2 | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarter 4 | 1 |
| Month | April | May | June | July | August | September | Octobe | r November | December | January F | ebruary | March |
| Target | - | - | 100% | - | - | 100% | | | 100% | - | - | 100% |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 87 500 000 | 0 | 0 | 87 500 000 | | 0 0 | 87 500 000 | 0 | 0 | 87 500 000 |
| | | | | QualityPrepareSched | re orders; re ule deliverie | quest for printi to schools | ng of orders | resource packs s; issue orders to s s; prepare GRV's; | | of invoices to s | SCM. | |
| DeliveryCopy ofSigned (| chools supply schedules | ation of rec | proved resour eipt of resource port | · | | | | | | | | |

| PI211 LISIVI: NU | umber c | of public sch | nools topped u | ıp with 5% | | Annu | al | Quarter 1 | Quarter 2 | Quarte | r 3 🛛 🔾 | uarter 4 |
|----------------------------------|---------|---------------|----------------|---|---|-----------------------------------|--|--|--|---------------|-----------|-----------|
| CAPS textbooks | | | | | Target Quarter | ſIJ | 5 320 | 5 320 | 5 320 | 5 | 320 | 5 320 |
| | | | | | Budget | 400 | 000 000 | 1 000 000 | 1 000 000 | 1 000 | 000 | 1 000 000 |
| Quarter | | Quarter | <u>'1</u> | | Quarter 2 | | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarter 4 | |
| Month | April | May | June | July | August | September | October | November | December | January | February | March |
| Target | - | - | 5 320 | - | - | 5 320 | - | - | 5 320 | - | - | 5 320 |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 1 000 000 | 0 | 0 | 1 000 000 | 0 | 0 | 1 000 000 | 0 | 0 | 1 000 000 |
| Key monthly ac Budget include | | covered b | y this | CapturePrepareConfirm | of requisition orders; reque deliveries; re | est for printing of ceive POD's & | equired qua of order and invoices; pre | ntities and requissue orders to epare of GRV's | lests for quotations suppliers submit paymer ad, as an outcon | nt of invoice | s to SCM | |

| Strategic Go | oal 3: Provisio | on of quality | Learning a | nd Teaching | Support Ma | terials (LTSM) a | and furnitur | e to all schools thro | ough data-driven | planning ar | d provisioning | g |
|---------------|-----------------|-----------------|---------------|-----------------------------|--------------|------------------|--------------|-----------------------|-------------------|---------------|----------------|---------|
| Strategic Ol | bjective 3.1: | Provide texts | s, stationery | , assessmei | nt exemplars | s, furniture and | Norms and | Standards funding | to all schools in | sufficient nu | imbers and o | n time |
| through data | -driven plann | ing and prov | isioning | | | | | | | | | |
| PI 212 LTSM | / (MTSF 28): | Percentage | of learners | having | | Annua | I | Quarter 1 | Quarter 2 | Quarter 3 | Quarte | er 4 |
| access to rec | quired workbo | ooks per grad | de | | Target | | 1% | 1% | 1% | | 1% | 1% |
| | | | | | Annual | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | Budget | | 1 000 000 | 250 000 | 250 000 | 250 | 000 | 250 000 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | 2 | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarter 4 | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | November | December | January | February | March |
| Target | - | - | 1% | - | - | 1% | | | 1% | - | - | 1% |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 250 | 0 | 0 | 250 000 | | 0 0 | 250 000 | 0 | 0 | 250 000 |
| | | | 000 | | | | | | | | | |
| Key monthly | y activities c | overed by th | nis | Procure | workbooks | per Grade | | | | | | |
| Budget incl | ude: | | | Distribut | te workbook | s per Grade | | | | | | |
| Portfolio of | Evidence | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Copy of the | confirmation of | of receipt of v | vorkbooks | oer grade | | | | | | | | |
| Responsibil | lity: Chief Di | rectorate FI | ET Band & | Extracurric | ular Progra | mmes | | | | | | |

| PIZIJ IND& | G: Number | of Agricultural | sioning high schools | | | Annual | Q | uarter 1 | Quarter 2 | Quarter 3 | Quart | er 4 |
|----------------|-----------|-----------------|-------------------------|---|---|--|---|---|---|---------------------------------|--------------|---------------------------|
| | | um resource p | | planned | Target | | 15 | 15 | 15 | | 15 | 15 |
| financial year | r | | | (| Quarterly | | | | | | | |
| | | | | k | Budget | 20 15 | 0 000 | 3 000 000 | 7 500 000 | 7 500 | 000 | 2 150 000 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | - | | Quarter 2 | | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarter 4 | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | November | December | January | February | March |
| Target | - | - | 15 | - | - | 15 | | | 15 | - | - | 15 |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 3 000 000 | 0 | 0 | 7 500 000 | 0 | 0 | 7 500 000 | 0 | 0 | 2 150 000 |
| | | covered by th | | - 1000001 | | | | | | | | |
| include: | | | | styles a Facilitat Monitor animals Monito Conduc | nd poultry run e and monitor t and support dis , animal feed as r the election ar | he decentraliza stricts and scho s well as in the nd training of F alysis with the | ation of fu ools in the construct arm Comr Dept. of A | nds to 15 Agricultu procurement and ion of piggery and mittee members in griculture for poter | ral schools tha delivery of ma poultry units 3 new schools | at are found i Ichinery, equ | ipment garde | |
| include: | | | | styles a Facilitat Monitor animals Monitor | nd poultry run e and monitor t and support dis , animal feed as r the election ar | he decentraliza stricts and scho s well as in the nd training of F | ation of fu ools in the construct arm Comr | nds to 15 Agricultu procurement and ion of piggery and mittee members in | ral schools tha delivery of ma poultry units 3 new schools | at are found i Ichinery, equ | in ip | 8 districts ment garde |

Responsibility: Chief Directorate FET Band and Extracurricular Programmes

*80% of budget for this PI will be decentralised to districts for 15 schools

| Strategic G | oal 7: Improv | ed learning ou | utcomes through | gh partnershi | ps and stak | eholder engage | ement | | | | | | |
|---|--|-------------------------|--|--|---|---|--|---|--|--|-------------------|-------------|----------------|
| | | | | | | ositive values th | | arts, cu | ulture, herita | ge and sports i | n all institutior | าร | |
| PI 214 IMD8 | G: Number | of public scho | ols that will | | | Annual | | Quar | ter 1 | Quarter 2 | Quarter | 3 | Quarter 4 |
| | | of five sporting | g codes includ | ing Ta | rget | | 2 500 | | 1 500 | 20 | 00 | 200 | 500 |
| Indigenous (| Games | | | | uarterly | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | *B | udget | 34 800 | 0 0 00 | 1 | 0 000 000 | 12 000 00 | 00 80 | 000 000 | 4 800 000 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | - | <u> </u> | Quarter 2 | | | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarte | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | Octo | ber | November | | January | Februar | |
| Target | - | - | 1 500 | - | - | 200 | | - | | · 200 | - | | - 500 |
| Budget | 0 | 0 overed by thi | 10 000 000 | 0 | 0 | 12 000 000 te Autumn, winte | | 0 | | 8 000 000 | 0 | | 0 4 800 000 |
| | | | | Pilot and impl Pilot Girls and Coordinate S Coordinate G Establish sup | lement Phy d Boys Edu chool Sport irls Sport F port and m | Equipment, play sical Education cation Movement Leagues and a estivals. and Fa onitor School sp school sport co | from G nt and III Ages Irm Sch port stru | Frade R Sport 4 Netba nools a uctures | Crade 7 Developme Il Provincial nd Independ from Schoo | ent Youth Leade and National lent /Private Sc Is, Circuits, Dis | hools | cial, Natio | nal and Inter- |
| QuarterAttenda | chools partici ly Evaluation nce Registers | Reports of Sports Co | nimum of five odes and Coun T Band & Ext | cil Meetings | | nes | | | | | | | |

*80% of budget for this PI will be proportionally decentralised to districts

| PI 215 IMI | D&G: Number | of public : | schools that wil | | | Annual | | Quar | ter 1 | Quarter 2 | Quar | ter 3 | Qua | rter 4 |
|---|---|-------------|------------------|---|--|--|--|---|---|---|---------------------|----------|-------|-----------|
| | e in cultural acti | | | | Target | | 1 500 | | 1 200 | | 100 | 100 | | 100 |
| indigenous | s Ngoma, danc | e and mo | vement) | | Quarterly | | | | | | | | | |
| | - | | | | *Budget | 20 00 | 000 00 | | 18 000 000 | 500 (| 000 5 | 500 000 | | 1 000 000 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | | | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarte | | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | Octob | er | November | December | January | Febru | ary | March |
| Target | - | - | 1 200 | 0 | 0 | 100 | | - | - | 100 | - | | - | 100 |
| Budget | 0 thly activities of | 0 | | 0 | 0 | 500 000 usic from Circui | | 0 | 0 | 500 000 | 0 | | 0 | 1000 000 |
| Portfolio | of Evidence | | | Manage Co-ord Arrange Co-ord Facilita sets, p Facilita Facilita Manage | e governance o linate workshops to dinate indigeno ate Provincial a ortable pianos ate meetings wi e collaboration | on of choral must of the choral must of for choir conce o support winnin us Ngoma, dane wards and provi and melodica's th structures an with Lady Grey ion with Departr | sic throu luctors a g choirs ce works de scho d sub-cc Arts Ac | ugh the ind Adj going shops a ol choi ommitte ademy | e Provincial Co- judicators to national com & festivals irs and soloists ees / and other sate | -Coordinating C npetition (winners) with r ellites through M | music instru 10U | ments eç | , mar | imba |
| AttendarMemora | chools participa nce Registers andum of Under ibility: Chief D | rstanding | | d Extracur | icular Program | | | | | | | | | |

80% of budget for this PI will be proportionally decentralised to districts

| | | | hools that par | | | Annua | | Quart | | e and sports in a Quarter 2 | Quarter 3 | | or 4 |
|--------------|---|-------------|----------------|---|---|---|---|--|--|---|-------------|--------------|------------|
| Heritage Pro | | lebates, yo | uth dialogues, | quiz, | Target Quarterly | Annua | 1 200 | Quan | 1 000 | 100 | Quarter 5 | - | 100 |
| | , , , | 1 -7 | | | Budget | 6 | 000 000 | | 3 000 000 | 2 000 000 | | 0 | 1 000 000 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | | | | Quarter 3 | | - | Quarter 4 | |
| Month | April | May | June | July | August | September | October | N | lovember | December | January | February | March |
| Target | - | - | 1000 | - | - | 100 | | - | - | - | - | - | 100 |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 3 000 000 | 0 | 0 | 2 000 000 | | 0 | 0 | - | 0 | 0 | 1 000 000 |
| Portfolio of | fEvidence | | | Conduct s Coordinat Hold herit Host prov Purchase Coordinat Strengthe | social cohes te establishn tage camps vincial heritage Heritage ec te registratio en collaborat | ion workshop f nent and monit for heritage pro ge celebrations | or values ir or functiona ogrammes a d District lev outside the | n Educa ality of at all le vel Depar | cation with NE f heritage stru levels artment | nd Values progra DBE for SGBs, F uctures at lower | RCLs and Co | ommunity sta | akeholders |
| | ce register nools particip notes/GRVs | ating | | | | | | | | | | | |

*Districts are expected to meet a minimum of 100 schools participating across cultural/heritage activities.

| PI 217 IMD | &G: Number | r of public so | hools that will | participate | | Annua | | Quarter 1 | Quarter 2 | Quarter 3 | Quarte | r 4 |
|---|--------------------|----------------|-----------------|--|---|--|---|---|--------------------------------------|---------------|----------------|-----------|
| | afety progran | • | | · · · | Target Quarterly | | 1 560 | 585 | 585 | | 390 | |
| | | | | | *Budget | 3 | 850 000 | 1 483 333 | 1 483 333 | 883 | 334 | C |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarter 4 | |
| Month | April | May | June | July | August | September | October | November | December | January | February | March |
| Target | - | - | 585 | - | - | 585 | | | 390 | - | - | |
| Budget | 0 Iy activities | • | 1 483 333 | 0 | 0 | 1 483 333 | | 0 0 | 883 334 | 0 | 0 | |
| Portfolio of | fEvidence | | | Departm the distri Extend t Purchas signs, m Hold you Link sch | ent of Trans ct for integra he marching e school saf arching drill uth camps fo ools to the n | sport, Liquor Bo ated school saf and drill progr ety equipment equipment (dru or school safety earest police s | bard, Corre ety program am to iden including u ums and ur awareness tations | ified districts niforms and drug t iform) | epartment of Sa esting devices fo | fety and Liai | son in the pro | vince and |
| Attendance List of sch Delivery r | nools particip | pating | | | | | | | | | | |

*80% of budget for this PI will be decentralised to districts equitably

| | | | | | ent's workforc | | | • | | | | | |
|---------------------------|--|---|---------------|--|---|---|----------------------------|-----------|-----------|-----------|----------|-----------|--|
| | | | tage of schoo | | | Annua | | Quarter 1 | Quarter 2 | Quarter 3 | Quart | ter 4 | |
| | | | aptured on PE | ERSAL and | Target | | 53 026 | - | - | | - | 53 026 | |
| paid in the p | lanned fina | ncial year. | | | Annual | | (100%) | | | | | (100% | |
| | | | | | Budget | 6 | 000 000 | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 6 000 000 | |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | | | Quarter 3 | | Quarter | | | |
| Month | April | May | June | July | August | September | October | November | December | January | February | March | |
| Target | - | - | - | - | - | - | | | - | - | - | 53 026 | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | (100%) | |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 6 000 000 | |
| Key monthl Budget incl | ude: | covered by | / this | Capture Monitor Process Facilitat | e IQMS scores and support s payments of | chools on IQM 1% pay progre of underperforr | S implemer ssion or 1 s | | | | | | |
| | ools visited chers captu teacher sun roof of payn | red on PERS nmative scor nent to qualif | | | | | | | | | | | |

3.3. Programme 3: Independent School Subsidies

Purpose

To support independent schools in accordance with the South African Schools Act, 1996 (Act No. 84 of 1996).

Analysis per programme

Key priorities:

- Implementation of reviewed Regulations on registration in line with National Guidelines.
- Strengthen monitoring for registered and subsidised schools for improved learning outcomes and compliance.
- Closing down of unregistered schools.
- Visits to all subsidised Independent Schools.
- Publish report on visits to Independent Schools.

Key Achievements from previous year

- An increase in the number of subsidised independent schools for 2017/18. In 2017/18 the Department subsidised 116 registered independent schools as opposed to 113 in 2016/17.
- 107 (57%) of schools that qualify for subsidies received payment which resulted in 35 736 learners benefitting from the subsidies.

| Description of the risk | Measures to mitigate its effects |
|---|--|
| Schools operating as independent schools without completing the registration process for becoming an Independent SchoolClosure of schools that are not officially registered as Independent School but operating as such. | Memo sent to districts to identify and submit to H/O all schools operating without being registered Closure of schools that are not officially registered as independent schools but operating as such. |
| Unilateral expulsion of learners. | Meet independent schools' principals during the 1^{st} quarter on how to deal with the matter as per SASA . |
| Leaner data reliability. | More schools clear ID Documents through SASAMS, before final allocation of subsidy. |
| Sustaining compliance in schools in terms of qualified educators, financial regulations and infrastructure standards. | Strengthen monitoring through integration of visits to independent schools with other sections within the Provincial Department |

Dependencies

- Curriculum Branch
- Local Government
- CFO Office
- IDS&G
- Office of the Superintendent General

Budget R131 009

Sub-programmes

| Sub-Programme | Sub-Programme purpose |
|---------------------|---|
| 3.1 Primary Phase | To support independent schools in Grades 1 to 7 levels |
| 3.2 Secondary Phase | To support independent schools in Grades 8 to 12 levels |

| Strategic | Goal 6: Imp | rove schoo | l functionalit | y through ef | fective | gove | ernance, ma | anagement ar | nd mo | nitoring | | | | |
|------------|----------------|-------------|--------------------------------|----------------|-----------|--------|---------------|----------------|---------|----------|----------|-----------|-----------|-------------|
| Strategic | Objective 6. | .2: To impi | rove the qua | lity of monito | oring ar | nd su | upport provid | ded to school | s by tl | he Dep | artment | | | |
| | : Percentage | | | | | Ann | ual | Quarter 1 | | Quart | er 2 | Quarter 3 | | Quarter 4 |
| independe | ent schools re | eceiving su | Ibsidies | Target | | | 59% | | | | | | | 59% |
| | | | | Annual | | | (116) | | - | | - | | - | (113) |
| | | | | *Budget | | 131 | 009 000 | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | 131 009 000 |
| Quarter | (| Quarter 1 | | | Quart | ter 2 | | | Qua | arter 3 | | | Quarter 4 | 4 |
| Month | April | May | June | July | Augu | st | September | October | Nove | ember | December | January | February | March |
| Target | _ | | _ | _ | | | | | | _ | _ | _ | _ | 59% |
| | - | - | - | - | | - | - | - | | - | - | - | - | (116) |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 131 009 000 |
| | thly activitie | | Verify con | npliance of in | ndepen | ndent | t schools to | policy prescri | ipts | | | | | |
| | by this Budg | et • | Transfer s | ubsidies to | qualifyiı | ng in | dependent | schools | | | | | | |
| include: | | • | Monitor ar | nd support th | ne utilis | satior | n of subsidie | es | | | | | | |
| Portfolio | of Evidence | | | • | | | | | | | | | | |
| Budget tra | ansfer docum | ents with I | ist of schools | s with numb | er of lea | arne | rs and budg | et allocation | | | | | | |
| Respons | ible Chief Di | rectorate: | Education | Social Sup | port S | ervio | ces | | | | | | | |

*PPM 301-302 share the same budget *Budget shall be transferred in two tranches in the 1st and 3rd Quarter

| | bjective 6.2: To | | | oring and | support pro | ovided to school | s by the Dep | artment | | | | | |
|-------------------|--------------------|---------------------|-------------|---------------------------|------------------|---------------------|----------------|---------|--------------|---------|-------|------------|-----------|
| PPM 302: N | lumber of learner | s at subsidised r | egistered | | | | Annual | Qu | arter 1 | Quarter | 2 | Quarter 3 | Quarter 4 |
| independen | t schools | | | | Target Annual | | 43 1 | 28 | - | | - | | 43 128 |
| | | | | | *Budget | | | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 | 0 |
| 0 | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarte | r 2 | | Qua | rter 3 | | | Quarte | r 4 |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | Novem | nber Dec | cember | Janua | ary Februa | ry March |
| Target | | | | | | | | | | | | | 43 128 |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 0 |
| Key month | ly activities cove | ered by this Buo | lget | Verif | y the numb | er of registered | learners in ir | ndepend | lent schools | ; | | | |
| include: | | | | • Tran | sfer subsid | ies to qualifying | learners | - | | | | | |
| | | | | | | oport the utilisati | | ies | | | | | |
| Portfolio of | Evidence | | | | • | • | | | | | | | |
| Budget trans | sfer documents w | ith list of schools | s with numb | er of learr | ners and bu | dget allocation | | | | | | | |
| | le Chief Director | | | | | - | | | | | | | |

*PPM 301-302 share the same budget *This PPM's budget resides in Programme 1

| PPM 303: Percen | tage of rec | uistered ind | ependent scho | ools visited | | | Annual | | Quarter 1 | Quart | ter 2 | Quarter 3 | Quarter 4 |
|----------------------------------|----------------------|--------------|---------------|--|---|--|--|-----------|-----------|-------|--------|------------|-----------|
| for monitoring and | | , | | | Target | | | 59% | 15% | | 15% | !5% | !4% |
| 0 | | | | | Quarterly | | | (116) | (29) | | (29) | (29) | (29) |
| | | | | | *Budget | | | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 | 0 |
| Quarter | | Quarter | 1 | | Quarter 2 | | | Qua | rter 3 | | | Quarter 4 | 4 |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | Noven | nber Dec | ember | Januar | y February | March |
| Target | 0 | 0 | 15% | 0 | 0 | 15% | 0 | | 0 | 15% | (| 0 | 0 14% |
| | | ļ | (29 | | | (29 | | | | (29) | | | (29) |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 0 |
| includo | | | | | and Support out | rriculum impler | nentation | | | | | | |
| include | | | | Conduct Rate Ensure a Update p Enforce of Educatio | focused suppo vailability of po profiles of indep compliance with | ort to all FET un plicy document pendent school h respect to pr | nderperform s and comp ls oper admini | liance th | ereof | | | - | |
| Portfolio of Evid | ence | | | Conduct Rate Ensure a Update p Enforce of Educatio | focused suppo vailability of po profiles of indep compliance with n | ort to all FET un plicy document pendent school h respect to pr | nderperform s and comp ls oper admini | liance th | ereof | | | - | |
| Portfolio of Evid List of Indepe | endent scho | | | Conduct Rate Ensure a Update p Enforce of Educatio | focused suppo vailability of po profiles of indep compliance with n | ort to all FET un plicy document pendent school h respect to pr | nderperform s and comp ls oper admini | liance th | ereof | | | - | |
| Portfolio of Evid | endent scho eport | | | Conduct Rate Ensure a Update p Enforce of Educatio Interpret | focused suppo vailability of po profiles of indep compliance with n and contextual | ort to all FET un plicy document pendent school h respect to pr | nderperform s and comp ls oper admini | liance th | ereof | | | - | |

| PI 301 ESS | S: Number of lease | arners enrolled in | Grade R in | | | | Annual | Quarter 7 | Quarter 1 | | 2 | Quarter 3 | | Quarter 4 |
|-----------------------|--------------------|--------------------|------------|-----------|--------------|-----------------|---------------|----------------|-----------|--------|-------|-----------|----------|-----------|
| registered ir | ndependent scho | ols | | | Target | | | 62 | - | - | | | - | 4 962 |
| | | | | | Budget | | | 0 | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | 0 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter | 2 | Quarter 3 | | | | | Quarter 4 | | 4 |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | November | Dec | ember | Janua | ary | February | March |
| Target | - | - | - | - | | | - | | | - | - | | | - 4 962 |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | C |) 0 |
| Key month include: | ly activities cove | ered by this Bud | lget | Monitor e | enrollment c | of Grade R lear | ners register | ed in independ | dent so | chools | | | | |
| Portfolio of | f Evidence | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| I tak af a ala a | ala with number a | of Grade R learne | re | | | | | | | | | | | |

3.4. Programme 4: Public Special School Education

Purpose

To provide compulsory public education in special schools in accordance with the South African Schools Act and White Paper 6 on Special Needs Education: Building an Inclusive Education and Training System

Analysis of the programme

Key Achievements

- Two of six newly established Special Schools was operationalised and educators appointed.
- Two accountability meetings were conducted with principals for monitoring and support purposes
- Guidelines for financial reporting were developed, approved and distributed to Districts and Special Schools.
- 24 educators were employed to fill vacant educator posts in Special Schools
- 117 educators from schools for the Blind were trained in Braille for Grade 1 and 2
- 59 vacant non-teaching posts were advertised
- Three Schools of Skills were audited in preparation for the piloting of Technical Vocational and Occupational Skills Curriculum
- R9,9 million was transferred to Districts for the procurement of hostel equipment at 23 Special Schools. As a result, 3 136 learners in hostels will benefit from the procured hostel equipment.
- The salaries for positions classified according to the Occupation Specific Dispensation were aligned to the ELRC Collective Agreement of 2012 requirements for advertisement

Key Priorities

- Continuation of implementation of South African Sign Language (SASL) CAPS in the Senior Phase and Grade 11 to enhance participation of Deaf learners in teaching and learning and to improve their retention and quality of learning outcomes in preparation for Grade 12 examinations in 2018.
- Participation and implementation of the national pilot programme for purposes of implementation of the new curriculum for Severely Intellectually Disabled (SID)
- Participation and implementation of the national pilot programme for purposes of implementation of the Technical Vocational and Occupational skills curriculum
- Participation and implementation of the National Conditional Grant for purposes of implementation for Learners with Severe to Profound (PID) Disabilities in 14 care centres and 8 schools for Severely Intellectually Impaired children
- Expand training of teachers in Grade 1 and 2 Braille Literacy, Braille Mathematics and Braille Production, SASL, Autism and Augmentative and Alternative Communication (AAC)
- Resourcing of Special Schools through procurement of a basic pack of Learner Teaching Support Material
- Resourcing of Special Schools through procurement of assistive devices to improve learner access to education
- Resourcing of Special Schools through procurement of 8 buses for school transport
- · Filling of vacant posts for Professional non-educator/specialist staff
- Conversion of 2 special schools into Resource Centres
- Operationalization of 4 newly established special schools viz. Sam Xhalie Special School-Cradock, Fort Beaufort Special School- Fort Beaufort, King Ndlovuyezwe Special Schools -Libode, Lingomsolethu Special School-Butterworth)

| Description of the risk | Measures to mitigate its effects |
|--|--|
| Recruitment of scarce skilled Professional non educator/specialist staff | Advertising in the mainstream media, and on Department of Public Service Administration websites, to attract professionals |
| Delays in the operationalization of the new special schools | Appraise stakeholders on extended timeframes and engage the implementing agents on expediting processes |
| Financial limitations in implementation of the Three Stream Model pilot programme | Bidding to Treasury for utilisation of savings |
| Recruitment of skilled Professional non educator/specialist staff | Advertising in the mainstream media, and on Department of Public Service Administration websites, to attract professionals |

Dependencies

- All sections under Education Services
- Office of the Superintendent General
- Office of the CFO
- Department of Social Development and Special Programmes
- Department of Health

Budget: R805 813

Sub-programmes

| Sub-Programme | Sub-Programme purpose |
|---|---|
| 4.1 Schools | To provide specific public special schools with resources (including E-learning and Inclusive Education) |
| 4.2 Human Resource Development | To provide Departmental services for the development of educators and non-educators in public special schools (including Inclusive education) |
| 4.3 School Sport, Culture and Media Services | To provide additional and Departmentally managed sporting, cultural and reading activities in public special schools (including Inclusive education) |
| 4.4 Conditional Grants | To provide for projects under Programme 4 specified by the Department of Basic Education and funded by conditional grants (including Inclusive education) |

Strategic Goal 2: Adequate quality infrastructure provided on the basis of a data-driven infrastructure plan

Strategic Objective 2.1: To develop and implement a data driven infrastructure plan which includes new schools, extensions to existing schools and maintenance plan for all schools

| PPM 401: | Percentage of | f special scho | ols serving | | Annual | | Quarte | er 1 | Quarter 2 | | Quarter 3 | Í | Quarte | r 4 |
|--|---|----------------|--------------|--|---|---|-----------------------------------|----------------|---|-------------------------------------|---|------|--------|-----------|
| as Resourc | ce Centres | | | Target | | 6% | | - | | - | | - | | 6% |
| | | | | Annual | | (2) | | | | | | | | (2) |
| | | | | Budget | 1 36 | 68 979 | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | | 1 368 979 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | | | | Quarter 3 | | | Qua | rter 4 | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | Septe | ember | October | November | Decemb | er January | Febr | uary | March |
| Target | - | - | - | - | - | | - | - | - | | | | - | 6% (2) |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 0 | | 0 | 1 368 979 |
| Portfolio | of Evidence: | | | Provide (Resource vacant po Include ti Monitor a | e special scl osts he identified and support | Iding of hools by school the roll- | staff on procuri s in the i | ing and delive | ring assistive priority list for ASL, LSPID a | devices a upgrading and Techn | source centres nd school transpo g and maintenand ical Occupationa es | се | | C C |
| List of SpCopy of a | pecial Schools attendance re ation of deliver | gisters | | school buses | | | | | | | | | | |
| Responsit | ble Chief Dire | ectorate: Edu | cation Socia | I Support Ser | vices | | | | | | | | | |

| PPM 402: | Number of lea | rners in publ | lic special | | | Annual | Qu | arter 1 C | Quarter 2 | Quarter 3 | . (| Quarter 4 | |
|--|--|-----------------------------|-------------|---|---|---|--------------------------|--------------|-----------|-----------|-----------|------------|--|
| schools | | · | · | Target Annual | | | 10 000 | - | | | | 10 000 | |
| | | | | Budget | | 73 09 | 96 000 | 0 | (|) | 0 | 73 096 000 | |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarter 4 | r 4 | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | November | December | January | February | March | |
| Target | - | - | - | - | - | - | - | | | - | | - 10 000 | |
| Budget | 0 Inly activities of | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 |) 0 | 0 | (| 73 096 000 | |
| Budget ind | | | | Transfer of Capacitate Capacitate | of funds in 2 ti e on SASAMS e principals a | bility of learners ranches as per S nd SGB's on th nancial complian | gazette e utilization | of funds and | reporting | | | | |
| List of leDeclaration | of Evidence: earners in pub tions signed o attendance re chools monito | off by Principa egisters | | igned by Circui | t and District | Managers (Ele | ctronic or ha | rd copy). | | | | | |

| PPM 403: | Number of The | erapists/spec | ialist staff in | | Annı | ual | Quarter | 1 | | Quarter | 2 | Qua | arter 3 | Quarter 4 | |
|--|--|---------------|-----------------|--|--|-------------------------------------|-------------|-----------|--------|----------|--------------|---------|---------|-----------|---------|
| special scl | hools | | | Target Quarterly | / | 85 | | 85 | | 85 | | 85 | | | 85 |
| | | | | Budget | | 3 403 584 | | 850 896 | | 850 896 | | 850 896 | | | 850 896 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | arter 2 | | Qı | | uarter 3 | | | | Quarter 4 | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | Septembe | er Oc | tober | Nov | /ember | Decemb | er | January | February | March |
| Target | - | - | 85 | - | | | 85 | - | | - | | 85 | - | - | 85 |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 850 896 | 0 | 0 | 850 8 | 96 | 0 | | 0 | 850 8 | 396 | 0 | 0 | 850 896 |
| Key mont include | hly activities o | covered by t | his Budget | Prepare pSubmit toMonitor re | ber of specia rofiles and ro HR for adve cruitment pr workshops fo | oles and res rtisement rocess | sponsibilit | ies of sp | becial | | in special s | scho | ols | | |
| List ofCopy | of Evidence f appointed The of registers | · · | | Support Ser | | | | | | | | | | | |

| venues which are | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
|--------------------|----------------|---------------|-------|-----------|--|-----------------|---------------------------------------|--------------|--------------|---------------|-------------|---------|--|--|
| PI 401 IE: (MTSF | • | | | 1 | Annual | Quarter 1 | Quarter | 2 Qi | uarter 3 | Quarter 4 | | | | |
| schools with at le | cator with spe | cialist train | ng on | Target | | 20% | | - | 15% | - | 5% | | | |
| nclusion | | | | | Quarterly | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | Budget | | 2 856 | | 0 | 2 142 0 | | 714 | | |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | 2 | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarter 4 | 4 | | |
| Month | April | May | June | July | August | September | October | November | December | January | February | y March | | |
| Target | - | - | - | | | 15% | - | - | - | | | - 5% | | |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | | | 2 142 | 0 | 0 | 0 | (| 0 | 0 714 | | |
| Key monthly act | tivities cove | red by this | • | Compile d | mpile data of educators and training needs | | | | | | | | | |
| Budget include | | | • | Prepare N | Prepare Memorandum of Understanding with selected Universities | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | • | Monitor a | Ionitor and support training of educators | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | • | | | d train educato | | SL and Techr | ical Occupat | tional skills | curriculum) | | | |
| Portfolio of Evic | lence | | | | | | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | | | | | | | |
| | ance register | | | | | | | | | | | | | |

Responsible Chief Directorate: Education Social Support Services

| | | | . | | hrough timeous | | | | n and develop | oment of t | teache | ers | | |
|---------------------------------|--------------|-----------------|------------|-------------|--|---------|-----------|----------|---------------|----------------|-----------|-----------|----------|---------|
| | | | | ducation in | public ordinary | and ind | | | | | | | | |
| PI 402 IE: Nu | | | oyed | | Annual | | Quarter 1 | | Quarter 2 | | Quarter 3 | | Quarte | r 4 |
| in public spea | cial schools | | get | | 899 | | 899 | | 899 | | 899 | | 899 | |
| | | | Qu | arterly | | | | | | | <u> </u> | | | |
| | | | Bu | dget | 661 724 | | | 165 431 | 165 431 | | | 165 4 | 431 | 661 724 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | Quarter 2 | 2 | | Quarter 3 | | | | | Quarter 4 | uarter 4 | |
| Month | April | May | June | July | August | Sept | ember | October | November | vember Decembe | | January | February | March |
| Target | - | - | 89 | 9 | | | 899 | - | - | 899 | | - | - | 899 |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 165 43 | 1 | 0 0 | 1 | 65 431 | 0 | 0 | 165 | 431 | 0 | 0 | 165 431 |
| Key monthly | / activities | covered by t | his | Work clos | rk closely with HR to audit the number of vacant posts | | | | | | | | | |
| Budget inclu | lde | | | Prepare p | epare profiles for advertisement and submit to HR | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | Monitor th | e process of er | nploym | ent of ed | lucators | | | | | | |
| Portfolio of | Evidence | | | | • | | | | | | | | | |
| Copy of the | e advertised | bulletin | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| List of emp | loyed educa | ators in specia | al schools | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Responsible | Chief Dire | ctorate: Edu | cation Soc | ial Support | Services | | | | | | | | | |

| PI 403 IE: Number of non-professional and non-educator staff employed in public special schools Budge | | | | | | Annual | | | arter 1 | Quar | ter 2 | Quarte | er 3 | Quarter 4 | |
|--|----------------|------------|-------------|-----|-------|---|-----------------|-----|-----------|------------|------------|------------|----------|------------|--|
| | | | | | | y 150 | | | 150 | | 150 | | 150 | 150 | |
| | | | | | get | 219 0 | 219 019 899 5 | | 4 754 974 | 54 754 974 | | 54 754 974 | | 54 754 974 | |
| Quarter | | Quarter 2 | | | | | Quarter 3 | | Quarter 4 | | | | | | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | | July | August | ugust September | | October | November | December | January | February | March | |
| Target | - | - | 1 | 50 | - | - | - | | - | - | 150 | - | - | 150 | |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 54 754 9 | 74 | 0 | 0 | 54 754 | 974 | 0 | 0 | 54 754 974 | 0 | 0 | 54 754 974 | |
| Key mont include | hly activities | covered by | / this Budg | get | Prepa | Work closely with HR to audit the number of vacant posts Prepare profiles for advertisement and submit to HR Monitor the process of employment of support staff | | | | | | | | | |

Elst of employed non-professional and non-educators in special school
 Responsible Chief Directorate: Education Social Support Services

Strategic Goal 2: Adequate quality infrastructure provided on the basis of a data-driven infrastructure plan

Strategic Objective 2.1: To develop and implement a data driven infrastructure plan which includes new schools, extensions to existing schools and maintenance plan for all schools

| all schools | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
|-------------------|---------------|-----------|---------|---------|--------------|----------------|--------------------|---------------|--------------|---------------|-----------|-----------|-------------|--|
| PI 404 IE: N | lumber of sp | ecial sch | ools | | | | Annual | Quarter | 1 | Quarter 2 | Quarte | er 3 | Quarter 4 | |
| | | | | | | Target | 49 |) | 49 | | 49 | 49 | 49 | |
| | | | | | | Quarterly | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | Budget | 442 704 000 |) 110 | 676 000 | 110 676 | 000 11 | 0 676 000 | 110 676 000 | |
| Quarter Quarter 1 | | | | | | Quarter 2 | 2 | Quarter 3 | | | Quarter 4 | | | |
| Month | April | May | Ju | ne | July | August | September | October | Novembe | r December | January | February | March | |
| Target | - | - | - | | - | - | - | - | | | - | - | 49 | |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 110 6 | 76 000 | 0 | 0 | 110 676 000 | 0 | | 0 110 676 000 | 0 | 0 | 110 676 000 | |
| Key month | | covered | by | • Co | mpile data | of rationalize | d schools in need | d of upgradii | ng | | | | | |
| this Budge | t include | | | • W | ork with inf | rastructure to | include identified | schools in I | B5 | | | | | |
| | | | | • Mo | onitor place | ement of learn | ers in newly esta | blished spec | cial schools | 6 | | | | |
| Portfolio of | f Evidence | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| List of speci | ial schools | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Responsibl | le Chief Dire | ectorate: | Educati | on Soci | al Suppor | t Services | | | | | | | | |

| | | | | | | ind independer | | | | velopment of tea | 011010 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
|---------------------------------|----------------------------|----------------|---------------------|--|--------|---------------------------|---------------|----------------|-----------|------------------|-----------|-----------|--|--|--|--|--|--|--|--|--|--|--|--|--|
| | umber of lear | | | Annual | | | Quarter 1 | | Quarter 2 | Quarter 3 | | Quarter 4 | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | h assistive de | | Target Quarterly | | 250 | | 250 | | 250 | 0 250 | | 250 | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | Budget | | 4 000 0 | 000 1 000 000 | | 000 000 | 1 000 000 | 1 000 000 | | 1 000 000 | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | Quarter 2 | | | | | Quarter 3 | | Quarter 4 | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | Oct | October Novemb | | r December | January | February | March | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Target | - | - | 250 | - | - | 250 | | - | | - 250 | - | - | 250 | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 1 000 000 | 0 | 0 | 1 000 000 | | 0 | | 0 1 000 000 | 0 | 0 | 1 000 000 | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Key monthl this Budget | y activities c include: | overed by | Procu | y and audit ne re assistive de or the delivery | evices | istive devices devices | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Portfolio of | Evidence | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| List of sch | ools provided | with assistive | e devices | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Confirmati | on of delivery | of assistive | devices | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Responsible | e Chief Direc | torate: Educ | ation Social | Support Ser | vices | | | | | | | | Confirmation of delivery of assistive devices Responsible Chief Directorate: Education Social Support Services | | | | | | | | | | | | |

3.5. Programme 5: Early Childhood Development

Purpose

To provide Early Childhood Development (ECD) at the Grade R and earlier levels in accordance with White Paper 5.

Early Childhood Development is a policy priority which was conceptualized in Education White Paper 5 on Early Childhood Education (May 2001) and highlighted in the National Development Plan as critical in laying a strong foundation towards breaking the cycle of inequality and poverty.

Analysis per programme

Key Priorities

- Increase access to Grade R in schools with Grade 1 learners.
- Improve the quality of teaching and learning in Grade R through readers and Equipment.
- Strengthen inter-sectoral collaboration on the implementation of integrated ECD Strategy.

Key Achievements from previous year

- 890 practitioners successfully completed all the modules for the Diploma in Grade R teaching and are due to graduate in November 2017.
- 69 practitioners will complete their third final year of study in December 2017.
- 920 enrolled for the Second semester of the second year of study in July 2017
- 350 practitioners are in the first year of study.
- A new group of 194 practitioners had their first contact session in July
- As at September 2017, 4 372 schools with Grade 1, offer Grade R. This relates to 128 9 learners with access to grade R.
- Towards the provisioning of quality teaching and learning, a three-year contract was awarded for the supply and delivery of jungle gyms to quintiles 1 -3 schools. In preparation for school readiness in 2018, processes were initiated for the procurement of Learner Teacher Support Material (LTSM) in the form of educational toys as well as learner and classroom stationery packs.

| Description of the risk | Measures to mitigate its effects |
|---|---|
| Inability to offer Grade R education to all 5 - year olds | The Department will open play groups for the learners in areas which do not have schools with Grade R classes. |
| Funding of Grade R learners at 70% the cost of Grade 1 learners. | Full funding of Grade R learners to be reviewed during budget processes. |
| Poor monitoring due to under staffing at district and provincial offices. | Vacant posts at district and provincial offices to be advertised and filled. |
| Attachment of Grade R class to the remaining small unviable schools. | The small unviable schools are in the process of rationalisation and guidance will be provided through the process. |
| Quality of Grade R teachers | Training of Grade R teachers and practitioners in teachers and practitioners in teaching reading |
| Inadequate reading and play materials. | Procure readers and building blocks for all Grade R learners |

Dependencies (which Head Office or District Units are jointly responsible for and/or contributing to the achievement of Programme Activities/Deliverables/Outputs)

- Collaborate with relevant sections within the department (Curriculum, CFO and EPEM) as well as other relevant Departments (Social Development, Home Affairs, Health and Local Government) towards effective planning, monitoring and regular reporting to eliminate risks in achieving key deliverables.
- Strengthen relationships within IDS&G (Circuit Managers) and Higher Education Institutions

Total Budget: R785 500

Sub-programmes

| Sub-Programme | Sub-Programme purpose |
|---|--|
| 5.1 Grade R in Public Schools | To provide specific public ordinary schools with resources required for Grade R |
| 5.2 Grade R in Early Childhood Development Centres | To support Grade R level at Early Childhood Development Development centres |
| 5.3 Pre Grade R Training | To provide training and payment of stipends of Pre- Grade R Practitioners/Educators |
| 5.4 Human Resource Development | To provide Departmental services for the development of practitioners and non-educators and public schools and ECD Centres |
| 5.5 Conditional Grant | To provide for projects under Programme 5 specified by the Department of Basic Education and funded by Conditional Grants |

| | | 1: To improv | | | | | | | | | | | |
|--------------|---------------|-------------------|-------------|------------------|-----------------|------------------|----------------|-----|----------------|----------|---------|------------|-------------|
| | | ublic schools | that | | Annual | | Quarter 1 | | Quarter | Qua | rter 3 | Qua | rter 4 |
| offer Grade | R | | | | | | Quarter | | 2 | Gue | | | |
| | | | | Target | | 3 500 | | - | - | | - | | 3 500 |
| | | | | Annual | | 45 700 000 | | _ | | | | | 404 400 754 |
| O | | 0 | | *Budget | | 45 723 000 | (| 0 | 0 | | 0 | Overster 1 | 161 439 750 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | la se a | l l | Quarter 2 | O and a make an | Ostabar | | Quarter 3 | December | | Quarter 4 | Mauri |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | NC | ovember | December | January | February | March |
| Target | - | - | - | | | - | - | | - | - | - | - | 3 500 |
| Budget | 0 | 0 s covered by | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 645 723 00 |
| ist of publi | | | | ling learner nu | Imbers | of practitioners | ' stipend | | | | | | |
| Responsib | le Directora | ate: Early Ch | hildhood | Development | | | | | | | | | |
| The budget | t is not dece | ntralised. | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | f teachers and | pro | ovision of rea | aders | | | |
| Strategic C | Objective 5. | 1: To improv | e access o | of children to c | luality Early C | hild Developm | ent (ECD) | | | | | | |
| PPM 502: F | Percentage of | of Grade 1 le | arners wh | 0 | | | Annual | | Quarter 1 | l Quar | ter 2 C | Quarter 3 | Quarter 4 |
| have receiv | ed formal G | rade R educ | ation in pu | ublic Targe | et | | 70% | 6 | | - | - | - | 70% |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| ordinary an | | schools and | registered | Annu | ıal | | | _ | | 0 | | 0 | |

| independent | schools/E | CD sites | J | | Budget | | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | 0 |
|-------------------------------|------------|-----------|-------------|-------------|--------------|--|---------|------|---------|------|------|------|------|-----------------|--------------|
| Quarter | (| Quarter 1 | | | Quarter | 2 | | Qua | arter 3 | | | | | Quarter 4 | |
| Month | April | May | June | July | August | September | October | Nove | mber | Dece | mber | Janu | lary | February | March |
| Target | - | - | - | - | - | - | - | | - | | - | | - | - | 70% |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | 0 | 0 |
| Key monthly this Budget | | s covere | d by | Grade | R the previo | arative study betwe us year. s of Grade R learne | | | | | | | | umber of learne | ers that did |
| Portfolio of List of Grade | | | ceived forn | nal Grade F | R education | | | | | | | | | | |
| Responsible | e Director | ate: Earl | y Childho | od Develo | pment | | | | | | | | | | |

| | | r and percenta | | | | | Annual | Quarter 1 | Quarter 2 | Quarte | r3 Q | uarter 4 |
|---------------------------|-------------|----------------|-----------------|-----------|------------------------|------------------|---------|-----------|-----------|---------|-----------|-------------|
| practitioners | with NQF le | evel 6 and abo | ve qualificatio | n | Target | | 1879 | | | | | 1879 |
| each year | | | | | Annual | | 38% | - | | - | - | 38% |
| | | | | | Budget | | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 | 0 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarter 4 | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | November | December | January | February | March |
| Target | - | - | - | - | - | - | - | - | - | - | - | 1879 38% |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 |
| Key monthl Budget incl | - | covered by th | | litate ar | nd monitor training of | practitioners or | level 6 | | | | | |

| PI 501 ECD: | Percentag | e of Gr R | practitioners | with | | | Annual | | Quarter | r 1 | Quarte | er 2 | Q | uarter 3 | Quarter 4 |
|----------------|---------------|------------|---------------|-----------------------------|------------------|-------------------|----------------|------|----------|-------|--------|--------|---|-----------|-----------|
| appropriate of | jualificatior | า | | | Target | | 1 | 570 | 1 | 1570 | | 1570 | | 1570 | 1570 |
| | | | | | Quarterly | | | 39% | : | 39% | | 39% | | 39% | 39% |
| | | | | | Budget | | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | 0 |
| Quarter | | Quarter | 1 | | Quarter 2 | | | Qı | uarter 3 | | | | | Quarter 4 | |
| Month | April | May | June | July | August | September | October | Nove | ember | Decem | ber | Januar | у | February | March |
| Target | - | - | 1570 | - | - | 1570 | - | | - | | 1570 | | | | 1570 |
| | | | 39% | | | 39% | | | | | 39% | | - | - | 39% |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | 0 | 0 |
| Key monthly | | s covered | by this | Monitor | training progra | amme of Grade F | R practitioner | s | | | | | | | |
| Budget incl | ude: | | | Develop | and maintain | database of train | ned practition | ers | | | | | | | |
| | | | | Facilitate | e training of pr | actitioners | - | | | | | | | | |
| Portfolio of | Evidence: | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| List of Grade | R practitic | oners with | appropriate | qualification | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | Childhood I | | | | | | | | | | | | |

* The budget is not decentralised.

| FI JUZ ECL | D: Number c | of Pre – Gra | ade R practitior | ers trained | | | Annual | Quarter 2 | I Quarte | er 2 (| Quarter 3 | Quarter 4 |
|-------------|---------------|--------------|------------------|-------------|------------------|-------------------|------------------|------------------|-----------------|-------------|---------------|----------------|
| on ECD NO | QF Level 4 c | ualification | | | Target | | 700 |) 7 | '00 | 700 | 700 | 700 |
| | | | | | Quarterly | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | Budget | | 27 325 000 | 5 046 2 | 250 5 046 | 6 250 | 5 046 250 | 5 046 250 |
| Quarter | | Quarter | 1 | | Quarter 2 | | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarter 4 | ļ |
| Month | April | May | June | July | August | September | October | November | December | January | y February | March |
| Target | | - | 700 | - | - | 700 | - | - | 700 | - | - | 700 |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 5 046 250 | 0 | 0 | 5 046 250 | 0 | 0 | 5 046 250 | | 0 | 0 5 046 250 |
| | nly activitie | s covered | by this | • M | onitor training | of Pre-Grade F | R practitioners | | | | | |
| Budget inc | clude: | | | • De | evelop and ma | aintain databas | e of trained pra | actitioners | | | | |
| | | | | • Fa | acilitate and co | oordinate trainii | ng of Pre-Grad | le R practitione | rs on the Natio | nal Curricu | ulum Framewoi | k for Birth to |
| | | | | | our. | | 0 | • | | | | |
| Deutfalle | f Evidence | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Porttollo o | | | | | | | | | | | | |

3.6. Programme 6: Infrastructure Development

Purpose

To provide and maintain infrastructure facilities for schools and non-schools as required by statutes.

Goods, services and payments (included and excluded) are required for the infrastructure development and maintenance of buildings.

Analysis per programme

Key Achievements from previous year

Infrastructure Planning and Property Management

- The Provincial User Asset Management Plan was moderated during the first quarter of 2017/18 and obtained a score of 86.6%
- In excess of 100 review sessions on town planning were held culminating in 52 projects which were approved to progress from feasibility to design development
- In excess of 90 review sessions were held culminating in 40 Architectural Site Development Plans (SDPs) being approved as part of the planning stage
- In support of the newly developed Service Delivery Model, all district and circuit management
 offices were visited to confirm the suitability and viability of the identified sites for the provision
 of the necessary infrastructure to accommodate the District and Circuit based officials
- A school rationalisation steering committee was established to provide governance to the rationalisation process

Infrastructure Programme Delivery Management

- The Infrastructure Implementation Plan was submitted to Legislature for pre-moderation as part of the requirements to qualify for an incentive grant
- 15 cases of infrastructure damage incidents (disaster incidents) were reported in July and contractors were procured within 30 days to make the sites safe for occupation by resolving the defects
- 21 accountability meetings were conducted with Implementing Agents and 5 Cluster accountability meetings were held with the Districts. This resulted in a significant improvement on the data loaded onto EFMS and the population of a more credible budget projection. Further to this, contract letter was issued to Implementing Agents to enforce project milestones with specific emphasis on the maintenance of the infrastructure data management system – EFMS.
- A reduction in the backlog of payments to Implementing Agents

Key Priorities

- The early submission of an accurate User Asset Management Plan and Infrastructure Programme Implementation Plan
- Progressively replace schools constructed of inappropriate infrastructure, by building four replacement schools
- Provide schools that do not have sufficient basic services or which do not meet basic safety requirements with the necessary water supply, electricity, sanitation and fencing
- Progressively provide appropriate Grade R classrooms at primary schools in line with the Norms and Standards for Grade R
- Provide intervention in cases of disasters and emergencies, together with chronic facility shortages brought about by rapid migration.
- Monitor the implementation of minor maintenance required at schools, and facilitate the utilisation of the School Principal's Manual with regard to maintenance guidelines
- Provincial participation in the school rationalisation process and effectively provide infrastructure in respect of the realigned schools to optimise use of infrastructure in schools.

- Provide and upgrade existing infrastructure to facilitate universal access for disabled children and youths.
- Systematically enhance base data, management systems & planning processes to improve the effectiveness of planning documentation and quality of reporting, thus improving annual assessment in the National Treasury Performance Based System.

| Challenge/Risk Identified | Measure to address/mitigate identified challenge/risk |
|---|---|
| Delays in the processing of payments to IAs. | Collaboration team established, made up of all units within the Department involved in the Infrastructure Payment Value Chain. Meets weekly to FastTrack payments and address blockages where they have been identified. |
| Submission of unrealistic IPIPs and under- population of the EFMS programme management tool to determine reliable expenditure projections | Withhold payments to defaulting PIAs (and thus non- complaint PSPs). Re-structured ERM meetings to improve PIA responsiveness |
| Timeously finalising of projects currently at the planning stage so that these can move to design | Expediting approval of Site Development Plans by streamlining procedure and improving quality control measures at PIA level (i.e. prior to submitting to DoE for approval) |
| PIAs not meeting their own milestone and expenditure targets as per Infrastructure Programme Implementation Plan (IPIPs) | Stricter enforcement of timeframes as proposed by PT SIPDM schedule Strengthening DoE PM oversight and population of EFMS for monitoring Establish schedule of contingency projects for implementation at short notice to mitigate identified potential under-expenditure |
| Potential over-commitment due to large number of projects initiated in 2016/17 to mitigate under-expenditure at the time, now reaching tender stage. | Careful analysis will be made projected expenditure at regular intervals, award of contracts managed accordingly. Programme Implementing agents (PIAs) are required to obtain written approval from the DoE before proceeding to tender or awarding any new tenders. |

Dependencies (which Head Office or District Units are jointly responsible for and/or contributing to the achievement of Programme Activities/Deliverables/Outputs):

- Local Authorities for the provision of basic services in urban and semi urban areas.
- Department of Roads and Public Works for the provision of roads and dealing with land matters.
- Eskom for Electricity connections.
- Department of Housing for provision of basic services on province-wide challenges.
- Department of Basic Education for elimination of mud/inappropriate structures.

Total Budget: R1 636 750 000

Sub-programmes

| Sub-Programme | Sub-Programme purpose |
|---------------------------------|--|
| 6.1 Administration | To provide goods and services required for the office infrastructure development and maintenance |
| 6.2 Public Ordinary Schools | To provide goods and services required for the public ordinary schools (main stream and full service schools) infrastructure development and maintenance |
| 6.3 Special Schools | To provide goods and services required for the special schools infrastructure development and maintenance |
| 6.4 Early Childhood Development | To provide goods and services required for the early childhood development infrastructure development and maintenance |

| PPIN 601: NU | imber of public | c ordinary sch | nools provide | d with water | | | Annual | Quarter | 1 Quarter | 2 Quart | er 3 C | Quarter 4 |
|------------------|-----------------|----------------|---------------|--|---|--|--------------------|------------|-----------|---------|-----------|-----------|
| supply | - | - | | | Targe Annua | | 16 | 9 | - | - | - | 169 |
| • | | • • • | | | *Budg | get | | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | (|
| Quarter | Amril | Quarter 1 | lune | hube | Quarter 2 | Contombor | Ostabar | Quarter 3 | December | lonuony | Quarter 4 | March |
| Month Target | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | November | December | January | February | 169 |
| Target Budget | - | 0 | - | - | - | - 0 | - 0 | - 0 | 0 | - 0 | - | 103 |
| Budget inclu | Ide | | • | Appoint Pro Procure Co Work exec In loco insp Handover o | te Memorand ofessional So ontractors ution and pro pections completed pr | dum of Underst ervice Provider ogress paymen | s (PSPs) for ts | assessment | | | | |

| PPM 602: N | umber of publi | c ordinary sch | nools provided | d with | | | Annual | Qu | arter 1 | Quarte | er 2 | Quar | ter 3 | Quarter 4 |
|-----------------------|----------------|--|----------------------------------|---|------------------|-----------------------------------|---------|--------|---------|--------|-------|------|-----------|-----------|
| electricity su | | ŗ | · | | Target Annual | | | 32 | - | | - | | - | : |
| | | | | | *Budget | | | 0 | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | | | Quarte | r 3 | | | | Quarter 4 | 4 |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | Novemb | er Dec | ember | Janua | ary | February | March |
| Target | - | - | - | - | - | - | - | | - | - | | - | | - |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 | | 0 | | 0 |
| covered by include | this Budget | AppoProcWork | oint Profession ure Contracto | nal Service Pr ors od progress pa | oviders (PSI | g(MoU) with Im Ps) for assessm | | | | ſ | | | | |

| FFINI OUS. INC | imber of publi | c ordinary sc | hools provided | d with | | | Annual | C | Quarter 1 | Quarte | er 2 | Quart | ter 3 Q | uarter 4 |
|-------------------------|----------------|----------------------|--|---|-------------------------|-----------------------------------|---------|---------------|-----------|--------|-------|-------|-----------------------|----------|
| sanitation fac | ilities | | | | Target Annual | | | 169 | | - | - | | - | 169 |
| 0 | | Ouerter 4 | | | *Budget | | | 0 | | 0 | 0 | | 0 | C |
| Quarter Month | April | Quarter 1 May | June | July | Quarter 2 August | September | October | Quar Novem | | cember | Janua | rv | Quarter 4 February | March |
| Target | - | - | - | | - | - | - | | - | - | oundu | - | - | 169 |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 | C |
| covered by t include | his Budget | App Proc Wor | oint Profession cure Contractor k execution ar loco inspections | nal Service Pr ors nd progress pa | oviders (PSF ayments | g(MoU) with Im Ps) for assessn | | . . | , | ion | | | | |

| I schools | | 1 16 1 | | | | | | 0 | | | |
|--|-----------|--------|---|------------------------------|--|--------------|----------|-------------------------------------|-----------|-----------|----------|
| PM 604: Number of addition | | | | | Annual | Quarte | er 1 | Quarter 2 | Quarter 3 | ି ହା | uarter 4 |
| rovided for, existing public ncludes replacement school | • | ols | Target Annual | | 26 | 50 | - | - | | - | 260 |
| | | | *Budge | t | | 0 | 0 | 0 |) | 0 | (|
| uarter | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | | | Quarter | 3 | | Quarter 4 | 1 |
| onth April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | November | December | January | February | March |
| arget - | - | - | - | - | - | - | | | - | | - 260 |
| udget 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 0 | 0 | (| C (|
| iclude | | | Appoint Procu Work | nt Professio re Contracto | nal Service Pro ors nd progress pa | oviders (PSI | | Implementing Ag ssment and contr | | ration | |

| FINI 605 . INUITIN | ber of additiona | al specialist | rooms buil | t in | | Annu | al | Quarter 1 | Quarter 2 | Quart | er 3 | Quarter 4 |
|---------------------------|------------------|---------------|------------|---|---|--------------------------|----------|-------------------|----------------|--------------|----------|-----------|
| ublic ordinary s | chools (include | es replacem | ent school | s) | Target Annual | | 28 | - | | - | - | 2 |
| | | | | | *Budget | | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 | |
| Quarter | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter | 2 | | Quarter | | | Quarter 4 | | |
| lonth | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | Octobe | r November | December | January | February | March |
| arget | - | - | - | - | - | - | | | - | - | - | . 2 |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 |) |
| | | | | ProWorIn Ic | cure Contra rk execution oco inspecti | actors n and progress | oayments | (PSPs) for assess | ment and conti | act administ | ration | |

| | nber of new sch | ools comple | eted and rea | ady for | | Annu | al C | Quarter 1 | Quarter 2 | Quarte | er 3 | Quarter 4 | |
|-------------------------|-----------------|--------------|--------------|---|--|--|--------------------------------|---|-----------|-----------|----------|-----------|--|
| occupation (incl | ludes replacem | ent schools) |) | - | Target Annual | | 4 | - | | - | - | | |
| | | | | | *Budget | | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 | | |
| Quarter | Quarter 1 | | - | Quarter | | | Quarter 3 | - | | Quarter 4 | | | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | November | December | January | February | March | |
| Target | - | - | - | - | - | - | - | - | - | - | - | | |
| Budget Key monthly a | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 Ilowing activitie: | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | | |
| | | | | App Pro Wo In lot Har | point Profes ocure Contra rk execution oco inspection ndover of co | sional Service F actors n and progress | Providers (F payments ts | ding(MoU) with Ir PSPs) for assess ss meeting | | | ration | | |

| PPM 607: Number of new | schools un | der construct | ion | | | Annual | Quarte | er 1 | Quarte | r 2 Qua | rter 3 | Quarter 4 |
|--------------------------|------------|---------------|---|---|-----------------|--------------|----------------|------|--------|---------|--------------|-----------|
| (includes replacement sc | ools) | | | Target Annua | | | 7 | - | | - | - | |
| Quarter | Quarter | 1 | | *Budge Quarte | | | 0 Quarter 3 | 0 | | 0 | 0 Quarter | 1 |
| Month April | May | June | July | August | September | October | November | Dece | mber | January | February | March |
| Target | - | - | - | - | - | - | | | - | | - | |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 | 0 | 1 |
| Budget include | | | Ap Pro Wo In | point Profess ocure Contrac ork execution loco inspectic | and progress pa | oviders (PSP | s) for assessr | • | ••• | . , | ion | |

| or a course of a c | | initiaoti aotaro pia | | | | |
|--|----------------------------|----------------------|------------------|------------------|-------------------|-----------------|
| Strategic Objective 2.1: To develop and implement a data dr | ven infrastructure plan wh | ich includes new | schools, extensi | ions to existing | schools and maint | enance plan for |
| all schools | | | | | | |
| PPM 608: Number of new or additional Grade R classrooms | | Annual | Quarter 1 | Quarter 2 | Quarter 3 | Quarter 4 |
| huilt (la shudan than a in namba ann ant a sha ala) | T | | | | | |

| | | or additions | | 010001001 | | | 7 united | | Guine | • | K un | • - | 6001 | | | |
|------------------------------------|---------------|--------------|-------------|---|---|-----------------|---|--------|----------|------|-------------|------|------|----------|-------|----|
| built. (Includes th | nose in rep | placement s | schools) | | Targe Annu | | | 13 | | - | | - | | - | | 13 |
| | | | | | *Bud | get | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter | r 2 | | Q | uarter 3 | | | | | Quarter | 4 | |
| Month | April | May | June | July | August | September | October | Nov | vember | Dece | ember | Janu | ary | February | March | |
| Target | - | - | - | - | - | - | - | | - | | - | | - | - | | 13 |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | C |) | 0 |
| Budget include | | | | Adi Api Pro Vo Col Hai Atte | ministrate Me point Profess ocure Contrac rk execution nduct In loco ndover of con end Infrastrue | and progress pa | oviders (PSPs ayments nd progress m | s) for | assessme | | | | | on | | |
| Practical comple Responsible Cl | tion certifie | | rastructure | e Develop | oment | | | | | | | | | | | |

| | | | Targe Annua | | | 1 | - | | - | - | |
|---------|----------------|--|---|--|--|--|--|--|--|---|---|
| - | | | | | | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 | |
| Quarter | 1 | | Quarter | | | Quarter 3 | | | | | |
| May | June | July | August | September | October | November | Dece | mber | January | February | March |
| | - | - | - | - | - | - | | - | - | - | |
| 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | C | | 0 | 0 | 0 | |
| | | Pro Wo In lo Har Attendo | cure Contract rk execution a poco inspection ndover of com and Infrastruc | tors and progress pa ns npleted projects ture planning an | yments nd progress m | | ent and | contract | administratio | n | |
| - | May 0 0 | | May June July | Quarter 1 Quarter May June July August - - - - 0 0 0 0 covered by this Monitoring of the followinistrate Me • Appoint Professi • Procure Contract • Work execution a • In loco inspection • Handover of com • Attend Infrastruct | May June July August September - | Quarter 1 Quarter 2 May June July August September October - | Quarter 1 Quarter 2 Quarter 3 May June July August September October November - <t< th=""><th>Quarter 1 Quarter 2 Quarter 3 May June July August September October November Dece -</th><th>Quarter 1 Quarter 2 Quarter 3 May June July August September October November December -</th><th>Quarter 1 Quarter 2 Quarter 3 May June July August September October November December January -<</th><th>Quarter 1 Quarter 2 Quarter 3 Quarter 4 May June July August September October November December January February -</th></t<> | Quarter 1 Quarter 2 Quarter 3 May June July August September October November Dece - | Quarter 1 Quarter 2 Quarter 3 May June July August September October November December - | Quarter 1 Quarter 2 Quarter 3 May June July August September October November December January -< | Quarter 1 Quarter 2 Quarter 3 Quarter 4 May June July August September October November December January February - |

| acta wara completed | | i scheduleu | maintena | ince | | Annual | Qua | arter 1 | Quarte | r2 🛛 🕻 | Quarter | 3 Q | uarter 4 | |
|---------------------|-----------|-------------|--|--|-----------------|---|-----------|---------|--------|--------|---------|-----------|----------|----|
| ects were completed | | | | Targe Annua | | | 18 | - | | - | | - | | 18 |
| | | | | *Budg | | | 0 | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 |
| arter | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter | 2 | | Quarte | r 3 | | | (| Quarter 4 | | |
| nth April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | Novemb | er Dec | ember | Januar | y F | ebruary | March | |
| get - | - | - | - | - | - | - | | - | - | | - | - | | 18 |
| dget 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 | | 0 |
| lget include | | | App Pro Wo In lo Har Atternal | point Professi cure Contrac rk execution a poco inspection ndover of com and Infrastruc | and progress pa | oviders (PSPs yments nd progress ma | for asses | | | . , | ration | | | |

| | Delivery: Nu | mber and P | ercentage of | | | | Annual | Quarter 1 | Quarter 2 | Quarter 3 | Quarter 4 |
|--|----------------|----------------|--|--|--|------------------------|-------------------------------------|-----------|-----------|-----------|-----------|
| schools with adequate and standards | infrastructure | e in line with | agreed norm | S Targo Quar | | | 65% | 65% | 65% | 65% | 65% |
| | | - | | *Bud | <u> </u> | | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | C |
| Quarter | Quarter | 1 | | Quarter | 2 | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarter 4 | |
| Month April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | November | December | January | February | March |
| Target | | 65% | - | - | 65% | - | - | 65% | - | - | 65% |
| Budget | 0 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | C |
| Budget include | | | Appoint Procurt Work et In loco | t Professi e Contrac execution a inspection ver of con | onal Service Pr tors and progress pa | oviders (PS ayments | ng(MoU) with Im SPs) for assessn | | | ion | |

| PI 602 Infrasti | ructure Delive | erv: Nur | nber of sp | ecial school | 3 | | | Annual | Quarter 1 | Quarter 2 | Quarter 3 | Quarter 4 |
|-----------------|----------------|---------------------------------------|------------|--------------|---------|------------------|---------|-------------------------------------|-----------|-----------|-----------|-----------|
| upgraded | | , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , | | | Tar | get arterly | | 10 | 10 | 10 | 10 | 1 |
| | | | | | *Bu | dget | | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | (|
| Quarter | Q | uarter 1 | | | Quarter | 2 | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarter 4 | |
| Month | April N | lay | June | July | August | September | October | November | December | January | February | March |
| Target | | - | - | - | - | - | - | - | - | - | - | 1(|
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | |
| Budget incluc | le | | | Appoir | | onal Service Pro | | g(MoU) with Imp Ps) for assessme | | | n | |

0

1 0

| | structure De | livery : Nu | umber of n | ew Special | | | Annual | Quarter | 1 | Quar | ter 2 | Quarter 3 | Quarter 4 |
|-------------|------------------------|-------------|------------|---|---|-----------------|-------------------------|---------------|------|------|---------|-----------|-----------|
| Schools und | er constructio | n | | | Target Quarte | | | 1 | 1 | | 1 | 1 | 1 |
| - | | | | | *Budge | | | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 | 0 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | r - | | Quarter | | | Quarter 3 | | | | Quarter 4 | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | November | Dece | nber | January | February | March |
| Target | - | - | - | - | - | - | - | - | | - | | | 1 |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | C | | 0 | | 0 0 | 0 |
| Budget incl | y activities co ude | , | | Admir Appoi Procu Work In loco Hando | nistrate Mer nt Profession re Contract execution a poinspection over of corr | and progress pa | oviders (PSP ayments | s) for assess | | | | ation | |

*The specific budget for this item is combined with the overall project budget and thus it cannot be accounted for separately.

| PI 604 Infrastructure | Delivery: Nu | mber of sc | hools that re | ceived | | | Annual | Quarter 1 | Quarter 2 | Quarter 3 | Quarter 4 |
|-----------------------|--------------|------------|---------------|---------|---------------------|---------|-------------------------------------|-----------|--------------------------------|-----------|-----------|
| security fencing | - | | | | Target Quarterly | | 15 | 15 | 15 | 15 | 15 |
| | | | | | *Budget | | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | C |
| Quarter | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter | 2 | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarter 4 | |
| Month April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | November | December | January | February | March |
| Target | | 15 | - | - | 15 | - | - | 15 | - | - | 15 |
| Budget | 0 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 |
| Budget include | | | | | | | ig(MoU) with Imp Ps) for assessm | | ents(IAs) act administratio | on | |

| | elivery : Nu | mber of m | obile classroo | oms | | Annual | | Quarte | er 1 | Quar | ter 2 | Quarter 3 | Quarter 4 |
|--------------------|--------------|-----------|---|--------------------------|--|-------------|------|---------|--------|------|---------|-----------|-----------|
| elivered to school | | | | Т | arget Juarterly | | 30 | | 30 | | 30 | 30 | |
| | | | | | Budget | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | 0 | |
| uarter | Quarter 1 | 1 | | Quarter | | | | arter 3 | - | | | Quarter 4 | F |
| onth April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | Nove | mber | Decemb | er | January | February | March |
| arget - | - | - | - | - | - | - | | - | | - | - | - | |
| udget 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | 0 | 0 | |
| udget include | | | AppoinProcur | nt Professi e Contrac | morandum of Ur ional Service Pro tors and progress pa | viders (PSF | | | | | | ion | |

Strategic Goal 2: Adequate quality infrastructure provided on the basis of a data-driven infrastructure plan

| | tructure De | velopmen | t: Percenta | ige of | | | Annual | Quarter 1 | | Quarte | er 2 | Quar | ter 3 | Quarter 4 | |
|----------------|-------------|-----------|-------------|--|---|---|---------------------|-----------|----------|----------|------------|---------|-----------|-----------|-----|
| disaster-affec | ted schools | responded | within 30 | days | Target Quarterly | | 100% | 6 | 100% | | 100% | | 100% | 1 | 00% |
| | | | | | *Budget | | | 0 | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter | 2 | | Quarter 3 | | | | | Quarter 4 | | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | November | Dece | mber | January | F | ebruary | March | |
| Target | · · | - | 100% | - | - | 100% | 5 - | - | | 100% | | - | - | 1 | 00% |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | C |) 0 | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | 0 | | 0 |
| | | | | Procu Work In loc Hand Atten | re Contract execution a o inspectior over of com d Infrastruc | tors and progress p ns npleted project | s and progress n | | nent and | d contra | ct adminis | tration | | | |
| | | | | ∣∙ Upua | | | | | | | | | | | |

| Strategic Objective | 2.1: To o | develop a | nd implement a data | a driven infrastructure p | an which includes | new schools, exter | nsions to existing s | schools and mainte | enance plan for |
|---------------------|-----------|-----------|---------------------|---------------------------|-------------------|--------------------|----------------------|--------------------|-----------------|
| all schools | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | |

| PI 607 Infrast | tructure De | velopmen | t: Number | of | | | Annual | Quarter 1 | | Quart | er 2 | Quarter 3 | Quarter 4 |
|-----------------------------|----------------------------|------------|-----------|---------------|--------------------------------|---|-----------|-----------|------|-------|---------|-----------|-----------|
| schools asses | sed for nor | ms and sta | ndards | | Target | | 28 | 8 | 72 | | 72 | 72 | 72 |
| maintenance I | budget | | | | Quarterly | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | *Budget | | | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 | 0 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter | 2 | | Quarter 3 | | • | | Quarter 4 | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | November | Dece | mber | January | February | March |
| Target | - | - | - | - | - | | | - | | - | | | 100% |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 | | | | | |
| Key monthly Budget inclu | | covered by | ' this | Comp Comp | bile assessr bile detail te | owing activitie ment reports chnical spectorogress repo | fications | | | | | | |
| | ent reports tions docur | nents | | | | | | | | | | | |

3.7. Programme 7: Examinations and Education Related Services

Purpose

To provide education institutions as a whole with support.

Analysis per programme

- Programme 7 deals predominantly with the planning, monitoring, implementation and support of teaching, learning and assessment policies and programmes in schools.
- The roll-out of the above policy imperatives are mainly funded on the number of key constitutionally entrenched priorities as outlined in the National Development Plan, the Ruling Party's resolutions, the Ruling Parties priorities of 2014 manifesto, the Medium Strategic Framework 2015 2019 and the Action Plan 2019: Towards the Realisation of Schooling 2030.
- Numerous studies indicate that children in the Eastern Cape are not reading, writing and calculating at the required levels to better their prospects of further education and employment in the future. These foundation skills are necessary for learners to enhance their chances in life.
- The uneven quality of education offered to learners in the Eastern Cape is exacerbated by widespread socio-economic problems that needs to be addressed through an integrated programme of support to schools by the social cluster sector in the province.
- A sound investment is needed in Language and Mathematics from Grades R-12 for learners to obtain the high levels of achievements in writing, reading and calculating.
- The strategic priorities therefore are:
 - 1. Increasing the quality of education provision from Grade R-12 in the Eastern Cape
 - 2. Improving the levels of performance of Languages, Mathematics and Sciences in all schools
 - 3. Increasing the number and quality of passes in the National Senior Certificate (NSC).
- These priorities will be supported by a strong focus on teacher development, effective monitoring and support given to teachers and to ensure that learners have the necessary resources they need to learn and that teaching time is protected.
- The infusion of Information and Communication Technology (ICT) and e-Learning in improving teaching, learning and assessment will be used as a strategic lever to drive the improvement of learner outcomes.
- In the absence of the Annual National Assessment (ANA) the quarterly School Based Assessments results of Grade 3, 6 and 9 on SASAMS will be used to benchmark the performance of learners in Mathematics and Languages in these grades.

Planned interventions and programmes

- Data-driven planning will guide decisions both at Head Office and District level.
- A three-year turn-around strategy will outline five key areas that the ECDoE will focus on which are the following:

- The provisioning of a teacher in every class
- Provisioning of every learner with a textbook
- Monitoring preservation of teaching time by all schools
- The use of quality of tests.
- The introduction of technology in teaching.
- This will be followed up by a heightened School Improvement Monitoring programme to ensure that the curriculum is sufficiently covered and that classrooms are effectively managed.
- Special attention will be paid to the monitoring of Grade 1 and Grade 9 plans to improve the throughput in these grades.
- Attention will also be given to learners with learning barriers from early on in their school career to combat the growing number of progressed learners later in the FET phase.
- Decisive and responsive actions and accountability will be the trademarks of the threeyear strategy to achieve the quality learning outcomes that the learners of the Eastern Cape deserve.

Key Achievements

Reasonable progress has been made in reaching some milestones in strengthening of teaching and learning. Among the key achievements are the following:

Implementation of the CAPS and support for learners in Grades R-9

- Appointed of 50 Subject Advisors in the GET Band
- Conducted Grade R Workshop on Early Number Programme and trained 145 practitioners.
- Trained 281 practitioners on the Takalane Sesame play-based multi-media project entitled Play Well and Be Happy (PWBH) with the view to strengthen the teaching skills of practitioners and also supplement the lack of adequate resources.
- Trained 1625 teachers on the Reading Intervention Programme to strengthen English First Additional Language in the Foundation Phase.
- Implemented and trained teachers on lesson plans and lesson trackers in Mathematics, Languages and Natural Science in 600 schools from Grades 1-9.
- Improved monitoring of curriculum coverage due to lesson trackers.
- Trained Foundation phase teachers on the Four Basic Operations and Number Relations.
- Conducted training for Subject Advisors and Lead teachers on lesson study (JICA Maths) focussing on how to teach conceptual development in Mathematics
- Trained Subject Advisors and Lead teachers on Grade 4-6 Mathematics, Natural Sciences and Technology DBE SASOL- INZALO content and Methodology.
- Induction Workshop held for 23 Languages Examiners and Moderators (Grades 7 and 9 Lead Teachers and Subject Advisors): on setting, marking, moderation and formatting of Examination Question Papers.
- Implemented Professional Learning Communities at district level.

Implementation of the CAPS and support for learners in Grades 10-12

- Appointed 50 Subject Advisors in the FET Band.
- Ensured curriculum coverage in Grades 10-12 through Pace Setters.
- Strengthened the implementation of School Based Assessments, Practical Assessment Tasks and Practical Examination Tasks
- Developed the following support material to support teaching and learning: Tips for Success Booklet, Mind the Gap Study Guides, Past Question Papers and model answers.
- Organised Radio Lessons and Live Broadcasted lessons through the Telematics program.
- Support provided to 35 000 high risk learners in Grades 10-12 in 6 Districts in collaboration with JENN Consulting in collaboration with the districts.
- Implemented a standardised June Examination and used the results to identify gaps and provide schools with early warning to strengthen the curriculum in Terms 3 and 4.
- Differentiated support provided to Grade 12 learners in 91 centres during Winter and Spring schools.
- Initiated a 50-hour Mathematics and Physical Science intervention for progressed learners in Term 4.
- Trained FET Schools on new literature and new content in History.
- Roadshow conducted by the SG and DDGs with principals of FET schools to prepare Gr 12 learners for the NSC Examination.

Implementation of E- Learning technology and programmes to enhance curriculum delivery

- Installed 2052 schools with connectivity to promote e-learning
- Provided 3038 schools received computers.
- Provided 1266 smart classrooms to 293 schools
- 1362 schools received educational software.
- Installed 987 Smart Classrooms IN 293 schools received
- 413 schools received Telematics Centres.
- Teachers trained on ICT integration in teaching and learning.
- Recorded 5,4 million logins to date on the Curriculum and Exams websites for 2017.

Assessment and Examinations

- Funds were transferred timeously to ETDP SETA which ensured a smooth execution of all the planned employee development programmes for 2017/1.8
- Support to learners in preparation for the writing of the National Senior Certificate in November 2017. The ECDoE also in the form of workshops and the provisioning of extra LTSM focused on the moderation and verification of School Based Assessment.
- A special focus was placed on ensuring that School Based Assessments complied with National benchmarks in order to reduce the number of schools with School Based Assessment rejections by Umalusi. This included on site SBA sample moderation at school and district levels by Provincial teams, to include moderation and verification of oral marks for languages and practical assessment tasks for all subjects with a practical component e.g. Technical and art subjects.
- The Examinations Centre building in Zwelitsha was completed and occupied. This facility is equipped with adequate security to strengthen the integrity and credibility of Provincial Examinations.
- Registration and audit of 928 examinations was conducted inclusive of 51 independent schools.
- Establishment of four Provincial Teacher Development Institutes and nine District Teacher Development Centres to service teachers at decentralised venues across the province.

- Publication of norms and standards for Provincial Teacher Development Institutes and District Teacher Development Centres to inform the resourcing thereof for the optimal functioning of each site.
- Publication of a provincial prospectus for Teacher Development Programmes on offer by Provincial Teacher Development Institutes, teacher unions and local universities in the 2018 academic year.
- Improved matric results, from 59% in 2016 to 65% in 2017.

Key Priorities

In the Department's efforts to systematically and structurally deal with the challenges outlined above, the following priorities are being pursued:

- Strengthen the implementation of CAPS from Grade R to 12.
- Implement quality curriculum programmes to improve learning outcomes from Gr R to 12.
- Strengthen the implementation of quality School Based Assessments to inform teaching and learning from Grades 1 -12.
- Strengthen the implementation of Languages, Mathematics and Physical Sciences from Grades 1-12.
- Strengthen the implementation of English across the Curriculum.
- Strengthening the monitoring and support of the Curriculum in schools by districts
- Strengthening the implementation of e-Learning programmes to support and enhance curriculum delivery.
- Strengthening the implementation of efficient management
- Strengthening the implementation of efficient management and administration of national and provincial examination and assessment systems as strategic levers to drive improved teaching and learning.
- Provision of high quality secured standardized question papers for all learners in identified grades 6, 9, 10, 11 and 12.
- Provision of examination feedback material to schools and detailed results analysis per quarter and annually for all identified grades.
- Ensure accurate registration of all centres and candidates participating in external examinations in public and independent schools.
- Manage and quality assure the progression and promotion of Grade 11 learners.
- Operationalisation of the four Provincial Teacher Development Institutes to offer high quality
 Teacher Development Programmes
- Offering of provincial Teacher Development Programmes scheduled for the 2018 academic year in the following key focus areas: Mathematics, Science and Languages as well as SACE accredited training in e-Skills in support of the Teacher Laptop Initiative
- Publication of a provincial prospectus for Teacher Development Programmes on offer by Provincial Teacher Development Institutes, teacher unions and local universities in the 2019 academic year

| Description of the risk | Measures to mitigate its effects |
|--|---|
| Fluctuations and instability in the achievement of acceptable learner outcomes in Grades $1 - 12$, especially in Mathematics and Languages, remains a continuous challenge that needs to be confronted. Gaps in content knowledge pertaining to specific subject teachers remains a challenge that requires sustained strategies. | Continuous content training of teachers through programmes to improve the teaching of Mathematics content knowledge and partnerships with NGOs to deal with Language challenges. The establishment of libraries, tablets loaded with readers and work books |
| The slow infusion of ICT in education as a strategic lever to drive effective teaching, learning and assessment | Establish an e-Learning Directorate for dedicated attention to the implementation of e- Learning as a game changer in education. Set targets for the implementation of ICT resources across the department over a period of 5-10 years. Allocate dedicated budgets for the implementation of ICT resources. Use the MST Grant to part fund the implementation of ICT Resources. Galvanize critical stakeholders to make this goal a reality. |
| The lack of capacity of Mathematics, Science and Technology teachers, especially in rural schools impedes the Department's efforts to improve learner outcomes in Mathematics and Science. | Do an audit of the number of vacant MST posts in schools. Motivate for the appointment of MST teachers. Train and support all MST teachers. Provide the necessary resources and support to MST schools to improve the performance in MST. |
| Insufficient coverage of the curriculum | Structured Lesson plans and Lesson trackers will be provided to all schools Grades 1-9 to track the coverage of the curriculum in Languages, Mathematics and Natural Science. A monitoring Tool will be developed to assist with the monitoring of the CAPS in schools. |
| Security risks in distribution of question papers | Strengthen monitoring of distribution of question papers Tightening the security at all distribution points such as District and Nodal points A minimum of two officials from schools to collect question papers from Districts and Nodal points Adherence to the Norm times for distribution and collection. |
| Poor quality internal assessment tasks | Develop standardised Formal Assessment Tasks. Train teachers in the development of quality Formal Assessment Tasks. Strengthen the monitoring of School Based Assessment tasks Strengthen moderation at school level by HODs Strengthen Cluster and District moderation Setting of quality common assessment tasks |
| Insufficient and/or inadequately experienced markers | Motivating all performing teachers to apply for marking. Timeous appointment and communication with markers. Capacity building and intensive training of appointed markers. |
| Poor examination infrastructure in some districts | Motivation for examinations to be part and parcel. |
| Management of progressed learners across the system | Centralise the management of progressed learners. |

Dependencies

(which Head Office or District Units are jointly responsible for and/or contributing to the achievement of Programme Activities/Deliverables/Outputs):

- Finance
- Human Resources
- Supply Chain Management
- EMIS
- EPS

Total Budget: R499 389 000 - Curriculum

Total Budget: R 503 185 000 Assessment and Examinations

Sub-programmes

| Sub-Programme | Sub-Programme purpose |
|---------------------------|--|
| 7.1 Payments to SETA | To provide employee HRD in accordance with the Skills Development Act. |
| 7.2 Professional Services | To provide educators and learners in schools with Departmentally managed support services. |
| 7.3 Special Projects | To provide for special Departmentally managed intervention projects in the education system as a whole. |
| 7.4 External Examinations | To provide for Departmentally managed examination services and Assessment |
| 7.5 Conditional Grants | Conditional Grant Projects To provide for projects specified by the Department of Basic Education that are applicable to more than one program and funded from conditional grants: To support South Africa's HIV prevention strategy by increasing sexual and reproductive knowledge, skills and appropriate decision-making amongst learners and educators. To mitigate the impact of HIV and TB by providing a caring, supportive and enabling environment for learners and educators. To ensure the provision of a safe, right-based environment in schools that is free of discrimination, stigma and any form of sexual harassment/abuse. To reduce the vulnerability of children to HIV, TB and STI infection, with a particular focus on orphaned and vulnerable children. |

| PPM 701: P | ercentage o | of learners w | ho passe | d Nationa | al | | Annual | Q | uarter 1 | Quar | ter 2 | Quarter 3 | Quarter 4 | |
|--------------|--------------|------------------|----------|---|--|---|--|---|-----------------------------------|-------------------------|----------|---------------|-----------|-----------|
| Senior Certi | ficate (NSC) |) | · | | | get nual | 6 | 66% | | - | - | | | 66% |
| | | | | | Bue | dget | 12 500 | 000 | | | | | | 12 500 00 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | | Quarter 2 | 2 | | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarter 4 | |
| Month | April | May | June | Jul | у | August | September | Octobe | er No | vember | December | January | February | March |
| Target | - | - | | - | - | - | - | | - | - | - | - | - | 66% |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 12 500 00 |
| | | | | Impl Mon Prov Prov Prov Targ Prov | ement o itor and ide an o ide Diff eted tea ide Lea | uality Schoo support serve examination erentiated su acher develo rner Enrichm | skills required p bl Based Assess vices provided to matric support p upport for learne pment / capacita nent programme ort for moderate | ments o district back for C rs in all s ation | offices by Grade 12 ubjects | v Subject F learners | Planners | chelor passes | 6 | |
| Portfolio of | | of the NSC Re | sults | | | | | | | | | | | |

| FFINI / UZ: | Percentage | of Grade 12 | learners pas | sing at | | Annual | Quar | ter 1 Qua | rter 2 | Quarter 3 | Quarter | · 4 |
|--------------|------------|-------------|--------------|--|---|--|---|-----------------------|----------|---------------|-----------|-----------|
| bachelor lev | /el | | | | Target Annual | 20,1% | | - | - | - | | 20,1% |
| _ | | | | [| Budget | 4 571 436 | 6 | | | | | 4 571 436 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | 1 | | Quarter 2 | - | | Quarter 3 | 1 | | Quarter 4 | |
| Month | April | May | June | July | August | September | October | November | December | January | February | March |
| Target | - | - | - | - | - | - | - | - | - | - | - | 20,1% |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 4 571 436 |
| | | | • • • | Provide Provide Targete Provide | and support serv an examination r Differentiated su d teacher develop Learner Enrichm additional support | natric support p pport for learned oment / capacita ent programme | ack for Grad rs in all subje ation s | e 12 learners ects | | chelor passes | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | |

| PPM 703: Pe | rcentage of (| Grade 12 le | earners ach | ieving | | Annual | Qua | arter 1 | Quarter 2 | Quarter 3 | Q | uarter 4 |
|------------------------------|---------------|-------------|-------------|--|---------------------------------|--|----------------------------|---------------------------------|---------------------------------------|-----------|-----------|----------|
| 50% or more i | in Mathemat | ics | | | arget nnual | | 19% | - | - | | - | 19% |
| | | | | В | udget | 450 | 000 | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 450 000 |
| Quarter | l | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter | 2 | | Quarter | 3 | | Quarter 4 | |
| Month | April | May | June | July | August | September | October | November | December | January | February | March |
| Target | - | - | - | | · _ | - | - | - | - | - | | - 19% |
| Budget | C | 0 | 0 | | 0 0 | 0 | (| 0 0 | 0 | 0 | (| 450 000 |
| Key monthly budget inclue | | covered | by this | CovImplMon | ementation of itoring and su | e topics and skill quality School E | Based Asse rovided to o | essments district offices by | h pace setters. y Subject Planners | | | |

| PPM 704: Percer | ntage of G | rade 12 le | arners achi | eving 50% | or | | Annual | Quarter 1 | Quarter 2 | Quarte | er 3 C | Quarter 4 |
|--|-------------|------------|-------------|---|--|---|---|-----------------------------|----------------|---------|-----------|-----------|
| more in Physical S | Sciences | | | | Targe Annua | | 21% | | - | - | - | 21% |
| | | | | | Budge | et | 450 000 | | 0 | 0 | 0 | 450 000 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter | 2 | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarter 4 | |
| Month | April | May | June | July | August | September | October | November | December | January | February | March |
| Target | - | - | - | - | - | - | - | - | - | - | - | 21% |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 450 000 |
| Key monthly acti include | ivities cov | ered by th | is budget | Cove Imple Moni Targ | rage of all the mentation of toring and s teted teached | of the CAPS he topics and sl of quality Schoo upport services r development / rt planned per t | l Based Asses provided to di capacitation | sments strict offices by | Subject Planne | rs | | |
| Portfolio of Evid Copy of the analy | | Results | | | | | | | | | | |

| PPM 705: Num | | | | | | passed the Nation | | Quarter 1 | Quarter 2 | Quar | ter 3 🛛 🗘 | Quarter 4 |
|-------------------------------|-------|------------|-------------------------|--|--|---|---|---|-----------|---------|-----------|--------------|
| Certificate (NS | | | | | Target Annual | | 572 (62%) | | | - | - | 572 (62%) |
| | | | | | Budget | 4 | 571 436.00 | 0 | | 0 | 0 | 4 571 436.00 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter | 2 | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarte | - |
| lonth | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | November | December | January | February | |
| arget | - | - | - | - | - | - | | | - | - | - | 572 (62%) |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 4 571 436.00 |
| Key monthly budget include | | covered by | y this • • • • | Implement Monitor and Provide an Provide Dif Provide Tat | e topics and quality Scho d support se examination ferentiated s rgeted teach arner Enrich | d skills required bol Based Asses rivices provided in matric support support for learn her development iment programm high achievers | sments to district offi- pack for Gra- iers in all subj t / capacitatio | ces by Subject I de 12 learners ects n | Planners | | | |

Budget for PPM 705 is the same budget for PPM 702 as they cover the same activities to achieve targets

| Strategic Go | | | | | s porforming | a at required k | vols in longu | age and mathen | action in all grad | 00 | | |
|--|--------------------------|-----------|------------------------|--|---|-----------------|--|----------------|--------------------|--------|------------|-----------|
| - | | | | 3 achieving 40 | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | · . | nnual | Quarter 1 | Quarter | | Quarter 3 | Quarter 4 |
| and above in | | | | 5 | Targe | | 62 | 2% | 62% | 62% | 62% | 62% |
| | | | | | Budge | | 1 400 2 | 200 350 | 050 35 | 50 050 | 350 050 | 350 050 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarter 4 | l. |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | November | December | Januar | y February | March |
| Target | - | - | 62% | - | - | 62% | - | - | 62% | | | 62% |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 350 050 | 0 | 0 | 350 050 |) 0 | 0 | 350 050 | | 0 0 | 350 050 |
| Key monthl budget inclu | de | covered | by this • • • | Cover all th Implement Provide of Monitor and Provide of | e topics and quality Scho a common e d support se Learner Enr | rvices provide | urriculum per essments r Grades 3, 6, d by Curriculu ammes | | districts | | | |
| Portfolio of I Copy of atte Analysis of Responsible | endance regis results | | riculum Ma | anagement | | | | | | | | |

| PI 702 CUR: Percentage of learners in Grade 3 achieving 40% and above in Mathematics | | | | | | | | An Target Quarterly | | Annu | lal | Quarter 1 | Quarter 2 | Quarter | 3 Q | Quarter 4 | |
|---|--|-----|-------|---------|------|---|---------|---------------------------|---------|------|-----------|-----------|-----------|---------|---------|------------|--|
| | | | | | | | | | | 62% | | 62% | 62 | 2% | 62% | 62% | |
| | | | Budge | | et | 1 | 163 510 | 290 877 | 290 8 | 29 |) 877 | 290 877 | | | | | |
| Quarter | Quarter 1 | | | | | Quarter 2 | | | | | Quarter 3 | | Quarter 4 | | | | |
| Month | April | Мау | Ju | ine | July | 1 | Augu | ust | Septemb | ber | October | November | December | January | Februar | y February | |
| Target | - | - | | 62% | | - | | - | 6 | 62% | - | - | 62% | - | | - 62% | |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | | 290 877 | | 0 | | 0 | 290 | 877 | 0 | 0 | 290 877 | 0 | | 0 290 877 | |
| Key monthly activities covered by this Budget include | | | | | | Implement CAPS including Teacher Training/Capacitation Cover all the topics and skills in the curriculum per term Implement quality School Based Assessments Provide of a common examination for Grades 3, 6,7 and 9 learners and analysis thereof Monitor and support services provided by Curriculum Planners to districts Provide of Learner Enrichment programmes Provide additional differentiated support planned for learners in all subjects per term | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Attenda | of Evidence nce Register Analysis of F | S | | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |

| PI 703 CUR: P | ercentage of | Grade 6 l | earners achiev | ing 50% or | | | Annual | | Quarter 1 | Quarter 2 | Quarter | 3 (| Quarter 4 |
|--|--------------|-----------|----------------|--|--|--|----------------------------|------------------------------|-----------|--------------|-----------|--------|-----------|
| above in Home | e Language | | | | Targe Quar | | 5 | 5% | 55% | 55 | % | 55% | 55% |
| - | _ | | | - | *Bud | get | 2 099 8 | | 524 950 | 524 95 | | 4 950 | 524 950 |
| Quarter | Quarter 1 | 1 | - | Quarter 2 | | | Quart | - | | | Quarter 4 | | |
| Month | April | May | June | July | August | Septemb | er Octob | er | November | December | January | Februa | |
| Target | - | - | 55% | - | - | 5 | 5% | - | - | 55% | - | | - 55% |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 524 950 | 0 | 0 | 524 9 | 950 | 0 | 0 | 524 950 | 0 | | 0 524 950 |
| include | | | | Implem Provide Monito Provide | ent quality of a comm and support of Learne | School Bas non examina ort services r Enrichmer | provided by It programm | ents des 3 Curri es | • | to districts | | | |
| Portfolio of Ex Attendance i Copy of Ana | egisters | 3 | | | | | | | | | | | |

*The budget is for both grades 6, 7 & 9

| Strategic Goa | I 4: Improved | assessr | men | t for learning | | | | | | | | | | | |
|--|--------------------------------|----------|-------|---|------------------------------|---|---|---|---|----------------|--------------------|-----------|--------|-----|---------|
| Strategic Obje | ective 4.1: To | increase | e the | percentage | of learners p | performing | at requir | ed leve | ls in langua | age and mather | natics in all grad | es | | | |
| | Doroontogo of | Crada 6 | | roora achiev | ing EOV on | 4 | | Annu | al | Quarter 1 | Quarter 2 | Quarter | 3 | Qua | rter 4 |
| PI 704 CUR: F above in Mathe | • | Glade | | iners achiev | ning 50 % and | Target | | | 40% | 40% | 409 | % | 40% | | 40% |
| | | | | | | *Budg | et | 1 | 000 000 | 250 000 | 250 00 | 0 2 | 50 000 | | 250 000 |
| Quarter | Quarter 1 | | | | Quarter 2 | | | Quar | ter 3 | - | - | Quarter 4 | | | |
| Month | April | May | | June | July | August | Septer | nber | October | November | December | January | Februa | ary | March |
| Target | - | | - | 40% | - | - | | 40% | - | - | 40% | - | | - | 40% |
| Budget | 0 | | 0 | 250 000 | 0 | 0 | 25 | 0 0 000 | 0 | 0 | 250 000 | 0 | | 0 | 250 000 |
| Key monthly this Budget in | nclude | overed | БУ | Cover Implen Provid Monito Provid | or and suppo e of Learner | and skills School Bas on examin rt services Enrichmer | in the cu sed Asses ation for provided at program | irriculur ssment Grades I by Cur mmes | n per term s s 3, 6,7 and rriculum Pla | | | f | | | |
| Portfolio of Ex Attendance Copy of An Responsible (| e registers alysis of resul | | rricu | ulum Manad | lement | | | | | | | | | | |
| iveshousine (| Siller Director | ale. Cu | | inum Manay | ement | | | | | | | | | | |

* The budget is for both grades 6, 7 & 9

| bove in First Additional Language Target Quarterly 45% | Strategic Obj PI 705 CUR: | | Grade 7 lear | ners achievin | a 40% or | | Α | nnual | Quarter 1 | Quarter | 2 Qua | rter 3 | Quarter 4 |
|---|------------------------------|----------------|---------------|---------------|--|--|---|---|--|----------------|---------|----------|-----------|
| Quarter 1 Quarter 2 Quarter 3 Quarter 4 Ionth April May June July August September October November December January February March arget - - 45% - - 45% - - 45% - - 45% udget 0 | | | | | 0 | • | ly | 45% | 45 | % | 45% | 45% | 45% |
| April May June July August September October November December January February March arget - - 45% - - 45% - - 45% sudget 0 | 0 | Oversten 1 | | | 0 | *Budget | : | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | 0 |
| arget - - 45% - - <td< th=""><th></th><th></th><th></th><th>•</th><th></th><th></th><th>b</th><th></th><th><u>. </u></th><th><u> </u></th><th>1 -</th><th><u></u></th><th></th></td<> | | | | • | | | b | | <u>. </u> | <u> </u> | 1 - | <u></u> | |
| udget 0 <th>Month</th> <th>April</th> <th>Мау</th> <th></th> <th>July</th> <th>August</th> <th></th> <th>October</th> <th>November</th> <th></th> <th>January</th> <th>February</th> <th></th> | Month | April | Мау | | July | August | | October | November | | January | February | |
| Implement CAPS including Teacher Training/Capacitation Cover all the topics and skills in the curriculum per term Implement quality School Based Assessments Provide of a common examination for Grades 3, 6,7 and 9 learners and analysis thereof Monitor and support services provided by Curriculum Planners to districts Provide of Learner Enrichment programmes Provide additional differentiated support planned for learners in all subjects per term | Target | - | - | 45% | - | - | 45% | - | - | 45% | - | | - 45% |
| Cover all the topics and skills in the curriculum per term Implement quality School Based Assessments Provide of a common examination for Grades 3, 6,7 and 9 learners and analysis thereof Monitor and support services provided by Curriculum Planners to districts Provide of Learner Enrichment programmes Provide additional differentiated support planned for learners in all subjects per term Provide additional differentiated support planned for learners in all subjects per term Provide additional differentiated support planned for learners in all subjects per term | Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | (| 0 C |
| copy of the analysis of the quarterly results from EMIS | Key monthly include | activities co | overed by th | IS Budget | Cover all Impleme Provide of Monitor a Provide of | the topics an nt quality Sch of a common and support s of Learner Er | nd skills in the hool Based As examination services provi nrichment pro | e curriculum p ssessments for Grades 3, ded by Curric grammes | 6,7 and 9 lea | s to districts | | | |
| esponsible Chief Directorate: Curriculum Management | Copy of the ar | nalysis of the | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | Responsible | Chief Directo | orate: Curric | ulum Manage | ement | | | | | | | | |

PI 705 shares the same budget with PI 703

| | age of Grade 7 I | earners ach | ieving 50% a | and abov | e in | | Annual | | Quarter | 1 Qı | arter 2 | Qua | rter 3 | Quarter 4 |
|---|------------------|-------------|--------------|--|---|--|---|--------------------------------------|-------------------------|---------------|----------|-----|---------|-----------|
| Mathematics | | | | | Targ Quai | jet rterly | | 35% | | 35% | 35% | | 35% | 35% |
| | | | | | *Buc | dget | | 0 | | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 |
| Quarter | Quarter 1 | | | Quarte | r 2 | - | Quarter 3 | | | | Quart | - | | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | Noven | nber | Decembe | er Janua | ary | Februar | y March |
| Target | - | - | 35% | - | - | 35% | - | | - | 3 | 5% | - | | - 35% |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | 0 | | 0 0 |
| include | | | | Im Pr Mo Pr | plement qua ovide of a co onitor and su ovide of Lea | opics and skills i ality School Base ommon examina upport services p arner Enrichmen onal differentiate | ed Assessme ation for Grac provided by (t programme | ents des 3, 6, Curriculu es | 7 and 9 le um Planne | ers to distri | cts | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Portfolio of Evi Attendance Analysis of | e registers | | | | | | | | | | | | | |

The budget is for grades 6, 7 & 9

| | JR: Percent | tage of Gra | de 9 learners a | chieving 50% | | Annual | | Quarter 1 | Quarter 2 | Quarter | 3 Q | uarter 4 |
|-----------|--|-------------|-----------------|--|---|--|---|-------------------------------------|-----------|-----------|----------|----------|
| and above | e Home Lar | nguage | | - | Target Quarterly | | 45% | 45% | 45% | 6 | 45% | 45% |
| | - | | | | *Budget | | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 | C |
| Quarter | Quarter ' | | | Quarter 2 | - | | Quarter 3 | 1 | | Quarter 4 | | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | November | December | January | February | March |
| Target | - | - | 45% | - | - | 45% | - | - | 45% | - | | - 45% |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | (|) (|
| | | | | Impleme Provide Monitor Provide | Il the topics and s ent quality School of a common exa and support serv of Learner Enrich additional differe | l Based Assessi amination for Gr vices provided by hment programn | ments ades 3, 6,7 a y Curriculum nes | and 9 learners a Planners to dis | tricts | | | |
| | | e | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | of Evidenc dance regis vsis of resul | | | | | | | | | | | |

The budget is for grades 6, 7 & 9

| | R: Percentage | e of Grade 9 le | earners achie | ving 50% | | Annu | al | Quarter 1 | Quarter 2 | Quarte | er 3 | Quarter 4 |
|--------------|---|-----------------|---------------|-------------------------------------|---------------------------------|------------------|--------------------------------|-------------------------------------|------------------|--------------|----------|-----------|
| and above i | in Mathemati | cs | | - | Target Quarterly | , | 45% | 45% | 2 | 45% | 45% | 45% |
| | | | | | *Budget | | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 | (|
| Quarter | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | | - | Quarter 3 | | | Quarter 4 | - | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | November | December | January | February | March |
| Target | - | - | 45% | - | - | 45% | - | - | 45% | - | | - 45% |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 0 |
| | | | | Pro Mo | ovide of a con nitor and sup | pport services p | tion for Grad provided by C | les 3, 6,7 and 9 Curriculum Plan | | | eof | |
| | | | | | | | d support pla | anned for learne | ers in all subje | cts per term | | |
| Portfolio of | f Evidence | | | | | | | | ers in all subje | cts per term | | |
| Attenda | f Evidence ance register is of results | <u> </u> | | | | | | | ers in all subje | cts per term | | |

The budget is for grades 6, 7 & 9

| 11703 00 | R: Percentage | e of learners w | who complete | the whole | | Annu | al | Quarter 1 | Quarter 2 | Quart | er 3 C | Quarter 4 |
|------------|----------------|-----------------|--------------|-------------------------------------|--|-----------|---|------------|-----------|----------------|----------|-----------|
| curriculum | (Grade 1-9) | | | | Target Quarterly | , | 100% | 100% | 10 | 00% | 100% | 100% |
| | | | | | *Budget | | 0 | 0 | | 0 | 0 | C |
| Quarter | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarter 4 | | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | October | November | December | January | February | March |
| Target | - | - | 100% | - | - | 100% | - | - | 100% | - | - | · 100% |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 |
| include | hly activities | overed by | , and budge | Cove Imple Provie Monit | r all the topic: ment quality de of a comm or and suppo | | ne curriculum Assessments n for Grades vided by Curr | n per term | | alysis thereof | | |

| PI 710 CUR: N | umber of teac | hers who par | ticipated in the | e National | | Annua | al | Quarter 1 | | Quarter 2 | Quarte | 3 | Quarte | er 4 |
|--|--|--|---|---|-------------------------------|--------------|--|-------------|--------------|---|---------------------------------------|----------------------|-----------------|------------------------|
| Teaching Awa | | | | | Target Quarterly | | 10 | | 10 | | 10 | 10 | | 10 |
| | | | | | Budget | | 470 000 | 117 : | 00 | 117 5 | 00 | 117 500 | | 117 500 |
| Quarter | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | | | Quarte | r 3 | | | Quarter 4 | | | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | Septembe | er Octobe | er Novem | er | December | January | Februar | y M | larch |
| Target | - | - | 10 | - | | - 1 | 10 | - | - | 10 | - | | - | 10 |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 117 500 | 0 | (|) 117 50 | 00 | 0 | 0 | 117 500 | 0 | | 0 | 117 500 |
| | | | | | | | | | пу | | | | | |
| Attendance reg Responsible (Strategic Goa Strategic Obje across the syst | gisters Chief Director I 4: Improved active 4.5: To em | assessment improve syste | for learning ems for monito | oring of learn | ner performa | nce, adminis | | sessments a | nd uti | | • | | | r A |
| Attendance reg Responsible (Strategic Goa Strategic Obje across the syst | gisters Chief Director I 4: Improved active 4.5: To em | assessment improve syste | for learning ems for monito | oring of learn | | nce, adminis | Annual | sessments a | nd uti | Quarter | | | s Quarter | |
| Attendance reg Responsible (Strategic Goa Strategic Obje across the syst | gisters Chief Director I 4: Improved active 4.5: To em | assessment improve syste | for learning ems for monito | oring of learn | Target Quarterly | nce, adminis | Annual 92 | Sessments a | nd uti 92 | Quarter 2 | 2 Quarte | r 3 928 | Quarte | 928 |
| Attendance reg Responsible (Strategic Goa Strategic Obje across the syst PI 711 CUR: N | pisters Chief Director I 4: Improved ective 4.5: To em umber of FET | assessment improve syste | for learning ems for monito | pring of learr | Target | nce, adminis | Annual 92 1 900 00 | Sessments a | nd uti | Quarter 2 | Quarte 28 000 4 | r 3 | Quarte | |
| Attendance reg Responsible (Strategic Goa Strategic Obje across the syst PI 711 CUR: N Quarter | jisters Chief Director I 4: Improved ective 4.5: To em umber of FET Quarter 1 | assessment improve syst | for learning ems for monito have no SBA | pring of learr rejections Quarter 2 | Target Quarterly Budget | nce, adminis | Annual 92 1 900 00 Quarter 3 | Sessments a | nd uti 92 | Quarter 28 9 00 475 (| 2 Quarte 228 000 4 Quarter 4 | r 3 928 75 000 | Quarter | 928 475 000 |
| Attendance reg Responsible (Strategic Goa Strategic Obje across the syst PI 711 CUR: N Quarter Month | pisters Chief Director I 4: Improved ective 4.5: To em umber of FET | assessment improve syst | for learning ems for monito have no SBA June | pring of learr | Target Quarterly Budget | nce, adminis | Annual 92 1 900 00 | Sessments a | nd uti 92 | Quarter 2 28 00 475 0 December | Quarte 28 000 4 | r 3 928 | Quarter | 928 |
| | jisters Chief Director I 4: Improved ective 4.5: To em umber of FET Quarter 1 April - 0 | assessment improve syste schools that May - 0 | for learning ems for monito have no SBA June 928 475 000 | pring of learr rejections Quarter 2 | Target Quarterly Budget | nce, adminis | Annual 92 1 900 00 Quarter 3 October | Sessments a | nd uti 92 | Quarter 28 9 00 475 (| 2 Quarte 228 000 4 Quarter 4 | r 3 928 75 000 | Quarter y Ma | 928 475 000 arch |

 Strategic Goal 3: Provision of quality Learning and Teaching Support Materials (LTSM) and furniture to all schools through data-driven planning and provisioning

 Strategic Objective 3.1: Provide texts, stationery, exemplar, furniture and Norms and Standards funding to all schools in sufficient numbers and on time through data-driven planning and provisioning

 PI 712 CUR: Number of schools to be supplied with in-classroom ICT
 Annual
 Quarter 1
 Quarter 2
 Quarter 3
 Quarter 4

| FITIZ CUR. P | v rearran | | o pe supplier | | | | Annua | | Quarter I | | Quarter | 3 | Quart | <i>;</i> 4 |
|-----------------------------------|-----------|-----------|---------------|--|------|------------------|-----------|--------|-------------|----------|---------|-------|--------|--------------|
| resources | | | | | | Target Quarte | | 6 | 36 | 36 | | 36 | | 36 |
| | | | | | | Budge | t 25 | 60 000 | 640 000 | 640 000 | 64 | 0 000 | | 640 000 |
| Quarter | | Quarter | 1 | | Quar | ter 2 | | | Quarter 3 | | | Quar | rter 4 | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | Aug | gust | September | Octob | er November | December | January | Febru | lary | March |
| Target | - | - | 36 | - | | - | 36 | | | 36 | - | | - | 36 |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 640 000 | 0 | | 0 | 640 000 | | 0 0 | 640 000 | 0 | | 0 | 640 000 |
| Key monthly a budget includ | | s covered | by this | Procure the Monitor the | | | | | | | | | | |
| Portfolio of E Copy of install | | firmation | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Responsible | Chief Dir | ectorate: | Curriculum | Management | | | | | | | | | | |

| Strategic Goal 6: | Improve sc | hool function | onality throug | h effective go | overnance, r | nanagem | nent and | d monitoring | g | | | | | |
|-----------------------------|---------------|---------------|----------------|--|---------------------|------------|-----------|--------------|-----------|-----------|---------|--------|------|---------|
| Strategic Objecti | ve 6.3: To in | nprove sys | tems for effec | tive manage | ment and ac | dministrat | tion of s | chools | | | | | | |
| PI 713 CUR: Num | ber of Curric | ulum docu | ments viewed | d/downloade | b | | Annu | al | Quarter 1 | Quarter 2 | Quarter | 3 | Quar | ter 4 |
| from the Curriculu | m Websites | | | | Targe Quar | | 5 | 5 000 000 | 1 250 000 | 1 280 000 | 1 75 | 50 000 | | 720 000 |
| | | | | | * Buc | lget | | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | | | 0 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | 2 | | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarte | er 4 | |
| Month | April | May | June | July | August | Septer | nber | October | November | December | January | Februa | ary | March |
| Target | - | - | 1 250 000 | - | - | 1 28 | 30 000 | | | 1 750 000 | - | | - | 720 000 |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 |) | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | | 0 |
| Key monthly acti include | vities cover | ed by this | budget | UpdatiAdvoc | ng of the co acy | ntent. | | | | | | | | |
| Portfolio of Evide | ence | | | • | • | | | | | | | | | |
| Copy of the printo | ut of website | download | S | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Responsible Chie | ef Directora | te: Curricu | ılum Manage | ement | | | | | | | | | | |

| Target | driven planning and pr PI 714 CUR: Number of | 9 | | d with basic M | ST resourc | es | | Ann | ual | Quarter 1 | Quarter | 2 Qua | rter 3 C | Quarter 4 |
|--|---|---------------|-----------|-----------------|--------------------------|-----------|----------------|----------|-------------|-----------------|----------------|---------|-----------|-----------|
| Quarter Quarter 1 Quarter 2 Quarter 3 Quarter 4 Month April May June July August September October November December January February March Target - - 40 - - 90 - | such as science labora | tory equip | oment an | d other supple | ementary L | | | | 130 | 40 | | 90 | 0 | - |
| MonthAprilMayJuneJulyAugustSeptemberOctoberNovemberDecemberJanuaryFebruaryMarchTarget4090 <t< th=""><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th>E</th><th>Budget</th><th></th><th>4 000 000</th><th>1 200 0000</th><th>2 700 0</th><th>000</th><th>0</th><th>0</th></t<> | | | | | | E | Budget | | 4 000 000 | 1 200 0000 | 2 700 0 | 000 | 0 | 0 |
| Target - 40 - 90 -< | Quarter | | Quarte | r 1 | | Qua | rter 2 | | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarter 4 | , |
| Budget 0 0 1 200 000 | Month | April | May | June | July | Augu | ist Sept | ember | October | November | December | January | February | March |
| Key monthly activities covered by this budget include • Supply mobile science kits to selected schools & MTSE Academy • Supply Mathematics kits to targeted schools • Supply ICT and e-learning equipment and educational software to targeted schools | Target | - | - | 40 | - | | - | 90 | - | - | - | - | - | - |
| Supply Mathematics kits to targeted schools Supply ICT and e-learning equipment and educational software to targeted schools | Budget | 0 | 0 | 1 200 000 | 0 | | 0 270 | 0 0000 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 |
| Supply ICT and e-learning equipment and educational software to targeted schools | Key monthly activitie | s covered | d by this | budget | Supp | ly mobile | e science kits | to seled | ted schools | & MTSE Acad | emy | | | |
| | include | | | | Supp | ly Mathe | matics kits to | targete | d schools | | | | | |
| | | | | | Supp | ly ICT an | nd e-learning | equipm | ent and edu | cational softwa | re to targeted | schools | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | Ũ | | | |
| | . | مثلم لمحرم مد | tribution | ligt with CNAC | Number | | | | | | | | | |
| Copy of the delivery note and distribution list with EMIS Number | Copy of the delivery no | ote and dis | nonnaun | list with Eivit | | | | | | | | | | |

| Strategic Go | al 1: Improve | d quality of te | eaching and | learning thr | ough timeous | supply and effe | ctive utilis | sation and develop | ment of teacher | S | | | |
|-------------------------------|-----------------|-----------------|--------------|---------------|------------------|-----------------|--------------|--------------------|-----------------|---------|---------|------|---------|
| Strategic Ob | jective 1.4: T | o increase a | ccess to edu | ication in pu | ublic ordinary a | ind independent | schools | • | | | | | |
| PI 715 IE: Nu | mber of learn | ers in public | ordinary sch | ools | | Annual | | Quarter 1 | Quarter 2 | Quarte | r 3 | Qua | rter 4 |
| experiencing | barriers to lea | arning benefit | ting from Sp | ecialised | Target | | 3000 | 750 | 75 | 50 | 750 | | 750 |
| Intervention S | Services | | | | Quarterly | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | Budget | 2 0 | 00 000 | 500 000 | 500 00 | 00 5 | 500 000 | | 500 000 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarte | er 4 | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | Octobe | r November | December | January | Februa | iry | March |
| Target | - | - | 250 | - | - | 250 | | | 250 | - | | - | 250 |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 500 000 | 0 | 0 | 500 000 | | 0 0 | 500 000 | 0 | | 0 | 500 000 |
| Key monthly budget inclu | | overed by thi | is Scre | ening, iden | tification, Asse | essment and Su | pport of le | earners (SIAS – pr | ocess) | | | | |
| Portfolio of E | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| SASAMS I | Reports | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Inclusive E | Education Dat | abase | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Support N | eeds Assessr | ment Form 1, | 2 and 3 | | | | | | | | | | |
| Individual | Support Plan | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Responsible | Chief Direct | orate: Educ | ation Social | Support S | ervices | | | | | | | | |

| Intervention Services Quarterly Intervention Services Service Servic | | | | | | | | | ation and develop | ment of teache | rs | | |
|--|-------------------------------------|-----------------|----------------|--------------|---------------|-----------------|---------------|-------------|-------------------|----------------|---------|-----------|-----------|
| experiencing barriers to learning benefiting from Specialised Intervention Services Target | Strategic Ob | jective 1.4: 7 | To increase a | ccess to edu | ucation in pu | blic ordinary a | nd independen | t schools | | | | | |
| Intervention Services Quarterly Image Im | PI 716 IE: Nu | imber of learr | ners in public | ordinary sch | nools | | Annual | | Quarter 1 | Quarter 2 | Quarte | r 3 🛛 🔾 | Quarter 4 |
| Note *Budget 2 00 000 500 000 | experiencing | barriers to lea | arning benefi | ting from Sp | ecialised | Target | | 3000 | 750 | 7 | 50 | 750 | 750 |
| Quarter Quarter 1 Quarter 2 Quarter 3 Quarter 4 Month April May June July August September October November December January February March Target - - 750 - - 750 - - 77 Budget 0 0 500 000 500 000 0 500 000 500 000 500 000 500 000 500 000 500 000 | Intervention S | Services | | | | Quarterly | | | | | | | |
| MonthAprilMayJuneJulyAugustSeptemberOctoberNovemberDecemberJanuaryFebruaryMarchTarget750750-7777Budget00500 00000500 00000500 0000500 000500 000500 000500 000500 00500 00500 00500 000500 | | | | | | *Budget | 20 | 000 000 | 500 000 | 500 0 | 00 5 | 500 000 | 500 000 |
| Target - - 750 - - 750 - - 7 Budget 0 0 500 000 0 0 500 000 0 0 500 000 0 0 500 000 0 0 500 000 0 0 500 000 0 0 500 000 0 0 500 000 0 0 500 000 0 0 500 000 0 0 500 000 0 0 500 00 0 0 500 00 0 0 500 00 0 0 500 00 0 0 500 00 0 0 500 00 0 0 500 00 0 0 500 00 0 0 500 00 0 0 0 500 00 0 0 0 500 00 | Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | | | Quarter 3 | • | - | Quarter 4 | 1 |
| Budget 0 0 500 000 0 500 000 0 500 000 0 | Month | April | May | June | July | August | September | Octobe | r November | December | January | February | March |
| Key monthly activities covered by this Screening, identification, Assessment and Support of learners (SIAS – process) budget include Portfolio of Evidence: • SASAMS Reports Saster and Support of learners (SIAS – process) | Target | - | - | 750 | - | - | 750 | | | 750 | - | | - 750 |
| budget include Portfolio of Evidence: SASAMS Reports | Budget | 0 | 0 | 500 000 | 0 | 0 | 500 000 | | 0 0 | 500 000 | 0 | | 0 500 000 |
| Portfolio of Evidence: SASAMS Reports | Key monthly | activities co | overed by th | is Scre | ening, ident | ification, Asse | ssment and Su | pport of le | arners (SIAS – p | rocess) | | | |
| SASAMS Reports | budget inclu | de | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | Portfolio of E | Evidence: | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | SASAMS I | Reports | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | Inclusive E | Education Da | tabase | | | | | | | | | | |
| Support Needs Assessment Form 1, 2 and 3 | Support Network | eeds Assess | ment Form 1 | , 2 and 3 | | | | | | | | | |
| Individual Support Plan. | Individual | Support Plan |) . | | | | | | | | | | |
| Responsible Chief Directorate: Education Social Support Services | Responsible | Chief Direct | torate: Educ | ation Social | Support S | ervices | | | | | | | |

*An amount of R500 000.00 will be decentralised to the 12 districts, each district will receive an amount of R41 666

| Strategic Go | al 1: Improve | ed quality of t | eaching and | learning thro | ough timeous s | supply and effe | ctive utili | sation | n and develop | ment of teache | rs | | | |
|--------------------------------|----------------|-----------------|---------------|---------------|-----------------|------------------|-------------|--------|---------------|----------------|---------|---------|-----|---------|
| Strategic Ob | jective 1.4: | To increase a | access to edu | cation in pub | olic ordinary a | nd independent | t schools | | | | | | | |
| PI 717 IE: Nu | imber of leari | ners in public | ordinary sch | ools | | Annual | | Qua | arter 1 | Quarter 2 | Quarte | er 3 | Qua | rter 4 |
| experiencing | barriers to le | arning benefi | tting from Cu | Irriculum | Target | | 3000 | | 750 | 7 | 50 | 750 | | 750 |
| Differentiation | n, Concessio | ns and Accon | nmodation in | | Quarterly | | | | | | | | | |
| Assessment a | and Remedia | I Education | | | *Budget | 20 | 000 000 | | 500 000 | 500 0 | 00 ! | 500 000 | | 500 000 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | | | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarter | r 4 | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | August | September | Octobe | er | November | December | January | Februar | ry | March |
| Target | - | - | 250 | - | - | 250 | | - | - | 250 | - | | - | 250 |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 500 000 | 0 | 0 | 500 000 | | 0 | 0 | 500 000 | 0 | | 0 | 500 000 |
| Key monthly | activities co | overed by th | is 🔸 A | ssessment c | of learners for | concession ap | plications | 6 | | | | | | |
| budget inclu | de | | • T | raining of pe | rsonnel on co | ncession and a | iccommo | datior | ns | | | | | |
| | | | • II | mplementatic | on of concessi | ions at Special, | Full Serv | vice a | and Mainstrea | m Schools | | | | |
| Portfolio of E | Evidence: | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| SASAMS I | Reports | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Individual | Support Plan | IS | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Concessio | on Application | n and Approva | al Forms | | | | | | | | | | | |
| List of Lea | rners for Rer | medial Educa | ition | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Responsible | Chief Direc | torate: Educ | ation Social | Support Se | rvices | | | | | | | | | |

*An amount of R500 000.00 will be decentralised to the 12 districts, each district will receive an amount of R41 666

| | | | | | | | | o all schools thro ndards funding to | | | | |
|---|--|---|---|----------------------|--|--|-----------------------------------|---|-----------|--------------|-----------|-----------------|
| <u> </u> | ta-driven plan | <u> </u> | 0 | | | | | <u> </u> | | | | |
| LTSM or po | | ve devices to | schools with support learr | | Target Quarterl | y Annu | al 60 | Quarter 1 | Quarter 2 | 40 Quart | 10 10 | Quarter 4 10 |
| 0 | - | 0 | | | Budget | | 1 000 000 | C | 500 | 000 | 250 000 | 250 000 |
| Quarter Month | April | Quarter 1 May | June | July | Quarter 2 August | September | October | Quarter 3 November | December | January | Quarter 4 | March |
| Target | | - Iviay | Julie | July - | August - | 40 | OCIODEI . | - | 10 | January - | - | 10 |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 0 | 500 000 | C |) 0 | 250 000 | 0 | C | 250 000 |
| Key month include | nly activities | covered by t | tnis budget | Ass Pro Allo | essment of I curement of cation of ass | tionnaire on the earners who red assistive device sistive devices to lization of assis | quire assisti es o learners | | | | | |
| Question List of Copy of Responsible | learners at ma of confirmation ole Directora | ainstream sch n of delivery te: Education | ssistive Device hools who req n Social Sup | uire assistive | 8 | | | | | | | |

*An amount of R500 000.00 will be decentralised to the 12 districts, each district will receive an amount of R41 666.66

| PI 719 HI\ | V: Numbe | r of schools p | rovided with | osycho-s | social suppo | ort | | Annual | Quarte | r 1 | Quarte | er 2 | Quarter 3 | Qu | uarter 4 |
|---|--|--|---|---|--|---|--|--|--|--------------------|--|-------------|---------------------------------|-------------------------|---------------------------------------|
| through C | are and S | support for Tea | aching and Le | earning (| CSTL) Pro | gramme | Target Quarterly | 9 | 25 | 925 | | 925 | 925 | | 92 |
| | | | | | | | Budget | 24 015 3 | 00 4 5 | 54 600 | 6 4 | 86 900 | 6 486 900 | | 6 486 90 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | C | Quarter 2 | | | Quarter 3 | | | | Quarte | er 4 | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | Αι | ugust | September | October | November | Dece | mber | January | / Februa | ry | March |
| Target | - | - | 925 | | - | - | 925 | - | - | | 925 | | - | - | 92 |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 4 554 600 | | 0 | C | | 0 | (|) 64 | 86 900 | | 0 | 0 | 6 486 90 |
| include | of Evider | ities covered | | | • Emplo | oy 46 LSA S | mer Support Ag Supervisors and ntation of the CS | 46 Social Wo | | |)25 scho | ols | | | |
| List ofList of | | | ation Social | Support | t Services | | | | | _ | | | | | |
| List of List of Responsi Strategic Strategic venues w | f LSA Sup f Social W ible Direc c Goal 1: I c Objectiv vhich are f | ervisors orker Interns torate: Educa mproved qual re 1.1: To dev it for purpose | ity of teachin elop and enh | g and lea | arning thro | | s supply and eff al capacity and | | | | | | aining at dec | entra | lized |
| List of List of Responsi Strategic Strategic venues w PI 720 HI | f LSA Sup f Social W ible Direc c Goal 1: I c Objectiv vhich are f IV: Numbe | ervisors orker Interns torate: Education Improved qual re 1.1: To devi it for purpose er of educators | ity of teachin elop and enh s trained on | g and lea ance the | arning thro professior | nal, technica | al capacity and Annual | performance | of educators | | demand 2 | I-driven tr | | | rter 4 |
| List of List of Esponsi Strategic Strategic venues w PI 720 HI Compreh | f LSA Sup f Social W ible Direc c Goal 1: I c Objectiv vhich are f IV: Numbe | ervisors orker Interns torate: Education internet: Education re 1.1: To devi it for purpose er of educators exuality Educa | ity of teachin elop and enh s trained on | g and lea ance the | arning thro e profession nd Targ Quar | nal, technica et rterly | al capacity and Annual | performance Quarter 00 | of educators 1 450 | through Quarter | demand 2 450 | I-driven tr | er 3 - | | r ter 4 200 |
| List of List of List of Responsi Strategic Strategic venues w PI 720 HI Compreh- other Life | f LSA Sup f Social W ible Direc c Goal 1: I c Objectiv vhich are f IV: Numbe nensive Se | ervisors orker Interns torate: Educa inproved qual re 1.1: To devi it for purpose er of educators exuality Educa grammes | ity of teachin elop and enh s trained on tion, TB Prev | g and lea ance the | arning thro e profession nd Targ | et rterly lget | Annual Annual 11(2 360 00 | performance Quarter 00 | of educators 1 0 450 0 950 000 0 | through Quarter | demand 2 | I-driven tr | er 3 - 0 | Quar | rter 4 |
| List of List of List of Responsi Strategic Strategic venues w PI 720 HI Compreh- other Life Quarter | f LSA Sup f Social W ible Direc c Goal 1: I c Objectiv which are f IV: Numbe hensive Se e skills Pro | ervisors orker Interns torate: Educa mproved qual re 1.1: To devi it for purpose er of educators exuality Educa grammes Quart | ity of teachin elop and enh s trained on tion, TB Prev er 1 | g and lea ance the rention a | arning thro profession nd Targ Quar *Bud | et rterly lget Quarter 2 | al capacity and Annual 110 2 360 00 2 | performance Quarter 00 00 | of educators 1 450 950 000 Quarter 3 | through Quarter | demand 2 450 950 000 | -driven tr | er 3 - 0 Quarte | Quar er 4 | r ter 4 20 460 00 |
| List of List of List of Responsi Strategic Strategic venues w PI 720 HI Compreh- other Life Quarter Month | f LSA Sup f Social W ible Direc c Goal 1: I c Objectiv vhich are f IV: Numbe nensive Se | ervisors orker Interns torate: Education in proved qual re 1.1: To devi it for purpose er of educators exuality Educa grammes Quart May | ity of teachin elop and enh s trained on tion, TB Prev er 1 June | g and lea ance the rention a | arning thro e profession nd Targ Quar *Bud July | et rterly lget | Annual Annual 110 2 360 00 2 September | performance Quarter 00 | of educators 1 0 450 0 950 000 0 | through Quarter | demand 2 450 | I-driven tr | er 3 - 0 Quarte | Quar er 4 | rter 4 20 460 00 March |
| List of List of List of Responsi Strategic Strategic venues w PI 720 HI Compreh- other Life Quarter Month Target | f LSA Sup f Social W ible Direc c Goal 1: I c Objectiv which are f IV: Numbe hensive Se e skills Pro | ervisors orker Interns torate: Educa inproved qual re 1.1: To dev it for purpose er of educators exuality Educa grammes Quart May - | ity of teachin elop and enh s trained on tion, TB Prev er 1 June - | g and lea ance the rention a 450 | arning thro e profession nd Targ Quar *Bud July | et rterly Iget Quarter 2 August | Annual Annual 2 360 00 2 September 450 | Performance Quarter 00 OO OCtober - | of educators 1 0 450 950 000 Quarter : November | through Quarter | demand 2 450 950 000 ember | -driven tr | or 3 0 Quarte y Februa | Quar er 4 ry - | ter 4 20 460 00 March 20 |
| List of List of List of Responsi Strategic Strategic venues w PI 720 HI Compreh- other Life Quarter Month Target Budget | f LSA Sup f Social W ible Direc c Goal 1: I c Objectiv which are f IV: Numbe hensive Se e skills Pro | ervisors orker Interns torate: Educa mproved qual re 1.1: To devi it for purpose er of educators exuality Educa grammes Quart May - 0 | ity of teachin elop and enh s trained on tion, TB Prev er 1 June 0 95 | g and lea ance the rention a 450 50 000 | arning thro e profession nd Targ Quar *Bud July - 0 | et rterly Iget Quarter 2 August - 0 | Annual Annual 2 360 00 2 September 450 950 000 | Performance Quarter 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 | of educators 1 0 450 950 000 Quarter : November | through Quarter | demand 2 450 950 000 | -driven tr | er 3 - 0 Quarte | Quar er 4 | rter 4 20 460 00 March |
| List of List of List of Responsi Strategic Strategic Strategic venues w PI 720 HI Compreh- other Life Quarter Month Target Budget Key mon this budg | f LSA Sup f Social W ible Direc c Goal 1: I c Objectiv which are f IV: Numbe hensive Se e skills Pro | ervisors orker Interns torate: Education torate: Education re 1.1: To devi it for purpose er of educators exuality Educa grammes Quart May - 0 rities covered | ity of teachin elop and enh s trained on tion, TB Prev er 1 June 0 95 | g and lea ance the rention a 450 50 000 Trainin Trainin | arning thro e profession nd Targ Quar *Bud July - 0 g on Comp g on TB pro | et rterly Iget Quarter 2 August - 0 orehensive 3 evention | Annual Annual 2 360 00 2 September 450 | Performance Quarter 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 | of educators 1 0 450 950 000 Quarter : November | Auarter | demand 2 450 950 000 ember - 0 | I-driven tr | or 3 0 Quarte y Februa | Quar er 4 ry - | rter 4 20 460 00 March 20 |

* Decentralised budget of R450 000 to 9 Districts.

| Strategic (| : Number of le | | chool commu | | | | Annual | Quarter 1 | | | rter 2 | Quarter 3 | |)uari | ter 4 |
|--|--|---|--|---------------------------------------|--|--|--|---|--|-------------------------|--|---------------|---------------------------|----------------------|-----------------------------------|
| | eached throug | | | | Target | | 50 000 | Quarter 1 | 10 000 | Quu | 25 000 | Quarter o | 5000 | uai | 10 000 |
| | | | vonto | | Quarte | | 00 000 | | 10 000 | | 20 000 | | 0000 | | 10 000 |
| | | | | | *Budg | jet | 4 911 425 | 1 (| 000 000 | | 3 000 000 | 41 | 1 425 | | 500 000 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | | Quarter | 2 | | Quarte | er 3 | | | Quarte | er 4 | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | | August | September | October | Novembe | er I | December | January | Februar | у | March |
| Target | - | - | 10 000 | | - | - | 25 000 | - | | - | 5 000 | - | | - | 10 000 |
| Budget | 0 hly activities of | 0 | 1 000 000 | | 0 | 0 n Program | 3 000 000 | 0 | | 0 | 411 425 | 0 | | 0 | 500 000 |
| rhis budge Portfolio o Copy of i | of Evidence | | Conduct | awarene Soul Cit | ess car ty Provi | mpaigns or incial Cong | n TB prevention gress dle-light memoria | and other He | ealth days | as bu | iild –up program | imes to the \ | Norld Aids | s Day | ý |
| Attendar Responsik * Decentra Strategic (Strategic (data-driven PI 722 H | nce registers ble Directorate lised budget o Goal 3 :Provis | f R637 000 to ion of quality : Provide text provisioning of schools p | 12 Districts. Learning and s, assessmer | Teachii nt exemp | ng Sup | stationery, | rials (LTSM) and furniture and Nor Annual 9 | | dards fundi | ing to | | | bers and | on ti | rter 4 |
| Attendar Responsik * Decentra Strategic (Strategic (data-driven PI 722 H | nce registers ble Directorate dised budget o Goal 3 :Provis Objective 3.1 planning and IV: Number | f R637 000 to ion of quality : Provide text provisioning of schools p | 12 Districts. Learning and s, assessmer | Teachii nt exemp | ng Sup plars, s Targ Quar | stationery, jet rterly | furniture and Nor Annual 9 | ms and Stand Quarter 25 | dards fundi • 1 925 | ing to | all schools in st arter 2 925 | ufficient num | bers and 925 | on ti | r ter 4 925 |
| Attendar Responsite * Decentra Strategic (Strategic (data-driven PI 722 H appropriate | nce registers ble Directorate dised budget o Goal 3 :Provis Objective 3.1 planning and IV: Number | f R637 000 to ion of quality : Provide text provisioning of schools p TSM | 12 Districts. Learning and s, assessmer | Teachii nt exemp | ng Sup plars, s Targ | stationery, jet rterly get | furniture and Nor Annual 9 1 540 2 | ms and Stand Quarter 25 | dards fundi • 1 925 385 066 | Qu | all schools in starter 2 | ufficient num | bers and 925 85 066 | on ti | r ter 4 925 |
| Attendar Responsite * Decentra Strategic (Strategic (data-driven PI 722 H appropriate Quarter | nce registers ble Directorat ilised budget o Goal 3 : Provis Objective 3.1 <u>n planning and</u> IV: Number e Life - Skills L | f R637 000 to ion of quality : Provide text provisioning of schools p TSM Quarter 1 | 12 Districts. Learning and s, assessmer | Teachin nt exemp n age- | ng Sup plars, s Targ Quar | stationery, jet rterly get Quarter | furniture and Nor Annual 9 1 540 2 2 | ms and Stand Quarter 25 66 | dards fundi 1 925 385 066 Quarte | Qu Qu er 3 | all schools in st arter 2 925 385 066 | ufficient num | 925 95 066 Quarte | on ti Quar r 4 | rter 4 925 385 066 |
| Attendar Responsite * Decentra Strategic (data-driven PI 722 H appropriate Quarter Month | nce registers ble Directorate dised budget o Goal 3 :Provis Objective 3.1 planning and IV: Number | f R637 000 to ion of quality : Provide text provisioning of schools p TSM | 12 Districts. Learning and s, assessmer provided with | Teachii nt exemp | ng Sup plars, s Targ Quar | et rterly get Quarter August | furniture and Nor Annual 9 1 540 2 2 September | ms and Stand Quarter 25 | dards fundi 1 925 385 066 Quarte Novemb | Qu Qu er 3 | all schools in st arter 2 925 385 066 December | ufficient num | bers and 925 85 066 | on ti Quar r 4 | rter 4 925 385 066 March |
| Attendar Responsite * Decentra Strategic (Strategic (data-driven PI 722 H appropriate Quarter Month Target Budget | nce registers ble Directorat lised budget o Goal 3 : Provis Objective 3.1 n planning and IV: Number e Life - Skills L April | f R637 000 to ion of quality : Provide text provisioning of schools p TSM Quarter 1 May 0 | 12 Districts. Learning and s, assessmer provided with June 925 385 066 | Teachii nt exemp n age- July | ng Sup plars, s Targ Quar Budg - 0 | et rterly get Quarter August | furniture and Nor Annual 9 1 540 2 2 September | ms and Stand Quarter 25 66 October 0 | dards fundi • 1 925 385 066 Quarte Novemb | Qu Qu er 3 per | all schools in st arter 2 925 385 066 | Ufficient num | 925 95 066 Quarte | on ti Quar r 4 | rter 4 925 385 066 |

| Strategic C | | annana han -fi | tin a frame | | | \ mmunel | Oursets a 4 | | August | | Ourset are O | | O | A |
|---|--|---|---|--|---|--|---|-------------------|-------------|--------------------------------|--|---------------------|---------------------------|---|
| | : Number of le | | | | A | Annual | Quarter 1 | | Quarte | | Quarter 3 | | Quarte | - |
| | cial support Pro | | | Target | | 30 000 | ģ | 9 000 | | 7 000 | | 6 000 | | 8 000 |
| and Suppor | rt for Teaching | and Learning (| CSIL). | Quarterly | | 0 | | 0 | | | | | - | |
| 0 | Ourseter 4 | | | *Budget | Ouerte | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | | 0 | nton A | 0 |
| Quarter Month | Quarter 1 April | Мау | June | July | Quarte August | | October | Quart Novem | | ecember | January | Febr | rter 4 | March |
| | April . | | 9 000 | July | Augusi | - 7 000 | October | Noveim | Del L | 6 000 | January | геы | uary | 8 000 |
| Target Budget | | | 9 000 | - | | - 7000 | - 0 | | 0 | 000 0 | 0 | | 0 | 000 8 |
| | hly activities co | - | • | | a identif | ication and referr | - | aupport | - | * | - | | • | Ŭ |
| budget inc | | vereu by this | Lea | arners, Educat | ors, Scho | col Support Staff a Learning (CSTL) | nd Officials, | | | | | | | |
| Copy of rep | | | | · | | | | | | | | | | |
| Responsib | la Directorato | Education S | ocial Sunnoi | rt Services | | | | | | | | | | |
| Budget for | r this PI is linke | d to PI-720 | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| *Budget for Strategic (Strategic (system | r this PI is linker Goal 4: Improv | d to PI-720 ved assessme To improve sy | nt for learning stems for mo |) nitoring of lear | | ormance, administ | ration of asse | | | | examinatior uarter 2 | n questio Quarte | | s across the Quarter 4 |
| *Budget for Strategic (Strategic (system | r this PI is linker Goal 4: Improv Objective 4.5: umber of Grade | d to PI-720 ved assessme To improve sy | nt for learning stems for mo |) nitoring of lear | and Ta Ar | arget nnual | | l 928 | Qua | nter 1 Q | uarter 2 - | | er 3 - | Quarter 4 928 |
| *Budget for Strategic (Strategic (system PI 724: Nu promotion | r this PI is linker Goal 4: Improv Objective 4.5: umber of Grade policy | d to PI-720 ved assessme To improve sy | nt for learning stems for mo | nitoring of lear | and Ta Ar | arget | Annua | | Qua | | uarter 2 - 0 | Quarte | | Quarter 4 |
| *Budget for Strategic (Strategic (system PI 724: Nu promotion Quarter | r this PI is linker Goal 4: Improv Objective 4.5: umber of Grade policy Quarter 1 | d to PI-720 red assessme To improve sy 11 schools th | nt for learning stems for mo at comply with | nitoring of lear | and Ta Ar Bu | arget nnual udget | Annua Quarter 3 | I 928 0 | Qua | orter 1 Q - 0 | uarter 2 - 0 Quarter | Quarte | er 3 - 0 | Quarter 4 928 |
| *Budget for Strategic (Strategic (system PI 724: Nu | r this PI is linker Goal 4: Improv Objective 4.5: umber of Grade policy | d to PI-720 ved assessme To improve sy | nt for learning stems for mo | nitoring of lear | and Ta Ar | arget nnual udget | Annua | l 928 | Qua | nter 1 Q | uarter 2 - 0 Quarter | Quarte | er 3 - | Quarter 4 928 |
| *Budget for Strategic (Strategic (system PI 724: Nu promotion Quarter Month Target | r this PI is linker Goal 4: Improv Objective 4.5: umber of Grade policy Quarter 1 April | d to PI-720 red assessme To improve sy 11 schools the May | nt for learning stems for mo at comply with June | nitoring of lear n progression a Quarter 2 July | and Ta Ar Bu | arget nnual udget t September | Annua Quarter 3 October | 0 0 0 | Qua nber | nter 1 Q - 0 December | uarter 2 - 0 Quarter January | Quarte | er 3 - 0 ebruary | Quarter 4 928 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 2 |
| *Budget for Strategic (Strategic (system PI 724: Nu promotion Quarter | r this PI is linker Goal 4: Improv Objective 4.5: umber of Grade policy Quarter 1 April | d to PI-720 red assessme To improve sy 11 schools th | nt for learning stems for mo at comply with | nitoring of lear | and Ta Ar Bu | arget nnual udget | Annua Quarter 3 | 0 0 0 | Qua | nter 1 Q - 0 December | uarter 2 - 0 Quarter | Quarte | er 3 - 0 ebruary | Quarter 4 928 |
| *Budget for Strategic (Strategic (System PI 724: Nu promotion Quarter Month Target Budget Key month budget inc | r this PI is linker Goal 4: Improv Objective 4.5: umber of Grade policy Quarter 1 April - 0 chly activities c | d to PI-720 red assessme To improve sy 11 schools the May - 0 | nt for learning stems for mo at comply with June - 0 s • Re • Re | nitoring of lean n progression Quarter 2 July - 0 egistration of pelease of the q | and Ta Ar Bu August ublic and uality ass | arget nnual udget t September | Annua Quarter 3 October Otober Otobes with Grad | 928 0 Noven | Qua nber | nter 1 Q - 0 December | uarter 2 - 0 Quarter January | Quarte | er 3 - 0 ebruary | Quarter 4 92 |

| PI 725: Nu | umber of Gra | de 6 learners r | egistered to writ | e | | Ann | ual | Quarter 1 | (| Quart | er 2 | Quarter 3 | Qı | arter 4 |
|---------------------|---------------|-----------------|-------------------|------|-------------------|--------------------|--|--------------|-----------|--------|-----------|-----------|----------|-----------|
| Provincial | Common Ex | aminations | - | | arget uarterly | | 141 459 | 14 | 1 459 | | 141 459 | 14 | 41 459 | 141 459 |
| | | Bu | udget | | 7 483 442 | 1 87 | 0 860 | | 1 870 860 | 1 8 | 70 860 | 1 870 860 | | |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Qua | rter 2 | | | Quart | ter 3 | | | Quarter | 4 |
| Month | April | May | June | July | Augu | ıst | September | October | Novem | ıber | December | January | February | March |
| Target | | | 141 459 | | - | - | 141 459 | - | | - | 141 459 | - | - | 141 459 |
| Budget | | | 1 870 860 | | | | 1 870 860 | | | | 1 870 860 | | | 1 870 860 |
| Key mont include | hly activitie | s covered by f | this budget | • | Manage Manage | e and a e the v | ic and indeper administer the vriting of the P e results. | conduct of G | Grade 6 F | Provin | | | i | |

| | | | ent for learning systems for mor | nitoring | of learne | perforn | nance, adminis | stration of ass | essmei | nts and | l utilisation of | examination of | question bai | nks across |
|--------------|----------------|----------------|-------------------------------------|----------|-----------------------------------|----------|---|-----------------|---------|---------|------------------|----------------|--------------|------------|
| PI 726: Nun | nber of Grade | e 9 learners r | egistered to writ | е | | Annu | ual | Quarter 1 | | Quart | ter 2 | Quarter 3 | Qua | arter 4 |
| Provincial C | | | Target Annual | | 115 028 | 11 | 5 028 | | 115 028 | 11 | 5 028 | 115 028 | | |
| | | | | | | | 10 309 200 | 2 57 | 7 300 | | 2 577 300 | 2 57 | 7 300 | 2 577 300 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Q | uarter 2 | | | Qua | rter 3 | | | Quarter 4 | |
| Month | April | May | June | July | Au | gust | September | October | Noven | nber | December | January | February | March |
| Target | - | - | 115 028 | | - | - | 115 028 | - | | - | 115 028 | - | - | 115 028 |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 10 309 200 | | 0 | 0 | 2 577 300 | 0 | | 0 | 2 577 300 | 0 | 0 | 2 577 300 |
| Key month | y activities | covered by t | this budget incl | lude | MarMar | nage and | blic and indepe d administer th writing of the results | e conduct of | Grade 9 | 9 Provi | ncial Examina | | i | |
| | e 9 learners r | | write Provincial minations and | | | ations | | | | | | | | |

| PI 727: Nu | mber of Grad | e 10 learners | registered to wr | te | Ann | ual | Quarter 1 | Qua | rter 2 | Quarter 3 | Qu | arter 4 |
|----------------------|----------------|---------------|------------------|---------------|------------|------------------|---------------|-------------|---|-----------|-----------|-----------|
| | Common Exa | | 5 | Targe Annu | | 133 372 | 133 | 372 | 133 372 | 13 | 33 372 | 133 372 |
| | | | | Budg | et | 11 480 700 | 2 870 | 175 | 2 870 175 | 2 87 | 0 175 | 2 870 175 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Quarter 2 | | | Quarter 3 | | | Quarter 4 | ļ |
| Month | April | May | June | July | August | September | October | November | December | January | February | March |
| Target | - | - | 133 372 | - | - | 133 372 | - | - | 133 372 | - | - | 133 372 |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 2 870 175 | 0 | 0 | 2 870 175 | 0 | C | 2 870 175 | 0 | 0 | 2 870 175 |
| Key month include | nly activities | covered by | this budget | • N | lanage and | vriting of the P | conduct of Gr | ade 10 Prov | 10 /incial Examina iigh enrolment : | | | |

| | 28: Number of Grade 11 learners registered to w incial Common Examinations | | | | | Annu | ual | Quarter 1 | | Quart | er 2 | Quarter 3 | Qua | rter 4 |
|------------------|--|-------------|----------------|-------|-------------------------------------|--------------------|---|--------------|---------|--------|---------------|-----------|-----------|-----------|
| Provincial Commo | rincial Common Examinations | | | | | | 113 207 | 11 | 3 207 | | 113 207 | 11: | 3 207 | 113 207 |
| | Outer A | | | | | | 11 152 680 | 2 78 | 8 170 | | 2 788 170 | 2 78 | 8 170 | 2 788 170 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | Qu | arter 2 | | | Quart | ter 3 | | | Quarter 4 | |
| Month Apri | ril | Мау | June | July | Aug | just | September | October | Novem | ber | December | January | February | March |
| Target | - | - | 113 207 | | - | - | 113 207 | - | | - | 113 207 | - | - | 113 207 |
| Budget | | | 2 788 170 | | | | 2 788 170 | | | | 2 788 170 | | | 2 788 170 |
| Key monthly acti | tivities co | overed by t | his budget ind | clude | ManaMana | age and age the | blic and indepe d administer th e writing of the e results | e conduct of | Grade 1 | 1 Prov | incial Examin | | | |

| PI 729: Nu | mber of Grad | le 12 learne | rs registered to | write | | An | nual | Quarter 1 | | Quart | er 2 | Quarter 3 | Qua | rter 4 |
|----------------------|----------------|--------------|------------------|-------|---------------|------------|---|--------------|----------|-------|---------------|------------|----------|-----------|
| Provincial . | June Commo | n Examinati | ons | | Targe Quar | terly | 79 892 | 7 | 9 892 | | 79 892 | 7 | 9 892 | 79 892 |
| | | | | | Budg | get 🛛 | 7 216 440 | 1 80 | 4 110 | | 1 804 110 | 1 80 | 4 110 | 1 804 110 |
| Quarter | | 1 | | | Quarter 2 | 2 | | Quar | ter 3 | | | Quarter 4 | | |
| Month | April | May | June | July | | August | September | October | Novem | ber | December | January | February | March |
| Target | - | - | 79 892 | | - | | - 79 892 | - | | - | 79 892 | - | - | 79 892 |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 1 804 110 | | 0 | | 0 1 804 110 | 0 | | 0 | 1 804 110 | 0 | 0 | 1 804 110 |
| Key month include | nly activities | covered by | / this budget | | • • • | Manage and | n of public and in d administer the ne Provincial exa | conduct of G | irade 12 | Provi | ncial June Co | mmon Exami | nations | |

| | | | nent for learnin | | | | | | | | | | | |
|---------------|--|---------------|------------------|-----------|----------|-------------|--------------------|----------------|----------|---------|----------------|----------------|--------------|------------|
| - | bjective 4.5: | To improve | systems for m | onitoring | g of lea | arner perfo | ormance, adminis | tration of ass | essmer | nts and | utilisation of | examination of | question bar | iks across |
| the system | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |
| PI 730: Num | ber of Grade | 12 learners | registered to v | write | | A | nnual | Quarter 1 | | Quar | ter 2 | Quarter 3 | Qua | rter 4 |
| Provincial P | reparatory Co | ommon Exar | ninations | | Targ | et | 79 892 | 7 | 9 892 | | 79 892 | 79 | 9 892 | 79 892 |
| | incial Preparatory Common Examinations | | | | | rterly | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | get | 12 232 563 | 3 05 | 8 140 | | 3 058 140 | 3 058 | 3 140 | 3 058 140 |
| Quarter | | Quarter 1 | | | | Quarter | 2 | | Qua | rter 3 | | | Quarter 4 | |
| Month | April | Мау | June | July | | August | September | October | Nover | nber | December | January | February | March |
| Target | - | - | 79 892 | | - | | - 79 892 | - | | - | 79 892 | - | - | 79 892 |
| Budget | 0 | 0 | 3 058 140 | | 0 | | 0 3 058 140 | 0 | | 0 | 3 058 140 | 0 | 0 | 3 058 140 |
| Key monthl | y activities of | covered by | this budget in | clude | • | Register p | ublic and indepe | ndent schools | s with G | Frade 1 | 2 | | | |
| | | | | | • | Manage a | nd administer the | e conduct of G | Grade 1 | 2 Prov | incial Prepara | tory Common | Examinatio | ns |
| | | | | | • | Managem | ent of the writing | of the Provin | cial exa | minati | on in selected | subjects | | |
| | | | | | | • | f the results | | | | | | | |
| Portfolio of | Evidence | | | | • | | | | | | | | | |
| List of Grade | e 12 learners | registered to | o write Provinc | ial Com | mon E | xaminatio | าร | | | | | | | |
| | | | minations an | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | | | | | | | | | | | | | | |

Annexure A:

2018/19 PROGRAMME PERFORMANCE MEASURES AND TECHNICAL INDICATOR DESCRIPTORS (TID'S)

PROGRAMME 1: Administration

| Indicator title | PPM101: Number of public schools that use the South African Schools |
|--------------------------|--|
| | Administration and Management Systems (SA-SAMs) to electronically provide data |
| Short definition | Public schools in all provinces are expected to phase in usage of electronic data systems |
| | to record and report on their data. The systems are not limited to the South African |
| | Schools Administration and Management System (SA-SAMs) but could include third party |
| | or other providers. This performance measure tracks the number of public schools that |
| | use electronic systems to provide data. |
| | Public Schools: Refers to ordinary and special schools. It excludes independent schools. |
| Purpose/importance | To measure improvement in the ability to provide data from schools in the current |
| | financial year. |
| Policy linked to | National Education Information Policy |
| Source/collection of | Primary Evidence: |
| data | Provincial EMIS/ data warehouse |
| | Secondary Evidence: |
| | Database with the list of schools that use any electronic school admin system |
| Means of verification | Snapshot of provincial data systems that use data provided electronically by schools |
| | based on provincial warehouse (This should include EMIS no., District and name of |
| | schools). |
| Method of calculation | Count the total number of public schools that use the SA-SAMs to provide data. |
| | If an annual target is reflected for a particular quarter, then the output reported for that |
| Data limitations | quarter will be used as the annual output. |
| | Uploading of incomplete or incorrect (human error) information |
| Type of indicator | Output |
| Calculation type | Non-cumulative |
| Reporting cycle | Quarterly |
| New indicator | No |
| Desired performance | All public ordinary schools must be able to collect and submit data electronically. On or |
| | above target. |
| Indicator responsibility | EMIS Directorate (province may insert the more relevant Responsibility Manager) |

| Indicator title | PPM102: Number of public schools that can be contacted electronically (e-mail) |
|--------------------------|--|
| Short definition | Number of public schools that can be contacted electronically particularly through emails |
| | or any other verifiable means e.g. Human Resource Management Systems (HRMS). |
| | Public Schools: Refers to ordinary and special schools. It excludes independent schools. |
| Purpose/importance | This indicator measures accessibility of schools by departments through other means |
| | than physical visits, This is useful for sending circulars, providing supplementary materials |
| | and getting information from schools speedily in the current financial year. |
| Policy linked to | National Education Information Policy |
| Source/collection of | Provincial EMIS/ data warehouse |
| data | |
| Means of verification | Master-list of schools (EMIS No, Name of a school and email address e.g. HRMS user |
| | access reports). |
| | |
| Method of calculation | Count the total number of public schools that can be contacted electronically. The totals |
| | of the four quarters are added and averaged to provide the annual total. If an annual |
| | target is reflected for a particular quarter, then the output reported for that quarter will be used as the annual output. |
| Data limitations | None |
| Type of indicator | Output |
| Calculation type | Non- cumulative |
| Reporting cycle | Quarterly |
| New indicator | No |
| Desired performance | All public schools to be contactable through emails or any other verifiable means. On or |
| | above target. |
| Indicator responsibility | EMIS directorate / IT Directorate (province may insert the more relevant Responsibility |
| | Manager) |

| Indicator title | PPM103: Percentage of education expenditure going towards non-personnel items |
|--------------------------|---|
| Short definition | This indicator measures the total expenditure (budget) on non-personnel items expressed as a percentage of total expenditure in education. Education Expenditure: Refers to all government non-personnel education expenditure (inclusive of all sub-sectors of education including special schools, independent schools and conditional grants). This indicator looks at the total budget, inclusive of capital expenditure, transfers and subsidies. |
| Purpose/importance | To measure education expenditure on non-personnel items in the financial year under review. |
| Policy linked to | PFMA |
| Source/collection of | Basic Accounting System (BAS) system |
| data | |
| Means of verification | Annual Financial Reports |
| Method of calculation | Divide the total education expenditure (budget) on non-personnel items by the total |
| | expenditures at the end of the financial year in education and multiply by 100. |
| Data limitations | None |
| Type of indicator | Output |
| Calculation type | Non-cumulative |
| Reporting cycle | Annual |
| New indicator | No |
| Desired performance | To decrease personnel expenditure and ensure that more funds are made available for |
| | non-personnel items. On or below target i.e. more funds spent on non-personnel items |
| | than anticipated. |
| Indicator responsibility | Responsible Manager (Finance Section) (province may insert the more relevant |
| | Responsibility Manager) |

| Indicator title | PPM104: Percentage of schools visited at least twice a year by District officials for monitoring and support purposes. |
|---------------------------|--|
| Short definition | Number of schools visited by district officials for monitoring, and support. This includes visits to public ordinary schools, special schools and excludes visits to independent schools. District officials include all officials from education district office and circuits visiting schools for monitoring and support purposes. |
| Purpose/importance | To measure support given to schools by the district officials in the financial year under review. |
| Policy linked to | SASA and MTSF |
| Source/collection of data | District officials signed schools schedule and schools visitor records or schools visit form. |
| Means of verification | Reports on the number of schools visited by district officials. |
| Method of calculation | Numerator: total number of schools visited at least twice a year |
| | Denominator: total number of schools |
| | Multiply by 100 |
| Data limitations | None |
| Type of indicator | Input |
| Calculation type | Non-Cumulative |
| Reporting cycle | Annual |
| New indicator | Yes |
| Desired performance | All schools that need assistance to be visited per quarter by district officials for |
| | monitoring, support and liaison purposes. On or above target. |
| Indicator responsibility | Institutional Support Management and Governance(province may insert the more relevant |
| | Responsibility Manager) |

| Indicator title | PPM 105: Percentage of 7 to 15 year olds attending education institutions |
|---------------------------|--|
| Short definition | The percentage of children 7 to 15 years old in the province attending any school or educational institution (this refers to Public Ordinary Schools, Special Schools and Independent Schools). |
| Purpose/importance | To measure the extent to which children of compulsory school going age are attending schools as expressed in the Constitution. |
| Policy linked to | Constitution, South African Schools Act and National Education Policy Act. |
| Source/collection of data | Statistics South Africa (STATSSA) for the number of learners of schools going age in the province and provincial learner records for the number of learners. The General Household Survey (GHS) information for the year in progress will be used as the denominator and will be supplied by DBE. |
| Means of verification | STATSSA records and General Household Survey (GHS) Provincial Department of Education learner records |
| Method of calculation | Numerator: total number of learners between the ages of 7 and 15 who are attending schools in the province Denominator: total number of learners between the ages of 7 and 15 who are in the province according to STATSSA Multiply by 100 |
| Data limitations | Data from STATSSA is based on sampling; denominator and numerator are from different data sources, one of which is an external source i.e. STATSSA and population mobility and the other is an internal source. The data which will be provided will be from different time periods. |
| Type of indicator | Output |
| Calculation type | Non-cumulative |
| Reporting cycle | Annual |
| New indicator | Yes |
| Desired performance | All learners of compulsory school going age are attending school. |
| Indicator responsibility | Directorate: EMIS section; DBE for STATSSA information for denominator. |

| Indicator Title | PPM 107: The percentage of school principals rating the support services of districts as being satisfactory. |
|--------------------------|---|
| Short definition | Percentage of school principals rating the support services of districts as being satisfactory. |
| Purpose/importance | To measure how principals view the support provided to their schools by Circuit Managers and Subject Advisors. |
| Policy linked to | SASA, MTSF, District Policy |
| Source/collection of | Sample Survey |
| data | Database of school principals participating in the survey |
| Means of verification | School Survey on District Support. |
| Method of calculation | Numerator: total number of school principals expressing satisfaction Denominator: total number of principals participating in the survey Multiply by 100 |
| Data limitations | Schools not participating. |
| Type of indicator | Output |
| Calculation type | Non-cumulative |
| Reporting cycle | Annually |
| New indicator | Yes |
| Desired performance | Schools must get full support from education districts in management and governance as well as curriculum provision to ensure that all schools provide quality basic education across the province. |
| Indicator responsibility | Directorate: Quality Assurance, Standards, Monitoring and Evaluation |

| Indicator Title | PPM 106: Percentage of learners having access to information through |
|-------------------------------------|---|
| | (a) Connectivity (other than broadband); and (b) Broadband |
| Short definition | To measure the percentage of learners in public schools where the department provides |
| | access to the internet for learners. |
| Purpose/importance | To ensure that ICT can be used for improved learning and teaching in an effective |
| | manner and allow learners to gain access to information via the internet to assist them in |
| | learning and assessment. |
| Policy linked to | NDP; |
| | MTSF; and |
| | White Paper on E-Education. |
| Source/collection of | Database of schools kept by ICT section where the department/state pays for connectivity |
| data | and/or broadband access. |
| Means of verification | Annual audit of schools provided with broadband or any other internet connectivity access |
| | in the year under review; and |
| | BAS report/invoices of broadband/ICT services paid on behalf of schools in the year |
| | under review. |
| Method of calculation | Numerator: total number of learners in public schools provided with connectivity/ |
| | broadband in the year under review. |
| | Denominator: total number of learners in all public schools |
| Data limitations | Multiply by 100 |
| | None |
| Type of indicator | Input Non-cumulative |
| Calculation type Reporting cycle | |
| New indicator | Quarterly Yes |
| Desired performance | |
| Desired performance | All learners have access to internet connection to be able to access information that may assist them in the completion of learning and assessment assignments. |
| | assist them in the completion of learning and assessment assignments. |
| | Note: Connectivity, including Broadband refers to telecommunication in which a wide |
| | band of frequencies is available to transmit information and enables a large number of |
| | messages to be communicated simultaneously. In the context of internet access, |
| | broadband is used to mean any high speed internet access that is always on and faster |
| | than traditional dial-up access. This can be achieved through fixed cable and DSL |
| | internet services or through fixed wireless broadband services, such as mobile wireless |
| | broadband where a mobile card is purchased for a modem or laptop and users connect to |
| | the internet through cell phone towers. Note that although not all learners might have |
| | personal access to IT devices, the benefit will accrue through the access provided to the |
| | teaching staff. |
| Indicator responsibility | Directorate: ICT |

PROGRAMME 2: Public Ordinary School Education

| Indicator title | PPM201: Number of full service schools servicing learners with learning barriers |
|--------------------------|--|
| Short definition | Number of public ordinary schools that have been converted to full service schools. Full- |
| | service schools: are public ordinary schools that are specially resourced, converted and |
| | orientated to provide quality education to all learners by supplying the full range of |
| | learning needs in an equitable manner. These schools serve mainstream learners |
| | together with those experiencing moderate learning barriers. |
| | By resources it means the school must have all the facilities and LTSM must be available |
| | for the educator to provide equitable learning. |
| | By converted it means the infrastructure, school building and classrooms must be |
| | accessible to all learners and teachers. This may differ from school to school according to |
| | needs and to the possibilities for conversion at a particular school. All new schools to be |
| | built to ensure universal accessibility. |
| | By oriented it is referred to teachers must be oriented to ensure differentiated teaching |
| | and assessment as well as adaptation of LTSM. |
| | By Equitable the department refer to teaching and learning that takes place is the same for every learner irrespective of their disability or differences in learning style or pace. |
| Purpose/importance | To measure access to public ordinary schools by learners with learning barriers in the |
| Fulpose/importance | current financial year. |
| Policy linked to | White Paper 6, Guidelines for Full Service Schools |
| Source/collection of | Inclusive Education schools database |
| data | Primary Evidence: |
| uuu | Inclusive Education schools database supported with signed off letters to each school |
| | designating it as a full service school. |
| | Database of identified schools with progress against national criteria (each province will |
| | provide the list of criteria) |
| | Secondary Evidence: |
| | List of schools and progress with regard to the conversion of the schools based on the |
| | criteria stipulated in the Guidelines for Full Service Schools/Inclusive Schools, 2009. |
| Means of verification | List of public ordinary schools converted to full service schools. |
| Method of calculation | Count the total number of full service schools. |
| Data limitations | None |
| Type of indicator | Output |
| Calculation type | Non-cumulative |
| Reporting cycle | Annual |
| New indicator | No |
| Desired performance | To ensure that all special needs learners have access to schooling system and that |
| | selected public ordinary schools are able to accommodate these learners. On or above |
| | target. |
| Indicator responsibility | Inclusive Education Directorate(province may insert the more relevant Responsibility |
| | Manager) |

| Indicator title | PPM202: The percentage of children who turned 9 in the previous year and who are currently enrolled in Grade 4 (or a higher grade) |
|--------------------------|---|
| Short definition | The appropriate age for children enrolled in Grade 4 is 10 years old. The number of learners who turned 9 in the previous year, are equal to the children aged 10 in the current year, who are currently enrolled in Grade 4 and higher, expressed as percentage of the total number of 10 year old learners enrolled in public ordinary schools. |
| Purpose/importance | This indicator measures the efficiency in the schooling system for example the impact of late entry into Grade 1, grade repetition, and dropping out. |
| Policy linked to | SASA and MTSF |
| Source/collection of | Provincial data warehouse |
| data | |
| Means of verification | Provincial data warehouse (e.g. EMIS) |
| Method of calculation | Numerator: number of 10 year old learners enrolled in Grade 4 and higher in public |
| | ordinary schools as on 31 March |
| | Denominator: number of 10 year old learners attending these schools regardless of |
| | grade as on 31 March. |
| | Multiply by 100 |
| Data limitations | Lack of evidence of accurate date of birth |
| Type of indicator | Efficiency |
| Calculation type | Non-cumulative |
| Reporting cycle | Annual |
| New indicator | No |
| Desired performance | High proportions of learners of appropriate age to be in the appropriate Grades at |
| | schools. |
| Indicator responsibility | EMIS Directorate(province may insert the more relevant Responsibility Manager) |

| Indicator title | PPM203: The percentage of children who turned 12 in the preceding year and who |
|--------------------------|--|
| | are currently enrolled in Grade 7 (or a higher grade) |
| Chart definition | |
| Short definition | The appropriate age for children enrolled in Grade 7 is 13 years old. The number of |
| | learners who turned 12 in the previous year, is equal to the children aged 13 in the |
| | current year, who are currently enrolled in Grade 7 and higher expressed as percentage |
| | of the total number 13 year old learners enrolled in public ordinary schools. |
| Purpose/importance | This indicator measures the efficiency in the schooling system for example the impact of |
| | late entry into Grade 1, grade repetition, and dropping out. |
| Policy linked to | South African Schools Act (SASA) and MTSF |
| Source/collection of | Provincial data warehouse |
| data | |
| Means of verification | Provincial data warehouse (e.g. EMIS) |
| Method of calculation | Numerator: number of 13 year old learners enrolled in Grade 7 and higher in public |
| | ordinary schools as on 31 March |
| | Denominator: total number of 13 year old learners attending these schools regardless of |
| | grade as on 31 March |
| | Multiply by 100 |
| | |
| Data limitations | None |
| Type of indicator | Efficiency |
| Calculation type | Non-cumulative |
| Reporting cycle | Annual |
| New indicator | No |
| Desired performance | High proportions of learners of appropriate age to be in the appropriate Grades at |
| • | schools. On or above target. |
| Indicator responsibility | EMIS Directorate(provinces may insert the more relevant Responsibility Manager) |
| | |

| Indicator title | PPM204: Number of schools provided with multi-media resources |
|--------------------------|--|
| Short definition | Learners need access to a wider range of materials such as books other than textbooks, |
| | and newspapers, materials which would typically be found in a library or multimedia |
| | centre. This includes both hardware and software and material which are both print and |
| | non-print material. |
| Purpose/importance | To measure the number of public ordinary schools with access to media resources. |
| | Access to quality library resources are essential to developing lifelong reading habits, |
| | particularly in poor communities where children do not have access to private reading |
| | material in the current financial year. |
| Policy linked to | South African Schools Act (SASA) and Library Information Service Guidelines |
| Source/collection of | Primary Evidence: |
| data | Library Information Service database |
| | Delivery notes kept at schools and district offices of media resources provided. |
| | Secondary Evidence: |
| | Database with list of schools and media resources provided. |
| Means of verification | List of schools provided with media resources including proof of deliveries (PODs) or |
| | other means of proof as defined at a provincial level |
| Method of calculation | Count the total number of schools that received the multi-media resources |
| Data limitations | None |
| Type of indicator | Output |
| Calculation type | Non-cumulative |
| Reporting cycle | Annual |
| New indicator | No |
| Desired performance | All schools to be provided with media resources. On or above target. |
| Indicator responsibility | Curriculum Branch (provinces may insert the more relevant Responsibility Manager) |

| Indicator title | PPM 205: Learner absenteeism rate |
|---------------------------|---|
| Short definition | Learner absenteeism is defined as a situation where a learner is not at school for an entire day. |
| Purpose/importance | The aim is to measure the percentage of days lost within a quarter in the current financial/academic year due to learner absenteeism |
| Policy linked to | South African Schools Act (SASA), Learner Attendance Policy |
| Source/collection of data | Learner attendance registers (manual/electronic) |
| Means of verification | Consolidated information gathered from Provincial data source. |
| Method of calculation | Numerator: total number of school days absent by learners per quarter Denominator: total number of school days per quarter multiplied by total number of learners Multiply by 100. (To be tested by PEDs) |
| Data limitations | Delay in the submission of the summary list of absent learners by schools without internet connections. Inadequate record-keeping by schools. Incorrect data capturing |
| Type of indicator | Output |
| Calculation type | Non-cumulative |
| Reporting cycle | Quarterly |
| New indicator | No |
| Desired performance | High percentage of learners to attend schools regularly. On or below target i.e. fewer learners are absent than anticipated. |
| Indicator responsibility | EMIS Directorate (provinces may insert the more relevant Responsibility Manager) |

| Indicator title | PPM206: Teachers absenteeism rate |
|--------------------------|---|
| Short definition | Absence of a teacher, who should be at school teaching and whose absence from school |
| | has been recorded. |
| Purpose/importance | To measure the extent of teachers absenteeism in schools in order to develop systems to |
| | reduce and monitor the phenomenon regularly. The aim is to count learner days lost due |
| | to educator absenteeism in the current financial year. |
| Policy linked to | Employment of Educators Act (EEA) |
| Source/collection of | Primary source: Attendance register and leave forms |
| data | Secondary source: PERSAL/SAMS/ Provincial data warehouse |
| Means of verification | Database of educators recorded as absent from work/PERSAL. |
| Method of calculation | Numerator: total number of working days lost due to teachers absenteeism |
| | Denominator: total number of possible working days in a quarter |
| | Multiply by 100 |
| | This is a provincial average rate. |
| Data limitations | Delay in the submission of leave forms and the updating of PERSAL |
| Type of indicator | Efficiency |
| Calculation type | Non-cumulative |
| Reporting cycle | Quarterly |
| New indicator | No |
| Desired performance | High percentage of teachers to be teaching at schools during school hours. On or below |
| | target i.e. absenteeism to be less than anticipated |
| Indicator responsibility | Human Resource Management and Provisioning (provinces may insert the more relevant |
| | Responsibility Manager) |

| Indicator title | PPM207: Number of learners in public ordinary schools benefiting from the "No Fee Schools" policy |
|--------------------------|--|
| Short definition | Number of learners attending public ordinary schools who are not paying any school fees in terms of "No fee schools policy". The government introduced the no-fee schools policy to end the marginalisation of poor learners. This is in line with the country's Constitution, which stipulates that citizens have the right to basic education regardless of the availability of resources. |
| Purpose/importance | To measure access to free education in the current financial year. |
| Policy linked to | Constitution, South African Schools Act (SASA) and No fee schools Policy |
| Source/collection of | Resource target and Provincial data warehouse |
| data | |
| Means of verification | Resource targeting table (this could be known by different names in various other provinces) |
| Method of calculation | Count the number of learners registered in no-fee paying schools in line with "No Fee Schools Policy". |
| Data limitations | None |
| Type of indicator | Output |
| Calculation type | Non-cumulative |
| Reporting cycle | Annual |
| New indicator | No |
| Desired performance | All eligible learners to benefit from No Fee Schools Policy. Target met or exceeded. |
| Indicator responsibility | Budget Manager (provinces may insert the more relevant Responsibility Manager) |

| Indicator title | PPM208: Number of educators trained in Literacy/Language content and methodology |
|------------------------------|--|
| Short definition | Teachers training and development is one of the top priorities in South African education guided and supported by the Strategic Planning Framework for Teachers Education and Development. Teachers are expected to complete courses aimed at improving their content knowledge and will be encouraged to work together in professional learning communities to achieve better quality education. Provinces to supply own definition in terms of own context e.g. "Training" is defined as a course with defined content, assessment and duration. |
| Purpose/importance | Teacher development is conducted to improve content knowledge, pedagogy and the quality of teaching which impacts on learner performance in the classroom. |
| Policy linked to | Strategic Planning Framework for Teachers Education and Development |
| Source/collection of data | Attendance registers of teachers trained in the province |
| Means of verification | Human Resource Development or other provincial Database |
| Method of calculation | Count the total number of teacher trained in content and methodology in Literacy/Language |
| Data limitations | Quality of source documents |
| Type of indicator | Output |
| Calculation type | Non-cumulative |
| Reporting cycle | Annual |
| New indicator | No |
| Desired performance | All teachers in all phases to be trained in Literacy/Language content and methodology. Target for year to be met or exceeded. |
| Indicator responsibility | Curriculum and Human Resource Management Branches (provinces may insert the more relevant Responsibility Manager) |

| Indicator title | PPM209: Number of educators trained in Numeracy/Mathematics content and methodology |
|------------------------------|--|
| Short definition | Teachers training and development is one of the top priorities in South African education guided and supported by the Strategic Planning Framework for Teachers Education and Development. Teachers are expected to complete courses aimed at improving their content knowledge and will be encouraged to work together in professional learning communities to achieve better quality education. Provinces to supply own definition in terms of own context e.g. "Training" is defined as a course with defined content, assessment and duration. |
| Purpose/importance | Teacher development is conducted to improve content knowledge, pedagogy and the quality of teaching which impacts on learner performance in the classroom. |
| Policy linked to | Strategic Planning Framework for Teachers Education and Development |
| Source/collection of data | Registers of teachers trained in the province |
| Means of verification | Human Resource Development or other provincial Database |
| Method of calculation | Count the total number of teachers formally trained on content and methodology in Numeracy/Mathematics |
| Data limitations | Quality of source documents |
| Type of indicator | Output |
| Calculation type | Non-cumulative |
| Reporting cycle | Annual |
| New indicator | No |
| Desired performance | All teachers in all phases to be trained in Numeracy/Mathematics content and |
| | methodology. Target for year to be met or exceeded. |
| Indicator responsibility | Curriculum and Human Resource Management Branches (provinces may insert the more |
| | relevant Responsibility Manager) |

| Indicator Title | PPM 210: The average hours per year spent by teachers on professional development activities. |
|---------------------------|--|
| Short definition | To measure the average hours per year spent by teachers on professional development activities, to ensure that teachers at all levels develop their teaching and learning skills to enhance curriculum delivery and assessment. Professional development is defined as training provided in a formal environment, for which teachers are registered (preferably as per Provincial Teacher Development Plan) and attendance recorded. Afternoon workshops may be included in this definition. |
| Purpose/importance | Teacher training and development is one of the top priorities in South African education guided and supported by the Integrated Strategic Planning Framework for Teachers Education and Development. Teachers are expected to undergo training aimed at improving their pedagogic and content knowledge and will also be encouraged to work together in professional learning communities to achieve better quality education. |
| Policy linked to | Integrated Strategic Planning Framework for Teachers Education and Development; and Skills Development Legislation. |
| Source/collection of data | Attendance registers |
| Means of verification | Plan for teacher development; Attendance registers of training workshops and attendance summary; Database of educators who participated in professional development activities |
| Method of calculation | Numerator: total number of hours spent by identified teachers in training provided by the Department Denominator: total number of identified teachers who were targeted for training workshops |
| Data limitations | Poor database management and incomplete attendance registers and non-submission of attendance registers by trainers |
| Type of indicator | Input |
| Calculation type | Non-Cumulative |
| Reporting cycle | Annual |
| New indicator | Yes |
| Desired performance | Teachers show high commitment to teaching and learning and are equipped with excellent content knowledge and pedagogical skills to deliver the prescribed curriculum |
| Indicator responsibility | Directorate: Teacher Development |

| Indicator Title | PPM 211: Number of teachers who have written the Self-Diagnostic Assessments. |
|--------------------------|---|
| Short definition | To ensure that teachers at all levels are able to identify gaps in their content knowledge in |
| | order for relevant teacher development to be provided. |
| Purpose/importance | Teachers training and development is one of the top priorities in South African education |
| | guided and supported by the Strategic Planning Framework for Teachers Education and |
| | Development. Teachers are expected to complete courses aimed at improving their content knowledge and will be encouraged to work together in professional learning |
| | communities to achieve better quality education. The MTSF requires of teachers to test |
| | their content knowledge by voluntarily participating in anonymous and sample-based |
| | assessments to contribute towards relevant teacher development. |
| Policy linked to | MTSF and |
| - | Strategic Planning Framework for Teachers Education and Development. |
| Source/collection of | List of teachers who participated in the self-diagnostic assessment. |
| data | |
| Means of verification | Database of identified educators who participated in sample-based self-assessments; |
| | and |
| | List of teachers that participated in the assessments. |
| Method of calculation | Count the number of teachers who participated in the assessment. |
| Data limitations | None |
| Type of indicator | Output |
| Calculation type | Non-cumulative |
| Reporting cycle | Annually |
| New indicator | Yes |
| Desired performance | Identified teachers participate in anonymous self-assessments |
| Indicator responsibility | Directorate: Teacher Development |

| Indicators Title | PPM 212: Percentage of teachers meeting required content knowledge levels after support. |
|---------------------------|--|
| Short definition | The percentage of teachers that show improved content knowledge in priority subjects after support. Priority subjects refers to Mathematics/Numeracy and Language/literacy. Note: Training needs identified are linked to a specific topic/item in the curriculum which determines the required content knowledge that is expected of the educator to have. Based on the training needs and the curriculum requirements, a support intervention is developed and delivered. To measure content knowledge, teachers will be expected to write assessments before and after training programmes/sessions. |
| Purpose/importance | To know if intervention programmes have a positive effect on educator content subject knowledge, and thereby to improve the quality of teaching and learning. |
| Policy linked to | Integrated Strategic Planning Framework for Teacher Education and Development; ELRC resolutions; and Skills Development Policy |
| Source/collection of data | Pre and Post-training assessments completed by identified teachers attending the training programmes |
| Means of verification | Pre and post-training assessment reports. List/summary of results on assessments per training programme/session. |
| Method of calculation | Numerator: total number of identified teachers who obtained 80% and above in post training assessment. Denominator: total number of teachers who completed the post training assessment Multiply by 100 |
| Data limitations | Teachers not always willing to complete pre-and post-training assessments and The indicator applies only to teachers with identified needs. |
| Type of indicator | Input |
| Calculation type | Non-cumulative |
| Reporting cycle | Annual |
| New indicator | Yes |
| Desired performance | That the subject knowledge of teachers, on a particular topic in the curriculum, increases after training. |
| Indicator responsibility | Directorate: Teacher Development |

| Indicator title | PPM 213: Percentage of learners in schools with at least one educator with specialist training on inclusion |
|--------------------------|--|
| Short definition | The total number of learners in public ordinary schools with at least one educator with |
| | specialist training on inclusion expressed as a percentage of the total number of learners. |
| | |
| | Specialist training is defined as all teachers who have one of the following: |
| | |
| | A full Higher Education Institution (HEI) qualification in Inclusive Education, e.g. |
| | Postgraduate Diploma in Education, NQF Level 8 or Postgraduate Certificate in |
| | Education / Advanced Diploma, NQF Level 7 or Advanced Certificate of Education in |
| | Inclusive Education NQF level 6 or BEd and BEd Honours specialising in Inclusive |
| | Education; and/or Attainment of accredited Short Courses and/or SACE endorsed qualifications in two or |
| | more of the following: SIAS Policy, Curriculum Differentiation, Guidelines for Special |
| | Schools as Resource Centres, Guidelines for Full-Service Schools, SASL, Braille, and |
| | Curriculum Adaptation for Learners with Visual Impairment. |
| Purpose/importance | To measure access to education for learners experiencing barriers to learning in the |
| | public ordinary schooling system. |
| Policy linked to | NDP; |
| - | White Paper 6 |
| Source/collection of | Formal qualification; |
| data | Short Course certificates; |
| | Attendance register of educators trained on inclusion (where applicable); |
| | Training and development data base (where applicable); |
| | PERSAL print out of qualifications; and |
| | List of all public ordinary schools with numbers of learners in those schools. |
| Means of verification | List of public ordinary schools with numbers of learners where at least one educator was |
| | trained on inclusion according to the definition given above. |
| Method of calculation | Numerator: total learner enrolment in public ordinary schools where there is at least one educator with specialist training on inclusion |
| | Denominator: total learner enrolment in public ordinary schools |
| | Multiply by 100 |
| Data limitations | Specialist qualification details might not be adequately specified/ documented. |
| Type of indicator | Input |
| Calculation type | Non-cumulative |
| Reporting cycle | Annual |
| New indicator | Yes |
| Desired performance | To ensure that all learners in public ordinary schools have access to specialised learning |
| | support. |
| Indicator responsibility | Directorate: Inclusion and Special Schools Directorate |
| | Human Resources (HR) |

| Indicator title | PPM 214: Number and percentage of Funza Lushaka bursary holders placed in schools within six months upon completion of studies or upon confirmation that the bursar has completed studies. |
|---------------------------|---|
| Short definition | Measure the number of Funza Lushaka bursary holders appointed by schools, in the province in question, within six months of completion of studies. "Placed" is defined as: securing appointment at a school in a permanent capacity. |
| Purpose/importance | The basic education sector continues to experience problems attracting enough young and appropriately skilled people. The Funza Lushaka Bursary scheme is used to ensure that young people study towards an educator qualification aimed at scarce skills within the sector. These new entrants need to be absorbed in schools in provinces according to the requirements of the bursary scheme. |
| Policy linked to | NDP; and Funza Lushaka Policy |
| Source/collection of data | Human Resource Directorate – PERSAL |
| Means of verification | PERSAL; and Data base of Funza Lushaka bursary holders |
| Method of calculation | Numerator: total number of Funza Lushaka bursary holders placed in schools within 6 months Denominator: total number of eligible (based on time of qualification), qualified Funza Lushaka bursary graduates Multiply by 100 |
| Data limitations | Placement of graduates in other provinces impacts on the provision of comprehensive provincial data; and Adequate data not readily available to track the placement of Funza Lushaka bursars. |
| Type of indicator | Output |
| Calculation type | Non - cumulative |
| Reporting cycle | Annual |
| New indicator | Yes |
| Desired performance | All Funza Lushaka bursary holders with the right qualifications and skills to be appointed in schools. |
| Indicator responsibility | Directorate: Human Resource Management or Administration |

| Indicator title | PPM 215: Number of qualified Grade R-12 teachers aged 30 and below, entering the public service as teachers for the first time during the financial year. |
|------------------------------|---|
| Short definition | The number of qualified teachers, aged 30 and below, being permanently/temporarily employed for the first time as teachers. |
| Purpose/importance | To ensure that young teachers are entering the workforce. |
| Policy linked to | School Post Provisioning Norms; Educators Employment Act (EEA); and Personnel Administration Measure (PAM) |
| Source/collection of data | PERSAL |
| Means of verification | PERSAL data/Information |
| Method of calculation | Count the total number of educators in schools who are registered in the PERSAL system that are below 30 years of age and are first time permanently/temporarily employed during the period under review. If an annual target is reflected for a particular quarter, then the output reported for that quarter will be used as the annual output. |
| Data limitations | None |
| Type of indicator | Input |
| Calculation type | Non-cumulative |
| Reporting cycle | Annual |
| New indicator | Yes |
| Desired performance | The Department needs to ensure that a stream of young teachers enters the profession. |
| Indicator responsibility | Directorate: Human Resource Management or Administration |

| Indicator title | PPM 216: Percentage of learners who are in classes with no more than 45 learners. |
|--------------------------|---|
| Short definition | The total number of learners who are in classes with no more than 45 learners expressed |
| | as a percentage. |
| | "Classes" are defined as "Register Class". |
| Purpose/importance | To determine the extent of overcrowding in the classrooms |
| Policy linked to | South African Schools Act (SASA); |
| | School Post Provisioning Norms; |
| | Employment of Educators Act (EEA); |
| | Personnel Administration Measure (PAM); and |
| | Infrastructure Norms and Standards. |
| Source/collection of | Class lists of registered classes |
| data | Signed off declaration by Principal (manual/electronic) |
| Means of verification | Provincial data warehouse |
| Method of calculation | Numerator: total number of learners in register class size of no more than 45 learners. |
| | Denominator: total learner enrolment in public schools. |
| | Multiply by 100 |
| Data limitations | The data may not be current/up to date |
| Type of indicator | Output |
| Calculation type | Non-cumulative |
| Reporting cycle | Annual |
| New indicator | Yes |
| Desired performance | To prevent overcrowding and to provide adequate classroom space. |
| Indicator responsibility | Directorates: EMIS and Infrastructure |

| Indicator title | PPM 217: Percentage of schools where allocated teaching posts are all filled |
|--------------------------|---|
| Short definition | The total number of schools where allocated teaching posts are all filled expressed as percentage of all schools. "Filled" is defined as having a permanent/temporary teacher appointed in the post. |
| | In the context of education temporary appointments are very much an inherent part of the appointment process. |
| Purpose/importance | To ensure that the availability and utilisation of teachers are such that there is a teacher in every class at all times. |
| Policy linked to | Post Provisioning Norms |
| Source/collection of | Post provisioning database; and |
| data | PERSAL |
| Means of verification | PERSAL data; |
| | Post provisioning database; and |
| | Staff establishment of schools |
| Method of calculation | Numerator: total number of schools that have filled all their posts in accordance with their |
| | post provisioning norms allocation |
| | Denominator: total number of schools that received post provisioning norms allocation Multiply by 100 |
| Data limitations | None |
| Type of indicator | Input |
| Calculation type | Non-cumulative |
| Reporting cycle | Annual |
| New indicator | Yes |
| Desired performance | To ensure that all posts allocated are filled. |
| Indicator responsibility | Directorate: Human Resource Management or Administration |
| | |

| Indicator Title | PPM 218: Percentage of learners provided with required textbooks in all grades and in all subjects per annum |
|---------------------------|---|
| Short definition | The indicator is about tracking if each learner is in possession of a textbook in each subject in all grades whether printed textbook or e-textbook. |
| Purpose/importance | To ensure that each learner has a textbook for every subject. |
| Policy linked to | South African Schools Act (SASA); CAPS; and Norms and Standards for funding. |
| Source/collection of data | Primary Source: SAMS records (e.g. retrieval/ordering)/ record of learner level distribution list/issuing register/ordering electronic system |
| Means of verification | SAMS retrieval system/ record of learner level distribution list/issuing register/ordering electronic system Invoices/ order slips/ delivery notes/ records of the procurement of textbooks. |
| Method of calculation | Numerator: total number of learners that have received textbooks for all subjects Denominator: total number of learners Multiply by 100 |
| Data limitations | Not all schools will complete the book retrieval module on SAMS; The data regarding stock on hand will not be "absolute", given book loss, damage etc; Orders placed not for sufficient numbers of books; and Invoice notes not retained. |
| Type of indicator | Output |
| Calculation type | Non-cumulative |
| Reporting cycle | Annual |
| New indicator | Yes |
| Desired performance | To ensure that all learners have textbooks for all subjects. |
| Indicator responsibility | Directorates: Procurement and LTSM |

| Indicator Title | PPM 219: Number and percentage of learners who complete the whole curriculum each year. |
|-----------------------------|--|
| Short definition | To measure the percentage of learners who cover everything in the curriculum for the current year on the basis of sample-based evaluations of records kept by teachers and evidence of practical exercises done by learners in identified subjects and grades. Monitoring of curriculum coverage will be done in Grades 3, 6, 9 and 12 for Mathematics and the Language of Learning and Teaching (LoLT). |
| Purpose/importance | The core business of the Department of Education is to deliver the curriculum to learners in all grades required by the Curriculum and Assessment Policy Statement (CAPS). Monitoring of curriculum coverage is done by instructional leadership at schools, subject advisors and Circuit Managers. |
| Policy linked to | SASA; MTSF; and CAPS |
| Source/collection of data | Primary source: Learner notes/books Secondary source: Records of Circuit Managers and Subject Advisers of curriculum coverage in the identified schools, according to the benchmarks set in CAPS in identified subjects and grades. |
| Means of verification | Records of Circuit Managers and Subject Advisers of curriculum coverage, signed off by the district official and school |
| Method of calculation | Numerator: total number of learners in identified schools that covered the curriculum in the identified subjects and grades Denominator: total number of all learners in identified schools, subjects and grades Multiply by 100 |
| Data limitations | Unreliable flow of data |
| Type of indicator | Output |
| Calculation type | Non-cumulative |
| Reporting cycle | Annual |
| New indicator | Yes |
| Desired performance | All schools have covered the curriculum in all grades and subjects as required by CAPS |
| Indicator responsibility | Directorate: Curriculum and Districts |

| Indicator Title | PPM 220: Percentage of schools producing a minimum set of management documents at a required standard. |
|--------------------------|--|
| Short definition | This indicator measures the extent to which all schools adhere to good management practice by ensuring that the following minimum set of management documents are produced at the required standard, which means in line with the templates provided. The documents are: School Budget, School Improvement Plan, Annual Report, attendance registers for educators and learners, Records of learner marks. |
| Purpose/importance | SASA and other educational policies prescribe certain management documents to be available and implemented at schools and are managed at least at a minimum standard across the country (templates provided). |
| Policy linked to | SASA; Whole School Evaluation Policy 2001; School Policy on Learner Attendance; and School Policy on Educator Attendance |
| Source/collection of | Completed survey tool in the form of a checklist; and |
| data | List of schools with minimum set of management documents |
| Means of verification | Monitoring tools and/or reports. |
| Method of calculation | Numerator: total number of Public ordinary schools with all identified management documents available Denominator: total number of all Public ordinary schools Multiply by 100 |
| Data limitations | None |
| Type of indicator | Output |
| Calculation type | Non-cumulative |
| Reporting cycle | Annual |
| New indicator | Yes |
| Desired performance | All schools must be able to produce minimum management documents |
| Indicator responsibility | Directorate: Provincial Audit Monitoring and Support / Management and Governance |

| Indicator Title | PPM 221: Number and Percentage of SGBs in sampled schools that meet minimum criteria in terms of effectiveness every year. |
|------------------------------|--|
| Short definition | The percentage of sampled schools where the School Governing Body (SGB) meets the minimum criteria in terms of effectiveness, i.e. where there is an elected SGB, a Constitution of the SGB in terms of membership, at least one SGB meeting per quarter was held and there was a parents meeting where the budget was tabled (evidenced by attendance registers and minutes of meetings). |
| Purpose/importance | To ensure that all schools comply with the legislations and regulations that directs the functionality of School Governing Bodies towards parental involvement in education. |
| Policy linked to | The Constitution of the RSA Act; SASA (Section 20, 21, 34 – 44); Whole School Evaluation Policy 2001; and Promotion of Access to Information Act. |
| Source/collection of data | Sample survey tool in the form of questionnaire/checklist. |
| Means of verification | The survey tool signed off by the official and the principal or representative. |
| Method of calculation | Numerator: total number of schools sampled in which the SGB meets the minimum criteria in terms of effectiveness (as defined above) Denominator: total number of sampled schools Multiply by 100 |
| Data limitations | None |
| Type of indicator | Output |
| Calculation type | Non-cumulative |
| Reporting cycle | Annual |
| New indicator | Yes |
| Desired performance | All schools have functional and effective SGB structures. |
| Indicator responsibility | Directorate: Provincial Audit Monitoring and Support / Management and Governance |

| Indicator title | PPM 222: Percentage of schools with more than one financial responsibility on the basis of assessment. |
|------------------------------|--|
| Short definition | This indicator measures the total number of schools with more than one financial management function expressed as a percentage of the total number of schools. |
| Purpose/importance | To enable schools to operate autonomously. |
| Policy linked to | Amended National Norms and Standards for School Funding/ adequacy allocation for learners / PFMA / SASA |
| Source/collection of data | School Funding Norms and Standards database |
| Means of verification | Budget transfer documents (these documents list schools, number of learners, budget allocation and the functions allocated). |
| Method of calculation | Numerator: number of ordinary public schools that are given more than one financial management function as per Section 21 of SASA Denominator: total number of ordinary public schools Multiply by 100 |
| Data limitations | None |
| Type of indicator | Output |
| Calculation type | Non-cumulative |
| Reporting cycle | Annual |
| New indicator | Yes |
| Desired performance | All qualifying schools given the full set of financial management functions |
| Indicator responsibility | Office of the Chief Financial Officer (CFO). |

| Indicator title | PPM 223: Percentage of learners in schools that are funded at a minimum level. |
|------------------------------|--|
| Short definition | This indicator measures the total number of learners funded at a minimum level expressed as a percentage of the total number of learners in ordinary public schools. |
| Purpose/importance | To improve access to education. |
| Policy linked to | Amended National Norms and Standards for School Funding /adequacy allocation for learners. |
| Source/collection of data | School Funding Norms and Standards database. |
| Means of verification | Budget transfer documents (these documents list schools, number of learners and budget allocation per learner). |
| Method of calculation | Numerator: total number of learners enrolled at ordinary public schools that received their subsidies at or above the nationally determined per-learner adequacy amount Denominator: total number of learners enrolled in ordinary public schools Multiply by 100. |
| Data limitations | None |
| Type of indicator | Output |
| Calculation type | Non-cumulative |
| Reporting cycle | Annual |
| New indicator | Yes |
| Desired performance | All qualifying schools to be funded according to the minimum standards for public school funding. |
| Indicator responsibility | Office of the Chief Financial Officer (CFO). |

PROGRAMME 3: Independent School Subsidies

| Indicator title | PPM301: Percentage of registered independent schools receiving subsidies |
|--------------------------|--|
| Short definition | Number of registered independent schools that are subsidised expressed as a |
| | percentage of the total number of registered independent schools. |
| | Independent Schools: schools registered or deemed to be independent in terms of the |
| | South African Schools Act (SASA). Funds are transferred to registered independent |
| | schools that have applied and qualified for government subsidies for learners in their |
| | schools. |
| Purpose/importance | To improve access to education in the current financial year. |
| Policy linked to | Compliance with schools funding norms and standards for independent schools |
| Source/collection of | Schools Funding Norms and standards database |
| data | |
| Means of verification | Budget transfer documents (these documents list schools, number of learners and budget |
| | allocation). |
| Method of calculation | Numerator: total number of registered independent schools that are subsidised |
| | Denominator: total number of registered independent schools |
| | Multiply by 100 |
| | |
| Data limitations | None |
| Type of indicator | Input |
| Calculation type | Non-cumulative |
| Reporting cycle | Annual |
| New indicator | Yes |
| Desired performance | All qualifying independent schools to be subsidised and that subsidised independent |
| | schools must adhere to minimum standards for regulating Independent schools. Target |
| | for year to be met or exceeded. |
| Indicator responsibility | Institutional Support Management and Governance: Independent Schools or Independent |
| | Schools Programme Manager |

| Indicator title | PPM302: Number of learners at subsidised registered independent schools |
|--------------------------|---|
| Short definition | Independent Schools: schools registered or deemed to be independent in terms of the |
| | South African Schools Act (SASA). Funds are transferred to registered independent |
| | schools that have applied and qualified for government subsidies for learners in their schools. |
| Purpose/importance | To improve access to education in the current financial year. |
| Policy linked to | Compliance with schools funding norms and standards for independent schools |
| Source/collection of | Schools Funding Norms and standards database |
| data | |
| Means of verification | Budget transfer documents (these documents list schools, number of learners and budget |
| | allocation). |
| Method of calculation | Count the total number of learners in independent schools that are subsidised |
| Data limitations | None |
| Type of indicator | Output |
| Calculation type | Non-cumulative |
| Reporting cycle | Annual |
| New indicator | No |
| Desired performance | All learners in qualifying independent schools to be subsidised. Target for year to be met |
| | or exceeded. |
| Indicator responsibility | Institutional Support Management and Governance: Independent Schools or Independent |
| | Schools Programme Manager |

| Indicator title | PPM303: Percentage of registered independent schools visited for monitoring and |
|--------------------------|--|
| | support |
| Short definition | Number of registered independent schools visited by Provincial Education Department |
| | officials for monitoring and support purposes expressed as a percentage of the total |
| | number of registered independent schools. These include schools visits by Circuit |
| | Mangers, Subject Advisors and any official from the Department for monitoring and |
| | support. |
| Purpose/importance | To measure monitoring and oversight of independent schools by Provincial Education |
| | Departments in the current financial year. |
| Policy linked to | SASA and MTSF |
| Source/collection of | Provincial Education Department officials, Circuit Managers and Subject Advisers signed |
| data | schools schedule and schools visitor records or schools visit form. |
| Means of verification | Provincial Education Departments reports on the number of independent schools visited |
| Method of calculation | Numerator: total number of registered independent schools visited by Provincial |
| | Education Department officials for monitoring and support purposes |
| | Denominator: total number of registered independent schools |
| | Multiply by 100 |
| | |
| Data limitations | None |
| Type of indicator | Input |
| Calculation type | Non-cumulative |
| Reporting cycle | Quarterly |
| New indicator | No |
| Desired performance | All registered independent schools to be visited by Provincial Education Departments for |
| | oversight, monitoring, support and liaison purposes at least once a year. |
| Indicator responsibility | Institutional Support Management and Governance: Independent Schools or Independent |
| | Schools Programme Manager |

| Indiator title | PPM401: Percentage of special schools serving as Resource Centres |
|---------------------------|---|
| Short definition | Education White Paper 6 speaks of the "qualitative improvement of special schools for the learners that they serve and their phased conversion to special schools resource centres that provided special support to neighbouring schools and is integrated into district based support team". |
| Purpose/importance | To measure support that the special schools resource centres offer to mainstream and full service schools as a lever in establishing an inclusive education system in the current financial year. |
| Policy linked to | White Paper 6 and Guidelines to Ensure Quality Education and Support in Special Schools and Special Schools Resource Centres |
| Source/collection of data | Inclusive education database |
| Means of verification | List of Special Schools serving as resource centres |
| Method of calculation | Numerator: total number of special schools serving as resource centres Denominator: total number of specials schools Multiply by 100 |
| Data limitations | None |
| Type of indicator | Output |
| Calculation type | Non-cumulative |
| Reporting cycle | Annual |
| New indicator | No |
| Desired performance | All special schools to serve as resource centres. Target for year to be met or exceeded. |
| Indicator responsibility | Inclusive Education Directorate (provinces may insert the more relevant Responsibility Manager) |

| Indicator title | PPM402: Number of learners in public special schools |
|--------------------------|--|
| Short definition | Number of learners enrolled in special schools. Special School: Schools resourced to deliver education to learners requiring high-intensity educational and other support on either a full-time or a part-time basis. The learners who attend these schools include those who have physical, intellectual or sensory disabilities or serious behaviour and/or emotional problems, and those who are in conflict with the law or whose health-care needs are complex. |
| Purpose/importance | To measure access to education for special needs children, to provide information for planning and support for special schools purposes |
| Policy linked to | White Paper 6 |
| Source/collection of | Provincial data warehouse |
| data | |
| Means of verification | Declarations signed-off by principals when they submit completed survey forms or |
| | electronic databases and co-signed by the Circuit and District Managers (electronic or hardcopy) |
| Method of calculation | Count the total number of learners enrolled in public Special Schools. |
| Data limitations | Completeness and accuracy of survey forms or electronic databases from schools |
| Type of indicator | Output |
| Calculation type | Non-cumulative |
| Reporting cycle | Annual |
| New indicator | No |
| Desired performance | All learners with physical, intellectual or sensory disabilities or serious behaviour and/or |
| | emotional problems, and those who are in conflict with the law or whose health-care |
| | needs are complex to attend special schools. |
| Indicator responsibility | Inclusive Education Programme Manager |

| Indicator title | PPM403 : Number of therapists/specialist staff in special schools |
|---------------------------|---|
| Short definition | This indicator measures the total number of professional non-educator/specialist staff employed in public special schools. Professional non-educator staff is personnel who are classified as paramedics, social workers, therapists, nurses but are not educators. Note that although therapists, counsellors and psychologists are appointed in terms of the Employment of Educators Act these should all be included in the total. |
| Purpose/importance | To measure professional support given to learners and educators in public special schools |
| Policy linked to | White Paper 6 |
| Source/collection of data | PERSAL database |
| Means of verification | PERSAL database |
| Method of calculation | Count the total number of professional non-educator staff employed in public special schools. |
| Data limitations | Completeness and accuracy of PERSAL information |
| Type of indicator | Input |
| Calculation type | Non-cumulative |
| Reporting cycle | Quarterly |
| New indicator | No |
| Desired performance | All public special schools to have the requisite number of school based professionals staff |
| Indicator responsibility | Human Resource and Management Directorate / Corporate Services – HR Administration (provinces may insert the more relevant Responsible Manager or unit) |

PROGRAMME 5: Early Childhood Development

| Indicator title | PPM501: Number of public schools that offer Grade R |
|--------------------------|---|
| Short definition | This indicator measures the total number of public schools(ordinary and special) that offer |
| | Grade R. |
| Purpose/importance | To measure provision of Grade R in public schools. |
| Policy linked to | White Paper 5 |
| Source/collection of | Provincial data warehouse |
| data | |
| Means of verification | Signed-off declaration by Principal or District Manager (electronic or hardcopy) or other |
| | formal record as determined by the Province. |
| Method of calculation | Count the number of public schools (ordinary and special) that offer Grade R |
| Data limitations | None |
| Type of indicator | Output |
| Calculation type | Non-cumulative |
| Reporting cycle | Annual |
| New indicator | No |
| Desired performance | All public schools with Grade 1 to offer Grade R. Target for year to be met or exceeded. |
| Indicator responsibility | EMIS Directorate |

| Indicator title | PPM502: Percentage of Grade 1 learners who have received formal Grade R education |
|--------------------------|--|
| Short definition | Number of Grade 1 learners in public schools who have attended Grade R in public |
| | ordinary and/or special schools and registered independent schools/ECD sites expressed |
| | as a percentage of total number of learners enrolled in Grade 1 for the first time, |
| | excluding learners who are repeating. |
| Purpose/importance | This indicator measures the readiness of learners entering the schooling system and |
| | records children who were exposed to Early Childhood Development stimuli in the prior |
| | financial year. |
| Policy linked to | White Paper 5 and MTSF |
| Source/collection of | Provincial data warehouse |
| data | |
| Means of verification | Signed-off declaration by Principal or District Manager (electronic or hardcopy). Provincial |
| | record systems |
| Method of calculation | Numerator: total number of Grade 1 learners in Public ordinary school who had formal |
| | Grade R in the previous year |
| | Denominator: total Grade 1 learners enrolled in public ordinary schools, for the first time, |
| | excluding learners who are repeating |
| | Multiply by 100 |
| | |
| Data limitations | None |
| Type of indicator | Output |
| Calculation type | Non-cumulative |
| Reporting cycle | Annual |
| New indicator | No |
| Desired performance | All eligible children to attend Grade R in a given year. Target for year to be met or |
| | exceeded. |
| Indicator responsibility | EMIS Directorate |

| Indicator Title | PPM503: Number and percentage of Grade R practitioners with NQF level 6 |
|--------------------------|---|
| | and above qualification each year. |
| Short definition | Increase the percentage of Grade R practitioners, with NQF Level 6, teaching in |
| | public schools in the province. |
| Purpose/importance | To have more Grade R practitioners with NQF Level 6 and above teaching Grade |
| | R in public schools and thereby improving the quality of teaching and learning. |
| Policy linked to | White Paper 5 on ECD; and |
| - | MTSF |
| Source/collection of | PERSAL records and files or Provincial records. |
| data | |
| Means of verification | List of Grade R practitioners who teach Grade R in the province and their |
| | qualifications. |
| Method of calculation | |
| Data limitations | |
| Type of indicator | Numerator: total number of practitioners with NQF 6 qualifications and above |
| | Denominator: total number of Grade R practitioners in public schools. |
| | Multiply by 100 |
| Calculation type | Incomplete PERSAL files and records; |
| | SGBs appoint these practitioners and they may not always adhere to procedures |
| | as expected; and |
| | Primary data sources i.e. copies of qualifications may not be on file in these cases. |
| Reporting cycle | Annual |
| New indicator | Yes |
| Desired performance | To increase the Percentage of employed Grade R practitioners with NQF Level 6 |
| | and above. |
| Indicator responsibility | Early Childhood Development (ECD) / Districts |

PROGRAMME 6: Infrastructure Development

| Indicator title | PPM601: Number of public ordinary schools provided with water supply |
|--------------------------|--|
| Short definition | This indicator measures the total number of public ordinary schools provided with water. |
| | This includes water tanks or boreholes or tap water. This measure applies to addressing |
| | the backlogs that affect existing schools. It does not include provisioning for new schools. |
| Purpose/importance | To measure the plan to provide access to water in the year concerned in the current |
| | financial year. |
| Policy linked to | Schools Infrastructure Provision |
| Source/collection of | NEIMS or School Infrastructure database |
| data | |
| Means of verification | Completion certificates, practical completion certificates, work completion certificates. |
| Method of calculation | Count the total number of existing public ordinary schools that were provided with water |
| | in the year under review. |
| Data limitations | None |
| Type of indicator | Output |
| Calculation type | Non-cumulative |
| Reporting cycle | Annual |
| New indicator | No |
| Desired performance | All public ordinary schools to have access to water. Target for year to be met or |
| | exceeded. |
| | NB: Provinces in which this target has already been met and where this has been audited |
| | and confirmed will indicate "Not applicable" for this measure which refers solely to |
| | improvements to existing buildings and not new stock. |
| Indicator responsibility | Schools Infrastructure Directorate / Infrastructure Development Unit |

| Indicator title | PPM602: Number of public ordinary schools provided with electricity supply |
|--------------------------|---|
| Short definition | This indicator measures the total number of public ordinary schools provided with electricity. This measure applies to existing schools and excludes new schools. Definition: Schools with electricity refers to schools that have any source of electricity including Eskom Grid, solar panels and generators. |
| Purpose/importance | To measure additional access to electricity provided in the current financial year. |
| Policy linked to | Schools Infrastructure Provision |
| Source/collection of | NEIMS or School Infrastructure database |
| data | |
| Means of verification | Completion certificate, practical completion certificates, works completion certificates. |
| Method of calculation | Count the total number of existing public ordinary schools that were provided with |
| | electricity in the year under review. |
| Data limitations | None |
| Type of indicator | Output |
| Calculation type | Non-cumulative |
| Reporting cycle | Annual |
| New indicator | No |
| Desired performance | All public ordinary schools to have access to electricity. Target for year to be met or exceeded. NB: Provinces in which this target has already been met and where this has been audited |
| | and confirmed will indicate "Not applicable" for this measure which refers solely to existing and not new stock. |
| Indicator responsibility | Schools Infrastructure Directorate / Infrastructure Development Unit |

| Indicator title | PPM603: Number of public ordinary schools supplied with sanitation facilities |
|--------------------------|--|
| Short definition | This indicator measures the total number of public ordinary schools provided with |
| | sanitation facilities. This measure applies to existing schools and excludes new schools. |
| | Sanitation facility: Refers to all kinds of toilets such as: Pit latrine with ventilated pipe at |
| | the back of the toilet, Septic Flush, Municipal Flush, Enviro Loo, Pit-latrine and Chemical. |
| Purpose/importance | To measure additional access to sanitation facilities provided in the current financial year. |
| Policy linked to | Schools Infrastructure Provision |
| Source/collection of | NEIMS or School Infrastructure database |
| data | |
| Means of verification | Completion certificate, practical completion certificates, works completion certificates. |
| Method of calculation | Count the total number of public ordinary schools provided with sanitation facilities in the |
| | year under review. |
| Data limitations | None |
| Type of indicator | Output |
| Calculation type | Non-cumulative |
| Reporting cycle | Annual |
| New indicator | No |
| Desired performance | All public ordinary schools to have access to sanitation facilities. Target for year to be met |
| | or exceeded. |
| | NB: Provinces in which this target has already been met and where this has been audited |
| | and confirmed will indicate "Not applicable" for this measure which refers solely to |
| | existing and not new stock. |
| Indicator responsibility | Schools Infrastructure Directorate/ Infrastructure Development Unit |

| Indicator title | PPM604: Number of additional classrooms built in, or provided for, existing public ordinary schools (includes replacement schools) |
|--------------------------|---|
| Short definition | This indicator measures the number of classrooms built onto or provided to public ordinary schools. These are additional classrooms or mobile classrooms for existing schools. The measure excludes classrooms in new schools. This should also not include Grade R classrooms. Classrooms: Rooms where teaching and learning occurs, but which are not designed for special instructional activities. This indicator excludes specialist rooms. |
| Purpose/importance | To measure additional access to the appropriate learning environment and infrastructure in schools provided in the current financial year. |
| Policy linked to | Guidelines Relating to Planning for Public School Infrastructure |
| Source/collection of | NEIMS or School Infrastructure database |
| data | Completion certificates of existing schools supplied with additional classrooms. |
| | List of schools indicating classrooms delivered per school. The evidence could include |
| | province-specific items such as letters of satisfaction by the school, Works Completion |
| | Certificates etc. |
| Means of verification | Completion certificate or practical completion certificate. The evidence could include |
| | province-specific items such as letters of satisfaction provided by the school, Works |
| | Completion Certificates etc. The mobiles should be recorded in the Asset Registers, as per provincial norms. |
| Method of calculation | Count the total number of additional classrooms built or provided in existing schools. |
| Data limitations | None |
| Type of indicator | Output |
| Calculation type | Non-cumulative |
| Reporting cycle | Annual |
| New indicator | No |
| Desired performance | All public ordinary schools to have adequate numbers of classrooms. Target for year to |
| | be met or exceeded. |
| Indicator responsibility | Schools Infrastructure Directorate / Infrastructure Development Unit |

| Indicator title | PPM605: Number of additional specialist rooms built in public ordinary schools (includes replacement schools). |
|--------------------------|--|
| Short definition | (Includes replacement schools). This indicator measures the total number of additional specialist rooms built in public ordinary schools. These include additional specialist rooms in existing schools and those in new or replacement schools. This should not include Grade R classrooms. Specialist room is defined as a room equipped according to the requirements of the curriculum. Examples: technical drawing room, music room, metal work room. It excludes administrative offices and classrooms (as defined in PPM 604) and includes rooms such as laboratories. Note that although the school might decide to put the room to a different use from the specifications in the building plan it will still be classified as a specialist room for the purposes of this measure. |
| Purpose/importance | To measure availability and provision of specialist rooms in schools in order to provide the appropriate environment for subject specialisation through the curriculum in the current financial year. |
| Policy linked to | Guidelines Relating To Planning For Public School Infrastructure |
| Source/collection of | NEIMS or School Infrastructure database or |
| data | Completion certificates of schools supplied with specialist rooms or list of schools indicating specialist rooms delivered per school. |
| Means of verification | Completion Certificate. The room is built to the designated size. The evidence could include province-specific items such as letters of satisfaction provided by the school, Works Completion Certificates etc. |
| Method of calculation | Count the total number of specialist rooms built |
| Data limitations | None |
| Type of indicator | Output |
| Calculation type | Non-cumulative |
| Reporting cycle | Annual |
| New indicator | No |
| Desired performance | All public ordinary schools to have libraries, resource centre etc. Target for year to be met or exceeded. |
| Indicator responsibility | Schools Infrastructure Directorate / Infrastructure Development Unit |

| Indicator title | PPM606: Number of new schools completed and ready for occupation (includes replacement schools) |
|--------------------------|---|
| Short definition | This indicator measures the total number of public ordinary schools built in a given year. These include both new and replacement schools built and completed. |
| Purpose/importance | To measure access to education through provision of appropriate schools infrastructure in the current financial year. |
| Policy linked to | Guidelines Relating To Planning For Public School Infrastructure |
| Source/collection of | NEIMS or School Infrastructure database. |
| data | Completion Certificate or practical completion certificate. |
| Means of verification | Completion Certificate or practical completion certificate. The evidence could include province-specific items such as letters of satisfaction provided by the school, Works Completion Certificates etc. |
| Method of calculation | Count the total number of new schools completed |
| Data limitations | None |
| Type of indicator | Output |
| Calculation type | Non-cumulative |
| Reporting cycle | Annual |
| New indicator | No |
| Desired performance | All children to have access to public ordinary schools with basic services and appropriate |
| | infrastructure. Target for year to be met or exceeded. |
| Indicator responsibility | Schools Infrastructure Directorate / Infrastructure Development Unit |

| Indicator title | PPM607: Number of new schools under construction (includes replacement schools) |
|--------------------------|--|
| Short definition | This indicator measures the total number of public ordinary schools under construction |
| | includes replacement schools and schools being built. |
| | Under-construction means any kind of building work, such as laying of a building |
| | foundation, with construction workers on site and brick and mortar delivered. |
| Purpose/importance | To measure availability and provision of education through provision of more schools in |
| | order to provide the appropriate learning and teaching in the current financial year. |
| Policy linked to | Guidelines Relating to Planning For Public School Infrastructure |
| Source/collection of | NEIMS or School Infrastructure database or Completion certificates of new schools |
| data | |
| Means of verification | Supply Chain Management Documents or Procurement Documents |
| Method of calculation | Count the total number of schools under construction including replacement schools |
| Data limitations | None |
| Type of indicator | Output |
| Calculation type | Non-cumulative |
| Reporting cycle | Annual |
| New indicator | No |
| Desired performance | Public ordinary schools to cater for learner numbers and meet required standards. In the |
| | year concerned the building targets should be met or exceeded so there are no lags in |
| | the provision of adequate accommodation. |
| Indicator responsibility | Schools Infrastructure Directorate / Infrastructure Development Unit |

| Indicator title | PPM608: Number of new or additional Grade R classrooms built (includes those in |
|--------------------------|--|
| | replacement schools). |
| Short definition | This indicator measures the total number of classrooms built to accommodate Grade R |
| | learners. |
| Purpose/importance | To measure expansion of the provision of early childhood development in the current |
| | financial year. |
| Policy linked to | Guidelines on Schools Infrastructure |
| Source/collection of | NEIMS or Infrastructure database |
| data | Completion certificates |
| Means of verification | Completion Certificate or practical completion certificate. The evidence could include |
| | province-specific items such as letters of satisfaction provided by the school, Works |
| | Completion Certificates etc. |
| Method of calculation | Count the total number of new or additional Grade R classrooms built. |
| Data limitations | None |
| Type of indicator | Output |
| Calculation type | Non-cumulative |
| Reporting cycle | Annual |
| New indicator | No |
| Desired performance | All public ordinary schools with Grade 1 to have a Grade R classroom(s). |
| Indicator responsibility | Schools Infrastructure Directorate / Infrastructure Development Unit |

| Indicator title | PPM609: Number of hostels built |
|--------------------------|--|
| Short definition | This indicator measures the number of hostels built in the public ordinary schools. |
| Purpose/importance | To measure access to education for learners who would benefit from being in a hostel in |
| | the current financial year. |
| Policy linked to | Guidelines on Schools Infrastructure |
| Source/collection of | NEIMS or Infrastructure database |
| data | Completion certificates of new schools |
| Means of verification | Completion Certificate or practical completion certificate The evidence could include |
| | province-specific items such as letters of satisfaction provided by the school, Works |
| | Completion Certificates etc. |
| Method of calculation | Count the total number of additional hostels built in public ordinary schools |
| Data limitations | None |
| Type of indicator | Output |
| Calculation type | Non-cumulative |
| Reporting cycle | Annual |
| New indicator | No |
| Desired performance | All children to have access to education regardless of geographical location. Target for |
| | year to be met or exceeded. |
| Indicator responsibility | Schools Infrastructure Directorate / Infrastructure Development Unit |

| Indicator title | PPM610: Number of schools where scheduled maintenance projects were |
|--------------------------|--|
| | completed |
| Short definition | The South African Schools Act (SASA), No 84 of 1999 defines the roles of the |
| | Department of Basic Education (Provincial, District, Circuit, Schools Governing Body and |
| | Schools Principal) to maintain and improve the schools property and buildings and |
| | grounds occupied by the schools, including schools hostels. |
| Purpose/importance | To measure number of schools where scheduled maintenance was implemented and completed. |
| | Routine maintenance of schools facilities in our country is generally unacceptable, |
| | resulting in further deterioration over time. The ongoing neglect exposes learners to |
| | danger, de-motivates educators and cost the state more and more over time as buildings |
| | collapse. |
| Policy linked to | SASA |
| Source/collection of | NEIMS or School Infrastructure database. Completion certificates. |
| data | |
| Means of verification | Database of schools with scheduled maintenance completed. The evidence could |
| | include province-specific items such as letters of satisfaction provided by the school, |
| | Works Completion Certificates etc. |
| Method of calculation | Count the total number of schools with scheduled maintenance completed |
| Data limitations | None |
| Type of indicator | Output |
| Calculation type | Non-cumulative |
| Reporting cycle | Annual |
| New indicator | No |
| Desired performance | Schools to be conducive for learning and teaching |
| Indicator responsibility | NEIMS/ Schools Infrastructure Directorate / Infrastructure Development Unit |

| Indicator title | PPM701: Percentage of learners who passed National Senior Certificate (NSC) |
|--------------------------|---|
| Short definition | This indicator measures the total number of NSC learners who passed in the National Senior Certificate (NSC) examination expressed as a percentage of the total number of learners who wrote the National Senior Certificate. |
| Purpose/importance | To measure the efficiency of the schooling system in the current financial year. |
| Policy linked to | MTSF and Examinations and Assessments |
| Source/collection of | National Senior Certificate database |
| data | |
| Means of verification | List of National Senior Certificate learners |
| Method of calculation | Numerator: total number of learners who passed NSC examinations |
| | Denominator: total number of learners who wrote the National Senior Certificate (NSC) Multiply by 100 |
| | The total includes learners in Programmes 2, 3 and 4. The figure used is based on the announcement of the Minister in January of each year. |
| Data limitations | None |
| Type of indicator | Output |
| Calculation type | Non-cumulative |
| Reporting cycle | Annual |
| New indicator | No |
| Desired performance | To increase the number of Grade 12 learners that are passing the NSC examinations. |
| Indicator responsibility | Examinations and Assessments Directorates |

PROGRAMME 7: Examination and Education Related Services

| Indicator title | PPM702: Percentage of Grade 12 learners passing at bachelor level |
|--------------------------|---|
| Short definition | Number of learners who obtained Bachelor passes in the National Senior Certificate |
| | (NSC). Bachelor passes enables NSC graduates to enrol for degree courses in |
| | universities expressed as a percentage of the total number of learners who wrote NSC |
| | examinations. |
| Purpose/importance | To measure quality aspects of NSC passes in the current financial year. |
| Policy linked to | MTSF and Examinations and Assessments |
| Source/collection of | National Senior Certificate database |
| data | |
| Means of verification | List of National Senior Certificate learners |
| Method of calculation | Numerator: total number of Grade 12 learners who achieved a Bachelor pass in the NSC |
| | Denominator: total number of Grade 12 learners who wrote NSC examinations |
| | Multiply by 100 |
| | The figure used is based on the announcement of the Minister in January of each year. |
| Data limitations | None |
| Type of indicator | Output |
| Calculation type | Non-cumulative |
| Reporting cycle | Annual |
| New indicator | No |
| Desired performance | To increase the percentage of learners who are achieving Bachelor passes in the NSC |
| | examinations |
| Indicator responsibility | Examinations and Assessment Directorate |

| Indicator title | PPM703: Percentage of Grade 12 learners achieving 50% or more in Mathematics |
|--------------------------|--|
| Short definition | Number of Grade 12 learners passing Mathematics with 50% or more in the NSC |
| | examinations expressed as a percentage of the total number of learners who wrote |
| | Mathematics in the National Senior Certificate (NSC) examinations. |
| Purpose/importance | To measure efficiency in the schooling system with a focus on |
| | Mathematics as a key gateway subject in the current financial year. |
| Policy linked to | MTSF and Examinations and Assessments |
| Source/collection of | National Senior Certificate database |
| data | |
| Means of verification | List of National Senior Certificate learners |
| Method of calculation | Numerator: total number of Grade 12 learners who passed Mathematics in the NSC with |
| | 50% and more |
| | Denominator: total number of learners who wrote Mathematics in the NSC examinations |
| | Multiply by 100 |
| | .The figure used is based on the announcement of the Minister in January of each year. |
| Data limitations | None |
| Type of indicator | Output |
| Calculation type | Non-cumulative |
| Reporting cycle | Annual |
| New indicator | No |
| Desired performance | To increase the number of NSC learners who are passing Mathematics with 50% and |
| | above |
| Indicator responsibility | Examinations and Assessment Directorate |

| Indicator title | PPM704: Percentage of Grade 12 learners achieving 50% or more in Physical Sciences |
|--------------------------|---|
| Short definition | Number of Grade 12 learners passing Physical Sciences with 50% or more in the |
| | National Senior Certificate (NSC) examinations expressed as a percentage of the total number of learners who wrote Physical Sciences in the NSC examinations. |
| Purpose/importance | To measure efficiency in the schooling system with a focus on |
| | Physical Sciences as a key gateway subject in the current financial year. |
| Policy linked to | MTSF and Examinations and Assessments |
| Source/collection of | National Senior Certificate database |
| data | |
| Means of verification | List of National Senior Certificate learners |
| Method of calculation | Numerator: total number of Grade 12 learners who passed Physical Sciences in the NSC |
| | with 50% and above |
| | Denominator: total number of learners who wrote Physical Science in the NSC |
| | examinations |
| | Multiply by 100 |
| | The figure used is based on the announcement of the Minister in January of each year. |
| Data limitations | None |
| Type of indicator | Output |
| Calculation type | Non-cumulative |
| Reporting cycle | Annual |
| New indicator | No |
| Desired performance | To increase the number of NSC learners who are passing Physical Sciences at 50% and |
| | above |
| Indicator responsibility | Examinations and Assessment Directorate |

| Indicator title | PPM705: Number of secondary schools with National Senior Certificate (NSC) pass | |
|--------------------------|---|--|
| | rate of 60% and above | |
| Short definition | This indicator measures the total number of secondary schools that have achieved a pass | |
| | rate of 60% and above in the National Senior Certificate (NSC). | |
| Purpose/importance | This indicator measures the quality of NSC passes as the sector wants to ensure that | |
| | more Grade 12 learners obtain an NSC qualification in the current financial year. | |
| Policy linked to | Action Plan to 2019 and CAPS | |
| Source/collection of | Primary Evidence: | |
| data | National Senior Certificate database | |
| | Provincial database reconstructed to mirror national results. | |
| | Secondary Evidence: | |
| | NSC results as calculated by DBE in the NSC Report. | |
| Means of verification | National Senior Certificate database | |
| Method of calculation | Count the total number of schools with a pass rate of 60% and above in the NSC | |
| | examinations. The figure used is based on the announcement of the Minister in January | |
| | of each year. | |
| | | |
| Data limitations | None | |
| Type of indicator | Output | |
| Calculation type | Non-cumulative | |
| Reporting cycle | Annual | |
| New indicator | No | |
| Desired performance | All public ordinary schools to perform at 60% and above in the NSC | |
| Indicator responsibility | Curriculum Branch and Assessment and Examinations Directorate (province may insert | |
| | the more relevant Responsibility Manager) | |

Annexure B: Glossary

B.1. Acronyms

| ABET: Adult Basic Education and Training | MST: Mathematics, Science and Technology |
|---|---|
| ACE: Advanced Certificate in Education | MTEF: Medium-Term Expenditure Framework |
| AET: Adult Education and Training | NCS: National Curriculum Statement |
| CEM: Council of Education Ministers | NC (V): National Curriculum (Vocational) |
| CEMIS: Central Education Management Information System | NPDE National Professional Diploma in Education |
| CLC: Community Learning Centre | NEPA: National Education Policy Act |
| CTLI: Cape Teaching and Learning Institute | NGO: Non-Governmental Organisation |
| DHET: Department of Higher Education and Training | NQF: National Qualifications Framework |
| DOCS: Department of Community Safety | NSC: National Senior Certificate |
| DBE: Department of Basic Education | NSNP: National School Nutrition Programme |
| DEMIS: District Education Management Information System | OHSA: Occupational Health and Safety Act |
| ECD: Early Childhood Development | PFMA: Public Finance Management Act |
| ECM: Enterprise Content Management | PILIR: Policy on Incapacity Leave and III-Health Retirement |
| EE: Employment Equity | PMDS: Performance Management and Development System |
| EIG: Education Infrastructure Grant | PPI: Programme Performance Indicator |
| EMIS: Education Management Information System | PPP: Public-Private Partnership |
| EPP: Education Provisioning Plan | PPM: Programme Performance Measure |
| EPWP: Expanded Public Works Programme | QIDS-UP: Quality Improvement, Development, Support and Upliftment Programme |
| EWP: Employee Wellness Programme | RCL: Representative Council of Learners |
| FET: Further Education and Training | SACE: South African Council for Educators |
| GET: General Education and Training | SAQA: South African Qualifications Authority |
| HEI: Higher Education Institution | SASA: South African Schools' Act |
| ICT: Information and Communication Technology | SASAMS: South African School Administration and Management System |
| IMDG: Institutional Management Development and Governance | SAPS: South African Police Services |
| I-SAMS: Integrated School Administration and Management System | SETA: Sector Education and Training Authority |
| IQMS: Integrated Quality Management System | SGB: School Governing Body |
| KM: Knowledge Management | SITA: State Information Technology Agency |
| LSEN: Learners with Special Education Needs | SMT: School Management Team |
| LTSM: Learning and Teaching Support Materials | WSE: Whole-School Evaluation |
| | |

B.2. Glossary of Definitions/Terms

Advanced Certificate of Education qualification is a flexible means of upgrading teachers (educators) and education managers in a range of specialist skills.

Adult Basic Education and Training: Means all learning and training programmes for adults (persons 16 years or older) from level 1 to 4 where level 4 is equivalent to ((i) Grade 9 in public schools: or (ii) National Qualifications Framework level 1 as contemplated in the South African Qualifications Authority Act. 1995 (Act No. 58 of 1995).

Adult Basic Education and Training Centre means a centre, either public or private, providing Adult Basic Education and Training (ABET) in terms of the Adult Basic Education and Training Act, 2000 (Act No.52 of 2000).

Adult Education and Training (AET): All learning and training programmes for adults from Level 1 to 4, where AET Level 4 is equivalent to Grade 9 in public schools or a National Qualifications Framework level 1, as contemplated in the South African Qualifications Authority Act, Number 58 of 1995. AET was previously referred to as Adult Basic Education and Training (AET).

Adult Education Centres: Institutions that offer AET programmes as per the definition of AET. Currently it is called Adult Education and Training (AET).

Annual National Assessments (ANA): The purpose of ANA is to track learner performance in Grades 1 to 6 and 9 each year in Literacy (Languages) and Numeracy (Mathematics) as the Department works towards the goal of improving learner performance in line with commitments made by government. The ANA results will be used to monitor progress, guide planning and the distribution of resources to help improve Literacy/Language and Numeracy/Mathematics knowledge and skills of learners in the grades concerned.

Bachelor Pass: The percentage pass required for a Grade 12 learner to be eligible for admission to a Bachelor degree programme at a university.

Basic Education: Is a sub-sector of the broader Education Sector which entails schooling system e.g. Grades R to 12 as well as pre-Grade R and AET.

Council of Ministers: means the Council of Education Ministers as established by section 9 of the National Education Policy Act, 1996 (Act No.2 7 of 1996).

Circuit Manager: A Circuit Manager is the head of a circuit office and executes prescribed functions which have been delegated by the District Director or the Head of the PED. This Middle Manager is entrusted with overall school management and governance of all the Basic Education institutions in the particular circuit.

Circuit Office: A Circuit Office is the management sub-unit of an Education District and the seat or station of the Circuit Manager who is responsible for Basic Education institutions in a particular Education Circuit.

Classrooms: Rooms where general teaching and learning occurs, but which are not designed for special instructional activities, in other words, it excludes specialist rooms.

District Director: is the head of a district office and executes prescribed functions using authority delegated by the Head of the PED. Put differently, it is the Senior Manager in charge of a particular Education District who is responsible for all the Basic Education institutions in that demarcated geographical area as well as the management of all support functions, District outputs and outcomes.

District Office: A district office is the management sub-unit of a Provincial Education Department (PED) and the seat or station of the District Director who is responsible for the Basic Education institutions in a particular Education District.

Early Childhood Development (ECD) refers to a comprehensive approach to policies and programmes for children from birth to nine years of age with the active participation of their parents and caregivers. Its purpose is to protect the child's rights to develop his or her full cognitive, emotional, social and physical potential. It can also be defined as an umbrella term that applies to the processes by which children from birth to at least 9 years grow and thrive, physically, mentally, emotionally, spiritually, morally and socially.

ECD Centres are standalone centres not yet attached to a specific public primary school.

ECD Practitioners are defined as formally and non-formally trained individuals providing an educational service in ECD including persons currently covered by the Educators' Employment Act, 1994 (Act No. 138 of 1994). Most of these practitioners are currently un- or under-qualified in terms of the National Diploma approved qualification.

Education Circuit: A Circuit is sub-area of an Education District which is demarcated by the MEC for Education for administrative purposes. It is the second-level administrative subdivision of a PED. Depending on the context, the term "circuit" is used to describe either the geographic area or administrative unit.

Education District: A "district" is an area of a province which is demarcated by the MEC for administrative purposes. The district is thus the first-level administrative sub-division of a PED.

Educational Institutions is a collective term for entities engaged in the actual delivery of educational services to learners and students, and includes schools, further education and training, early childhood development, and higher education institutions and adult (basic) education and training centres.

Education Management Information System (EMIS) means an information system used by the Basic Education Sector to collect and store educational institution data for administrative, management, including planning, monitoring, reporting and evaluation functions as well as research purposes.

Full Service Schools: Public Ordinary Schools that cater for learners with moderate disabilities with special education needs and are specially resourced and orientated to address a range of barriers to learning in an inclusive education setting. **Also see definition for Public Special Schools below.**

Further Education and Training (FET) means all learning and training programmes leading to qualifications from levels 2 to 4 of the National Qualifications Framework as contemplated in the South African Qualifications Authority Act 1995, (Act No. 58 of 1995), general education but below higher education.

General Education and Training (GET) means all learning and training programmes leading to qualifications below and including level 1), but below the FET level, of the National Qualifications Framework as contemplated in the South African Qualifications Authority Act 1995, (Act No. 58 of 1995.

Grade R (Reception): The reception year for a learner in a school or an ECD Centre, that is, the grade immediately before Grade 1.

Inclusive Education is defined as:

- Acknowledging that all children and youth can learn and that all children and youth need support;
- Enabling education structures, systems and learning methodologies to meet the needs of all learners;

- Acknowledging and respecting differences in learners, whether due to age, gender, ethnicity, language, class, disability, HIV or other infectious diseases;
- Broader than formal schooling and acknowledging that learning also occurs in the home and community, and within formal and informal settings and structures;
- Changing attitudes, behaviour, teaching methods, curricula and environment to meet the needs of all learners; and
- Maximizing the participation of all learners in the culture and the curriculum of educational institutions and uncovering and minimising barriers to learning.

Independent Schools: Schools registered as such or deemed to be independent in terms of the South African Schools Act (SASA), 1996 (Act No. 86 of 1996), as amended, and comprise both Primary and Secondary Schools.

Multi-grade Class: A class where the same educator teaches learners in different grades in one classroom.

National School Nutrition Programme: (Also called the **School Nutrition Programme)** is one of Government's poverty alleviation initiatives and provides one nutritious meal on school days to learners in Quintile 1 to 3 public schools.

No-Fee schools: Schools classified in Quintiles 1 to 3 where parents of learners are not obliged to pay any schools fees.

National Education Information Policy: This policy creates a framework that allows for the coordinated and sustainable development of education information systems. Two main goals are thereby pursued. The first is the goal of an education system where information systems enhance the day-to-day running of institutions and education departments, and provide better information to the public as a whole, thereby promoting accountability. The second is the goal of an education systems yield increasingly valuable data and statistics needed for planning and monitoring purposes, which occurs at all levels from the individual institution to the national Department of Education.

Provincial Education Department means a department of any provincial government which is responsible for education.

Public Ordinary Schools:

There are 4 types of Public Ordinary Schools in the Eastern Cape, namely Primary, Junior Secondary or Combined, Secondary and Senior Secondary Schools:

- A Primary School caters for Grades R to 7;
- A Combined or Junior Secondary School normally provides for Grades R to 9 with a number of variations in between such as Grades R to 3 and Grades 4 to 7.
- A Secondary School caters for Grades 8 to 12; and
- A Senior Secondary School provides for Grades 10 to 12.

Public Schools: Refers to Public Ordinary and Public Special Schools. It excludes Independent Schools.

Public Special Schools: Schools resourced to deliver education to learners with special needs requiring high-intensity educational and other support on either a full-time or a part-time basis. The learners who attend these schools include those who have physical, intellectual or sensory disabilities or serious behaviour and/or emotional problems, and those who are in conflict with the law or whose health-care needs are complex.

Quintiles: Public Ordinary Schools country-wide have been classified into 5 quintiles (a quintile represents a fifth or 20% of the total) with Quintile 1 being the poorest and Quintile 5 the least poor.

South African School Administration and Management System (SASAMS): Comprehensive software package & solution for addressing all elements of the school administration & management system was developed and owned by the DBE and is available at no cost to schools. e-Administration is implemented through SASAMS

Sanitation Facility: Refers to all kinds of toilets such as: pit latrine with ventilated pipe at the back of the toilet, Septic Flush, Municipal Flush, Enviro Loo, Pit-latrine and Chemical.

School Phases entail the Foundation (GET) Phase: Grades R to 3, the Intermediate (GET) Phase: Grades 4 to 5, the Senior (GET) Phase: Grades 7 to 9, and the FET Phase: Grades 10 to 12.

School means an institution, either public or independent, providing schooling at some or all of grades R to 12, in terms of the South African Schools Act (Act 84 of 1996).

Schools with electricity refer to schools that have any source of electricity including Eskom Grid, solar panels and generators.

Schools with water supply include with potable water, water tanks or boreholes or tap water.

Specialised room is defined as a room equipped according to the requirements of the curriculum. For example: technical drawing room, music room, metalwork room. It excludes administrative offices and classrooms and includes rooms such as laboratories.